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CONSUMER INFORMATION RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE
FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

‘T‘UESDA.Y, JUNE 27, 1967

HoUusE OF REPRESENTATIVES,
SPECIAL STUDIES SUBCOMMITTEE o
or THE COMMITTEE ON GovERNMENT OPERATIONS,
: " Washington, D.C.
The subcommittee met at 10 a.m. in room 2203, Rayburn House Of-
_ fice Building, Hon. Benjamin . Rosenthal presiding. e
Present : Representatives Benjamin S. Rosenthal, John W. Wydler,
and John T. Myers.

Staff present: James A. Lanigan, general counsel, full committee;
Peter Barash, legal assistant ; 1. Warren Harrison, legal assistant; and
William H. Copenhaver, minority counsel. ; j

Mr. RoseNTHAL. The subcommittee will come to order. This marks
the first hearing during the 90th Congress of the Special Inquiry on
Consumer TRepresentation in the Federal Government of the House
Committee on Government Operations. We are particularly indebted
to Chairman Dawson for constituting this subcommittee and taking
a lead in the area of consumer responsibility and consumer needs.

The consumer inquiry, which is functioning through the Special
Studies subcommittee, is charged with examining the extent to which
Tederal departments and agencies are carrying out their responsi-
bilities to protect the American consumer. AT

Tt is difficult to conceive of a more vital aspect of this responsibility
than the dissemination of product information in the Government’s
possession which is of potential use to consumers. In a recent report
to the President entitled “Consumer Issues 566" the Consumer Ad-
visory Council concluded that the consumer needs much more in-
formation about products if he is to buy wisely in today’s complex
marketplace. It is difficult to challenge the validity of that conclu-
sion. Moreover, this noed was recognized by President Johnson in
1964 when he Jirected his Committee on Consumer Interests to de-
velop as promptly as possible effective ways of reaching more homes
and more families—particularly low income families—with informa-
tion to help them get the most for their money. The President’s

committee found after extensive study that certain Federal agencies
possess vast amounts of information on the performance character-
istics and price stability of consumer-type products which could be
of enormous benefit to the consumer, if systematically and properly
disseminated.

The Federal Government, because of its considerable experience

in procuring consumer-type 1tems for Federal use and its position
of leadership in the field of scientific and technological research, may

@)
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be uniquely qualified to advance the cause of consumers and the effi-
ciency of marketplace. Tt now provides consumers with- useful
information on a broad range of subjects including infant care, nu-
trition, credit guides, family food budgeting, health frauds, house
planning' aidgs, and insect control, to name but g, few. But very little

‘allel and the consumer’s role is go Important to the success of orp free
enterprise economy, that a governments] program calling for the
systfﬁmatic screening and release of product information jg more than
justified. ,
Our first witness this morning is Mr. Morris Kaplan, technica] di-
rector of Consumers Unjon.
r. WypLEr. Mr. Chairman, T have g short statement, which I would
like to put in for the record. T don’t have to read it at this time. I
would just like to comment on some of the possible offshoots of these
hearings and T Wwant to say T fully sy port them because it would be an

Important, service to the people of the country if we could determine

efficient management of their income, -
course, there are certain—and I mention these before the hear-
ing starts because T would like some of the witnesses to thinlk about
it and possibly direct some of their testimony to it—certain serious
problems arising from this, Tn particular, there might be some legal
implications, for example, in the Government making statements
available to the general public as to the safety of a particular item

Government has, or having the Government express an opinion.
Inevitably, it seems to me, when the Government makes information
available, by the very size and stature of the Government, beople are
impressed by that information, For example, if there were 1() compet-
ing produects ang the Government, issued a report about one of them
and stated that it thoy ht it was a good product it would seem to me
it would give that proguct a tremendous market advantage and that

-_—_——
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too indicates 2 tremendous and serious problem that might result from
this type of dissemination of information. :
Finally, it seems to me that as in all Trederal matters once we start
down this road of making information that is already available within
the Government, making that available generallyz you are going to

enter into a situation M which there are going to be increasing calls not
only to make more information available but to start to obtain infor-

mation to make available and very possibly you could start an entire

new Federal program of an 1nformati_on—gathering type and dissemil-
nation-type and then the question arises really how far the Govern-
ment is going to g0 into the marketplace and make decisions for the

consumers.
So with these thoughts in my mind as to some of the problems we
might have as well as some of the benefits, T am looking forward to
listening to the testimony with %Sat interest.

(Statement of Hon. John W. ydler follows })

STATEmﬁNT or HoN. JOEN W. WYDLER, A REPEESENTATIVE 1N CoNGRESS FROM THE
STATE OF NEW YORK

The American economy is founded upon the system of free enterprise. Through
this freedom of the marketplace, the Nation’s economy has grown to unparalleled
heights in wealth and vitality.

For this system to work, two conditions are required. Producers must be rela-
tively free to enter the market and to compete without undue hindrance. And,
consumers must be sufficiently informed and alert to purchase the myriad
goods and gervices offered for sale at the lowest price and at the highest quality.

Today, there is concern that many segments of the marketplace are becoming
unduly concentrated, that a few large companies——-frequently of a conglomerate
nature—are gaining too much control, and that entry by potential competitors is
peing shut off. To some extent this seems to be occurring. In fact, it has been
going on for some time in some lines of industry. But, on the whole, the prospec-
tive purchaser continues to have a wide variety of products to choose from in
most instances. In fact, as barriers to international trade ease, as product substi-
tution increases, and as means of finanecing New businesse&—especially small
pbusinesses—improve, competition may, in many respects, be on the rise.

The plight of the consumer i another story.

To an increasing extent, the consumer seems to be puying blind. Increased
technological innovation of products, proliferation of new, and frequently
exotic products, expanded reliance upon advertising as a form of competition—
these and other factors have caused consumers to know less and less about
more and more.

This breakdown in consumer information can have the effect of undermining
the operation and effectiveness of the free enterprise gystem. ,If consumers are
not intelligently informed or lack the means of obtaining accurate information.
apbout products and services, they can be induced or forced by necessity to pur-
chase items of higher price, lower quality, or of lesser utility than comparable
items. If this continues over & long enough period, competition among producers
is damaged and the marketplace is given over to a concentrated group of wish-
and-dream merchants.

In the affluent gociety of today, this problem is becoming increasingly acute.
Ag individuals acquire greater disposable incomeé, their aspirations and desires
rise. With such a rise, less attention is given to conserving resources and to
meeting only utilitarian needs. As a result, this heightened desire to consume
causes a disregard for caution and careful buyingpractices. “T,et the buyer
beware” no longer is as meaningful a restraint on the consumers’ buying habits
as it should be.

For those who are in a reasonably gound financial condition, the purchase of
inferior or overpriced goods or seryices generally is not too serious. But, for
those in the poverty strata of society, misguided and uninformed buying prac-
tices can have gerious consequences. And, even in our affluent society, this can
bhave serious consequences since it is estimated that between 20 and 35 million
persons fall below the poverty line. Buying without knowledge can, for the poor,
lead to deprivation, loss of employment, ill-health, despair, and violence.

)
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For these many" reas‘ons, then, it seems essential that we do all we can to
assist the citizen in becoming an intelligent and knowledgeable consumer,
‘Many private institutions, organizations, and individuals are endeavoring to

the sale of flammable products. o

. . 'The problem i, however, that so many activities are engaged in, by so many
. different agencies, each surrounded by walls of. expertise and - procedure, that
the consuming public receives little usable information which may be profitable
for their own burchasing needs, .

S therefore, weleome these hearings in order that we might be able to-deter-
mine what areag and types of information are bresently being obtained by
.agencies of the Government which, if released in layman’s language, might assist
the citizen in becoming a better consumer. If the consumer can become better
informed, he will be in a better position to make 2 wiser and freer choice in his
purchases. This; to me, is the essence of our market economy, )

Mr. RoseNTHAL, Mr. Kaplan.

STATEMENT OF rM‘O‘RRIS KAPLAN, TECHNICATL DIRECTOR,
CONSUMERS UNION IR T '

- Mr. Kapranw. My name is Morris Kaplan. I am technical director
of Consumers Union of the United States, a nonprofit membership
~organization, incorporated under the laws of the State of New York
in 1936. We publish the monthly magazine, Consumer Reports, and
have a circulation approaching one and g quarter million copies per
- month. Our purposes are “to Provide consumers with information and
* counsel on consumer goods and services * * * p, give information and
assistance on all matters relating to the expenditure of the family
income * * * gand to initiate and to cooperate with individual and
group efforts seeking to create and maintain decent living standards.”
I am grateful to the committee for the opportunity you have offered
e to present my views on the desirability of making available to the
merican consumer product information in the possession of the Fed-
ral Government. So that you may place these views in the proper
“perspective, it may help you'to know that I have been technica] director
at Consumers Union since 1946 ; that before that T spent 16 years in the
Federal civil service doing research for the Navy Department, and ad-
Ministering and working in laboratories of the Bureau of Customs,
Alcohol Tax Unit and happily in the “dear, dead days beyond recall,”
the Bureau of Prohibition. One consequence of these associations was
contact with the work of a number of Government organizations, both
directly and through their publications,
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Tt would seem that 5 years after President Kennedy’s consumer
message to Congress, it would hardly be necessary to argue the con-
sumer’s need for information. It is true that some progress has been
made to guarantee the consumer’s right “to be protected against the
marketing of goods hazardous to health or life.” But more, much
more, remains to be done. The market still has many ‘hazardous elec-
trical and mechanical products against which the consumer has no
protection. P ' ~

In connection with Senator Magnuson’s investigation of this sub-
ject, we prepared a list of products which we found presented hazards..

"This list will be submitted for your information. -

(The list referred to follows })

REPORT TO SENATOR wargen G. MagNUsoN FroM CONSUMERS UNION oN
PropucTs TESTED AND RATED 50 HAZARDOUS A8 To Be UNACCEPTABLE FOR
TaE 10-YEAR ‘Pgriop 1956-66 } ’ .

PRODUCTS RATED NOT ACCEPTABLE.
SUMMARY

Electrical hazards -~ v : o - e
—— Mechanical - Fire Other
Electronic - - Appliance . B .

TV sets (2)--------- Excessive leakage CUrrent. - cocismazzmmm=om=s February 1956.
AM-FM table radios 2)--- = November.1956. -
Portable phonographs {a = August 1957. .
Home intercoms (1) ) September 1957. -
Hobb{ kits (4)---- _November 1957.
AM clock radio Q) June 1958.

AM table radios (8)- - o o<zoezozan oot TN

Do.
AM portable radios (%) (wi July 1958.

rent). - .
TV set ()-zonmmmmmmmmmmmmon - January 1959.
Radio Kits (2)--—- : d February 1959.
Table radios, AM-FM.(®) d May 1961.
Table radios, AM (5)-- do. August 1961
TVset (1)oaomun- .d January 1962.
[} R March 1962.
Home intercoms ( Do.
Portable phonograp June 1962.
Stereo amplifiers (2) September 1962
TVset (1)ocmmmenm- October 1962
DO o mimm iz November 1962
Electronic science Kits (3)--- _Do.
TV set (1).ccooiooimmmmmn April 1963.
Table radio, AM (1) . ---- o ~_ July 1966.
Table radio, AM-FM (1)---- - October 1966.

Aatomobile battery charges € P SNSRSREEEEy "7 November 1966.
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PRODUCTS RATED NOT ACCEPTABLE-—Coﬁtinned
ELECTRICAL HAZARD—Continued

Product ' Hazard

Issue

APPLIANCES, TOYS, AND TOOLS

Jodstors ).
Clothes dryer 1)
Waffle l,rons-fz g,
Wafflg iron' (1)_.

Blenders (4)__ Liquid entered base . -
Coffeenakets'(3) Excessive leakage cuf
Coffeemaker (1) Liquid entering. base.. .
Frying pans (2)__ Lohy terminal pins____ -
rying pan (1)._- Excessive leakage current.,_
Toasters (7). -~ ==-00__ ..
Frying pans ). Long terminal pins___~ "
ng pan-(l).____ Excessive leakage current. .
Griddle (l% ...... Long terminal pins._____-
Griddies (2)_ Excessive Idakage currént.
Sauceran 1). Long terminal pins_...
Vaporizer 1) i

~=aa00.____

Food mixers (4).
Coffeemaker lg-

Long terminal pin
Coffeemakers (

Excessive leakage current

Heating pads @) I Inadequate straip relief
current,

Wsetay. .. -- Excessive leakage current. _ _
Travel iron (1)~ . - S
Portable heaters @.. ~eeodoo 77T
Portable heater ... Inadequate strain relief
Blender ¢1)_____" '~ Liquid entered base____~
Outdoor grifles. No grounding provision...
Dehumidifier (12. Exposed terminal..____
Clothes dryers 2) R
Dish drier (1)___"" Excessive leakage current.

team cooker (1). Liquid entered base. ..
Electric toothbrush Excessive leakage current_
Toasters (4)______ Inadequate strain reljef...- =
Electric toothbri Excessive leakage curre;

aporizers (5)._____ —eeadoo.

mmersible water heate, —eeado_..

Faucet water heaters Q. aeeudo___
Broilers (6)._____ _~ ce-odoo______C
Broilers (5).--"" 777" Lon%termlnal pins. :
Garage door opener (1). Pinched wire_____ "~ -
Hairdryer (1).__" "'~ Excessive leakage current -

igh-oven range (i)_ Exposed terminal_._____

Excessive leakage current__
inadequaté strain raiief ===
Exposed terminal______ -

Xposed element__
Exposed terminal

tchen ranges (4). - eenlo T
Portable heate| Excessive leakage current.
ortable heater ( Xposed terminal._.__._ _

e Excessive leakage current..
Drills (3)...."- .- Pinche_d wire.__________ "
Heating pads (3). 2712 11T e Excessive leakage current._________JTTITTTT

Electric fans (:? ....................
Lawn mowers S) .. 1 -
Lawn mowers, rotary (3)._ Rearward discharge_
Food waste disposers (2)__ Chunks thrown out
Plastic-bag toy (Qmmmmmee e ZIIIIIIT ks thrown o
Lawn mowers (19).._ Exposed biade. .
Lawn mowers (6)._ _ - Rearward discharge.
wn mowers (4) - High discharge.__.
Lawn mowers (2)_ - Loose blade L
Drill attachments ( - No guard un
oycars.________ Rigid axles_
Wringer ashing machines_7Z17777 77Ty Migld ades.
Electric fan gl)....
Toothbrush (1)_7
Radial arm saws @.
Lawn mower ...
Lawn mowers gS)_. -
Lawn mowers Nemmmeee I Rearward discharge_____7T7TTTTC" e

E——

Inadequately guarded blades. _ _
High discharge._______ "

——

May. 1956,

July 1957

September 1957,
Do ;

November 1957,

Janugry 1958,

0,
May 1958,
0.
December 1958,
Do.

0.
Janugry 1959,

- 0.
April 1959,
D

0.
May 1959,
June 1959,
November 1959,
Decegxber 1959,

0.
January 1960,

March’1950,

June 1960,

October 1960,
Do.

November 1960,
June 1961,

July 1961.
August 1961,
September 1961,
May 1962.

Do.
- June 1962

August 1962.
January 1963.
February 1963,
June 1963,
July I:1’963.

0.
August 1963,
November 1963,
March 1964,
June 1964,
November 1964,
Janusry 1965.

0,
April 1965,
Septemibier 1965,
October 1965,
Oct. 1965.
Do.
November 1965,
July 1966.
October 1966,

July 1956.
June 1957,

Do.

August 1959,
0.
July 1960,

Do.

Do.

Do
February 1961,
March 1961,
May 1962,

July 1962,
August 1962,

- November 1962,
July 1963,
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PRODUCTS RATED NOT ACCEPTABLEu—Continued
MECHANICAL HAZARD—Continued

Hazard Issue

Product
APPLIANCES, TOYS, AND TOOLS—Con.
Lawn MOWers (4). - ocenmmnommmmsmmTmT T High discharge. .. o---s2evsom-zomm=" """ June 1965.-
Lawn mowers (10)- Rearward discharge. - Do.
Lawn mowers (8):x---n---=-- " Exposed blade. Do. -

DO oomsbinambaness Poor handle.. ..« 5s Do. "
Blender (1) -comomomnse " Inadvertent start.... ** November 1965.
Food waste digposers [&) T Chunks thrown out. ~ March 1966.
Lawn mower (1) ~ Exposed blade.. - _- June 1966.

DO oo oemnnommmiimmmmmsmmmm o " Unshielded belt..-.-- Do.

[B [ IR siani - " Yser in path of discharge . .
Gatden sprayers (). ..------ op may blow off _.c_-.--- July 1966.
Seat belt retractors @ " Frayed seat belts_.cwimncnam- 7" ‘October 1966.
FIRE HAZARD
Travel irons (3)--- : June 1960. 

Pottablé hieate [¢)

0. ..
?ctober 11%6&
nual .
ay 1’%4.
October 1964.
 October 1965

Autd seat belts

May 1956,

AUEQ seat belts 530% February 1960.
Auto seat belts (10)-- October 1961.
Oven cleaners (2).:-- August 1883
Children’s sleds (1) November 1963.
Electric toys (2) Noveiriber 1964.
gvi‘)'l\i lel%ar;gr ¢ !;\ebrm; 1965.

ubble bath,.-.-.-- ugus i
slip preventive (1) orfosive sagt%mher 1965.
Portable heater (1. Hot surfaces....-- October 1965. ..
shotgun (1)- -~z Unsafe “safety” . Do.
Chemistry sets (4) . : ¢ Novertiber 1965.
Stuffed t0ys.------- Sharp “‘eyes’ * February 1966.

Toy gun (Dommoemommmsnees - . 7 June 1966.
Beads.vaw------ P P R T POISONOUS. - msememmmmmmbem e Do.

Mr. Karrax. It is also true that some advances have been made in

%Ving the consumer “the facts ho needs to make an informed choice”—
$he Government Printing Office’s Consumer Information Catalog lists
some of the evidence. But it might be noted parenthetically that the
progress has been uneven. In some ageticies, in fact, there has been
retrogression under the pressure ‘of producer groups who feel that
consumer information is not the Government’s business.

The National Bureau of Standards used to be far more active in the
1930’s in this area than it now is. The Home Teonomics Branch of the
U.S. Department of Agriculture, which used to publish very helpful
material on houshold appliances, clothing and textiles, and other con-
sumer products, had its wings clipped to the stubs a few years ago.
On the other hand the same epartment of Agriculture now publishes
a very useful newsletter called Qervice which contains much valuable
information for consumers. - :

" Mr. ROSENTHAL. You say they had their wings clipped. Can you
tell us when and by whom' or anything beyond that b d statement?

Mr. Karran. The appropriations were seriously cut and also the
views of the then Secretary of Agriculture were that this kind of

activity is unsuitable for a (rovernment agency. I believe these views




weren’t possible to obtain in the short tim, available, However, if the
committee hag any questions, I would be glad to try to get the details,:

uch of it is from memo .

I think it would be useful and interesting to compare what is done
in the Government 10w with the need and with the potential, With our
burgeoning technology consumer products are becoming increasingly
complex in manufacturing, Consumer products from foods and cloth-
ing consisting almost entirely of synthetic materials, to electrie drills
and washing machineg and color television sets that use solid state com.
bonents, modern-day producers are taking advantage of our electronic
and space-age technology. In such marketplace the consumer is an
innocent babe in the woods. He couldn’t make a rational choice to save
his life or even his economie well-being. The very fact that many
products last a long time and that the state of the ayt changeg rapidly
makes it impossible for him to build g ¥ of experience to draw on:
when he has to make his next purchase. The consequences are not.
inconsequentia]. o o

has been estimated by Professor_Oxenfelt of Columbig, Univer-

sity School of Business, i g baper entitled “Consumer Knowledge,

ts Measurement and Extent?” published in the Review of Economics

and Statistics, that if consumers purchased products on the basis of-

gbjectliyelg determined values, savings of ag much as 50 percent could
erealized. - . '

economic theory assumes an informed consumer, rewarding the pro-

ducer of a better quality, or equal quality but lower priced product and
punishing his Jess competent competitor. , e

r. WypLER. T can’t help wondering, you make quite a bit here about’

the complicated nature of some of the items that we have to buy today,

f course I agree with you, taking things such as TV sets, yet quite

frankly. T am more’ relaxed and at eage when. purchasing television

electric drills'and so forth. S . = B
I dexi’t think it. necessarily. relates so much to the complexity of the
products as it does as to the experience of the buyer, ,

r. KaPraw. Yes. The point I was trying to make is thig: In the
case of oranges and bananas, the housewife evelops over g period of
time a vast body of experience, She buys these roducts repeatedly and
after a while a competent housewife will be a e to distinguish a good
banana from a bad one, a ripe one from an unripe one, one type of
orange from another, one that hag pits and one that doesn’t, one that is
juicier and one that is not as juicy, ; '

In the case of a TV get. there is a far more difficult problem. The fact
of the matter is that it is possible, with all ue respect to your con-
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fidence, to buy a set which is an absolute lethal hazard. I think that is
something that one ought to be greatly concerned with. :

n the list of material we submitted for Senator Magnuson’s_com-
mittee which concerns itself with the problem of product hazards, we
list a substantial number of TV sets—substantial number is an exag-
ﬁera,tion——we list a few TV sets we found on the market that you might

ave bought that could have presented a lethal hazard, so if you
touched some accessible part of this set inadvertently or if your child
with a probing finger touched some accessible part of this set and at the
same time was touching a radiator or water pipe of some sort, he conld
have been electrocuted. This, it seems to me is a matter of great concern.

There is no law in this country which will prohibit a producer from
putting such a set on the market. There are such laws in most FEuropean
countries which prohibit putting such a set on the market. In fact, the
producer is required in advance to have his set tested to certify that it -
is in fact safe before he is permitted to market that set.

So that in the case of the complex products where the possibility of
developing a body of experience doesn’t exist, the need it seems to me
‘jseven greater. - .. . R N N i ,

Far be it from me to denigrate the importance of teaching newly-
weds how to buy a good banana and how to buy a good orange. There
is much one needs to learn about this. Much of it already exists In
Government publications, by the way, which are available to the
‘consumer. D , : , ,

I think part of the problem this committee might want to concern
itself with is how better to publicize this information, how better to
get into the hands of the consumer that information which already
exists. The fact that it exists in a GPO catalog is not enough reason
to believe that people will read it. The other part of the problem is to
put it in language and in a form which would be of interest to people.

T will proceed with the prepared testimony.

Without good information about, the product, the consumer gives
his patronage to the wrong producer. T am now concerning myself with
the problem of consumer information as an appropriate balance wheel
to insure that a free market works most effectively in a competitive
economy. The consumer doesn’t have good information, he may re-
ward the wrong producer, namely, the one who produces the inferior
product. The reward often goes to the clever advertiser, the ingenious
packager, the wily “motivational” researcher, the most seductive credit
plan, and not to the most efficient producer of the best product. The
consequences to our econom. are waste of natural and ‘Thuman Te-
sources to the detriment of all. ‘ R e

T do not want to leave the impression that the consumer’s need for
information is completely unsatisfied. Much is available.

In addition to the Federal Government information I have already
mentioned, the States and even local governments have many programs
to help the consumet. Your own committee’s studies, published in 1961,
provide the most definitive descriptions of these activities. In addi-
tion, information is available from.private publications such as our
own consumer reports, Changing Times, the women’s and so-called
chelter magazines, the specialized product magazines dealing with

- photogra hy, “hi-fi” equipment, automobiles, and others. Also dis-
seminated but somewhat more biased, is material from trade organiza-
tions like the National Electrical Manufacturers Association, American

i



mission only occasionally, but rarely in a useful way for the consumer.,

d the word of mouth sharing of experience, though sometimes
extremely effective, also often falls'into the “old wives’ tale” cate ory,
and so a concerned consumer can never really know when to believe
1t and when not to, '

. In sum, it seems clear that the gap between the demand for informa-
tion and the supply of it is large. Every day a new magazine joins
the ranks of pro£1ct information disseminators. Legislators say their
mail on consumer broblems is heavy and increased Government con-
cern—manifesteql among other ways in hearings like this—is evident,.

uys.
And this brings me to the heart of today’s in uiry. '

Many Government agencies have in their ?iles, as a spin-off from
their normal day-to-da activities, a great deal of information that
would be directly useful to consumers, It is my belief that g, systematic
review of the activities of Governmept agencies for purposes

survey of this kind that hag already been done. In Senate Report
2216, “Price of Hearing Aids—Report of the Committee on the Jp

I won’t take the time to read it here. You wil] note references to
tests and evaluations done by one or another agency of the Federal
Government on such Important consumer roducts as hearing aids,
batteries, tires, floor waxes, lamps, various guilding materials, wash-
ing machines, detergents, home fI;eezers, and others. The Senate study
makes clear that these are only examples. The shortness of notice of
this hearing today has not allowed me to search the files at, Consumers

Union for additional examples they may contain. From memory, how-
ever, subject to check of detail, T can add that the Bureau of Fisheries
of the I%.S. Department of Agriculture does tests on frozen fish
products in constumer packages, at the behest, of the producer and keeps
. the .information for the use of the producer but does not make it

Bureau of Standards test many consumer products including tires,
seat belts, brake fluids (seat belts and brake fluids have been trans-
ferred to the new Department of Transportation and T have no idea
what they will do about that) auto antifreezes, batteries, and others,

—
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Would a search of the regulatory agencies reveal information on
the comparative performance of companies whose activities they regu-
late—information that would be of great value to prospective patrons
of those companies? For example, i there information on the accident
records of various transportation com anies, railroad companies, 8ir-
lines, bus companies, and so forth? 1l))o Government agencies have
information on comj anies, by name, imilar to the dossiers maintained
by better business bureaus, of re lar and persistent infractions of
1aws or regulations? » '

My conclusion is that there is enough evidence to show that the
agencies_of the Federal Government nNow have and are presently
equipped to get vast amounts of information which, if made available
in proper form, would be of untold value to consumers and to the
Nation. Proper form will, of course, depend on the subject and the
kind and amount of information available. My experience in advising
consumers tells me that the more gpecific the information the more
useful it can be.

The best information describes the characteristics that the consumer
needs to know for the brands and models he encounters in the market-

lace, in simple enough form to make his choice easy and intelligent.
‘And there are a number of J[plfoducts about which we already know the
Government has enough in ormation to do just this.

‘Another form involves less specific, more general information about
types or categories of products. For example, gas versus electrical ap-
pliances, versus FM radio, alkyd oil ipa'mt versus water-soluble

aints for interior and exterior use. uch of the consumer information
now disseminated by the Federal Government is of this kind. But
there is much more buried in the files of various agencies who don’t
think in terms.of making it available to consumers or who don’t recog-
nize it as useful to consumers. There is also the care, maintenance.
safety-in-use kind of information, ‘sometimes disseminate to con-
sumers by Federal agencies, but often not.

Because the information is at hand in a public document, it is pos-
sible, and I think useful, to examine in somewhat more detail what
coul& be done in the case of one important consumer roduct to help the
consumer by giving him information Now obtained regularly by one
Government agency. T refer to hearing aids and to the Senate report
on the prices 0 hearing aids previously mentioned. *

Dr. Causey, & consultant to the Veterans’ ‘Administration, described

the VA testing program:

The Veterans’ Administration jssues more than 5,000 hearing aids every year.
In the existing program, the Veterans’ Administration submits to the National
Bureau of Standards all makes and models of hearing aids obtained for testing
urposes. The National Bureau of Standards tests each jnstrument for a number
of electroacoustic factors and transmits the results to the Veterans’ Administra-
tion. Upon receipt, these data are subjected to statistical and comparative analy-
sis, In the hearing-aid test program, N0 attempt has been made to set up gpecifi-
cations. Actual performance is emphasized in order that we may take advantage
of the bearing-aid industry’s continuing research and development activities
toward providing petter hearing for those jndividuals paving hearing deficiencies.
Only clinically acceptable hearing aids ‘will be considered for these tests. Clini-
cally unacceptability will ‘be based on poor physical characteristics a8 related to
use in a clinic situation or poor physical characteristics of an jnstrument as
related to its use by the wearer. X
The raw scores obtained in each test item are treated and assigned weighing
factors determined by a group of nationally recognized audiologists and physicists
gerving the Veterans’ Administration on 2 consultant basis.




. for each test, The average score represents the performance of that model on each
of the individual tests. The average weighted ‘score on egch of the tests are
- summed to give the measure of total performance ‘achieved by the hearing aig
model. This Score is designated ag the “quality. point score,”

The committee report, summarizing some of the testimony, says

Power group Quality point score of - Quality point score of
lowest quality ajd tested highest quality aid tested

1 Thl's scbfe re
* group was 66,

~ Mr. Kaeraw. The table indicates that the mild hearing aids they
tested varied in quality from a low of 54 to a high of 130, ‘

The moderate hearing aids varied from a quality point score of

-zero, which wag assigned to some brands because of Penalties for
lack of quality control, to a quality pointscoreof 140, o

- The strong power group hearing aids varieq from 61 to 198

In the mild category, the category in which the greatest number of

earing aids are sold to the general public, one hearing aid tested

nearly 214 times better thap another in terms of quality performance,

The report draws this conclusion : ; :

ulted from penélties assessed by VA for lack of quality uniformity. The next highest score in the moderate

success of the VA program in increasing the level of knowledge about hearing
aid quality and thereby substantially reducing Drices, suggest the'possi'bility
that information could be made available to the general public so the: , too, can
enjoy the social ang economie advantages of being wel] informed about hearing
aids currently on the market, V7 : :

-8avings to the consumer, typically among the older members of the
population and often the poorer ones, are also detailed in the report
and arevast, R ' : : : i
I emphasize that the hearing aids materia] is an example of what
we know is available in the .ﬁ%e‘s of the Federal agencies for many
~other consumer products. The need for getting it to the consumer is
eat, the wherewithal for many products ig available, and the bene-
ts to the individual consumer and to the Nation are large, All it
S a committee of the N ation’svlegislators you will know how to
muster this will. Should the Freedom of ~InformationAct, to become
effective next week, be interpreted or amended to allow such informa-
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tion as I have been discussing to be made public? Should your com-
mittee ask the Federal agencies why they are not making this infor-
mation public in line with the expressed conviction of two Presidents
that the consumer has & right to be informed ? Should your committee
supplement your 1961 report on “Consumer Protection Activities of
Tederal Departments and Agencies” with another that lists product

information NOw g),va,ilable, being obtained, or capable of bemng
obtained with existing staff, expertise, and facilities that would be of
benefit to consumers 1f made publicin suitable form?

There is precedent in the s ctivities of other nations for the govern-
ment to accept responsibility for getting information to the consumer
“about products and services not otherwise available. o
“The Scandinavian countries publish brand name information based
on tests in government laboratories. Many European countries require
prior approval of & production safety before it may be marketed.

England’s Consumer ‘Couneil is nearing completion of its interesting
Tel-Tag program to inform consumers about, the important proper-
ties of a product by means of & label on the product. ‘
The International Standards. Organization (IS0O), and the 1IEC,
(International Electrotechnical Commission) have undertaken a broad
program dealing with consumer goods. . :
There is a new and growing concern about the problems of the

consumer. I hope our Government can find a way to 1ncrease its con-
cern and I hope these comments have contributed & little toward
making that possible. SR :

Mr. RoSENTHAL. YoUur full statement together with the appendix
will be printed at this point in the record.

(The information referred to above follows:)

PREPARED STATEMENT OF MorgriS KAPLAN, TECHNICAL DIRECTOR, CONSUMERS UNION

“My name is Morris Kaplan. I.am technical director of Consumers Union of the
United States, 8 nonprofit membership organization, incorporated under the 1aws
of the State of New York in 1936. We publish the fonthly magazine, Consumer
Reports, and ‘have a circulation approaching one and a quarter million copies
per month, Our purposes are “to provide consumers with information and coun-
sel on consumer goods and gervices * * * to give snformation and assistance on
-all matters relating to the expenditure of the family income » % * gnd to initiate
and to cooperate with individual and group efforts seeking to create and main-
tain decent living standards.”” .

T am grateful to the committee for the opportunity you have offered me to
-present my views on the desirability of making available to the ~American con-
_sumer product jnformation in the possession of the Federal Government. So-that
you may place these views in proper perspective,' it may help you to know that 1
have been technical director at Consumers Union since 1946 ; that before that
1 spent 16 years in the Federal civil service doing research for the Navy Depart-
ment and administering and working in jaboratories of the Bureau of Customs,
Alcohol Tax Unit and, happily, in the “dear, dead days beyond recall,” the Bureau
of Prohibition. One consequence of these associations was contact with the work
of a number of Government organizations, poth directly and through their pub-
lications. : .

It would seem that 5 years after President Kenpedy’s consumer message to
Congress it would hardly be necessary to argue the consumer’s need for infor-
mation. It is-true that some progress has been made to guarantee the consumer’s
right “to be protected against the marketing of goods hazardous to health or
life.” But more, much more, remains to be done. The market still has many haz-
ardous electrical -and mechanical products against which the -consumer has no
protection. :

7 1t is also true that some advances have been made in giving the consumer “the
facts he needs to make an informed choice”—the Government Printing Office’s

88—533—68———2




14

Consumer Information Catalog lists Some of the evidence, Consumer products
from foodg and clothing consisting almost entirely of Synthetic materials to elec-
tric drills ang washing machines and color television setg that use solid-state com-
Dponents, modern-day broducers are ‘taking advantage of our electronic ang space
age technology. In such a marketplace the consumer is gn innocent. ba

* s h

ally, but rarely in a usefu] way for the consumer,
And the word-of-mouth sharing of experience, though sometimes extremely
effective, also often falls into the “old wiveg’ tale’’ category—so a concerned con-

lems is heav and increased Government eoneern«manifested, among other
ways in hearings like this—ig evident,
Many Suggestions have been offered, both long term ang short, for reducing
¥s.

And this brings me to : e heart of today’s inquiry. R

Many Government agencies have in their files, as a Spinoff from theip normal
day-to-day activities, a great deal of information that would be directly useful
to consumers, 1t is my belief that a systematic review of the activities of Govern-
ment agencies for burposes of learning which of them develop information on
consumer products by type and/or brand name would reveal a mine of such infor-
mation which, when tapped, would Drove of inestimable value in helping the
consumer improve hig buying effectiveness. My belief is based on the tip of this
iceberg we can See even now from g CUrsory survey of this kind that hag already
been done, In Senate Report 2216, “Price of Hearing Aids—Report of the Com-
mittee on the Judiciary, 1962,” appendix A containg a “Summary of Precedents
for Government Product Testing and Publication of Comparative and/or Bval-
uatory Data on Various Brands of a Product’® A Dportion of thig material is sub-
mitted as an appendix to my testimony for your ready reference, i

You will note references to tests ang evaluations done by one op another agency

that these are only examples, The shortness of notice’ of this hearing today has
not allowed me to search the files of Consumers Union exhaustively for any
additional e€xamples it may contain.: From memory, however, subject to-check
of detail, I can add that the Bureau of Fisheries of the U.S. Department of In-
terior does tegts on frozen fish Produets in eonsumer Dackages, that the U.8.
Department of Agriculture hag information on the effectiveness ang toxicity of
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the Quar‘cermaster evaluate many consumer items of clothing and textiles, the
Navy laboratories used to evaluate paints, detergents, and other consumer prod-
ucts, and the General Services Administration and/or the National Bureal of
Standards test many consumer products, including tires, seatbelts, brake fluids,
and auto antifreezes. . ST ey :

Would a search of the regulatory agencies reveal information on the competi-
tive performance of companies whose activities they regulate—inﬁormation that
would be of great value to prospective patrons of those companies? For example,
is there information in the accident records of various transportation companies,
railroad companies, airlines, bus companies, and so forth? Do Government agen-
cies have information on companies, by name, similar to the dossiers maintained
by Better Business Bureaus, of regular and persistent jinfractions of laws or
regulations ?

My conclusion is that there is enough evidence to show that the agencies of the
Federal Government now have and are presently equipped to get vast amounts
of information which, if made available in proper form, would be of untold
value to consumers and to the Nation. Proper form will, of course, depend on the
subject and the kind and amount of jnformation available. My experience in
advising consumers tells me that the more specific the jnformation the more
useful it can be. Thus, the best information describes the characteristics that
the consumer needs to know for the prands and models he encounters in the
marketplace, in simple enough form to make his choice easy and intelligent. And
there are 'a number of products about which we already know the Government
has enough snformation to do just this. Another form jnvolves less gpecific, more
general information about types oY categories of products (for example, gas
versus electrical appliances, AM versus FM radio, alkyd oil paint versus water-
soluble paints for interior and exterior use). Much of the consumer information

now disseminated by the Federal Government is of this kind. But there is much
more buried in the files of various agencies who don’t think in terms of making
it available to consumers or who don't recognize it as useful to consumers. There
is also the care, maintenance, safety-in-use kind of jnformation, sometimes dis-
seminated to consumers by Federal agencies, pbut often not.

Because the information is at hand in 2 public document it is possible, and I
think useful, to examine in gomewhat more detail what could be done in the
case of one jmportant consumer product to help the consumer with jnformation
now obtained regularly by one Government agency.  refer to hearing aids and
to the Senate report on the prices of hearing aids previously mentioned.

PDr. Causey, a consultant to the Veterans’ Administration, described the VA
testing program :

«phe Veterans’ Administration jssues more than 5,000 hearing aids every
year * * %_Tn the existing program, the Veterans’ Administration submits to the
National Bureau of Standards all makes and models. of hearing aids obtained
for testing purposes * % * The National Bureau of Standards tests each instru-
ment for a number of electroacoustic factors and transmits the results to the
Veterans’ ‘Administration. Upon receipt, these data are subjected to statistical
and comparative analysis * * % In the hearing-aid test program, no attempt
has been made to set up specifications. Actual performance js emphasized in
order that we may take advantage of the hearing-aid industry’s continuing re-
gearch and development activities toward providing better hearing for those
individuals having hearing deficiencies.

«Only clinically acceptable hearing aids will be congidered for these tests.
Clinical unacceptability will be based on poor physical characteristics as related
to use in a clinic situation or poor physical characteristics of an instrument as
related to its use by the wearer.

* . A

(R 2 1 e * * * *
“The raw scores obtained in each test item are treated and assigned weighting
factors determined by @ group of nationally recognized qudiologists and physicists
serving the Veterans’ Administration on a consultant basis.

- «wyyeighted scores obtained by the three hearing aids of each model are averaged
for each test. The average score represents the performance of that model on
“each of the individual tests. The average weighted scores on each of the tests
are summed to give the measure of total performance achieved by the hearing
aid model. This score is designated as the ‘quality point geore.””

The committee report, summarizing some of the testimony, says: ‘
«The VA tests are designed so that a point score of 100 will be the average
performance of the total group.
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“Hearing aids tested by the VA are broken down into three‘groups on the basis
of power; mild, moderate, ang strong, Thig fclassiﬁcatory Scheme ig generally
accepted throughout the industry.” ’ :

aid quality ang thereby suvbstantially reducing Drices, suggest the Dossibility that
information ‘could be made available to the general public go they, too, can enjoy
the social ang economic advantages of being wel] informeq about hearing aigs
ourrently on the market,”

I agree. It ig clear that the brand angd model information now
kept up-to-date in the files of the VA requires only simple Processin
the lot of hundreds of thousands of hard-of~hearmg beople and Provide audiol-

available angq
g po improve

The need for getting it to the consumer ig great, the wherewithal for many prod-
ucts is availaple and the benefitg to the individua] consumer angd to the Nation
atlarge. All it takes is the will.

S a committee of
Will. Should the Freedom: of Information Act, to become effective next week,

able, being obtained, or capable of being obtained with existing staff, expertise,
and facilitieg that would be of ‘benefit to consumers if made public in suitable
form? : '

The consumer needs your-help. You have it in your power to give it to him at
almost no cost. T hope you will, ‘ :

(b) Batteries, done by NBS for VA ang the Coast Guarg,

(0) Tires, done by NBS for the FBI.

(@) Qualifieq produects list testing,

Qualified products list testing ( QPL) is done by GSA, ang by NBS on behalf
of GSA, on products for which 10 method has been devised for establishing g
minimum standard. Included in this list of 38 broducts are oj1 filters, cellophane
tape, ﬂashlighrts, solder, baints, Popup toasters, ang other diverse broducts,

In the case of hearing aids,' VA dges its own comparative evaluation of the
test results. N BS provides only the raw data. ‘ :

In the case of batteries, test resultg are correlated to a minimum standard of
berformance, In addition, batteries are ranked on the basis of test berformance,

In the case of tires, the different brands were both ranked and evaluated
by NBS.

2. Tests done for the purpose of establishing minimum quality standardg, GSA
does such tests for a great variety of produ_cts, and commissions such tests from
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The U.S. Department of Commerce does such testing, in conjunction with
industry, for the purpose of establishing commodity standards. These commodity
standards have been established in 450 different industries. They are done at
the request of the industry in question. An example is the commodity standard

for the clinical thermoimeter jndustry.
Both GSA and UsSDC publish the standards established,

the tests done in the process of setting the standard.

In the case of GSA, standards are sometimes set so that the only product
which meets them js the one which tests highest. In such a case, the standard
jtself constitutes an jmplied endorsement of a particular product. :

. 8. Coded results of comparative tests. In a few cases ‘where QPL testing can-'
not be done entirely in' the 1aboratory, GSA codes the results of tests in such a
way as to disguise ‘brand names SO that the jmpartiality of field testers will not

pe influenced. An example is floor waxes. . )

4. Testing to determine whiech brands of a particular product conform to estab-’

lished minimum standards. Example: :
(@) Lamps, tested by NBS.

PUBLISHED TEST RESULTS

put not the results of

A. In popular publications ) k5
1. Comparative tests in which brands are indicated by code numbef, but
described in such a way as to be easily identifiable by an jnformed reader.
Examples: . i
(@) Numerous NBS bulletins on the acoustical and fire resistance properties
of building materials.
by USDA tests on various shapes of plow blades. - :
ar brands of products, done at the request of

. 2, Comparative tests of particul
jndustry, the expenses of testing being paid by jindustry. Example:
. (@) Various tests on building materials done by NBS.
8. Comparative tests of the properties of a particular product, where the dif-
ferent brands tested are jdentified by prand and manufacturer. Fxample:
(@) Tests on various properties of safety eyeglasses, done by NBS. 2
i d, not done at the industry’s request, the results of

4, Test of a gingle brand,
which give an jmplied endorsement to the product tested. Examples:.

(@) Teflon, testedasa coating on plow blades by USDA.
(b) Sevin, tested as an apple thinner by USDA. ST
5. Testing solely for consumer purposes,"—where the test results are not made
public. Example: . T : ro :

(@) The Consumer Research Division of USDA tests consumer products, €8
washing machines, detergents, and home freezers. Informative pooklets on
what to look for when buying are published, put test results are nof given in any
form. However, jmplied endorsements are sometimes made. Meas :
B. In trade and technical publications

1, Testing solely for consumer purpose
(described in (@)5, above) are sometimes m
with the results coded. Particular brands ar
readers.

2. Tests of a particular prand, not done at the request of industry. Actual
endorsement given. Example:

(@) Nicarbazin (Merck), prevents coccidiosis in chickens. )

3. Comparative tests of branded products, not done at industry’s request.
Examples:

@) Six anticoccidial compounds, tested by USDA.
(D) Preventatives of Eimeria tennella in chickens, tested by USDA.

(«©) Anthelmintics for swine, tested by USDA.

Mr. ROSENTHAL- Thank you very much. L
" Do you think that the Federal Government T any individual agen-

cies have made any offort to disseminate the information they have

currently in their files orin their possessmn? .
o that some of the agencies do

Mr. KAPLAN. Yes. I tried to indicat i
i of working

this. The U.S. Department, of Agriculture has a history o1 |
in this area. It started originally with an effort to make this informa-
kind of goods

tion available to farmers, but ¢learly there are some
that farmers use that are used equally by nonfarming people, s0 this

s. Results of USDA’s consumer tests
ade available in trade publieations
e easily jdentified by informed

- ——————
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Information hag been DPublished, is being Published. The Newsletter
service which [ referred to in my testimony is one such form byt there
are many pamphletg they publish. , o

r. RosentHAL, T think yoy indicated in your di.rect.' report that
mation, but they have sug .

What did they do that they no longer qo ?

L. RAPLAN. Tt used to by the Practice—perhaps T have an example
of one such Publication. T diq not bring them g Iivu(: I brought one to
show what used to be done. Excyse me, I didn’t brin that one, It useq

® & practice of the group which at that time was called the Home Ee-
onomics Branch of the T.S. Department of Agriculture to test such
Products ag refrigerators, washing machines, detergents, various items
of clothing.
Mr. Rosenrmar, They did this bresumably for the information of
the farmer? '

his information 18 by now net (
eéven being obtained te the best. of my knowledge and the.r.eqson, as T

Mr. Kapray, T don’t have the details, My guess woulq be somewhere
around 3, 4, or 5 years ago.

Mr. Rosentrwar, T am looking at g Jist of hazardous electrical prod-
ucts on page 10 of the Senate hearings on establishment, of g . ational
Commission on Product Safety and it States that there are botential
hazards by way of excessive leakage of current in sorme of the follow-
ing items anq T will just read thein briefly : TV sets, table radios, port-
able phonographs, home intercoms, hobby kits, clock radios, portable
radios, automobile battery chargers, toasters, clothes driers, waffle
irons, blenders, coﬁ‘eemakers, frying Pans, oriddles, Saucepans, vapor-
izers, and so forth.

-l1ere are dozens of others: broilers, garage door openers, hair
driers, oven ranges, electric toys. Do you know whether any Federa]
agency has information relating to safety standards on some of thege
types of products sold on the open market ?

L. RaprLaN. Tt would Seem to me that the standards—the criteria
for deter‘mining whether a prodyct does or does not have an electrical
hazard, are available generally in the Federal specifications, Every
Federal spec T knoy that deals with this kind of information requires

.
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that there be no electrical leakage OF alternatively that the product
conform to Underwriters Laboratory standards.
The information as to which particular brand conforms OF does not
conform may or may ot be available in the Government files. It woul
depend on whether the product json a qualiﬁed product 1ist, in which
case the Government may very well have tested large numbers of
prands on the market and know that some do or Some do not conform.

Mr. ROSENTHAL- Let us take another safety item. T am told that
GSA specifications require that many or all electrical appliances pur-
chased for Federal use have an elastic type of cord, a cord that con-
tracts and expands when you ull it away from the product. Presum-
ably this is & safety feature t at the housewife would find useful in
that a young child or adult could not pull accidentally on 2 Jong 3-
or 4- or 5-foot cord hanging toward the floor.

Do you know anything about this?

Mr. Karrax. No, 1 am not familiar with that particular specifica-

tion.

Mr. ROSENTHAL- You mentioned very briefly the freedom of in-
formation bill reported out of this committee which is going to become
law next week. Do you see this as a vehicle for extracting from Govern-
ment agencies consumer information that they presently possess?

Mr. KAPLAN. T see this as @ yehicle, but T also see many problems.
The bill was assed with many exceptions.

I haven’t had an 0pportunity in the time available to read the
interpretation that the Justice Pepartment just published in the form
of 47 pages of guidelines to Government agencies sO T an not quite sure
how effectively it will be possible to DIy this kind of information out
by means of the Freedom of Information Act. I can say that it is my
wish, my hope, that it would be possible to use that act and if the act
as finally interpreted by the courts turns out not to be suitable for this
purpose that Congress will amend the act to make 1t suitable for this

urpose. It seems to me that this kind of information, as 1 sal
throughout my testimony, 1 vital, importal t, available, and should be
made available to people at large.

Mr. ROSENTHAL- all, for example, Ono of the exceptions it the act
is that trade secrets cannot be made public. You do not find anything
jnconsistent between the oxclusion of trade secrets and disclosure 0

Mr. KAPLAN.. None at all. I believe that the information about, the
characteristics of a product, which information is obtainable in the
course of ordinary testing by anybody who has laboratory facilities
available, does not, constitute 2 trade secret. It is not a secret if it is
readily obtainable through such means. T would argue that no informa-
tion that the Government has that was obtained confidentially from
manufacturers should be made public. But any information it cou
obtain in its own. laboratories and information that it does obtain in
its own laboratories would not in My view be considered under that
exception as & trade secret.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Tn other words, what you are saying 1s that if the
Government goes out in the open market and buys progucts and tests
them, that that information could be made available. Confidential in-
come taxes or something along those lines certainly could not be made

public.

- —————
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Mr. Kapray, Yes, that would be my view, Every so often the Goy-
ernment agkg manufacturers o Submit informatioy, On a confidentig]
basis, Perhaps in Fooq and Drug certain formulas are made available

.

on that basig, . S
he understanding is that this information would not be made avail-
able bublicly or to its competitors,
_One might question the bropriety of the Government’s having to-
obtain in ormation in that way, Perhaps it would be possible for the
overnment to obtgip information by Straightforwarq testing of the
product. But in any case, as things now stand, information is sometimeg
obtained that Way and I would not argue that‘thatinformation should
be made available, ; o) T :
“MOSENTHAL, Woyld you speculate as to the number of pbroducts
which any agency of the edera] Government has. test information
on today that they could make available and that would be usefyl
to the American consumer ¢ T , o
-~ Mr Kapran. 1¢ would be pure Sbeculation on the basis of the Senate
Committee’s brief Survey and on the basis of some of the additional
things I know from my own experience. I woylq say they wonld prob-

ably. tun into the dogeng of such prodyctg where the information g]-

T NOSENTHAL, Doeg any agency have g tradition of thinking in
terrns'of consumer information 2D ' : e ; .
r- BAPLAN, To some degree the Department of Agriculture does
and has; but thig i only to a limiteq degree. ; g
. NOSENTHAL; Ope last question. Take ballpoint pens. I would

" In these days of troubie my complaint may sound trivial put 1 believe it war-
rants investigation. The — company— ‘ :

. And ‘she nameg the company—prodyceg 2 19 cent pen named-—
I will leave the nhame out—

is ruineq and of course the pen ig thrown away without giving the consumer
value for hig money,
Recently I had such a pen in the Pocket of my brandnew suit and it leaked,
Y suit jacket has been ruined. 1 asked the children if they haye similar broblemg
and the stories of ruined clothing overwhelmeq and saddeneq nfe,
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1f this problem were restricted to one pen in 2 million, I would overlook the
matter as an unfortunate incident. However, this happens every day in my school.
I am enclosing a sample of such pen. I would appreciate it if you could refer it
to some committee that concerns jtself with consumer protection and ask for some
action to be taken against - ———:1hope to hear from you goon and thank
you—

and so forth. ;

I would assume that the Federal Government and we will ask this of
GSA——conducts tests on pens like this. Assuming they have perform-
ance information available relating to leakage, do you think 1t is their
responsibility to tell the general public about it ¢

Mr. Karran. I would think that 1t is their responsibility or if 1t
isn’t, it should be made their responsibility to make available any con-
sumer information they have that would be useful. ‘

"The GSA would better be able to talk to this-point than I, but it ismy
understanding that ballpoint pens. would be bought on contract an
bids and under ‘those circumstances, the GSA would specify that the
. pens that they will ultimately accept must conform to certain specifica-
tions and one of the specifications would include leakage, that is the

“absence of leakage.

The people Who bid on this contract would then have to demonstrate
that products they are to Jeliver will in fact conform to that specifica-
tion, but onl those who are aw arded the contract. '

So the GSA might not have information on this particular pen if
‘the producer of it knows that it would never conform to GSA require-
ments and so he might never submit a bid for this purpose:
~ So GSA- information on what is important in the ballpoint pen
: vgould be extremely valid but how 2 consumer could use this informa-
tion for example £ GSA said a ballpoint pen should not leak, this
wouldn’t help the consumer very much except thab he might ask the
seller does this ballpoint pen leak and the seller wouldn’t kKnow.

So that kind of information—what the required properties are—may
not be particularly helpful. That is the kind of information that the
Government, has mostly been publishing. Sometimes it is helpful.
Sometimes it 1 possible to look at a product to determine whether ot
not it meets the requirements. :

Mr. ROSENTHAL. By looking at a ballpoint pen in a candy store, you
can’t tell if it will leak.

Mr. KAPLAN. This is an example of the kind of product where the
only way you could tell whether the. product would be good or bad
would be to test these products and report on them. ’

The same is true o hearing aids. There is no way to tell by looking
at o hearing aid how well it will perform. But the Government in the
case of hearing aids already has information about this, having teste
large numbers of them and there they don’t have to say tothe purchaser
of a hearing aid “ask the dealer this qpestion or that question.” They
merely have to look at the list and decide for themselves which one of

these would meet their requlrements'because the information 18 now
available.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Mr, Wydler?

Mr, WypLEr. Mr. Kaplan. I found your testimony very interesting.
1 have used the Consumer Reports in my own Jifeand I Tound it very
helpful. I hope they are right. That is the only thing 1 don’t know. I

don’t know how you judge—

- ———seE
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Mr, Karraw, Ttis our hope also,

r.
best, because that would probably be the next IE)I-oblem we have here,
am curious, Hag your consumerg Union, tf rough the Consumers
Reports, ever been sued by people for the information that you have
Ppublished ?
Mr. Karrax, Yes.
Mr. WypLer, Ts this frequent ¢
Mr. Kapray. N 0, very infrequent, During the 91 years that I have
been working for Consumers Union we have been sied Some three or

Mr. Wyprgz, My wife hag been after me g lot Tecently and maybe
this will give me the perfect oPportunity to solve this problem for er
concerning the question of TV ¢olop sets and the Possible radiation
hazard that they have on people. Will yoy te]] me what we know about

is doin anything aboug it.
Mr. %VYDLER. ot quickly, ‘
Mr. Karray, If you are referring Specifically to the one instance, to
the Genera] Electric sets which were recently—in which General Elec-
Tic announced it had one chassis which wag causing some trouble and
it was having it repaired, if yoy refer Specifically to that, then General
Electric found this independently. .
he Public Health Service has done Some testing to establigh the
seriousness of this hazard anq found it not g Vvery serious hazard ex.
cept under ver » Very remote uge conditions, It applied to g limited
number of sets— e published piece on this in the current issye_ ;¢
::Ipplied to a limited numbep of sets. It apgh'ed only in g downward

was completely absorbed.
ets off the floor might present 5 minor problem for children op pets
Who put their feet under the set and thereby would be exposed to some
of this but only a minor problem,
It was for that reason, I think very commendably, that General
Electric announced it wag going to haye each one of thege sets repaired,

-——
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but the Public Health Service wWas concerned and interested and con-

sulted in this matter.

- WypLEr. Are We talking about radiation from the set?

Myr, Kapran. Yes. T assumed that is what you were referring to.
ing the last month or SO and a number 0

upset. What upsets me about the whole

lar hazard, which was very minor, but the

ocour in products that left the

plant.

The radiation problems with television
many years. The Federal Communications Commission
ards and limits on this. Almost every set—in fact every 8
tested with the exception of General Electric’s, conforme

requirements.
11 human and this could happen, I

1 wonder, and I cgluess,vve are &

wonder how it would happen 1n & matter of this sort that a set demgne
as General Rlectric coul get

in a company as large and as reputable

past. the inspectors, the testers, the people whose responsibility it
would be to review to see that all such maftters were taken care of.

Myr. WYDLER. This is most interesting to me because 1 happen t0 have

a General Electric color television et and I happen to have a dog

whose favorite sleeping place 18 anderneath the set.

Mr. Kapran. I must add at once that it applies to & limited number
of specified sets, sets that were manufacture I don’t remember the
details. I think up to—well, from January to June of 1967, but I am
not quite sure that that is the precise date. There is & limited period

Mr. WypLer. My setis 3 or 4years old.
Mr. Kapran. I think you have pothing to concern yourself with.
Mr, WypLER. 1 Was worried about the dOg. (Laughter.)
. ‘ s oned earlier that some of the TV sets were
lethal weapons. Was this what you were referring t02
pAN. NO. This was not one of the th'm%s. 1 want to make
e concerned & out is that in the

T,
that completely clear, What we are & :
course of our testing we found sets which by any reasonable criterion

do not meet safety requirements. )
They would not meet the 8} ters Laborqtories requirements

hat is this: 1618 possible 1 the course 0
it and if, at the same

ion of the line current will be flowing through you.
full-line current can kill you. We have found a fow such sets. No manu-
facturer decides to manufacture such a set. He isnot in the market of

Kkilling people.
We think this most often occurs as a result of an accident, & blob

of solder falls in the wrong place, 2 wire which is not properly dressed

touches something that it was nob designed. to touch. - |
i arts of the set become electrically live and

buy them, we Wa ,
not to Consumers Union but to & shopper’s In

- —————mY




buy another such set again, ; '

s I said Yesterday to the Electronicg Ind»ustry Association, perhaps
‘&ven if one of those fellows bought. one of these sets he would start
o scream to hig legislators that there ought to be g law to prevent sych
2 Set being on thy market. Tn Europea,n'countri.es, there is,

L WYDLER, We gpe discussing here the Possibility of turning oyep
‘this Government information to consumers generally.

ou, for instance, in your 'testimony gave us thege examples of the
different ratings that the overnment has made on hearing ajdg and
how they have rated them and g, forth. It is a] very interesting, but
the point is, it is not really of tog much use to consumers without some
types of cost information, isit?

For example, it might not be very significant ¢, find out that one

L. WAPLAN, Let me Mmake this clegp: Whenever T discuss this kind
‘of problem, the fipst reaction i everything is fine, The consumer doesn t

——
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information that 1s available, it would be of great benefit to you to
know at least the quality ratings of these products and then for your-
celf to integrate how much additional quality you are willing to buy
for how many additional dollars. A

The dollars are always available to you. You can always shop and

know what dollar value is associated with what hearing aid. Now, if

ou have that information and if in addition you have the quality n-
formation on the hearing aid, it would allow each consumer to decide
for himself that this hearing aid is twice as good by this quality index
as another and it costs twice as much and I want the best, so Lam will-
ing to pay twice as much. Or it costs only one and & half times as much
and is a pretty good buy, or it costs four times as much and that extra
quality isn’t worth that much tome.

My. WYDLER. Well, I am just saying it would seem to me we will
have a struggle if we ctart to make this information available. We
have to draw the line somewhere. We have to draw the rules an:
regulations somewhere. This is why I raised this whole point. This
immediately seemed to become 2 problem. d ,

The final problem I would like you to touch on is the question of
politics. What will happen with this, politically speaking _

By that 1 am sure, for instance, if some company happens to be
manufacturing & particular Ttem in my district “nd is rated by the
particular Government agency very poorly on something, the first
thing that will happen will be they will send me a letter and want to
ceo me and want to know why and how it is that I am allowing the
Federal Government to mistreat them and misrepresent their product
and so forth and so on and bring on me and every other Congressman
involved tremendous ressure to do something about this that will
require me and probably every other Congressman involved to go down
to the agency and demand at least & review of what they have done
and jus‘mﬁcabion and possibly asking them to give you something to
try to satisiy the constituent In the form of different wording or some-

I would tend to think this would become almost & commonplace
problem, wouldn’t it?

Mr. KAPLAN. Well, I don’t hold myself up as an expert on politics
but I have been around a few years and let me say & few things on
this point.

One, pressures ol politicians come from a variety of sources. T assume

oliticians weigh the amount and kind of pressure they are subjecte
to and they react in part on who pressures and how hard. :

Pressure can and should come from consumers as well. So it seems
to me that the more discussion there is of this, the more aware con-
sumers become of what it is possible for them to have.

T think here Congressmen should take some leadership. The more
they become aware of this, the more pressure they will supply for this
information as counterpressure to the producers problem of saying
this is hurting Wy business: : , :

The second thing 1 would like to say about this is that I never in
my wildest dreams would have imagined that the Senate and the
Touse would have passed safety legislation of the kind it did. :

1£ anybod, asked me 3 years ago, «Ts this possible?” T would have
said that it 18 politically impossible. One couldn’t conceive of such @
thing happening, practically the largest industry in our Nation being

e ———




the food industry, the television industry, the appliance industry
and many, many other areag provided it is done fairly Providing it
meets the needs of the people.

Mr. Wyprzg. Thank you.

Mr. RosenTHAL, Mr. Myers?

Mr. Kaplan, one advantage to going last is most of your questions

Mr. Myggs, How coulq you decide, do you have a board oy do you
Yourself decide how you select thege ? ‘

Mr. Kapray., You mean whicl, product shall we undertake to evaly-
ate? We have g committee in the organizatior} called our operationgs

every year. .
Mr. Mymgs. Does your income come ]] from the sale of this Con-
?

Sumer Reports »
Mr. Kapray. ,'Solel_y from the sale of our Publications, Mostly Con-

understanding of consumer needs, That takes up a great deal of time

and effort,
But there have been recent Proposals. As yoy know, Donal.d Turner

really made ug g concrete offer, T am not. quite sure how oup board of
directors woylq react to this. Our bhoard of directors are elected non-
paid officials, Elected by the membership. Anybody who joins the
organization has the right to be g member,

U
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Mr. Myzgs. You spoke about the various agencies of the Federal
Government having information that the public should have. I don’t
pelieve you wenb into how this information should get to the public.
Would it be through your organization or & similar organization? How
would you get this information to the public?

Mr. Kaprax. There are many ways. L wasn’t thinking of getting it
to the public through our organization. I was hoping the Government
would, through its own means, Jisseminate it by meahs of some Govern-
ment publication.

Mr. Myers. This would be competition with you, then; wouldn’t it?

Mr. KAPLAN. Oh, yes. Well, let’s say sup%lementary to us because
there are far more than 60 or 70 products at people are interested
in, and_we can’t get back to the same roduct as often as we would
like, so if the Government did stuff on te evision we would let them doit
and go on to something else. As it happens, We had to do & report on
hearing aids which cost us $25,000 and 6 months of time because the
Grovernment information wasn’t available, although it was all there in
the files and all we did was repeat what the Government had done, an
probably not quite as well.

Mr. MYERS. 1 believe the chairman asked, and T wasn’t sure aboub
our answer, if you think this is the responsibility of Government to
give this information out or provideit. ‘

Mr. KAPLAN. Yes, T think it is the res onsibility of the Government

to help the people in every way 1t possibly can, and this seems to be an

enormous way of helping people. _

Mr. Myzrs. Do you mean as & spinoft or as & direct responsibility
that the Government should go out into research ? :
Mr. Kaprax. I would say both would be my view. Your particular
concern at the moment is the possibility of making existing information
available and 1 say there is plenty of that to do. If you got started on
that you would have lots of information. It would be my View Weé oug
to ig;lo beyond that and develop new information and publish that as
well.

Mr. MyERs. You really want the Government, then, to provide this
information even though .speciﬁcations quite often in our Government
would be extremely different from that of the general consuming

public. It could be both extremes.
Mr. Kapran. To the extent they are different they chouldn’t be

public. To the extent theql are the same, they should be.
Mr. Myess. How will the public accept this? Say 2 requirement from
NASA that some particular radio is going to be used quite different
than any general public, but the general public sees NASA use this
radio, it must be good. Don’t you think there 1s danger there? )
Mr, Karran. 1 have not made myself clear. I am not suggesting

name.
and has information 2 out products on the market of & kind that will
be the same kind of product used in the same Way by consumers, then

that information should be available. .
1 am not intevested in making the brand of missile information

available.

Mr. Myzes. Very few people buy missiles, or specialized radios.

Mr, Kaprax. Or & W ole variety of things that the Government
buys that is of no interest to consumers. But T am saying there is

_______
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large body of material that the Government buys that is of direct in-
terest to consumers, It is identical, T use as an example hearing aids
and tires and batteries, '

Now, it is true the Government may buy truck tireg and specialized
kinds of tires, That information need not, be made available. But the

overnment uses it

Mr. Myers, T don’t know anything about tipes except that they oo
flat once in g while, but T i
tires. Now, g tire they will use at the Indianapolis 500 Is fine out there
at 100 or 200 miles an hour, but it wouldn’t necessarily be good for an:
Army truck operating in different climates, There IS 50 much: dif.

erence. How wil] you arrive at all thig? :

Mr. Kapray. Apparently I haven’t made myself clear, Let me tr,
again, The Government buys tires, let’s say, for the Indiang, olis Race-
way or for military trucks, Tt also buys tires for automogiles to be
used around the District and to be used in New York ang Oklahoma,

Mr. Myers, At turnpike speeds ?

Mr. Karrax. Ordinary cars to he used for delivering majl, carrying
officials from one place to another, to be ysed m any kind of ordinary

Mr. Myers, What WOrries me is the responsibility of accuracy, What
time were you invited to the meeting thig morning ? ‘
ock, £s
r. Myers. T am on the committee and the Government agency, the
committee sent by notjce for 10:30, These are one of the things that
worries me about, the overnment doing anything in this area, We
are not too accurate,
Mr. RosexTrar, You know we ought to have the record straight,
hen were these notices sent out ¢
Mr. Barasw, Last Fri ay.
r. ROSENTH AT, They were sent last Friday,
- Myrrs, At 10:30 a.m., this_vvorr_ies me,

fra:fht with the possibility of making a mistake, we woulq be para-
1o § e n . ;
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sions in spite of the possibility that these decisions could be wrong.
T would hope for proper safeguards. We have been in the testing
business an putting our necks on the line every single month for 3
ears. That is & lot of brands and models over those years. We test
thousands every single year. We have the possibility of making 2
mistake, too. :

Mr. Myers. But 1 hate to lean on the big Government for t00 much.
This worries me.

Mr. Kaprax. I would hope the people are intelligent enough ——

Mr. Myzrs., You talked about the hearing aids and I am sure that

robably the requirement for a person 89 for a hearing aid wou
entirely different from @ person of 25, but you mentioned the VA.
Last Sunday T spent several hours with Mr. Brickfield who is the
Peputy Administrator and Dr. Bounds, who has some responsibility
in the medical area, and we spoke of this very thing not hearing aids,
but how they get Jformation that they learn and they gave me I
merous examples of how they turn out documents or letters and
speeches and other materials go out to all the doctors and numerous
writings and they seem t0 be putting out as much as they know how
to get information oub of what they have learned; merely apprising,
not suggesting they do this, but just saying what they have done.

Mr. KAPLAN. The VA does very well with many prosth'etic devices.
What 1 am suggesting is, they could do a great Jdeal better in a very
simple, direct, effective Way- A1l they need is a directive to do this;
that is, publish information they already have by brand and name.
They have tested the ABC hearing aid and FGH hearing aid, and
X Y7 hearing aid. They have information. They tested it In 2 mosb
reliable wWay- The industry accepts the methods and the test results.
The Government spends fundreds of thousands of dollars based on
this information I spite of the possibility of error. This information
chould also be made available to your constituent who has to spend his
%200 or %300 or $400 for hearing aid and who sometimes buys the
one that gets a Zero score when he should be puying the one that gets
g, 150 score.
~ Mr. MYERS. 1 quite agree with you that the taxpayers are paying
for this through our TFederal Government and State and local govern-
ments and we should offer the experience We have learned. This is true,
but what worries me 18 where we stop. We are not in the endorsing
business and this is what we should be very careful we do 1ot get in,
the endorsement policy, and it is a very delicate ared, it seems to Me,
where you stop in responsibility.

“Mr. Kapran. I agree. _ ,

This takes me to *he same point. Just because it is delicate or difficult
i5 no reason for not starting in this direction, seeing what mistakes
we make, pulling back, if necessary- 1f we take the View it is difficult
and therefore let’s not start it, we paralyze ourselves to do all kinds
of things. It ig extremely difficult and nobody knows these difficulties
more than I do because 1 worked in this area & long, long time.

AsTsay, Wé put our neck on the line every time We publish. General

Electric and Fr_igida,ire and General Motors, and Du Pont and all of

every time We &y their products are bad. Yet we act this way because
we think it 18 essential to do this. We act as fairly and as well as we

88—533——68——,—3
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Possibly can. N. obody can ever accuse us of not; doing the best job one
can under thege circumstances. even though we have made mistakes
on oceasion. .. . - :

Mr. Myzrs. One more question. Do yoy think the Government should,
if we experience g problem, say, with particular radio of RCA Corp.,
or XYZ Corp. or any other that the Federal Government should say
“This is not 5 good product,” or do you think we should say, “Well,
these are the requirements we haye learned to be begt. A nine-transistoy
radio is better than asix,” for instance, | Pl

Mr. Kaprax. T would say two things. If it ig possible to generalize,
and in certain: areas: it:ig Ppossible, then the overnment should do so.
The one Yyou 'gaveis not g, good example, A nine-transistop. radio is not
better than g six. The thin’g to say is Erecisely that. Don’t buy on the

why ‘you should not say it. I again pefep to the VA hearing aids ag
an example of a faip procedure, al] the hearing aids are tested, al]
subjected to the same procedures, they are al] subject to the same
degree of competence of the Bureay of Standards. What the findings
are should be reported, If one turns out to be an electrical hazard or

will go out of business. In ejther case, the genera] public welfare has
been well serveq. Either he has improved his product or hag gone out
of business, T submit this ig brecisely the way things shoulq work.
They cannot work that way unless the consumer has the facts, Tf he
does not have the facts, he will buy that Very poor hearing aiq because
he does not know any better, ~.
Mr. Myers, Thank you.
Mr. RosenTHaL, Thank _ .
Our next witness is Commissioner H. A, Abersfeller,
Tha £
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STATEMENT OF COMMISSIONER HEINZ A. ABERSFELLER, FEDERAL

SUPPLY SERVICE, GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION: AC-

COMPANIED BY GEORGE W. RITTER, ASSISTANT COMMISSIONER
FOR STANDARDS AND QUALITY CONTROL; AND CHARLES TRAVIS,
' DIRECTOR, STANDARDS DPIVISION ‘ R A

Mr. ABERSFELLER. Fine, CRE
My, Chairman and members of the subcommittee, T am Heinz A.
Abersfeller, Commissioner, Tederal Supply Service, and I have with
me Mr, George W. Ritter, Assistant Commissioner_for Standards and
Quaiity ‘Control. On my left, Mr. Charles Travis, Director of our
Standardization Division. ‘ : !

On behalf of the ‘Administrator of General Services, Tawson B.

Knott, Jr., who has asked me to represent him at this hearing, T wish

to express my appreciation for the opportunity afforded by your Jetter
of June 15,1967, to outline our program for the development of Fed-
eral specifications and ‘'standard CGSA, in its capacity as a Sup lier of
items to meet the needs of Federal agencies, administers the Federal
speciﬁca,tions and standards program. This includes the development
and mainténance of Federal specifications and standards for items
which we buy and the assignment of responsibility on a project basis
to other -a,gencies for the development of Federal speciﬁcati’dns and
standards commensurate with their technical competence and capac-
ity to perform this function. quroximatel 40 pﬁrcent of the 5,000
existing specifications were developed by GgA. The other 60 percent
were developed by other civil agencies and the Department of Defense.
Specifications are generally developed by initially establishing de-
sired performance characteristics. Test methods are ‘then ‘develo e
by which the stated performance characteristics can be verified. Sub-
sequent, to the development of these draft specifications, producers
and Government users are consulted, differences, if any, are resolved
and the specification is then issued In final form. At this point it
is important to point _out that Federal gpecifications are of little
or no value to_the Federal ‘Government unless accompanied by the
ability to test the products involved to assure compliance with the re-
quirements of the specification. Since testing 1S S0 essential to Fed-
eral prOcurement we believe that Federal specifications per se are of
little or no value to consumers Who generally cannot buy the products
involved simply to test them. : e
This line of easoning leads to the conclusion that those consumers
interested in quality rather than price must lean heavily on industry,
manufacturers’ and dealers’ certification of compliance for products,
referably by citing as many do that an item meets Or exceeds a Fed-

’

eral specification, an ASTM standard of other specification. We have

noted on repeated occasions that manufacturers and distributors rely
on this method in guiding the consumer. A good case in point 18
our recently published Spemﬁca;tion for safety’ standards. Automobile
manufacturers have advertised that the vehicles they produce meet
these standards and of course our testing and inspection procedures
have verified this insofar as Government procurements are concerned.

Mr. Chairman, we wish to assure you and members of the com-

mittee, that it 18 our Jesire to cooperate with this subcommittee in
every possible way to the extent of our capabilities and resources. In

- —— e



Mr. Chairman, thig concludes my brepared statement, My asso-
ciates and T woy] be pleased to answer any questions you or mem-
bers of the subcommittee may have,

Mr, RosenrtHAL, How many items that the Federal Government
purchases and tests would you Say are similar items that the private
consumer: purchageg ? - ~

Mr. Asersrrrypg, About a thousand itemsg,

Mr. RosenTiar, Wouldn’t it be useful to the American consumer
if some of the knowledge and expertise You have were made avail-
able to him in some form ?

Mr. Aeersrrrrpg, We agree that the consumer needs more informg.-
tion. Qur problem here is the form that this should take in termg of
what we conld Provide, - ‘ 5

As Mr. Kaplan Stated, there is no question but what we could set
forth for these roughly thousand items the Specific requirements g
consumer should. look *for. Unfortunatelyv that, in my view, isn’t
enough. The‘consumerj must have some assurance by way of certifica-
tion, his own ability to test op his own book of knowledge of experi-
ence to be certain the product he buys doeg bossess the characteris-
ties. It is the form in which thig information might take that is dif-

Mr. RosenrTHar, In other: words you are sympathetic. o the pro-
gram of making the information available. You haye trouble deter-
mining in what form it should be done, :

- Mr. Asursprripg, Yes. Simply to adq on to that whether there is
in fact meaningfyl information which might he made available,

By way of example let me point out that we do bretest, as My,
Kaplan indic.ated, Such things ag antifreeze and other items that we
Place on qualified-products lists. In the fipst instance, these are not
representative of the total products available, We simply test thoge
which producers submit to us sinee they must pay a charge for thig
kind of test and presumably it ig only for those that desire to do busi-
ness with the Federal Government, which is not, Decessarily all the
producers of a given product. These are available to the public. Un-
fortunately the problem we face is how does the public know they are
available,

ified-product lists are available to anyone who wants a copy., Yet that
is not al.l-encompassing. I can’t say as an ¢Xample of the four or
five producers who qualified op antifreeze that they are the only
ones with a good product. T am willing to say, of those we have tested,
that they have 5 good product, '

h ORI
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Mr. ROSENTHAL- How much would you say that the GSA spends
a year ol testing consumer-related‘products such as tires, antifreeze,
pencils, pens, things of that type? ' - A
© ‘Mr. ABERSFELLER. We don’t have 2 precise figure. 1 would suspect
in the ball park of three-quarters of o million dollars. .~ '

Mr. ROSENTHAL- And if we could overcome the doubts as to the
type or the method. of making this information available, why
couldn’t we begin a pilot program. on some half dozen or dozen
products and let the public have the performance information that
you have? ‘ , : i

Mr. ABERSFELLER. Well, again Mr. Chairman the‘information we
have is not as finite as represe;nting that this product or that product is
better than the other,-exceptuin those instances.whene ‘we have gone
through-t sting for a qualiﬁed-products iste i 2 g i

“(Certainly there is no objection on our part to making that informa-

tion available. It ig-available NOW. We have roughly 2 hundred of these
QPL’s that could be madeavailable. e b
Mr. ROSENTHAL. GSA, for example, finds five antifreezes satisfac-
tory for use n automobiles. What is wrong with making: that in-
formation available? . . i gt

-Mr. ABERSFELLER. Nothing. It is now available to anyone who
chooses to buy it. It is available under our regular speciﬁca;tions,disf
tribution program. Tn that particular case, in the case of antifreeze,
there are four firms that have qualified under antifreeze, ethylene gly-
¢ol inhibitive type 2- ‘ :

Mr. ROSENTHAL- That information is in the public domain ?

Mr. ABERSFELLER. Yes, Sir. : L :

Mr. ROSENTHAL. 1f someone, for example, In the President’s Com-
mittee on Consumer Tnterests, wanted to polish the. presentation 0
that up and put it out in a small booklet form for consumers you wou

make 1t available?

Mr. ABERSFELLER. Absolutely. ; T

Mr. RoSENTHAL. On what other such items do you think this could

be accomplished ? o e ‘ ‘
‘Mr. ABERSFELLER. We have quite & range of items starting with

antifreeze, batteries, sawblades, brushes, blasting caps, materia

clamps, and s0 forth. = S :
Tet me explain why we have qualified products lists, Mzr. Chairman.

These are for items for which the normal testing time prior to aceept-
ance is too long for the Government to tolerate doing business with the
rivate sector of the economy, neither can the priVate»sectOr of the eco-
nomy stand the length of time it would take tO test the item to deter-
mine whether it is what we wanted or not. e i AT
We set up these lists and the only people Who ‘can get-a contract on
Government business are repi*esehte‘d on those lists. .~ . S ,

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Y our agency doeshave & wealth of material and in-
rfﬁrmation--thatoould be of use to the consumer, We are in agreement
R

Mr. ABERSFELLER. We have .certainly - the - qualified products list
which would be of help,yes- g ST i '

Mr. ROSENTHAL- Do you know that you are the only agency in the
Federal Government with knowledge of use to consumers that has no
publication» of any kind identified on behalf of the consumer interest ?

Mr. ABERSFELLER- 1 didn’t know that, but it may well be. c
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“ Mr; RosenTraAr, That fact ig contained in the ﬁné‘tlfr'e‘p’ort of ‘the
]Enterdepartmen-tal- Study Group for ‘Con; uiner'Starrd‘ards,' dated
October27,1965. ; PREEREEt) gy
. What distresses e particularly is that Yyou robably have move ip-
formation useful to consumers than anyone.elge and yet you are the
only agency that doesn’t seem to have the thrust or the Spirit of trying

0 be of some use to the consumer, T ‘concede that g not your main mis-
sion, but ag Mr. Kaplan said, there ig spin-off of information avail-
able from the work you do that with virtually no- cost and only g

hy can’t we make that important information available to the
consumer so he coyld look for that kind of-corq when he buys an elec-

I ABERSFELLER, T don’t know that we do that on all of our elee.
trical appliances, e i
., YIr. Travis, There Is a standarq that applies to all the cords for
the appliances, The trend has beep toward the retractable type. This
doesn’t mean there won’t be applications for the nonretractable pe
depending upon the location of the device anq its relationship to the
outlet in the wall, for example, IR e R

T, ROSENmAL, If the Federa] Government without children wop-
ries about that, the merican hOuseWifevshould be especially ‘worried
about it anq she should know that the Federal Government jg 80 con-
cerned-tha,t.they won’t buy anything withoyut & retractable corq and

ow, '

meet the Federa] Government’s requirements, Tamnot Prepared to say
- that Straight cords op those without that characteristic are In faet in-

herently unsafe, ‘ ’ » LT

- Mr. Rosentaar, They may not he inherently unsafe, but the Injury

Control Center: of the Publje Hea,lth“Sepirice' reports that 85,000 per-

..
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sons were injured last year by pulling cords of olectrical appliances.
Tglab is a matter of public concern. That is a matter We should all think
about. y s

1f you are worried only about industry’s reaction to that, we don’t
haveoureyeo the ball. ' :

“Mr. ABERSFELLER. T am not concerned about industry reaction if I
am right. I need to have enough research to be certain that we are prov-
ing a point. \ ‘ ‘ b el :

Mr. ROSENTHAL- One and one make two. Thirty- ve thousand per-
sons are injured each year by pulling cords of e ectrical appliances.
GSA. doesn’t buy anything without a retractable cord amf you just
look aside and say dywe won't tell anybody about it.” That doesn’t
make sense: ‘ S , :

Mr. ABERSFELLER. Is it true we don’t buy anything that doesn’t have
o retractable cor ,

Mr. Travis. 1 don’t have the specifications here. :

Mr. ABERSFELLER. T don’t think that is so, but 1 will examine it. In
any event, I think we would a%ree that retractable cords as @ general
thing at least in logic as I an i
weren’t retractable, but certainly we could examine this further to
determine whether this is in fact something that would be helpful to
the consumer, again provided we had the resources to apply to that

articular aspect. .

(Subsequently the following information Was received for the

record:)

GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION,

Washington, D.C., July 21, 1967.

Fon. BENTAMIN g, ROSENTHAL, : :

Chairman, Special Inquiry on Consumer Represe%tation in the Federal Govern-
ment, Special Studies Subcommittee, Oommittee 0N Government Operations,
House of Represewtatimes, Washington, D.C. .

DeAR MR. ROSENTHAL * In the hearings held by your subcommittee o1 June 27,
1967, inquiries were made a8 to the policy of the General Services Administnation
with regard to the procurement of coiled cords on small electrical appliances ant

‘wringer-type washing machines. We are pleased to provide information on both
of these items for the record.

A review of Federal speciﬁcations for small electrical appliances reveals that
in no case do we require the use of coiled cords. The speciﬁcations require, in
general, that the cords must be a minimum of 6 feet long; be of three conductor
construction: (the third conductor is the ground‘mg vconducbor) + and be equipped
with @ i tandard 125-volt, 15-ampere, 3-prong male plug connector. The cord an
the connecter must comply with the applicable standard of the Underwriters’
Laboratories, Inc. -

In connection with the use of coiled cords, our examination revealed that this
type of cord has never been adopted as standard by the small appliance industry,
and its cost is approxima_tely 134 times that of the standard cord.

As a result of the discussion in the hearings of the requirement that coiled
cords be used in coffeemakers purchased by the Government, & detailed analysis

a minimum 1ength of 31, feet: The HSJ des?g‘n'a-tion of tch_e cord ie an Under-

With regard to the inquiry on washing machines, Interim Pederal Speciﬁcation
00-W-00860b (GASA—FSS) ,dated November 10, 1966, covers four types of washing
machines ; wringer, -sefm‘-i-automatic, automatic, and a combination washer-dryer.
Government agencies may requisition any of the types of washing machines
covered by the speciﬂcation which most adequately meet their jndividual needs.

- —E
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During fiscal year 1967, the General Services Administration brocured 2,355
Wringer-type ‘Wwashing machines for delivery to military activities overseas,
Itis a pleasure to supply this information to your subcommittee,

Sincerely yours, \
i Lawsoy B. KNorT, J r...Admin,istrator.

Mr. Rosenrrar, The mothers of the 85,000 injured children are very
unhappy yoy didn’t have the resources to tell them about this. Now,
another item, g safety item : Do you know whethey GSA Specificationg
bermit you to buy wringer-type washing machines ? :

Mr. Avvrsrarsmg. No, I don’t. Charles, do you? . G5

Mr. Travrs, There was 5 provision for g ‘Wwringer washing machine,
Again, this is one we don’t have g copy of the spec witl us.

I. RosENTHAL, Do we have that Spec?. . T s i
- Mr. Barasm. Not that particylar spec. ot i
Mr. ABrrsrrr g, We can examine that and provide it for the record.
(Information from the specification concerning ‘only the wringer
washing machine follows:) e .

00-W-0086p, ( GSA-FSS)
November 10, 1966

SUPERSEDING

Int. Feq, Spec. 00—W~00860a ( GSA~FSS)
May 3, 1963 ’ -
INTERIM FEDERAT, SPECIFICATIONS

WASHINg MACHINE, HOUSEROLD LAUNDRY, Powgg OPERATED ; Anp DRYING TUMBLER,
HOUSEHOLD L.AUNDRY (ELECTRIC oR GAS) ; AND WASHER-DRYER ( COMBINED), Hoyusg.
HOLD LAUNDRY

This Interim Federal Speciﬁcation was developed by the Genera] Services
Administration, Federal Supply Service, Standardization Division, W‘a‘shington,
D.c, 20406, based upon currently available technica] information, It is recom-
mended that Federal agencies use it ip DProcurement ang forwarq recommenda-
tions for changes to the breparing activity at the address shown above,

Underwm‘ters Labomvto‘m‘es, Inc, (UrL) Standarg

Technica] society and technica] association Specificationg and standards are
generally available for reference from libraries, They are also distributed among

3.1 Laber of Underwm‘tem Labomtom‘es, Inc—The contractor shal] Submit to
the contracting agency proof that the machine he Proposes to Supply under this
Specification conforms to the requirements of the ‘U_nderw,riters, Laboratories, Inc.,
Standard No. 560, Home Laundry Equipment, The labe] of the Underwriﬁers

'satisf’acto‘ry'to the contracting a’gency, that thé‘maehine‘ éonforms to the appij-
cable requirements of the bublished Standard, including methody of tests of the
‘Underwriterg «Laboratorie,s, Inc, Standarq No. 560, " 7 )

% v *. * . * * *
3.15 Type I; class 1.—The type I, clasg 1 wringer washing machine ( figure 1)
shall wash gq minimum of g pounds of clotheg jp a single load, The machine shall
be equipped with a timer that shall ‘automatically Stop the machine whep Wwashing
is completed. The wringer shal] wring the clothes to a.damp dry state Wwhen put
tnrOLigh the wringer after Washing is oompie‘ted, The machine shal] be equipped




Wwringer

<>} : — Cover
,tTU_b

___ Contro ls

&

o Skirt Shown;
legs, cabinet,
or combinations
thereo¥, are
acceptable.

Casters

Figure L. - Type Ls class 1 wringer washing machine.

3.15.1. Plumbing reqmremems.——'l‘he ~wringer washing machine shall be of
the type filled manually and shall have a drain outlet from,which_ the tub is to
pe drained. The drain hose shall comply with 3141 The appliance shall have
either a pump or a gravity drain as gpecified. (See 6.2.) {

3.15.1.2. Electrical requwemcms.——Unless otherwise speciﬁed (see 6.2), the
wringer washing machine shall ‘operate on 120 volts, 15 amps., 60. cycles, single
phase supply. g

3.15.1.3. Cabinet.w—'r‘he wringer washing machine cabinet shall be made of steel
and finished as gpecified in 8.5. The height of the cabinet including wringer when
mounted on casters shall not exceed 50 inches. : :

* * * * ] .

Mr. ROSENTHAL- My information is, and T will give you & chance
to rebut this if I am wrong, that GSA doesn’t; permit the purchasing
of wringer-type washing machines. T might tell you that last year
}00,000 persons were hurt in wringer washing machine accidents. Here
is an ad we cut out from a Jocal Washington newspaper only the other
day advertising & wringer-type washing machine. g

“Now, it just seermns to me that those 100,000 persons would have been
happy to know that their Government doesn’t think wringer-type

* *
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washing machines are:safe. and maybhe they shoulq have known this
ore going out to buy one, - o —
f you didn’t have thig information’ T would say, well, it is not your
responsibility, Byt you already have this informatiop, You' don’t Jet
’s wash their undies in Wringer—type washing Machines, so why
should Mrs, Consumer permit her kids 't get invof’ved In this. This i
Just what We are talking about, - :

Mr. Rosenriar, You don’t have to have g policeman stay there
and say don’ buy it, A1] You have to do is make this information avail-
able in some fashion that the average housewife could understang.
Otherwise, You know what happens? Thig isa cheap machine, $79, Tt
is always the low-income roups that get
of us may reaq other py % ‘
that say don’t buy it and we don’t but there is a large bpart of the popu-
lation that doesn’t have access to these factg, Those beople have g right
to rely on the Federal Government,

Mr. Wydle
Mr. Wybreg I want to thank you for your statement, Tt was short
and to th g

Mr. ABERSFELLpg, Let me correct one point. Not that We' recom-
mend. These are of those we tested, these are the ones acceptable to ys,

I WypLEr, A]] right; acceptable,

Mr. Myers, Off the record ?

T WYDLER. On the record. The fact that we are failing here to
mention nameg ig one of the things mogt significant to me about thege
hearings, Though we have been talking ahout consumer products for
nearly 2 hourg now, we haven’t mentioned any by name, We are afraid
to mention names. I would like to hear g fow mentioned. : T

T, ABERSF?ECLLER. Manu'facturers’ designationg are Prestone, Union
Carbide Corp. These also i i i A
UC375, and Carbide G109, which are not brang names as Prestone but
other formulationg, The Olin Organics Division—.

I+ WYDLER, Just give me the brand hames, :

Mr. ABERSFELLER. Permanent Pyro. Also ualifying under OM7593—
B, and Pyro Permanent (1959)" Texaco %o. under T-5887, OM7 5,
93-B, B1410-5: Also under the TX5888, B1496-5. Also under Startex,
JB1259-5 anq Jefferson Chemical (o, under Jefferson, ,J 53. '

. WYDLER, That wouldn’t mean fop example that the Gulf 0il
Co. doesn’t se]] ‘some bermanent-type antifreeze just as good as those,

0esit? : '

Mg, ABERSFELLER, You are correct,’ : S

. WYDLER, Yot if we were to publish thoge four hames as brand
names in g Publication which had on the front the U.S: seal ang inside

.
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said in very careful words what you are saying, it is ot a recommen-
dation, it 18 merely meaning these particular items are qualified, 1
think Tnost people when they read that would look at the ‘public'ation,
the seal, and read the names and say these are the four best ‘permanent-
type antifreezes that are in the country. That would be what most

.

people would almost inevitably come to ‘the conclusion when they

read that. _ ;

‘As a result of that, and this is what I am really thinking of, it would
mean in effect that every antifreeze manufacturer in the country
would have to come to you to be qualified right away because they
\ i i would say we have
to do that. They would all be in and you would have 2 couple of hun-
dred applications the very next day, wouldn’t you, to get on that
qualifying list?

‘ ‘}11111'. A BERSFELLER. Certainly that would be important. There are
others.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. There are eight rather than four. Almost every
antifreeze manufacturer i the country is on your list, if not every otie.

Mr. ABERSFELLER. 1 don’t think so.

Mr. ROSENTHAL- Anyone we ever heard of is.

Mr. ABERSFELLER. I am talk'm% about antifreezes available for sale.
Sometimes they are marketed under other brand names. But Gulf ison
there and so is Zerex and Windo. ’

Mr. WYDLER. Practically gveryone would be forced—not just about
antifreezes but this would become practica’lly the rule of the game.
You would have to become @ Govemment-qualiﬁed product manu-
facturer, even if you didn’t want to sell to the Government, because

on would have to get your name on these lists if they were to be

distributed. , ,
Mr. ABERSFELLER. 1 would agree it carries that connotation. If I
may digress to tell you a story supporting that contention, & short time
ago we had some difficulty with a major manufacturer of copying
equipment 1n our negotiation process. We weren’t able to get the kind
of prices we thought we should have. As a result, in investigation We
found nine agencies had contracted independently with this particular
firm. So very quietly we thought—at Jeast I sent a letter to each of the
nine agencies and explained the ¢ircumstances T thought rather clearly
and asked them t0 cancel that contract. So far as W& have been able
to tell, this letter of mine got 1 the hands of & New York broker and
the stock the next day dropped six points. ' ' :

Now, there Was 7o implication at all that fhis product’ Wwas un-
atisfactory. It igquite a satisfactory product, The problem was simply
one of price: Yet that letter seemed to have that kind of jmpact. .

This 1s one of the reasons that we are so deeply concerned about what
we publish being proper and right, because the mnfluence of the Federal
Government is substantial in Fhe minds of a great Many people an
its insistence Or statement, even by implication, that a particular proc-
uct does or doesn’t have certain ciaracteristic‘s is carried forth 1 think
with some evidence that thisis the product to buy.

In our advertising done by contractors that do business with the
Tederal Government We do not allow any which ‘would indicate a
sponsorship or endorsement of the product, pximarily‘ because of the
reasons that I just mentioned. We don’t want to get involved in saying
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that is the only produyct which wi]] meet -our barticular beculiar
requirements, S Y ORI
L. WypLER. You say about g, thousand Specificationg You have woulq
be of ifnterest to consumers, Yet you only say yoy have about g hun-
red of— _ :

available—1 underscopg this—the informat,ion_is available to: the
public in termg of the characteristieg which we consider to be im.
bortant, The Consumer hag 5 very difficult, if not imppssible, time in
my view, as My, Kaplan stated, of trans]a‘ting\that information,; that
what he ought to have t¢ what he ig going to get from the fellow he
deals with, , .

Mr. Wyprpg, He woulq have to 89 practically into the Supermarket
with what, you had written down as to what you want in a scouring
Powder and tae the can, anq if they happen to have the contents on

1S wag— :

these equirements int,, what is on the container, Tn fact, the infop.
mation 1g Simply not on the container. The information that is in the
Specification,
or instance, we have one on bananag and Oranges, as you mentioned
earlier,
Mr, Rosenri,y, He needs the one on hoth of those, [La,ughter.]
I ABERSFRLLER, T, give your wife the Specifications o, those
two Products, anq they might not be written in the complicated Jan.
guage that g highly technical item would be, but, we have Specifications
on fresh fryit and vegetableg as we have on Yery complex jtems, Again
ere the consumey is simply made aware of the characteristieg to look
for if he can translate the characteristieg, ;
brought wit me today g sample o
mittee hag the speciﬁcations, and, gentlemen, ip all fairness to you

L. ROSENTH, L, Could Someone poligh that Specification you have
own to layman]ike understanding? : i ,
. Mr, . ERSFELLER, 'Wo have trieq desperately, to do this byt we
don’t think we can. o ] ‘
Mr. Wyprpg, This doesn’t have op 1t what ig An it. Al T see is the
can, ‘ : ,
Mr. ABERSFELLER. That’s right. Tt ig i compliance witp Federal
Specification go and. so. Here ig g liquid glass cleaner, Have you ever
heard of the brand hame? This ig what we buy. This meets. our ye.

Quirements ag stated in the speciﬁcation as to what it will be,

———
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Mr. WypLEr. Can you get it in a SPray can or one of these automatic
things that you push down [/

Mr. ABERSFELLER. We don’t do that. :

Mr, WypLer. M wife would never buy this. T could tell you that.

1 know. She likes that convenience of the container. In that case she
probably buys a——

Mr. ABERSFELLER. The only point 1 would make here was there
aren’t definitive gcientific terme characteristics that we spell out on
each of those four items that are in front of you—I am 2 consumers
too. I buy by touch and feel like everyone else, so 1 am not
anmindful of the consumer’s problem. I am married, too, and we
recently bought carpeting. My wife has long fingernails. That is how
wo did it. She makes & judgment as to the density and other things
by her ability to geb those nails down to the bottom of the carpeting.
She went around and put her hand in 2 couple hundred samples o
carpeting and found what she was satisfied with.

Mr. Myezs. Is this GSA speciﬁcation?.

Mr. A BERSFELLER. This is the point 1 am trying to make. I am sup-

osed to have the reservoir of all this knowledge and I haven’t been
able to find use for it yet as & consumer either, because I can’t translate
this information into anything meaningful. This is not to deny the
fact that there is in the QPL area some information’ which the public
could use. Atleastasa guide. If it were pr(')perly qualified and properly
understood, certainly that information 18 pasic and could be used.

Mr. WYDLER. There are other organizations such as Mr. Kaplan's,
that could take spec information and translate it into useful informa-
tion for consumers. That would be entirely possible. 1 do not know
how useful it would be to his organization or organizations of that
type but it would seem tome that that could be done.

Mr. ABERSFELLER. T think, with all due deference to Mr. Kaplan,
who is still here to defend himself, that his analysis of those products
that are good, better, and best 18 based on his ability to test charac-
teristics whic he and his firm have established in terms of deciding
their merits, but again We get back to the consumer. Without
some kind of comparative testing by independent -organizations such
as his or Government organizations, it'is, in My view, virtually im-
possible for the consumer to take speciﬁcations forth into the market-

lace and make 2 proper judgment as to whether or not the charac-
teristics which he has agreed with and which he is geeking NOW are,
in fact, In the product he proposes to buy. So often he succumbs to
statements of salesmen O hucksters that are involved in selling prod-
ucts—or he gets @ simple assurance that “Yes, this item has every
characteristic you are seeking.” There is no further way of checking

it out.
- Mr. WypLER. You could certainly make the statement that this
roduct meets Federal Government Standards. That, you could make.
Whether that meant anything particularly may not be—that is the
next question-_—it may not be important to the consumer that it meets
Federal Government standards. He may not be interested In those
qualities at all‘in the particular case. This is the next problem that
you will have.” ot

Mr. ABBRSFELLER-. This is the other side of the coin. Tn some CASeS—
for instance, you can pick a Sears, Roebuck or Montgomery Ward

catalog and you will find they advertise and publish under the descrip-

e




ications \ivhjgh are available— ou have the Socwty of Automotive
ing : 'é;@tions,‘too,,that could be relied o,

ment official, T am _dedicated‘ to tl € Proposition that, consumers need
more,inmena‘tion.fThere Is a real question as to how one gets thig to
them. S L Ly

For Instance, even i we were to do the things the chairman hag
suggested.—ebin_ding up these QPI’ and putting them in some kind
of booklet—hoyw do you then get it in fropt of the public that this ig
available op subscmptlon or free or by Whatever Way we decide to do

1t%. How does everyonein the COUNEry who might have a need o this

Mr, ABERSFELLER. This 1sl_»celtt‘aiin1y,a way of doing it, This woylq
get to a large Segment of the public Provided the Papers. carried the
Pressrelease, g . . » '

r. Chalrman, we have offices in 10 cities throughout the country

to help not on] the.\businessman' but the consuming

public ang T think it ig ¢ommon knowledge among thoge in Govern-
ment that the Government, Printing Office has available a.very elabho.
rate index of material which jg available to anyone upon subscription,
but if yoy get out in the boondocks and ask anyone if they oyep heard
of or learned of this, they do not know about 1t. This ig Why 50 often
ave heard friends of mine in the Congresg relate to me the many

tseems to me thig breaks down to two problemg : One, what informg.
tion do we have? Certainly, Professiona] People from the consumer’s
point of view such as Mr., aplan could, T think, contribute g great
deal to this, What do we have that consumers ought to know? Once
having established that, how do you get it out and somehow publicize
it so the ronsumer will be able t acquire it for hig use? j

should say ?
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Mr. ABERSFELLER. This is the procedure incident to setting up a
Federal speciﬁcation ] was referring to. D
Upon delivery, of course, each of the products vended to usis tested.
Last year, in dollar volume, the rejects amounted to about $14 million
out of atotal procurement o around.$600 million. ~
" Mr. Myers. Not too great a percentage, then? - - ik
Mr. ABERSFELLER. We deal with a very wide range of people and we
believe this is an essential protgctive" device. . , “ g
Mr. Myess. 1 believe you suggested that your specifications, GSA,
would not be thesame in Very many cases as what the general consumer
would need; am, 1 correc in that? - e Yt ] gl
Mr. ABERSFELLER. As Isaid, I estimated about 1,000. We think, by
and large, with some expert and :profe‘ssional modification, about 1,000
would be usable by, the consumer... - , : et
Mr. Myzrs. The antifreeze you were talking about, is this antifreeze
used in different climates? Do all types of equipment use the same anti-
freeze? Does @ tank qp.prating.in the Arctic use the same typPe of anti-
freeze that a jeep would in Fort Benning, Gat SRy
Mr. ABERSFELLER. ‘Presuming antifreeze was needed there; it does,

yes. v TIRRTIA
Mr. Myzrs The same specs? |
r. ABERSFELLER. 1 would say 8O- o, : Ly
‘Mr. MYERS. But then; at the same time, it is possible that if you did
release these names—does Prestone or some O these manufacturers
make antifreeze for other chainstores, and so forth? That is a danger
here. SRR ; o
Mr. ABERSFELLER. And they sell it for less. That is a danger. They
also might make it of a lesser quality. T do not know. We have not
oxamined that ¥articular line— ’
Mr, Myegs. 1 am sure you do not test all the products that could

provide— "
Mr. ABERSFELLER. Absolutely not. AsMr, Wydler said before, if this
became & ractice and did affect the business of the manufacturers, we
would be floundering’ under & tremendous amount of pressure—‘not
only pressure but requests to test. ‘

" 'he unfortunate thing is: Not having the resources to do this makes
it extremely difficult to be fair to everyone. This again is why T happen
to be Jdedicated to the proposition that -we must do something about
this but we ought to be able to fund it and finance it and not do it'in
bits and pieces. ! .

Mr. Myzrs. Every agency would not have the same speeiﬁcation,

would it? For example, the retractable cord we spoke of, very few

agencies—or nONe that I know of—hire children, s this would not be
applicable here: ' : ‘
Mr. ABBRSFELLER. The specification We are talking about does deal
with every agency. We are developing Federal specs and agencies do
not generally buy-things on their own. They corme to us for jprocure-
ment or We procure for them.’ ‘ :
Mr. MyErs. You do not buy, then, for the: Department of Defense
or NASA or people like this, do you? ' i -
Mr. ABERSFELLER. Yes, we would buy—for instance, in the house-
hold appliance ared, we buy all the items required by the Federal Gov-
ernment as @ total, including Defense, and on the common pro ucts
we buy the total Government requirement;——buy and distribute it-

- ——




Mr. Mymes, T have seen advertisements where Producers say they
Provide all thig equipment for NASA and they use it :
do not permjit that, do you ? :

T. ABERSFELIER There is 5 variety of Governmen
particular point of view ; yes, sir. Our polj ] :
not allow advertising whial, would gf ion to the public
of our endorsin the prodyct, '

. Mygrs. Yoy 1Peel it would be unfair to yge your recomm
tions, is that Correct, in this greg ? '

I. ABERSFELLER, T would have no objection t

Mr. Myggs, Thank yoy,

basically on industry’s and manufactypeps’ certificationg of compliance
for their products and You go on to point out, as an example, your
standards op automobile safety and the fact that certain automobile
manufacturers haye advertised that their vehicleg meet these reguire.
ments, : : ‘ s Ry

I would like to read to you from the Wall Street Journal of J une 22

of this year report on the new automobile sa fot agency headed by
Dr.Haddon,anditstateshere: s A

The Bureay pPlans eventually to compile ang Pbublish frequently uj

designed to help consumers compare the safety featureg of Competing makes anq
models, The industry jg goin -

g to be operating in g goldfish bowl, D, Haddon
Says, with the bublic aware of what each manufacturer jg doing .op. not doing
to make cars safer, ;
Apparently, then, Dr, Haddon does not agree with your philosophy
that you should let the Manufacturerg
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to explain to consumers, they should not use scouring powders with
ammonia-forming compounds.

‘What I am trying to suggest 1s that it is not just your qualified
products list that might be valuable. I have gone through some of your
specifications on consumer-type_ items and, as a layman, T have ex-
tracted information which I think the average consumer would find
very useful. T think a technical writer could probably perform that
function a great deal more efficiently.

For example, the flexible cord 1s one item. This is something the
consumer can visualize; whether the coffee urn they want to buy has
that particular flexible cord. You also require in your coffeemaker
specification that it conform to-the standards of the Underwriters
T,aboratories. I think they have a label of some kind that is affixed to
the product. This is something olse that might be interesting to the
consumer; you feel it is important that your product conform to the
Underwriters T.aboratories standards. Perhaps it, would also be impor-
tant for the consumer to know that.

On the subject, for example, of Jawnmowers, which consumers buy
all the time, you require yarious kinds of safety features. You require,
for example, on the subject of balance, that lawnmowers shall not tip
over of their own accord when placed in either direction of travel
across 2 30° slope. 1 have a 30° slope on Iy property. You specify in
addition that the tire of the lawnmower be of a certain size because
anything smaller than the size you specify would get stuck, supporting
the heavy equipment, in every rut in your lawn. I mention these things
because these are just a sample of the kinds of information that I have

abstracted from your speciﬁcations as a layman and I am wondering
whether it is, in Tact, true that your specifications are valueless to the
consumer. :

Mr. ABERSFELLER. Well, let me respond in sequence as T recall it.
Let me first explain my philosophy on this thing because 1 didn’t
intend to convey the impression that I dare say you got. I do not
suggest there is not some solution to this particular problem. T tried
to encourage that there is. The point T made in My statement was more
directed to what the consumer needs to do today to get the information.
This is not to suggest, when the committee reacts to this particular

roblem and if it hould decide that additional information can be
made available 1 other ways, that I would not encourage and endorse
that. In fact, I do, if this makes that statement clearer. :

T am simply trying to ctate that the consumer today must pretty
much rely on {rand names he has some wealth of information on, buys
repetitively, or he must rely on the certification of the industry.

Secondly, with regard to the scouring powder problem as to why
we have different brands and different characteristics, the glass-clean-
ing powder is a finer powder. In fact, it is of & somewhat substantially
Jifferent composition than you notice in the regular cleaning powder.
T would assume that every housewife knows that she ought not use
regular scouring powder on windows. Now, the reason %or this, of
course, is that the regular scouring powder is genemlly——and 1 want
to qualify this because we have not, tested every scouring powder on
the market ; there may be one that does both—but anyway, as & general
rule, the normal pot and pan scouring powder is more abrasive and is
somewhat thicker—I guess that is the proper term—in the sieve thick-
ness than the glass—clea.ning powder would be.
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takes the stain out,

ith regard to yoyr observation on lawnrnowers, certainly if ap
individua] had g g OPIng area such gg Yyou have in your particular
Yard, T think you would be Ver%rl concerned that it pot tip. Frankly, I

the committee Wwe stand ready and able to help to the extent we cap,

I. Barasy, W ith your Permission, My, Chairman, might we ingert
in the appendix to the record the abstractg of the Specifications that the
staff hag Prepared so that the public might judgg Whether there ig any

e 3
T: DARASH. There ig 5 publication of the Genera] ervices Admin.-
istration for the guidance, T gather, of othep Federa] agencies entitleq
“ leaning, Waxing, and Maintenanee of Soft Floors? I would just
like to add the observation that I found 4 wealth of materia] in this
i t and I wonder Whether similay booklets might not
S

I. ABERSFELLpR, No, although we would be pleaseq to make it
available,

Mr, RosentrAL, T£ Someone woyld pick up the tah for the printing,
T. ABERSFELIER, Yeg,

I. RosENTHAL, Thank yoy very much. The subcommittee stands
adjourneq until tomorrgyw at 1:80,

hereupon, at 12:20 b-m., the subcommittee was adjournéd.)

.




CONSUMER INFORMATION RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE
FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

R

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 28, 1967

HousE OF REPRESENTATIVES,
SPECIAL STUDIES SUBCOMMITTEE
oF THE COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT (OPERATIONS,
W ashington, D.C.

The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 2 .37 p.., in room
9903, Rayburn Building, Hon. Benjamin S. Rosenthal, presiding.

Present : Messrs. Rosenthal and Myers.

Staff present: James A. Lanigan, general counsel full committee;
Poter Barash, legal assistant; 1. Warren Harrison, legal assistant ; an
Wwilliam H. Copenhaver, minority counsel.

Mr. ROSENTHAL- The subcommittee will be in order.

This is 2 continuation of the hearings of the Special Inquiry on
Consumer Representation in the Federal Government of the Special
Studies Subcommittee O the Committee on Government Operations.
Our first witness this afternoon is Mr. M. W. Jensen, manager, Engi-
neering Standards, National Buread of Standards, Department of
Commerce.

Mr. Jensen, perhaps your colleagues would want to join you at the
table, and you might for the record identify them by name and what
position they hold.

STATEMENT OF M. W. JENSEN, MANAGER, ENGINEERING STAND-
' ARDS, NATIONAL BUREAU OF STANDARDS, DEPARTMENT oF
COMMERCE; ACCOMPANIED BY ALLEN J. FARRAR, BUREAU

LEGAL ADVISER; ANDC.N. COATES, ASSISTANT TO THE DIRECTOR

Mr. JENSEN. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. Tam pa,rticularly

rateful for your being willing to hear me this afternoon. Your hear-

kxﬁgs are being held right in the center of our National Conference on
eights and easures.

My name is Malcolm W. Jensen, manager, Engineerin Standards,
National Bureau of Standards. 1 have with me the Bureau legal
adviser, Allen Farrar and Assistant to the Director, C. N. Coates.

Mr. Chairman, I think it is important at the outset to point out that
the National Bureal of Standards, since its inception in 1901, has
cerved primarily science, industry, and other Government agencies,
including the States. ‘We have very little contact—directlys that is—
with the consumer. Tndirectly of course We have an enormous jmpact,

especially in the role we play 1 the national measurement system.

The four major programs o the Bureau are: Basic measurement

standards, engineering measurement and standards, properties of mat-
47)
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ese are described briefly in 4 brochure which T haye submitted
for the files of the committee, ;
© consumer henefitg ultimately from, all of thege brograms, but T
emphasize indirectly.
erhaps a, crude analogy wil] illustrate the point. A stee] manufac-
turer Supplies an automo%Ji,le manufacturing company with stee], The
latter shapes thig steel through 5 series of complicated Processes into
the automobile that the consumer buys, Obfv.iously, the consumerp can-
not use the Taw steel, but he can drive the car from which jt is made,

he second point T shoylq like to make is that we are not by any
means a major testing facility. Our testing Program constityteg ave
Small fraction of our work—Jegg than 9 bercent of oy technica] activi-
ties. And even this smal] fraction is done mainly for othe government
agencies, Fop éxample, we do éeneral tests on materials and cop,.

In this country, testing of direct interest to consumers ig dope ri-
marily by private Organizations, If the Bureau were to get involved in
any sionificant Product testin Program, it woylq Tequire g, funding
Many times oyy Presently avajlable Tesources, Ag g Matter of fact, it
Wou_ﬁ;l transform yg into g different, type of organization,

During the Jate 1920%s anq 1980, the Bureau dig have a numpe, of
ublicationg that were consumer-oriented. “Care and Repair of the

ouse” is an outstanding example, There wag considerab]e industry

he key phrage here is “gng are not available elsewhere,” Thig was
the primary pagig forthe Industry obj ections, :

With the foregoing qualiﬁcations, there are, hevertheless, several

outputs and activities of the National Bureay of Standards that are

_ |
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related reasonably directly to the interests of consumers: 1 would like -
to describe them Priefly now. ' .
A program of lon; standing that is of incalculable benefit to con-
sumers is the leadership, cooperation, and technical backup provided
by the Bureat in developing uniform State weights an measures
laws, regulations, inspection eqnigment and methods, and in the tech-
train i measures officials. :
~ These activities affect consumers directly and vitally inasmuch a8
the accuracy of scales, meters, and gas pumps of commercial weighing
and measuring devices of all types, a8 well as the accuracy of package
unantities, are dependent almost exclusively on the regulatory activity

of State and local weights and mneasures ‘officials who ook to us for

their reference standards, for techical advice and counsel on measure:
ment problems, and even for model weights and measures laws.
One of the important links with the tates in these activities is the
series of annual National Conferences on Weights and Measures, SPOL-"
sored by the Bureat. These conferences have been going on for more
than 60 years. L : A ' ;
" Examples of publications resulting from these State weights and
measures activities include: 'T‘heprobeedingsiof the annual confer-
~ences and the publication. and revision of “Units of Wei%)hts and
Measures—a-Deﬁnitions and Tables of Eqiiivalents.’-’ This pu lication

weights listed 1n different units, an NBS Fandbook 67: “Checking
Prepackaged Commodities,” which prescribes procedures to be fol-
lowed in assuring accurate quantity delivery to consumers.
The Bureau provides the technical and staff services to the Depart-
ment of Commerce leading to the promulgation of mandatory stand-
ards and the publication of voluntary standards that affect consumers.
The mandatory standards, provided for by law, cover flammalble
fabrics and door closures for ‘household refrigerators. Two others,
those for seat belts and brake fluids, originally assi to NBS, are
now the responsibility ‘of the new Department of pansportation.
Tive hundred voluntary standards have been issued including some

250 commercial standards, an equal number of simplified practice
of course,

re‘comm.endafoi’onsz and eight roduct standards. All of these,

tainers for other food, aluminum chain-link fencing, ©
standards for apparel and patterns, attic ventilation fans in residences :
aluminum tension window sereens, household insecticides, venetian
blinds, et wetera. New voluntary standards under development that are

of interest to consumers include urethane foam bedding and seat cush- ‘

joning, household water ‘softeners, polyethelene plastic containers for
otroleum products. o :
Voluntary standards will also be Jeveloped under the new program
authorized by the recently enacted Fair Packaging and Tabeling Act.
These will be of very direct concern to consumers. One of the objects 0
this new program will be to reduce undue prolifera,tio‘n of quantitie_s 0
packaged consumer commodities which impairs the reasonable ability
of the consumer 0 malke value comparisons ‘n the marketplace. :
The NBS carries on 2 relatively oxtensive building e earch pro-
gram and some fire research activities. These programs and activities
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generate public_ations of interest ¢, consumers, Some 'examples are:
“qurs 35 Barriers to Fire and quke,” “Wea_ther Resistance of Por-
\celam.Enamels,” “Therma] Insulation In Bui] Ings,” “Performance

final point. NBS I8 & mosgt kimportant'resou‘rc
oriented - rograms, but ag T said earlipp almost entirely of an indirect
‘Dature. If this resource is to be exploited, 5 translation Or conversion
mechanisy, must be developed, In other words, wayg must be found to
take the resylts of NBS rege i

arch and convert them Into
Is useful to the hontechnijcg] consumer, :
R

: - YOSENTHAL, Let g ask a question at this point, if T may. Do
-You think that i 4 difficult thingtodoy ‘ :
I. JENSEN, No, sir; it is Dot a difficylt thing to do, ‘ e
I. ROSENTEHAY, Woulq it take any major increage In personne] -
requirementgy | :

r. JENSEN, T think that one would need o have Teasonably prac.
tical genera] engineers who can work in the fields of chemistry,’ Physics,
ineer; plus a sma]] staff of technica] writers and clerks,

ds, with g few people Wwho are engi.

nical Writers,,mformation could
A be usefyl to the genera] public?

T. JENSEN. Some of the information that is developed at the By-
reau, I think. sir, to usefy] Publication
RoseNTry;, Thank yoy, ,

e for- consumer-

a form that

s Were you the Chairman of the Interde..

Group Which sfudieq the subject of Government

Information 7 . v , T
Ir. JensEN, T ‘was the Chairman, sir. Its origina] mission wag more
directly to determine whether o not the overnment shoylq look to
the develo ment, of congymer Standards; that is, standards for con-
Sumer ro£mts and commoditijes,

: T, OSENTH4L,, When diq th;

I. RosNTr, g, Did they issue a 1,

. ] eport? - :
I. JENSEN. The report was issuedp to the Secretary of C‘ommerce,
who I understand transmitted it to Mrs, Esther Peterson, Special Ag.
sistant to the President fo ;

T, ROSENTHAL. Briefly anq

r Consumey Affairs, ‘
generally, what, g the thrust o the
v Our conclusiong were two: 1T
information in t;

here is 5 Wealth/of |
he Government that could be of help to the consumer;
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(2) the develoFment by the Government of consumer standards, that

is, standards for comsumer commodities and products, would have

little real use, because it would require either some regulatory author-

ity to see that ge’ople who claimed that they were making @ product
to the standards actually did, or the consumer would have to be 2
testing facility in himself, and he is not. :

The average housewife cannot count the threads in a bedsheet, for
example. ’ '

Experience has indicated that if the use of a hallmark or of 2
designation number is authorized without any one regulatory author-
ity to determine whether or ot products really comply with 2 stand-
ard, there is the possibility that the conscientious manufacturer would
be hurt because he is going to be careful, while the man who might
not be quite SO conscientious could make 2 product inferior to the
standards with no one responsible to determine whether the standards
are met. . ARSI j

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Let me ask you, is 1t your opinion that within the
National Bureau of Standards and other Federal a%?neies there exists

a reservoir of information useful to consumers W ich is as yet un-
tapped and untranslated and generally un@vailable to the public?

.

r. JENSEN. Yes, ST There definitely 15 2 wealth of information, .

but in its present_form it is my feeling that it would not be of use to
the consumer. :

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Now is there some efficient, yet inexpensive way,
to translate that information into a form useful to the consumer

Mr. Jensex. 1 think there are & number of ways. One way that has
oceurred to me 18 that if there could be employed & small staff of engg-
neers, technical writers, with appropriate clerical support, with the
assistance of the Office of the Special Assistant to_the President for
Consumer Affairs, with consurmer organizations, with the he1-¥ of the
State weights and measures officials, and food and drug officials,

could be selected, in some order of priority, robably starting with

3

major items—refrigerators, roofing, ovens, urnaces, and so forth.

Then, gather'mg together the Imowledge that 18 now in the Govern-
ment, either in the minds of the experts or 1 published form, reduce
this knowledge to generic OF nonproprietary information that wou
help the consumer = ho wants to make 2 more intelligent judgment in -
his selection. e , L

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Now it is very pleasant”for me to hear you say
that. When you say & small number. of people, what do you mean?

Mr. Jexsex. I do not think it 1s possible or practical or realistic to
havea bif organization. : et ‘

One of the real problems here is to get the information out to the
consumer. I hav the feeling that if one were to ublish small pam-

phlets, nickel, dime, quarter- pamphlets, make them available only
through the Government Printing Office, they largely would stay on
shelfs. So some mechanism would need tobe devised to get the publica-
tions out to the people who can use them. » :

T believe that two or three engineers, maybe & couple of technical
writers, and appropriate support staff could- do a lot of work in
ayear'stime. , ;

No research or development work would be involved. What would be
done would be to identify the source, gather together information,
translate it, and get it out. ‘
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Mr, Rosenrirar, 14 it your testimony that With some ¢ People we
could, after g months or g year, actually deliver to the consumer g
wealth of information that he woylq find usefy] 2 o i

L. JENSEN. We could delivey t, the consumer information inareg. .
ular Progression, Thepe is no doubt that some could be but together
quite rapidly, Some, where you would have to talk to severs] Federal
agencies, identify the fellow who is the knowledgable man, dig out g

central place whepe this information would a]] -

Practically. :

- Mr. Jengpy, I think thig could be accom lished in the National
Bureay of Standards, in the Department of Commerce, The Depart-
ment of Agriculture, as you know, buts out many consumep Pamphlets,

Now whether one could look af, the Physical sciences ag opposed to
agricultura] sciences and join with that group, I do not know. The
ood and rug Administratiori has put oyt some consumer-type
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Tam just wondering in terms of structure, which is really the juris-
dictional area of this committee. Apparently you agree with my
thought that if there were one central office that all of this informa-
tion could flow into, they would be charged with developing one prod-
ot or one area at a time, converting it from technical language into
ugefql laymanlike language and finding some inexpensive method for
distributing it to the general public. Do you agree with that?

Mr. JENSEN. Y es, ST
Mr. ROSENTHAL. Tet me ask you @ question on another related mat-
ter. You indicate, sir, that the National Bureau of Standards is bound
by & policy'issued y the Secretary of Commerce, Who 1 think was
Mr. Weeks, in 1954, is that correct?

Mr. Jexsex. 1 believe that is correct.

Mr. RosENTHAL. Now since that 1954 policy statement has there
been any review of that policy?

Mr. Jexsex. 1 could not answer that question, sir. From our stand-
point our publication policy now reflects that departmental policy-

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Now, have you given any thought to the new free-
dom of information law reported by this committee and how it might
affect the subject we are discussing

Mr. Jexsex. We have, indeed, > 1d 1 think with your permission, sir,
M. Farrar could gpeak to that point.

Myr. FARRAR. Mr. Rosenthal, the Department 15, of course, cognizant
of the new freedom of information law and the fact that it becomes
offective next week. We have been preparing procedures for internal

ilse by the Department in order tobe1n £ul] compliance with that new
aw.

The Department of Justice under the Attorney General has issued
o memorandum explaining what it feels the implications of the law
are and how 1t should be carried out.

1 would say that this policy will certainly be carefully reviewed with
a view to making such information available to the public as can be
made under the new law.

Mr. ROSENTHAL- Mr. Jensen, assuming that the Attorney General
informed your Department that there can be and should be greater
dissemination of information, have you thought about how you might
comply with thislaw?

Mr. JENSEN. The Bureau has 2 very broad and well devgloped pub-
lication policy- Results of research really become meaningful only
when they are put out to the people who can use them. 1 am not an
attorney obviously, but just simply making available the information,
the data the Bureat has, I think, would not fulfill the need you have
described here.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Weneed the conversion procedure somewhere along
the line.

Mr. JENSEN. Yes, sir. It is a translation into meaningful terms for
the consumer. -

Mr. RoSENTHAL. Now, for example, wWe heard from Mr. Kaplan of
Consumers Union yesterday about some tests 1 think that NBS did
on hearing aids for the VA, and that those tests and the results of those
tests, could be understood by the general public, is that correct

My, JexseN. 1 think there is information that Was presented to the
Veterans’ A dministration that might well be informative to certain
consumers.

it




ent provisiong of your reg)ort to VA and Just issye
that to the Public withoyt further clap cations, without further

any way they would like to,
I. ROSENTH,4T, Aside from the question of who hag Priority of
Interest ip the results of the tests, is it generally yoyy feeling that that.
information should be made available in an understandable fashion ?
Mr. Junsey. T think T woylq say that it ismy feeling, yes, sir; infor. -
mation the Government has that would be of assistance tq society
should be m ade available to society, ' :

T. JENSEN, T believe there is in the record, sir, some Communicg.-
tion from Mrs. Peterson to Secretary Connor, jn which thig Proposal
was advanced. And the response from the Secreta,ry Or someone in the
Secretary’s Office, which agreed with the Proposal, but whjch said
that it was the feeling of the Department that identification and financ-
ing Probably should be Sought by the Office of the Assistant, to the

resident for Consumer Affairs, '

I. RosENTHA;, Did yon bursue that at 5]; and find out whay hap-
Pened with respect to hig Teécommendationg ¢, her?

r. JENSEN, T saw the correspondence,

Mr. Rosenraay, After he bucked it baclk to her?
Mr. Jensex, If there Was anything further, T am not aware of i¢, T
think that ended the correspondence,

r. Ro_SEijAL. To do the job of diSSeminating the information

money it might COst to take af least what information you folks had
and to get it oyt to the public? '
I. JENSEN. T do not have an inventory of information that NBS
presently has that might be translated, It would be very difficult, T
think largely thig Wwould depend oy the rate at which one wanted to
make the in Ormation a,vai_la*]lgwle. Frankly, sir, T do not think that ve

much woyld pe produced if opg agency, certainly one gq Small as the

Mr., RosenrTrary, Mr, Jensen, one fina] question, how would yoy re-
Spond if the President said to yoy ; Mr. J ensen, what shoylq we do to
improve our policy with relation to diSSemmating information to
consumers of tegtg that we make ?
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Mr. JenseN. 1 think I would respond ver, similarly to the way I
responded to you. 1 think that & small office with this specific respon-
sibility and with capable people could produce & great deal of infor-
mation of considerable help to those who want to be helped or who ar®
able to be helped.

Mr. Jensen, you speak about your testing and sO forth, and you
make reference to certain generic items: Does this mean that you g0
into all brands 1n certain areas, certain items, or how do you g0 about

Mr. Jexsex. No. Our testing program, sir, generally is on the basis
of a request paid for by another overnment agency-

Mr. Myers. Like GSA ! v

Mr. JENSEN. Yes. If, for example, General Services Administration
wants us to work on the development of a test ‘method for pencils,
GSA. would normally supply us with a statistical sample of the pencils,
tell us what they want it for, and our technical people then, SpONSOTe!
by GSA, would develop the test method.

Obviously you have to do some testing t0 develop & method includ-
ine the machinery involved. ,

r. Myers. The first thing then, you do not set the criteria; the
agency tells you what eriteria—

Mr. Jexsex. That ig correct.

Mr. Myers But you then set up the prescribed——the actual test?

Mr. Jensex. That is correct.

Mr, Myers. And then you conduct the actual test?

Mr, Jensen. And then we report back to the agency.

Out testing normally is only to the extent that is necessary to pro-
duce the test method. ) \

Ml; Myers. But you do not include all of the brands in a certain
area.?

Mr. Jexsex. 1 would say & reasonable answer t0 that is negative, sir.
Mr. Myzrs. Then I think that T detect from your suggestions here,
you would not want to—not endorse, but you do not want to mention
brand names, either, is that right?

Mr. Jexsen. There would need to be very little, robably no, test-
ing but 2 developing of information, translation o information, on
the knowledge that exists in Government now. T am not talkin about
a gasting program where one would say this brand is better than the
other.

For example, there are terms used in the sale of refrigerators: Frost-
free and automatic defrost, volume—what do these mean ? How does
oach of these relate to the current requirement? What should one look
for in insulation? What size for a particular family ¢ These sort of
things that would be helpful to anybody. 1 think it would be com-
pletely impossible, improper, for Government to undertake a testing
such as Consumer Union does, for example, on the basis of brand
nanie.

‘What we are discussing 18 gathering information that is presently
available and putting it into a form that would be helpful to a
consumer.

Mr. Myzrs. Well, on page 3 of your prepm‘ed statement gou make

reference back in the twenties and thirties to the National Bureat of
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St'andards, they did some of this, and You made reference t, one par-
ticular one, the care and upkeep of the home, I belieye, :
I. JENSEN, Yesg,

by 8, and Perhaps g half inch thick, that resulted from oyp work in

building technology, Tt Was written Specifically fop the consumer, Tt

told youy it You had a window leak or yoy had a‘short o you wanted to

look ‘at the plumbing, step by step what to do, including seeking pro-
essional advice,

t one point, one of the major publishing comparnies made if clear that
the publication could be developed ang sold by private industry, that
it was completely im Toper for the Governmen; to do it,

On the Jﬁasis of tﬁat, this policy wag issued whicl, said we would
do it no more, : ,

r. Myggg, Actually it did not, come from any undue critieismy the

Public wag bringing against the industry; it was Just—they felt it was
Just unfajp competition ? ‘

I. JENSBN, Exactly.

I. Myers., Fipe, Also on page 5 You make reference ¢, the man-
datory standards bProvided fora% law, anq You use some eéxamplegs
there ‘of the fAammah]e materials for clothing; anq also the doors for
refrigerators that Jou mentioned,

I. JENSEN, Yeg, ~

. MyErs, Apg once again the agency brings thisjq that right—
to your za,ttention that they want you to test g Particular Jine of
clothing ¢

ur job is'g, technical job, to kee aware -of technology in this
field and to advise the Congress ag to the need, the advisability, of
amending the statute, Ag you know, there j5 a bill before the Congress
right now in which the administration has recommended rathep stron
amendments, Incidentaﬂy, the enforcement, of this act Jieg with the
ederal Trade Commissmn, hot with the Department of Commerce,

The refrigeratqr door closures law resulted, of course, from children

r. MyErs, Yoy do not, Carry out the testing ?
Mr. Jensex, We conducted the tegt hecessary to fix the standards,
but we do not conduyct enforcement tests.

——
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Mr. Myers. But here again, though you do not actually test, I read
once in & while where & doll is flammable, and a child is severely
burned—I hope not fa,tally-——but oncein & while there are severe burns
from dolls and toys. You do not do the actual testing *

Mr. JENSEN. Perhaps 1 can give an example. Let’s say the Tederal
Trade Commission receives & ‘complaint that & certain gweater 18 SO
flammable as to possibly cause personal injury if it ignites. 1D Fed-
eral Trade Commission Wa$ not aware O the test method and the
testing equipment to determine whether that partloular gweater meets
or does not meet the existing statute and standards. They would come
to us and say would you develop for us the test methodology: In order
to develop methodology W& have to do some testings. Once the stand-
ard method 18 published, Federal Trade would take over all enforce-
ment testing. i

The only enforcement’—and this 18 stretching the meaning of the
word—testing that the Bureal does, is that if, for example, Federal
Trade has & problem, they come to Us and say We would like to have
19 examples of these measured and the data reported to Us, s0 we can
determine whether or not legal action 18 indicated. This is a8 close
to enforcement tests as we get. We supply the data and the expert
witness if needed.

Mr. MYERS. Actually, I begin to see what you mean by yourself
as indirect. The only area really where you directly are responsible
to the public is in the ared of weights an measurements and how can
people check the scales to make sure they are accurate.

Mr. JENSEN. For the public it is indirect. We really serve the
States, counties and cites, and the industry-. The State really en-
forces—

Mr. MYERS. I am familiar with that; yes- Really then, you never
of In & position where you are going to put out any Jocuments t0
elp the consumer public? '

Mr. JENSEN. Under the policy under which we now operate, that
is absolutely correct. My personal feeling is that there 18 technica.
expertise available. There are ublications of the Bureau, O 3
and of other agencies of the overnment from which information
could be developed and put n & form that would be helpful to the
consumer. There is one ‘pubhcaution.in the Bureau now for the con-

ful. Strictly measurement- 1t sells for nickel, an the housewife
can hang it up in the kitchen. That is our one consumer publication.
Mygprs Later on we are going to have to g0 to meters, May a
few other things. :
Mr, JENSEN. T could gpeak on that subject if you desire.
Mr, Myegs. Lam not real sure about that one.
One last question that I would like to ask, you say you presoribe
cortain tests for agencies, and you mentioned SA. Is most of it done

! inl ¢
Mr. JBNSEN Yes. Certainly the most Work we do in the develop-
ment, specific test methodology, would be for General Services Admin-
istration. YV e do, however, have many of our technical peogle gerving
on committees of private standardizing bodies: American 1

Testing and Materials, the American Petroleum Tnstitute—all © this

L R
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Is anothep way of trans]ating into technica] use, scientifie and en-
gineerin use, the worjc that we do,

Mr. M%nRs. Do you know it You do a]] ot GSA’%s Systems ?

Mr. Jensgy. We do not,.

Mr. Myggg, You donot Prescribe a]] theip testing ¢

purchage Specificationg, °Sponsibility o, compliance it their
Specification rests with GSA—neyer with yg,

Mr. Mypps, In other Words, they can set up their owy if they want to
O 20 to some othey agency ?

Mr. Jongpy, A‘bsolutely. ;

Mr. Myggg, Thank you, Mr. Jengen,

L. COPRN Ay, May I askc 5 question ¢

Mr, RoseNTr, g, Let me agl & question apq then T wijg come back
to you. ;

I am intrigyed by the response yoy made to My, Myerg’ question
about what happeneq Wwhen the Bureay issued “Care anq Repair of
the Houge,” which sounds to me like 5 Very, very usefy] book to have

would suspect, that the Dublication with the largest circulation in
the COUntry is the one that the Federa] Government puts out, HEw
! are, : :

T, ROSENTHAL. You see the trick t, this is that instead of having
the Government Printing Office offer 5 book, yoy give it to Congress.
men to send out, and there it has a Jot of usefy] advantages

Mr. Jengpy. T agree witp, You,

r, ROSENTHAL. Mr, Copenhaver?

Mr., Coprngry ‘s Jensen, T g Interesteq In a point that Mr,
Myers developed, GSA Uys thousands of different Products ang pre-
Sumably they Must test thege broductgs against certaip standards apnq
speciﬁcations, I8 that not correct ? :

- JENSEN, The are authorizeq, They have the responsibility of
Seeing that the broducts burchaged by the Government meets specif.
cations that are issued, -

r. COPENHAVER. Do they test these Products, 4 Sample—__

Mr, J ENSEN, They do testing 5 yes, sir.

r. E ( continuing) Themselves? In  thejp own
Iaboratorles ?

r. JENsuN, Y,  Sir i

r. COPENHAVE I Surprised that~th1s 1S new to Mme—that we

- Iam
do not have 4 centra] facﬂit;gike the Bureay of Standards to do the
testing for the GSA. Why is it that we haye this divideq kind of

r. Jensgy, GSA takes advantage of our ex ertise and of the

@Xpertise of oéher agencies of the Overnment, the partment of
Defenge and others, in assisting thep, to develop burchage Specifica-

—
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tions. The res onsibility for the specifications and compliance of
product with those specifications resides specifically with GSA. We
are just one of the inputs to the specifications. oo
Mr. Myers. 1f you give that answer, let’s find out Why GSA does
not do all the buying. :

Mr. CoPENHAVER. This is a different qpestion. Maybe I am mistaken.
Yesterday we discussed. about the buying of antifreeze. 1 see about
three different things: You and the Bureau of Standards can estab-
lish a system for testing certain specifications of antifreeze, and then

ou pass these on to GSA who will bring them into the specification,
shall we say, Ot write specifications, and then they are able to actually
test a sample of & product in accordance with the system that you have
developed for GSA to see if it met speoiﬁcations, 'S that correct

Mr. JexseN. That is well put, yes,sir. :

Mr. CoPENHAVER. Do you also assist GSA in establishing the
speciﬁcations? o »

Mr. Jensex, Ours ig an input to specifications. They will send the
proposed speciﬁcation to us and ask for comments by & certain date.
£ there s available at the Bureau an individual who is qualified in this
field, we will send it to that individual.

If he has time or cai find the time, he will examine it, and make his
comments.

Presently there is no exchange of funds here. It is a contribution of
NBS to GSA. :

‘But even with these comments to GSA, there is 1O obligation of
GSA to include our recommendations in the speciﬁcations. hey have
absolute quthority in developing speciﬁcations.’ '

Mr. COPENHAVER. Well, I know this is a question that should go to
GSA and not you, but where does GSA get the technical information
to develop the speciﬁcation? i

Mr. Jexsex. 1 think, sir, that should be directed to GSA a8 you
suggested. '

. COPENHAVER. YOU do not know ? ‘

Mli Jexsex. 1donot. T am not sufficiently aware of their individual

eople. ‘

E M. COPENHAVER. One other question along this line which Con-
gressman Myers raised. It has been & concern to me. L have noticed an
increasing number of stories in the papers about it and 1 know Senator
Magnuson and his committee has had some hearings ol this matter
concerning the fammability of at least certain material used 11 this
ready to wear, this “no iron” type of product, and I have seen many
cases of children and adults being burned. -

This is in the hundreds or the thousands, not one or two. And T ask
myself, how can this be? We have 2 law, and We have a Bureau of
Standards su osedly doing some testing, and you did indicate to

Yongressman Myers that the Federal Trade Commission May actually
ask you to do some testing, is that correct ? ,
T. Jexsex. They wil% ask us to do such testing as is necessary to
develop equipment and procedures for their enforcement testing: -

Mr. COPENHAVER. 1 follow you. : ;

Mr. Jexsex. There is proposed 2 strong amendment to the existing
Flammable Fabrics Act, which incidentally was enacted into law in
1953, I believe for the express purpose of making it 2 criminal act to
introduce into Tnterstate Commerce those items—sweaters that the
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bress called firetraps, the aterials that just blow Up with any king
of ignition. Anq under that old statute thepe Is definite limitation as to
how far the Federal agencies can g0 with respect to ﬂa‘mmability of
wearing appare]. : e
6 amendment that ig in both houses, Sponsored by the adminis- -
tration, provides for Tesearch and development, input of industry, and
' greater. coverage than jyst Wearmg apparel : rugs, draperi.es,

r. CoPENHAVER, Do yoy actually do any testing for the FTC,
- Federal Trage Commissjor, 2 :

 Mr. Jensex, Wo do not do enforcement testing for them, They have
-~ their own enforcing testing Ia‘borat{)ry, using equipment that actually

responds.to g complaint or actg gf its own initiative, obtaing
samples of the apparel, runs the tests, and determineg Whether or not
it is in'comp]iance with the standard which ig Published by the Na-
tional Bureay of Standards, : 1
r. CoPENHAVER, Thank yoy, s
“Mr. RosenTrAT, Thank yoy very, very much, Mr, Jengen, :
You have been very helpfu] to the committee., We appreciate your
coming at this time of day.
I. JENSEN. It hag been a rea] Pleasure to be here,
I. ROSENTHAL, Your full statement will be printeq at this point
in the record. o
(The statement referred to follows :)

PREPARED STATEMENT OF MALCOLM Ww. JENSEN, MANAGER, ENGINEERING STANDARDS,
NATIONAL BUREAU op STANDARDS Nt

Mr Chairman and. membperg of the subcommittee, my name jg Malcolm W,
Jensen, T gm on the stafe of the Nationa] Bureauy of Standards, Serving as both
Manager, Engineering Standards and as Chief of the Oﬂiee of Weights and

Technica] assistance to Science, ixfdustry, and Government are déscribed
briefly in g brochure (submitteq for your files) outlining the Wwork: of the
Bureay, : : o :
The consumer benefitg ultima:tely from aj1 these brograms byt eémphasize—
indi-rectly.

he second point T shouid like to nake is that we are not by any means g
major testing facility, Our testing program Constitutes g yery small fx'aetionof
our work—Jegg than 2 bercent of our technieg] activities, And even this smal]

.
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fraction is donezmainly for other Government agencies. For example, We do
general tests on materials and components for such agencies a8 the General
Services Adminis‘tration, Department of Defense, National Aeronautics and Space
Adminis‘tration, and other agencies interested in developing -procurernent specifi-
cations based on tested and evaluated materials and components. We also do
some testing——«but very 1ittle—of specific products for such agencies a8 the Fed-
eral Trade Commission foruse by them in jegal actions. -

Moreover, since 1954, the Bureau has been operating under & policy of the
Department of Commerce set forth in the Ppublications and Reports Manual of
the Bureau as follows :

wphe testing of products for other Government agencies j¢ done in response
to specific requests from such other agencies and the work is consrdered in the
nature of a confidential gervice to 2 client. The results of such testing, therefore,
are not to be publicized by the Bureal. Reports on such testing are to be made

9

y.

In this country, testing of direct interest to consumers is done primarily by
private organizations. 1f the Bureau were to get involved in any signiﬁcant
product testing program, it would require a funding many times our presently
available resources. As a matter of fact, it would transform us into & different
type of organization.

During the late 1920’s and 1930’s the Bureau did have 2 number of publica-
tions that were consumer oriented. «Care and Repair of the House” is an out-
standing example. There WwWas considerable jndustry objection to the con-
tinuance, not to mention the expansion, of this type of publication and the
activity it reflected. :

Such publications were jssued under the authority of our enabling act, 31
Stat. 1449, which authorizes “The compilation and pu-blication of general scien-
tific and technical data resulting from the performance of the functions gpecified
herein or from other sources when such data are of importance to scientific or
manufacturing interests or to the general public, and are not available else-
where * * *2 :

The key phrase here is “gnd are not available elsewhere.” This was the pri-
mary basis for the industry objections.

With the foregoing qualifrcatrons, there are, pevertheless, several outputs and
activities of the National Bureau of Standards that are related reasonably
directly to the interests of consumers. 1 would like to describe these priefly now.

A, program of long standing that is of 1ncalculable penefit to consumers is the
leadership, cooperation, and technical backup provided by the Bureau in develop-
ing uniform State weights and measures laws, regulations, inspection equipment
and methods, and in the technical training of State weights and measures
officials.

These activities affect consumers directly and vitally jpasmuch as the accuracy

of all types, a8 well as the accuracy of package quantities, are dependent almost
exclusively on the regulatory activity of State and local weights and measures
officials who look to us for their reference standards, for technical advice and
counsel on measurement problems, and even for model weights and measures

aws.

One of the jmportant jinks with the States in these activities is the series of
annual National Conferences o1 Weights and Measures, sponsored by the Bureau.
These conferences have been going on for more than 60 years.

‘Examples of publications resulting from these State weights and measures ac-

tivities jnclude—

The proceedings of the annual conferences;
Publication and revision of Units of Weights and Measures——Deﬁnitions
and Tables of Equivalents. This publication contains conversion factors and
conversion tables for weights and measures units. It is helpful in comparing
packaged products with weights listed in different units ; and

NBS ‘Handbook 67 : Checking Prepackaged Commodities, which prescribes
procedures to be followed in assuring accurate quantity delivery to con-
sumers.

The Bureau provides the technical and staff gervices to the Department of
Commerce leading to the promulgation of mandatory standards and the publica-
tion of voluntary standards that affect consumers.

The mandatory standards, provided for by law. cover flammable fabrics and
door closures for household refrigerators. Two others, those for geat belts and
prake fluids, originally assigned to NBS, are now the responsibility of the new
Department of 'I‘ransportation.

e
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Five hundreg voluntary standardg have peen issued including Some 250 com-
.mercia] standards, an equaj Dumber of Simplifieq Dractice recommendations, and
eight DProduct Standardsg; All of th,

. Bx.
Contajnerg and metg) contajnery for other food, aluminym chain-link fencing,
2 £ s ? 7

am be
softeners, polyethelene Dlastic containerg for betroleum Productsg,

Voluntary Standardg will also pe developed under the Dew program authorizeq
by the Tecently. enacted Fajp Packaging and Labeling Act. Thege will be of very
direct concern to Cconsumers, One of the objects of this new brogram wijj be to
reduce undue Droliferation of dquantities of backageq consumer commoditieg
which impairg the reasonable ability of the consumer tq make valye Comparisong
in the marketplace, i

Th carries op, g relatively extengive building research Dbrogram gng
Some fire research activitieg, These Programg gpnq activities generate bublica-
tions of interest to consumeryg, Some examples are

oors qgy Barrierg to Fire and Smoke,

Performance Criterig for Sanittary Plumbing Fixtures,

cts of Therma] Shrinkage on Built-up Roofing.
Building Construction and Maintenance. ;
final boint. NB§ is a most important Tresource fop consumer—oriented pro-
8rams, but g4 I saiq earlier almost enti
Source ig to be €Xploited, g translation Or . convergiopn mechanism must pe
developeq. In other words, wayg must pe foungd to take the ‘results of NBS re-

in termg of their usefulness tq the consumer and, having done‘so, but thoge

results in g form that the layman can use, Fop eXample, testing of materials ang

Componentg help Government agencies make Purchage choices, but thege agencieg

make bulk Durchasegs based on tests of g few Samples chosen under g sound

Statistica] blan, Horwever, the individual consumer cannot buy 4 refrigerator
ases,

Mr. RosenTi,g, The subcommittee Stands adjourned,
( W'hereu{pon, at 2:20 p.m, the subcommittee was adjourned.)




CONSUMER INFORMATION RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE
FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

PR

TUESDAY, JULY 25, 1967

I—IOUsr% oF REPRESENTATIVES,
SPECIAL STUDIES SUBCOMMITTEE
or THE COMMITTEE ON (GGOVERNMENT (OPERATIONS,
W ashington, D.C.
The subcommittee met at 10:15 a.m. in room 2203, Rayburn House
Office Building, the Honorable Benjamin S. Rosenthal presiding

Present: Representatives Benjamin S. Rosenthal (presid'mg), John
Also present: Peter Ba}'ash,'legal assistant, and I. Warren Harri-

Mr. ROSENTHAL. The subcommittee will be in order.
Today’s hearing is a continuation of the hearings of the Special
. Consumer Tnquiry, S ial Studies Subcommittee, to Jetermine what
geideraI agencies can do to better implement their consumer responsi-
ilities.
Today’s first witness will be Commissioner Arthur M. Ross, Com-
missioner of Tabor Statistics, Department of Labor.
Clomimissioner, 1 think -you have a prepared ‘statement and you
maly proceed.
noidentally, T might say we are extremely grateful to you for
taking time from a Vvery busy schedule to appear before the

subcommittee.

STATEMENT OF'ART}IUR M. ROSS, COMMISSIONER OF LABOR STA-
TISTICS; ACCOMPANIED BY ARNOLD CHASE, ASS‘ISTANT COM-
MISSIONER FOR PRICES AND LIVING CONDITIONS

Mr. Ross. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. It is a privilege to participate
in this important study by the Special Consumer Tnquiry of the Special
Studies ubcommittee.

T have been requested to discuss with the Special Consumer Inquiry
how Bureau of T.abor Statistics data can be of help to consumers an
how this information might be more effectively present,ed and
disseminated.

Most consumers need and want help in the form of more informa-
tion to assist them in their shopping. In order to buy wisely, con-
sumers need objectively Jetermined facts about the comparative prices
of the alternative products among which they must choose. Consumers
need an appraisal of the current price situation. Which prices are
rising? Which are falling? What are today’s good buys? When is
the best time of the year to buy various items’ How much can be

(63)
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Here T am distinguishing between the actual prices ang index of
prices, which T Covered earlier.,

should Jike ¢, make specia] mention of the Bureau’s standard

udget studies, estimatesg of what it costs in dollarg and cents, to

Mmaintain various standards of living, Next month, the Bureay will

begin publishing new indexes of intercity differences iy, living costs,

© Dureau plans to Publish cogt estimates for 5 modest living stanq.

i urban average cost

estimate wi]] also be bublisheq and, in fact, will be the base of the

I might interpolate, Mr. Chairman, that the tota] brogram for
budget studies Wwhich has beep financed by previous Congresses is
somewhat larger than that, We are pricing out the cost of family
budgets at three different levels of living,

e one in the middle is the One mentioned jp my statement, 5 mod-
est living standard,
en we are working on gng will be publishin Somewhat later
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cial commissions or other (%roups in collecting data. Tor example, early
last year, the PBureau made 2 special study for the National Commis-
sion on Food Marketing and the Office of Economic Opportunity,
comparing prices charged by stores Jocated in low-income nei%hbor-
hoods of six large cities with those charged by stores located in hi
income neighborhoodsu The purpose Was to answer the question
whether the poor Pay more for important consumer items. ,

T have the ¥u11 study here.

In my statement I summarize it very briefly. ,

The poor paid more ¢or food. This is because they more often
bought their groceries in small independent stores where prices were

there were no significant - ifferences in prices for the same type 9
store, whether located in low income or higher income nei.ghborhoods.
Thus, price differences for the same quality goods appeared to be
associated with the size of store in which purchases were made rather
than with differences in the geographic Jocation of the stores. An-
other factor brought out by the study was that the poor Were more
likely to purchase certain items in smaller sizes, which made the unit
cost, higher. :

In other words, & 1-pound bag of sugar or flour generally costs
more per pound than a 9p-pound bag, and the poor generally buy the
smaller sizes. :

Tt was also observed that in general the condition of goods available
in stores in low income areas was inferior to that in stores in higher
income areas. The stores in 10w income neighborhoods tended to be
less orderly and clean, and the meats and produce did not appear
as fresh. :

With respect to other consumer items, the study showed that the
prices_for such appliances 28 washing machines and television sets
were higher in the neighborhood stores in the low income sections
of the cities. On the other hand, the poor paid less for such services .
as drycleaning, shoe Tepairs and haircuts, if they patronized neigh-
borhood estab ishments. '

T might say We weren’t able in the study to g0 into the impact of
credit arrangements upon the total price paid by the poor, but if we
had, I am sure the credit arrangements often used by -poor people
would produce 2 greater Jifferential than our study showed, in the
case of durable consumer goods such as washing machines, television
sets, jewelrys and so on.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. So your study didn’t take into account the final
net cost to the consumer because ih most of those cases he was carrying
credit charges. :

Mr. Ross. We studied the prices rather than the price plus the
interest. : ; ;

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Tn those low-ingome areas that is often 2 rather
fictitious price.

Mr. Ross. Well, it is the §rice and the study was made in a sense in
the same way as We collect data for the Consumer Price Index. That is,
by ascertaining the price for goods meeting certain speciﬁcations._We
weren’t, equipped OF ananced in this study to actually do it on &
coosumer-by-consumer basis, find out which consumers paid cash,
which paid credit, what credit arrangements they used, and so on.

38-533 0—68—"6
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W-income familieg lived in poor-quality neighborhoods, and
1gher proportions of them occupied deterioratin or dilapidated
ousing at comparable rentsg, Heatmg equipment in 0using occupied .

low-i ili inferior, anq many of them had to

re a bathroom with other famllies, without enjoying commen-

© .are useful tools for market
rting our battle against inflation,
and for determlmng the amount of Wage escalation in union-manage~
Mment contracts, The average consumer finds it difficult to relate an

consumer. Let me ]igt S0me examples of how this can be done, T know
that the committee wi]] understand that the Bureay would require
additiona] resources to develop g full-scale brogram of consumer edu-

Mr. Rosenraar, Let me ask YOu a question whicp is somewhat off
the point here but is certainly relevant to this subcommittee,

All)l the other information you collected aboyt the discrepancy and
differences between what the poor consumer pays or the poor renter
gets in terms of housing, what You begin talking about, op the bottom
of page 8 and funning to the top of page 44, you make this informy.
tion available to politica] scientists and Government leaders?

. Ross, Weﬁ)l, thi

and the Office of Economie Opportunity to bring it to the attention of
the public. .

Tgere were press conferences, news releases; other devices of that
type were ufse&). I did see 5 few references to it on television news
Programs, I am pot really up to date on the total exent of utilization
of the survey,

clusiong You referred to, were they ever'dissemlnated throughout
either the Federal or State Goveynments?

ousing and othey items,

The full detai] Was supplied to the Office of Economic Opportunity

ecause it was done on contract for them, I don’t believe they have
Published it a5 yet.

N ——
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Now coming back to some examples of how the Bureau data could be
presented more usefully to the consumer, T list five or siX examples in
my statement. ‘

1. Prices of many items have pronounced seasonal fuctuations. This
means that the items are better buys at certain times of the year. From
its historical records, the BLS could develop seasonal patterns of
prices, to advise consumers how they could save by making their pur-
chases at specified times of the year. How much are prices generally
reduced for sheets and towels during the January ‘“white sales” or for
furniture during the usual semiannual sales? When are prices reduced
by closeouts of seasonal items of clothing and shoes? A family might
want to wait until winter to buy 2 used car if it knew that car prices
are usually significantly lower ' February than in July. For many
food items, particularly if freezer space is available, advance buying
during the seasonal low periods can result in considerable savings. It
may be helpful to remind consumers that in some parts of the country
fresh fruit and ve etables are higher in price in July when current
crops have not reac ed the market In volume. A few weeks later, prices
for these items will drop considerably.

9. Bureau data could be made more meaningful by presenting more
information on actual prices in dollars and cents. In my statement
say actual prices in dollars and cents. 1 might add it might be possible
also in the major areas to present some More information on the range
of prices for a given period, the range of prices encountered by our
field collectors in the stores or other establishments which they sam-
pled. For example, the food component of the Consumer Price Index
went up in May, partly because lettuce prices increased. This kind o
information is not nearly as meaningful to the consumer buyer as if he
were to be told that the average price of lettuce in his home city went
from 29 to 39 cents per head. I might add that it might be even more
meaningful if he were told that among the stores in the BLS sample
during July lettuce prices ranged from 95 to 4b cents per head. Thus
he would know whether the price he has been paying is at the high end
or low end of the range or above or below the range which we en-
countered in our sample.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. What could he do once he had that information?

Mr. Ross. This would be information. This would be along the lines
of consumer oducation and of course would be up to him and his family
to decide what to do with it.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Could you give us an example of how he could best
put that information to use ?

Mr. Ross. Well, T suppose if he should learn from this information
that he was purchasing at a price at the high end of the range avail-
able in his community, he would look around and purchase it at an-
other store where he would get it at the average or the low end of the
range. In other words, it would, I think, put him on notice that he

~ might be able to obtain the same jtem more advantageously‘ This
information could be tied in with publications re larly issued by the
Department of Agriculture on the supply and price outlook for foo
of all kinds, to assist the consumer in planning his food budget. The
same kind of information could also be provided, at Jeast on a national
or regional basis, for many other consumer items, such as men’s suits,
women’s dresses, refrigerators, hospital rooms, otc. T emphasized the

e —————— Y
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last point, because I think there is Some tendency in discussions of thig
type to emphasize pretty heavily food. (0} course, we all know that
food represents about 23 percent of the budget of urban wage and
salary earners and smaller bercent of the budget of more affluent
groups, so in discussing consumer education.we ought not stop at food

4. A major areq in which BLS data could he made more usefyl to
consumers is that of family budgeting. In connection with our forth-
coming reports on standard budgets, we are planning.to’nrenare

Pamphlets in popular form, More could be done along thig line than

know Mrs, Ross and T have discussiong abproximately once g
month on why we are spending so much, This often comes down to the
question of whether e are spending too much for food. Are we spend-

The data which the Bureau gathers on consumer income and ex.-
penditure, as wel] ag the work that ig done in preparing the standarq
budgets, could be exploited further, For example, we coyld prepare
bamphlets on “the cogt of running 5 house,” or “the ¢ost of owning
and operating g car,” or “the cost of rearing a child,” These are sub.
jects on which We receive many inquiries,

e do the best we can with thege inquiries but we are not able
to handle them at all. Most of the basic data needed to produce them
are contained in the results of oyp consumer expendityre surveys, but

N
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they have not been organized and interpreted in such a way as to be
meaningful to consumers.

T might say that we have probably the best staff of economists and
statisticians which is enjoyed by any government agency anywhere in
the world, but these people are not necessarily the best equipped to
interpret for the lay public and to present in such a way as to be most
helpful. This type of information for the consumer and his wife——

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Do you think if you turned over some of the special
studies you have or some of the information to the Walt Disney or-
ganization and told them to make a 15-minute short on it that they
could probably be helpful ¢

Mr. Ross. Why I think so. I might say BLS does get & good deal
of mileage, not from Walt Disney yet, but we do from newspapers,
magazines, television programs, and so forth, where they have people
on their staff who are better than we are at making something meaning-
ful to the average Jay person.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. T was looking at page 2 of a BLS publication
entitled “The Consumer Price Index, January 1964, A Short Descrip-
tion.” In there is 2 sentence, “the Consumer Price Index is used widely
by the general public to guide family budgeting and to understand
what is happening to family finances.” Do you really think it’s used
widely by the general public?

Mr. Ross. 1 would like to comment on that. 1 am about one para-
graph short of finishing my statement. Let me finish it and then I
will come right to that question.

5. If we are to make our data more meaningful and understandable
to consumers, more creative ways must be found to Jisseminate the
information. We will have to discover the best ways of getting the
information into the hands of the consumers themselves as well as to
persons and agencies who help consumers, such as newspapers and
magazines, social welfare agencies, women’s organizations, home
economics teachers, et cetera.

In summary, the Bureauw’s present program is being enhanced as
we complete our work on standard family budgets. Nevertheless, there
are a number of steps that can make them MOT® useful such as the
points I have enumerated. The Bureau hopes to improve its program
continually to better serve the needs of the American consumer.

Now. Mr. Chairman, you called attention to 2 statement in our

amphlet concerning the price index that the Consumer Price Index is
widely used by the general public to guide family budgeting. We also
pointed out here that it is used extensively in labor-management con-
tracts to adjust wages, long-term leases, other types of long-term con-
tracts. In addition, it is used as a measure of changes in the purchas-
ing power of the dollar for such purposes as adjusting royalties,
pensions, welfare payments, all money

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Tt js used by a lot of professionals, but I was
interested in the statement that it is used widely by the general public.

Mr. Ross. Well, that I think would have to be regarded as & hopeful
statement. I would say that we do get a lot of correspondence. Over
the year, including our regional offices, we probably get tens ©
thousands of inquiries concerning price trends, so that is some indica-
tion of interest among the genera public.

ELORRRSRETEEEE
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L find it diffieylt to answer your question very Precisely. I am sure
if we could, and were to do the things set forth I my statement, it
would be used more widely.and more usefully,

creative and coming here today with some new ideas, new recommen-
dations, and it indica,tes, at Jeast to me, that you folks have not merely
been collecting data, but have been thinking of Wways to communicate
with the consumer, so he can convert this information to his own good
Interest, :
Mr. Ross. We appreciate that comment, Mr. Chairman,

. RosENTHAL, You do, Presently, Commissioner, gather data for

the Consupaer Price Index in 56 U.S’ cities, but publish this informa.-

cities, where You collect it, but, don’t publish it %

T. oss. Well, there are two answers to that. The most important
answer is that in most of these 56 cities, the sample is not gy ciently
large as to yield city by city information for all of these diverse items
and services, v

Another part of the answer is that the poli

Information to the largest areas, I think, on the grounds that if the

overnment, in addition to its nationa] Program, publishes areg, infor-
mation beyond the largest areas, there are o many hundreds of them,
it might be difficult to know Wwhere to stop.

I. ROSENTHHAL, Do you have any notion of how many private
citizens receive the Consumer Price Index either on your mailing list,
Or some other method of distribution ?

Mr. Ross. T wil] supply, to the committee, Mr., Chairman, some in-
formation about the number of oyr own publications on the Consumer
Price Index that, Is requested.

The information referred to follows:)

The Washington office mailing listg for consumer Drice reports include approxi-
mately 10,300 names, In addition, there are about 28,900 names on mailing lists
‘aintaineq by our six regional offices, Names are put on mailing listy only at
the specific request of the person Or organization Wwishing to Treceive the informg-
tion regularly. :

Mr. Ross. A Iot of the requests come through our regional offices and
I don’t have that information at my fingertips, but T could obtain it
I would guess, however, that the great majority of Private citizens
learn about price trends through newspapers, magazines, and other
Organizations that pick up our material and disseminate it,

.
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_Mr. ROSENTHAL. Are you satisfied with the way that the mass media
disseminates the information iflou make available to them ¢ S
Mr. Ross. Well, I think they do & pretty good job. I always feel
that it 1s hard for me to tell the reporters an(iy ucators how to do their
job. I feel there is some inclination in reporting the CPI to milk it for
the sensation value of what often happens—that is, a new alltime high
of the CPI, if it goes up 2 tenth or two-tenths in a month.

Of course, the consumer price index does have a natural tendency
to drift uﬁiward, even in a non-inflationary period, because service

ri ink for pretty good economic reasons, have a tendency to
rift upward. So that a study was made last year, going back to the
beginning of the CPI was made, and except for the period of the thir-
ties, which is a depression we wouldn’t want, to repeat, 1 found in the
great majority of all months, there was some increase in CPL. It is kind
of a natural thing. ~ '

I think the press tends to milk that point a little harder than I would.
1 think the press probably empt asizes food somewhat out of proportion
to the importance of food in the family budget. Of course, I think per-
haps that reflects the feeling of consumers. Lhere is something W ich
T call the bacon syndrome. Housewives are particularly sensitive to

changes in the price of food, and especially for some reasons, to changes
~ in pork and bacon prices. There may be some sensitivity there which
is, maybe one of the reasons why two of the world’s leading religions
\haveproscribed the consumption of bacon and other pork——

Mr. RosentHAL What came first, the bacon or the (%onsumer Price
Index? [Laughter.]

Mr. Ross. I think the former. But, I found that the newspapers and
the housewives both suffer from this bacon syndrome, and tend to put
more weight on it than it is worth. : :

T know sometimes, other things like women’s apparel, which cost

.

more than bacon, go up more, and we don’t get any complaints, but
each time the price of bacon goes up, every Government official gets an
awful lot of hate mail. , ,

Mr. RosenTHAL. Do you think there would be an across-the-board
savings on behalf of the American consumer if they made better use of
information you publish? ST

Mr. Ross. Yes; I do, indeed. T believe that—I am sure—if we could
do more to help them, they would, because most families are conscious
that their income is restricted and try to spend their income intelli-
gently, so I am sure that most families would be glad to have more
assistance. L

Mr. RoseNtHAL. If they did get more for their money by following
some of the recommendations you make, would that, in your judgment,
stimulate the free market economy ! ; i

Mr. Ross. Well, T think so. The free market economy is a competitive
economy. It is the policy of the U.S. Government to make it and keep it
as competitive as possible. ,

~Competition, as we know from elementary economics, assumes that

the people competing in the market have knowledge. In other words,
competition gives good results assuming that the producers, the sellers,
the consumers, the workers, everybody else in the free market, is operat-
ing on the basis of intelligent thinking and sound information, so 1 am
sure that better dissemination of consumer information would give
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beﬁtir results. That is to say, lower prices and better quality in the free
market,. ey ~
Mr. RosENTHAL, N oW, are you satisfied about what the press does,
aside from dramatic rises such as milk, have you found the press useful
in disseminating information that would be concretely useful to the
consumer. ; ‘ S i ~
Mr., Ross. Oh, yes. . : : :
Mr. RoseNTHAL, You said in your statement, it is better to buy a used
car in February than J- uly. - , ' . ,
Ve you ever seen anythin like this reported in the press? «

- Mr. Ross. Well, T don’t reca] that particular statement. T don’t want
to single out different newspapers, or magazines for comment. I wouyld
say some of them do a better job than others, . :
treatments of consumer budget information and of the CPI, and the

Wwholesale price index, what they are, what they measure, how they can

be used by the consumers, what they show, and so forth. The particular
point a,boutrfseasonal‘ﬁuctuamions,has been dealt with quite adequately

I some treatments T have seen. For example, one hewspaper had a

series of five long—T think almost g page long each-a.rtic%) | ;
on the Consumer Price Index, and the man who wrote that ha, the
Space to give a very adequate treatment. - 3 e

» . MOSENTHAL. Some of the studies you have made for the Con.
sumer Price Index on the costs of such items:a;srnontga«ge insurance,
real estate property taxes, insurance rates, appliance costs, clothing,
and so forth are published on a nationa] basis rather than’ g city by
citywide basis, : : : : fe

Wouldn’t it be more useful if it were published on g, citywide basis, or -
4 communitywide basis? = : ‘ £

Mr. Ross. I think T wil] ask Mr. Chase to comment on that,

- Mr. Crase. Tt certainly would be more useful. It goes back to the

problem the Commissioner mentioned earlier, that the samples outside

of food are too small to support separate city indexes for these other
Mr. RosewtHar. Ts that because you don’t have enough people
to take samples, or you don’t choose fo take larger samplings? =

Mr. CrasE. We don't have enough resources to do it on a city by city

15 : ' : ‘ :

Mr. Ross. Collection of prices is g pretty expensive process. There
are just so many hundreds of different goods and services whioh have
to be sampled. There are hundreds of citjeg, In each city, there are
many types of stores, discount, houses, chain stores, independents,
Supermarkets, and so forth. So that it is g pretty complicated task to
get a sample of all thege different variables,” CrmE e

f course, there are different qualities of merchandise, different
package sizes, all kinds of variations, There are really millions of dif-
ferent prices in the economy, and I think Mr, Chase is correct that
right now we don’t have the budget which would permit publication
of city by city prices for all these items. We would have to get bigger
~ samples in each city. o o

Mr. RosenTmAL. Do your field clerks check stores the same day of
each month ¢ ‘ .

Mr. Ross. No. : :

es last year,
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T will ask Mr. Chase to say something about the scheduling of price
collections.

Mr, RosENTHAL. Take as an example, the city of New York, where
you check food prices. Do you do it on the same day of each week, or
month ?

Mr. Cmase. On food prices, the collection is done on Tuesday,
Wednesday, and Thursday. It is always on those three days of a week,
before the 16th. ~
In other words, it may be the first or second week in different
months, and all the work is done on those 3 days, but it is not done
in the same store on the same day month after month. There is a
variation.

Mr. RoSENTHAL. A store manager would not have any incentive to

change prices to catisfy any special desire he might have n impressing
your collector ¢
" Mr. Cuase. We don’t think so, because he doesn’t know precisely
when our agent is going to be there. The agent observes the prices
posted on the shelves, so that the manager would have to sell at that
price to any customers that were there that day.
Mr. Ross. In any case, the store manager has no particular motive in
impressing our price collector. His prices 20 into an index along with
many, many other sellers, and I don’t think there would be enough in
it, for him to change it. :

Mr. RosenTHAL. 1 am intrigued by this fact though—some people
say many large stores raise prices on 2 Saturday for various commer-
cial reasons, Yet, you don’t check prices on Saturday.

Mr. Ross. On the other hand, Mr. Chairman, many food stores, in
particular, have their weekend specials and the food industry has often
said that it wishes we would collect our prices on Friday and Saturday
when they have the weekend specials, particularly on meat, because SO
many people buy meat for the week on Friday and Saturday, and they
buy it more cheaply than the Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday prices. -
Now we are basically interested in the indexes.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Y ou collect your prices only on the days Congress
is in session. [Laughter.]

Mr. Ross. Yes, Sir.

Mr. Cuase. The reason weé don’t collect on Saturday, is that it is
a very busy time in the stores. It would be very difficult to get the at-
tention of the manager on & Saturday.

Mr. RoseNTHAL. But, you said you don’t need his attention. You
check prices off the shelves.

Mr. Crase. We do both. We check the price on the shelf, but if there
is any change in the price or change in the sizes of packages Or any-
thing of that sort, it is checked with the manager after we observe what
the price is.

Generally, the prices in effect on Thursday are also the prices in
effect, on Saturday, SO that we think we get in most cases the aturday
prices by doing the pricing on Thursday.

Mr. RosexTHAL. Going back to one other thing, Commissioner, you
said that you answer tens of thousands of letters to individual con-
sumers. I would assume that it takes a fair amount of manpower to
answer these letters.
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Isit conceivable that You could take some of that creative manpower
now used to answer letters, and put them to work converting some of
the statistical materia] into useful forms for the consumer?

and answering it. I am not sure the people in the corres ondence units
i i g booklets, of a
consumer education character,

. ROSENTHAL. But, if we did get Walt Disney’s firm, or some
Madison Avenue firm to take this document and make it interesting,
it would be pretty useful.

Mr. Ross. Well, I think whether we do it, or the information indus-
try does it or Walt Disney or whoever does it, I think there is a great
deal of mileage that could{)e secured from it. ;

r. RoSENTHAL. In my view, there is a wealth of information in this
material that you have gathered, but it has never really been put to its
maximum use, because of a lack of complete information or
orientation. L

Mr. Ross. That’s right. I think more could be done. It has not been
the concept of BLS that it is essentially a consumer education agency.
I think it is probably true that our information is just essential to all
kinds of specialized groups like the governmenta] establishments, the
Congress, " labor community, management community, market re-
searchers, business planning, the aca(imic community, and so forth,

While we do feel that a great deal of information does get out to
the general public, T don’t believe it has et been the concept of BLS
that Congress has asked us to do this on a systematic or blanket basis.

uch more could be done. , ,

r. RosENTHAL. If we asked you to do it, you feel you have the re-
sources to make the adjustment to do a good and useful job in this
endeavor?

Mr. Ross. Yes, sir.

r. RosENTHAL. M. Myers?

Mr. Mygrs. Thank You, Mr. Chairman.

r. Ross, as T understand it, the information that vou do collect—
you publish a monthly magazine called the Consumer Igrice Index with
12,000 circulation ; is that correct ?

r. Ross. No, sir; that is not uite the case; for one thing, we have
a monthly press conference whic Mr. Chase and I conduct,

Mr. Myers. Do all the news media, participate in this?

}?Ir.? Ross. Yes. It is very well attended. The last one we had was—
when

Mr. Cuase. The 28th of J une.

r. Ross. Yes. We are having one tomorrow, as a matter of fact,
[Laughter.] |

Tomorrow’s press conference will be held in g conference room in
the Labor Department. There will be some dozen—I don’t know how
many—people from magazines, newspapers, radio, sometimes teleyi-
sion, and we give in an integrated way all of the indexes for the current

nsumer Price Index and the wholesale price index, with all the
breakdowns and a preliminary version of the wholesale price index for
the next month,
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We have tried to bring it all together. We used to issue it spasmod-
ically during the month, We now issue it all at the same time to try to
give a total picture. That is one thing we do. That usually gets pretty
good coverage. :

Then later on we issue a more complete statement for the month that
gives a lot of detail that isn’t covered in our press conference and the
release at that time.

Mr. Myers. Again this goesto the news media.

Mr. Ross. There isalso a very large mailing list for that.

Mr. Myers. Who does this go to? What kind of mailing list?

Mr. Ross. The mailing list would include all kinds of people. 1
would like to supply for the record at this point, if I can, some analy-
sis of the mailing list. ‘

Mr. RosentHAL. Without objection. :

(The analysis of the mailing list referred to follows:)

An analysis of the classes of organizations and persons included has been made

only for one of the Washington office mailing lists. 1t showed the following
distribution :

Class of organization or individual Percent
ALl ClROB b omrin i i RSSO SET 100
Business GTEAMIZALIONS - m o mmmmm === === =TT T T 17
B e rgARIZAtIONS. - ———mz-m=mmmommsom=mm T T 7
Professional organizations and individuals - ———-----------="""7777 13
Bducational institutions (including libraries) - ———--—-==========="" 13
Government agencies (Federal, State, municipal, and foreign)--——--- 12
iy NI S 38

Mr. Ross. I know it goes to business firms, labor organizations, vari-
ous types of journalists, it goes to marketing research people, adver-
tising agencies, social welfare organizations and so on but I would
rather give you the precise breakdown. ,

Mr. Myers. But in all of these relatively few of the consuming public
really get this information.

Mr. Ross. I would say that is true, yes. The magazine I mentioned is
the Monthly Labor Review—I am sorry I don’t have a copy with me—
but that is the general journal or magazine of the Bureau of Labor
Statistics.

We summarize the price data in it also. We have many special arti-
cles in the Monthly Labor Review about prices. It has a circulation of
13,000. Obviously {hat is somewhat fewer than the circulation of Life
magazine and it doesn’t go to a large proportion of consuming
families.

Mr. Myegs. Then the information you are now getting through
your department or subdepartment or whatever you call it, the only
way the consuming public really gets it is from the newspaper, radio,
or television ; is that correct? And there is a chart there which has no
explanation really—

r. Ross. Well, some newspapers have a pretty good explanatory
story. Some don’t.

. Myers. But this is the only way, nOW, that you are disseminat-
ing your information.

. Ross. Well, that is not quite the full story, Mr. Myers, because
after all, in our democracy there is a lot of information that gets
around to people indirectly. For example, there are consumer organi-




76

zations—consumer research or -consumer cooperative organizations.
They make tremendous use of our material. Some trade unions, al-
though not all, have consumer programs. I, when I get a chance, try
to follow trade union publications. They sometimes have consumer

.

columnists and quite a good deal of consumer information, :
There are, I think, all kinds of organizations that do make use of
consumer information and they get it to the public that way. We do
have a great many inquires from consumers although certainly only a
Small lproportion of total consumers would be corresponding with us
irectly. ‘
Mr. Myers. Now some of the information you get, does that go into
the cost of living figure we see published ?
Mr. Ross. That is our information.
Mr. Myers. You mean that is the cost of living that we see, the
index——
. Mr. Ross. The consumer price index which I have been referring to
is generally known as the cost of living index. That is our index.
Mr. MyEgs. Well, you say, here, you don’t go into a lot of areas
such as cost of mortgage loans and automobiles and so forth
Mr. Ross. No, sir; T didn’t say that.
Mr. Myzrs. I thought that was in the statement.
Mr. Ross. No. We have to distinguish between the index and the
publication of actual dollars and cents prices. We publish—I

Mr. Myzgs. I just got this statement but I thought I remembered
you saying something—well, you know what you said.

Mr. Ross. No. I didn’t say that. We do publish an index—__

Mr. Myers. Excuse me, I stand corrected,

Mr. Ross (continuing). For all significant items of consumption,
We have indexes for the Nation and the 20 largest cities on automo-
biles, for example, and on mortgage interest—

r. MyErs. I know where T got that information. You were talkin
about the cost of living, the poor, housing areas and so forth and saig
You didn’t consider their

Mr. Ross. That was the special study of living costs of the poor as
compared to the affluent or nonpoor. That was a, special inquiry we
made at the request of the Food Marketing Commission and OEOQ,
and we only took certain points of relevance there, Only certain types
of consumer goods. _

Mr. Myzers. How many people do you have working now in your
Department ?

Mr. Ross. The entire Bureau of Labor Statistics?

Mr. Myers. Yes.

Mr. Ross. 1,600.

Mr. Myers. What is your budget? How much does this cost per
year?

_ Mr. Ross. T am referring to the entire program of the BLS, not just
the price indexes.

Mr. Myrrs, CPI.

Mr. Ross. Oh, that is another story, Mr. Myers. The answer to your
question is that the consumer price index program costs us about $2
million a year, That is the budget which Congress gives us for that
purpose. The employment on that pbrogram comes to about 175 peo-
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le including people in Washington and our six regional offices. Above
and beyond that there are some so-called daily rate employees who are
hired on a more casual basis to help in the collection of prices in certain
cities where our regular staff isnot sufficiently large.

Mr. Myers. Now these letters that you say you received which run

into the thousands, can you tell or have you tried to tell whether that

comes from the consuming publicor industry ?
Mr. Ross. Both. We get a lot of letters from the eneral public. We
get a lot of letters from businessmen and the other %nancia& organiza- :
tions and people in industry. But 1 don’t want—L wouldn’t want to
claim that the average general consurer is directly in touch with BLS
or that he gets a great deal of our information. {

Mr. Mygrs. On pages 3 and 4 you talk about the housing and you
also—the survey you made for OEO and the National Commission

of Food Marketing—

Mr. Ross. Yes. ;
Mr. Myers. You also talk about the poor usually buying in small

quantities and from smaller stores where it was inore expensive to
buy. You also then go further and talk about five ‘examples of how
these people might improve their buying position. i :
Do you think really there is anything you can do for those people?
Do you think you can put out a pamp: Jet which you are suggesting
that the people buyivn%'l in smaller stores now could walk three blocks
and buy cheaper, will they read the pa,mphlet% ,
‘Mr. Ross. This listing of five items didn’t have any particular refer-
ence to poor people. The question that the chairman asked me to com-
ment on was: ‘What could the BLS do for consumers in»general?
Mr. Myers. Most of the consumers are poor. 1 think we are, aren’t

we!
Mr. Ross. Well, this study of the poor really was concentrating on 2
minority. : ‘

Mr. Mygrs. Who need the most help?

Mr. Ross. Who need the most help. . :

Obviously, different groups of consumers would have to be reached
in different ways. My listing on pages 5,6, 7,and 8 is rather general—
the types of things that the Bureau might do for consumers in general.
Of course there are all kinds of consumers, asyou indicated. :

Mr. Myers. Well, each day, especially in the last few weeks, we have
been hearing charges all over the country that Congress should be
" doing more to help 1 poor areas. ' :
' at do you suggest your agency might do to help these people?
How would you reach these people? How can you reach these Xeople
who need the help but don’t seem to be helping themselves and want
somebody to help or do it for them? A

Mr. Ross. Well, 1 have to answer kind of off the cuff because in line
with the request We had we were thinking about consumers in geneml.
But off the cuff 1 would say that many of the poor people 1 slum
and ghetto areas are very unsophisticated as consumers. Many of them
have come up into the cities from the country, from rural areas Te-
cently. Many of them don’t have a good education and they do not

ly. ;
I am not really & poverty expert and I hate to px:etend to be one, but

1 think that through community action organizations under the pov-

erty program and various other Ways, a great deal of work woul
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have to be done in educating people like that, what the concept of
udget means rather than getting whatever Mmoney you have and
spending it on what might strike Your fancy at the moment—some of
the rudimentary elements of tting the most for your dollar, T know
that Congress is considering iegislaf N to make it Imperative to te]]
consumers what intepegt rate they are paying. Of course I think that
would be helpfu] to many consumers, although some of them don’t

ave an a,wfullljy clear concept of what a percents eis.
Ou say you are paying 20 bercent a year for thig credit jewelry

to many consumers, It would also involye that they understand just
what the significance of that is. T think there is g big job to be done,
I wouldn’t Suggest BLS can do it all, particularly whep you come
the poor consumers who lack sophisticated background in handling
income in an urban society,
Mr. Myzgs. T have been a country banker in g rurq] area—1I come

front door ang ask them and they wouldn’t know what they pay.
I don’t know the answer to the question I asked you. Yoy should
always know the answer but I don’t know. I think many of us are

ey would be doing something about i¢, T don’t know how You ap-
proach the problem, Maybe you have Suggestions since yoy have been
working in thig area, iy , R :
I. Ross. T don’t know that T have any further suggestions, My
own belief is that the bulk of the People who are poor do have desire
to make it up onto the high road of affluence that most of us are on.

hand, it makes poverty less tolerable, T

I think when everybody wag boor we used to talk about poor but
proud, or the decent poor.. : ;

oW when most beople are wel] off or better off, when even many
of the manua] workers have made it out of poverty, I think that pov-
erty is regarded as shameful, a kind of social disease and it is probably
arder to take than it wag when everybody was poor.,

I feel that the bulk of people who are boor want to make it inte the
mainstream of socjet . : -

Now I agree tully with you that unless and until they have that de-
sire, there is not much anyone can do for them. T am rather skeptical
about motivation, gving people motivation the way you give pills, -
I think motivation has to come from within. I think }t ig coming. T




A —

79

' think some of the terribly tragic and perverted things we are seeing
this week around the country indicate the beginnings of motivation
in the sense of expectations or wishes having been stimulated which
run so far ahead of what is currently possible that it leads to all these
frightful manifestations,so I think t?v:at there is a desire.

Mr. Myzegs. That is all I have.

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Thank you.

Mr. Wyprer? :

Mr. WyDLER. A great many things in our economy really are tied in
with this index of yours, aren t they

Mr. Ross. Yes, sir.

Mr. WypLer. Do you know—for instance, are there still many labor
union contracts that are drawn based on this index?

Mr. Ross. Oh, yes. There are about 2V4 million union workers at the

resent time, who have their rates of pay adjusted periodicallgg gen-
erally qixarterly, but not always. Most of these contracts are ti the
national index, althou h there are a smaller number—for example,
some in Los Angeles—t at are tied tolocal indexes. - ~

In addition, the Federal civil service retirement benefits are ad-
-usted periodically on the basis of movements in the cost-of-living
index. Military pensions are adjusted on the basis of movements in the
cost-of-living index. A great many other types of things. -

For example, under some awards, alimony payments, there are long-
term business contracts which are adjusted on the basis of either whole-
cale or retail price movements. So that you are certainly correct in
saying that many transactions are affected by these indexes.

Mr. WypLer. When was the last time this index, when the basis or
any part of the basis on which this index is drawn up, was changed ?

Mr. Ross. Well, if you say any part of the basis, it would be very
recentl{r because we do try to Improve it as we go along. -

ast overall revision would be January of 1964. i
Mr. WypLer. And at that time were significant changes made?—
in what parts? Explain what parts of the index were changed.

Mr. Ross. Well, it is necessa periodically to make consumer ex-
penditure surveys to find out what are the things that we ought to
put into the index. For example, let’s say we don’t have saddles an
more—— .

Mr WypLer. Changethe commodities you are indexing.

Mr. Ross. It is a matter of changing the market basket of goods and
services. It is a matter of changing the weights. The overall CPI is
weighted. So much percent for food. So much for apparel. As time
goes on, We find that consumers spend. their income in different pro-
portions for Jifferent items. We have hundreds of items.

I might say I have a 1ot of literature on all this if you want it for
the record or I could give it to your staff director, Mr. Chairman.*

Mr. RoseNTHAL. That would be fine. :

Mr. Ross. But we occasionally have to make a very comprehensive
consumer expenditure survey to find out how to weigh all these items.

Mr. WypLer. Go ahead. ; .

Mr. Ross. Then—IL was goin% to say to identify what are the
leading cities for which city in ormation should be published and

e
17The information requested has subsequently been furnished and ig in the files of the
subcommittee. ;
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the cities in which information should be collected and also the ,
outlets. : : L e

For example, there was a time when, oh, discount houses became
~ Popular so that we had to make sure we had discount houses in the

- sample although they hadn’t been previously. G

oW we have the suburbs, so we had to make sure we had enough

of our sample in the suburbs. So these things are always being studied,
and then periodically, after a certain number of Years, there 1s a basic
revision, ~ :

Mr. Wyprer, In 1964 wag this a significant change in the basic

elements of the index ? , , s it
_Mr. Ross. Yes. It was fundamentally reworking of the whole thing. -
We do it every 10 years, although I suppose if we could write our
- own ticket and sign our own checks we would like to do it every 5

is scheduled to gointo effect in 1975, . ; : :
r. WYDLER, Well, that is really what T was particularly concerned

with, It is done on a re- larbasis? : : ‘ o
Mr. Ross. Oh, yes,%ir; Wydler. I might say, to make a full-scale
consumer expenditure survey costs several million dollars for this com-

Prehensive revision. e i

Mr. WypLzs, Something that bothered the people out where I come
from, a suburban are outside of New York City in Nassau and Suf.
folkk County, is the fact that we are lumped 1n, with the metropolitan
~central area of New York City. I don’t think, in many particular items,
that makes too much sense any more. We have an almost totally dis-
tinet situation out our way. For example, I know where the N. assau/
Suffolk area is in the national picture, We claim now to be the fourth

c largest marketplace in the country, a,fter.three major cities. The

,Na,.g:sau/Suﬁ'olk area is the fourth largest consumin area in the

of an area. We are not treated in any independent, way for the pur-
pose of getting our statistics together and using them, e are lumped
in with New Y%rk City and are reported in this fashion. o

Mr. Ross. Yes., B :
~_Mr. WypLzr, It seems to me to be g totally unrealistic viewpoint of

the way the United States is developing, and'T can’t really see how you
- can justify that—this ig a broad question, going to the Department
- of Labor—but I don’t see how that can be justified any more, We
want it changed, quite frankly, -,

Mr. Ross. Yes, T would, without arguing the point, observe this:
phgt primary stress is Placed by the administration on the national
index., Con ,

Mr. Wyprer, For that burpose this makes no difference,
Mr. Ross. The question of local indexes is somewhat controversial
and we are permitted to publish them for the. 23 areas. Now, within

- and a sample, We don’t have the sample that would make it Possible,
aside from the question of polic: » to take an area like New York City
or to take an area like Washington and distinguish between Anacostia,
Bethesda, and downtown Washington, let’s say, where there may well

;
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be differences, although certainly not as great as between Nassau
County and Manhattan, But we on’t have that. Now, there are some
cases where there are local groups connected with chambers of com-
merce or local colleges and universities which want to survey on a
narrower basis than we do in our program, and we are able to give

them technical assistance.

1 might say there are some universities around the country that

do have their own programs which are Jdesigned for these specla,lized
1 ) showing them how to

1(;)(5@1 needs, and we try to give them help In 8
o1t
ken at this situation in

. Wpuss. T think there Wil be a look ta
the near future, SO T wanted to give you the benefit of my thinking

in case you happened to be asked about it in the Dep‘artment.
Mr. Ross. Yes. Well, I am aware certainly that New York is an

extremely vast area with many differences.
Mr. WypLEr. One thing, in sonclusion in your statement, what really
struck me rather strong is this statement regarding the difference
in the price of food in we{l-to-do and poor neighborhoods. 1f I under-
ctand what you Sa¥s it seems to me you say it 18 really 2 question O
the fact that you don’t have chainstores in the poverty areas: ould
that be a fair—
Mr. Ross. 1 wouldn’t say there are DO chainstores in poverty areas.
larger proportion of the

Of course, there are some. But there are &
small nelghborhood stores, the so-called mom and pop stores, small 10-
and a lesser availability of chainstores.

dependents,
Mr. WYDLER. Which you say aceounts for the difference in the gen-
eral cost.

of the difference. There are also

Mr. Ross. It accounts for much
differences in the appearance of the stores, in the freshness O the

merchandise,.and so forth, which you sometimes find even between

a chainstore 1n & glum area and a store O

suburbs, but the price differences, by an

ferences in type of store.
Mr. WYDLER. Which would seex. to me to be an indication of what
might have to be done or the Jirection your offorts should take if you
really wanted to eliminate or ameliorate, depending oD how you loo
at it, that difference.
Mr. Ross. Well, I know my friends in New York City hawéel maigs
s to Ao

who live In Harlem, and they have tried to advise their mal
t area near Central Park, let’s say,

their own shopping 10 the high-ren

from supermarkets rather than to g9 back 1 Harlem and buy there,

50 they can save money. That does indicate the lack of full availability

of merchandising outlets in the glums. : :
the fact—1 am just trymg

Mr. WYDLER. Could you comment on ‘
1 be higher under these

to figure in MYy own mind—why the cost would be )
pensive to do business I low-income

circumstances?. Ts it more €X
areas’

think it is more expensive—you don’t get the econo-
’ d pop store that you do

st bigness, T don’t

running a chain T don’t want to argue for or again
want to get into that, but it 18 certainly true that a chain cah operate
he small store Tt has the

more economically in some Ways \ ;
ability to buy en masse, it has experts of all kinds, and usually can

cell at lower prices.
8-533 0—68—7

)
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Mr, WYDI.JER.V There wouldn’t be ANy way you can think of to ep.
courage chaing op large stores of thi type to go into thege areas?

I. 08, Wel], T AN sure there gye Ways it could pe done, byt T
really haven't Studied thgt,

r. WypLgg, Possibly the cost of doing business i an area gyel
as that, looking ot our recent disturbanceg around the country, T woyld
lmagine yoyp nsurance rates, for eXample, must he tremendously
dlﬂ'erent-sor they wil] be at least in the near future, T don’t really

en rebuilt, ang 1 think thepe still ig g shortage of chainstoreg j5, the
atts areg,

I RosENTr, 1, One Way Government could help would be through

tax abatement op tax advantages of one sort, op another to jndyee them

£0 1nto thege areas,
. Ross, Yeg,

THAL, Thank you very much, Commissioner.
Again, Please accept my compliments, ¢ has been pleasure ¢,

y i,
As you know, ‘the Bureay doeg collect ang analyze g 8reat dea] of informg.-
that is of value to Consumersg, We Dublish the Consumer Price Index,

e 8,
the detailg extend to Separate indexey Publisheq either monthly op quarterly
bout 800 individug] consumer Items, we also publigh average retqj] prices
: : 0 ate, 12 large,

5 au p .
a modest living Standarq Separately for 39 metropolitan areas, A U.g. urba;
average eogt estimate will ‘algo be bublisheq and, in fact, wij be the “base’”
of the intercity (or 1ntefrarea) indexeg of lving costg, §

——
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We do try to yelate- the information ‘col'lected to the needs of consumers.
Bureau representatives meet with consumer groups to show them how BLS data:
can be used. Sometimes, We cooperate with special 'commi'ssi()«nts or other groups
in collecting Jata, For example, early last year, the Bureau made a gpecial study
for the National Commission on Food Marketing and the Office of Tconomic .
Oepportunity comparing prices charged by stores Jocated in low-income neighbor-
hoods of siX large cities with those charged. by stores located in higher income
neigh\borhoods. The purpose was to answer the question whether the poor Pay
more for important consumer items. e
The PoOT paid more for food. This is because they more often ‘bOughtxhe'lr
groceries 11 small independent stores where prices were usually nigher than in
large independent o chainstores. However, there were no significant differ-
ences in prices for the same type of store, whether located in- low income O
higher income nelghborhood\s. Thus, price differences for the same quality goods
appeared to be assomated with the size of store in which purchases were made
rather than with. differences in.the geographic jocation of the stores. Another

chase certain items in smaller sizes which made the umit cost higher. It was
also observed that in general the condition of goods available in stores in low-
income areas was inferior to that in stores in higher income areas. The stores
in low-income neig‘hiborhoods tended to be less orderly ‘and clean, and the meats
and produce did not appear as fresh.

Wwith respect to other consumer - items, the study)s'howed that the prices for
such appliances as washing machines and television sets were higher in the
n.eighborhood stores in. the Jow-income sections of the cities. On the other hand,
the poor paid less for such gervices as dry cleaning, shoe Tepairs, and hair-
cuts, if they pat:ronized nel-gh\borhood establishments. .

An analysis also was made from the Bureau’s existing records of ‘the com-
parative quality of rental housing. In general, thomes occupied by Jow-income
families were more often of lower quality than those occupied by families with
higher incomes, even when they paid the same rent. Low-income families lived
in poor-quality neighboﬁhoods, and higher proportions of them occupied deter-
jorating Or dilapidated housing at comparable rents. Heating equipment in
housing occupied by low-income families was often inferior, and many of them
had to share a pathroom with other families, without enjoying commensurately
lower rents for such deficiencies. ; i}

1t remains true that much of the information collected by BLS has not been
publi'shed in a form that is most meaningful to the average consumer, Indexes,
for example, are useful tools for market researchers, for economists in chart-
ing our battle against inflation, and for determining‘the amount, of wage es-
calation 1n union-amana-gement contracts. But they may not be very meanin-gful
for most consumers. The average consumer finds it difficult to relate an index

ce. :

The price data collected by BLS can be analyzed and presented in such a
was as to be more understandable and useful to the individual consumer.
Let me list some examples of how this can pe done. 1 know that the committee
will understand that the Bureau would require additional resources to develop
a full-scale program of consumer education.

1. Prices of many items have pronounced geasonal fluctuations. This means
that the items are better buys at certain times of the year. From its historical
records, the BLS could develop seasonal patterns of prices, to advise consumers
how they could save by making their purchases at specified times of the
year. How much are prices generally reduced for sheets and towels during
the January «yhite sales” or for furniture during the usual semiannual sales?
‘When are prices reduced by closeouts of seasonal items of clothing and shoes?
A family might want to wait until winter to buy a used car if it knew that
car prices are usually signiﬁcantly lower in Tebruary than in July. For many
food items, 'particularly 1f freezer space is available, advance buying during
the seasonal low periods can result in considerable gavings. It may be helpful
to remind consumers that in some parts of the country fresh fruit and vege-
tables are higher in price in July when current crops have not reached the mar-
ket in volume. A few weeks 1ater. prices for these items will drop ‘considera?bly.

2. Bureau data could be made more meaningful by prefsenting more informa-
tion on actual average prices in dollars and cents. For example, the food com-
ponent of the Consumer Price Index went up in May, partly pbecause lettuce
prices increased. This kind of information is not nearly as meamngful,to the
consumer buyer as if he were to e told that the average price of lettuce




them to be. TIf t*ﬂhe'y‘ were able
1D a reasonghle estimate of what they shoulqd €xpect to pay for an item,
7 o g

Tunning g house,” op “the cost of owning and operating g car,” 'op “the cost
of rearing a chilg,” These are Subjects on Which we receive many inquiries.
Most of the basic datg needed to Droduce them are containegd in the results
of our consumer expenditure surveys, byt they ‘have hot been organized ang

that ean make them more usefy] Such ag the points T have enumerated, The
Burean hopes to improve its program continually ‘to better 8erve the needs
of the American consumer, ‘ ;
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THE CONSUMER PRICE INDEX (Revised January 1964)

What the Index Is

The Consumer Price Index (CPD) is a statistical measure of changes in prices of goods and services
bought by urban wage earners and clerical workers, ! including families and single personss The index is
often called the cost-of-living index,”’ but its official name is Consumer Price index_for Urban Wage'
Earners and Clerical Workers. It measures changes in prices, which are the most important cause of changes
in the cost of living, but it does not indicate how much families actually spend to defray their living ex*
penses. Prior to January 1964, the complete name for the index was? Index of Change in Prices of Goods
and Services Purchased by City Vage-Eatner and Clerical-Worker Families to Vaintais Their Level of Livings

The index covers prices of everything people buy for living--food, clothing, automobiles, homes,
housefurnishings, household supplies, fuel, drugs, and recreational goods; fees to doctors, lawyers, beauty
shops; rent, repait coszs,cnnspomuion fares, public utility rates, €tCe It deals with prices actually charged
to consumers, including sales and excise taxes. It also includes real estate taxes on owned homes, but it
does not include income or personal property taxes.

Through December 1963, the index applied only to families of two petsons of more. With the January
1964 index, the coverage has been extended to include single wotkers living alone, At the same time, &
separate new series index applying only to families of two persons or more is being computed for com=
parability with the previous series. The average size of families represented in the index is about 3.7
persons, and the average family income in 1960-61 was about $6,230 after taxes. The average income after
taxes of single persons tepresented in the index was about $3,560.

The Meaning of the Index Measurement

The index measures price changes from a designated reference periods Since 1962, the base teference
period for the CPI has been the average of 3 years--1957, 1958, and 1959-a8 100.0. (Index numbers are also

available regularly on 1939=100 and 1947-49=100 bases, and they can be converted to any desired base
petiods) An index of 110 means there was'a 10-percent increase in prices since the base period; similarly,
an index of 90 means & 10-percent decrease.

1The definition of wage earners and clerical workers is based on the occupational classification used by the
Buseau of the Census for the 1960 Census of Population and listed in the A\ph-hetical Index of Occupations and Ine
dustries. The group includes craftsmen, foremen, and kindred workers, such as cnpemeu.bookbindus,etc.; operatives
ond kindred workers, such as apprentices in the building (rades, deliverymen, furnacemen, smeltets, and pouters, etc.
clerical and kindred workers; service workets, except private household, such as waitresses, pncﬁul nurses, et
sales workers; and laborers, except form and mines It excludes prohuloncl, technical, and kindred workers, such as
engineets and teachers; farmers and {arm managers; monagers, officials and proprietors, except form; private household
workers; and farm laborers and foremens’ A consumer unit included in the 1960-61 Survey of Consumet Expenditures
was classified in the index group if more than half the combined income of all family members was obtained in & wage"
earner and clericalsworker occupation and at least one family member Was o fulltime earner (ienr worked 37 weeks
ot mote during the survey yeath .




} PUR S 112,5 168.8 225,

Mecaliina., B 1215 182.3 ‘ 243,0;
Index pojnes :

change .-.....
Percent change

9.0 13,5 18.0
. 13.5 18.0
mx100= 8.‘0 Te83%100=8.0 2237p%100=8,0

The Bureau calculates a monthly index Fepresenting all urbag places in the United States--The u.s,
City Average Index--and , Separate index for €ach of 17 Standarg Metropolitan Statistical Areas,2 The
individua] city indexes measure how much prices Kave changed in 5 Particular city, from time to time; but
they do not show Whether prices or living costs are higher or Jower in one city than in another, For example,
consider the prices of a single item jn tWo cities in 2 years:

Price Index, Year II

Year Year If : (Year I= 1)

City A-enu.. $0.30 $0.60 200
City B--..... 40 .70 175

The price is higher in City B in each of the 2 years, bue the relative increase 1 price in City B is Jess
and therefore the index is Jower,

Uses of the Index

as a measure of changes in the Purchasing power of the dollar for such diverse

ties, pensions, weifare Payments, and occasionally alimony Payments, It a]so is used Widely as a re.
flection of inﬂationary ot dcﬂationa:y trends in the economy, :

2For New York and Chicago, the more extensive Standard Consolidated Areas are used. Reviged indexes for six
additiona] Standard Metsopolitan Statistical Ateas will be com,

puted beginning a¢ various dates in 1965,
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Briet History of the \ndex

 The Bureau of Labor Statistics has been calculating the Consumer Price Index neatly five decades.
The weighting factors, the list of items included in the matket basket, and the cities in which price data
were collected for calculating the index have been updated several times duting that periods Initially, they
wete based on a survey of expenditures by wage earners and clerical workers in 1917-19 Because people’s
buying habits changed substantially by the mid-1930's, @ ne¥ -study was made covering expenditufes in the
yeats 1934-36 which provided the basis for @ comprehensively revised index introduced in 1940 with retroace

tive calculations back to 1933

were adjusted to reflect these. shortages. Again in 1950, the Bureau made interim adjustments, ‘based on
surveys of consumer exp'endim:és in seven cities between 1947 and 1949, to teflect the most important
effects of immediate poéts’#ar changes in buying pattems."l"his adjustment Was foilovied by the first compre=
hensive postwar revision of ‘the index, which was compleced in January 1953. At that time, not only were
the weighting factors, list of items, and soutces of ptice data updated, but many improvements in pricing
and calculation mxethods also were introduced.

During World Var 11, when maay commodities were Scarce and goods were cationed, the index weights

The index has just undergone another comprehensive revision, beginning with the index for January
1964. Te determine the current pattern of expenditures for goods and setvices by wage earners and clerical
workers, the Buread made a Consumer Expenditure Sutvey (CES) coveting the period 1960—61.3 The sample:
of ‘cities in the survey included 66 urban areas which were chosen to represent all urban places in the
United States, including Alaska and Hawaiid Only 50 of the 66 areas comprise the list of cities in which
price quotations. ar€ obtained for the index. - (A list of the areas and cities is given in table 1.)% In this
most recent survey, as in those conducted earlier, @ detailed record was obtained of the kind, qualities, and
amounts: of all goods and services bought by each consumer unit (family of single person living alone), and
of the annual amount spent for each items A cotal of 4,344 urban wage-earner and clerical-worker families

and 517 single workers ptovided such records.

The Market Basket

1t is not feasible or necessary to obtain current price quotations of everything that consumers buy in
order to calculate 8 valid index of changes in consumer pricess About 400 items have been selected objecs
tively to compose the “"market basket® for current pricing, beginning with the January 1964 “new. series”
indexes. Not all items-are priced in every citye In order to make possible estimates of sampling etror, tWO
subsamples of items have been set ups These ate priced in different cities and in different outlet samples,
as. indicated in table 1, The: list includes the most important goods and services and a sample of the less
impottant ones. In combination, these represent all items pmchased. The content of this market basket
in terms of items, quantities, and qualities is kept essentially unchanged in the index calculation becween
major revisions so that any movement of the index from one month to the. next is due solely to changes in
prices. A comparison of the total cost of the market basket from period to period yields the measure of

average price change.

P ]
3The Survey for Aschorage, Alaska, covered expenditures in 1959. :
4The selection of the city sample is described in “The Revised City Sample for the Consumet Price Index,"

Reprint No. 2352 from the October 1960 Monthly Labor Reviews :
SSix additional Standatd Metropolitan Sratistical Areas ate being added to the pational index in Januaty 1966

6The complete list is available on request.




" Price Datg Collection

‘Reporters are located boeh in the city Proper and i suburbg of each urban a;ei. Cooperatipn of reporters
8 completely Volunm'y and enerally exce|len;, ' ; ’
To insure that the index reflects only changes in Prices and ot changes dye t0 quantity or Quality
differences, the Bureay has Prepared: detajleq speciﬂ'cnziona to describe  the items of the market basket,
i fepresentatives examine Mmerchandise i, the storgs ¢o determine Whether the
8oods and services for which they record priceg conform to e Specifications, Where the Precisely speci-
“fied item jg not sold at 4 Particular retaj] estab’lishmenc, the Bureau'g fepresentative obtains a detailed
technical description of the item op Wwhich prices are quoted, in order to insure thae Prices will be quoted

€.8., home Purchase, college tuition, uged cars, Mmagazines, etc., data collected by other Governmene
agencies or privace organizations are used, o o ;

A standard statistical formylg? is used to calculate the Consumer Price Indey from prices for the
Market basker items, Average price changes from the previoys Pricing Petiod to ¢the current month are
expressed in Percentage termg for-each item, and the Percent changes for the varjoys 8oods and Services
are combined, using weighting factors based on ¢he item’s imporeance jn family spending and ¢hqy of

other:items which j¢ fepresents. This composite importance is called the €08t weight of the market basket

7See Exphnan'on of the Index Formuln, P 7.

Percent September Increase in cost October
Sample September October price cost weight due ¢o cost
~item price price change weight " price change weight
Pork L o : ‘ . )
chops - . $0.75 $0.77y% +3 $15.00 SO.45=(15,00x.03) $15.45
Ham.... .80 .82 +2% . 8.00 .20 8.00x.,025) © 820
Bacon. - . 1.00 1.02 +2 10.00 : .20410.00::.02? 10.20
$33.00 . $33.85

-4.
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Identical results could be obtained for pork by muleiplying prices each period by the implied physical
quantities included in the market basket, as i)lustrated below: -

Implied . September October
Sample quantity September cost October cost

Item (pounds) price weight .~ price weight
Pork chops =+ == " 20 - $0.75 - $15.00 s0Tm% 81
Ham ====*=°" ave- 10 .80 8.00 .82 8.20

Bacon == -=="""°"° 10 - 1.00 10,00 : 1.02 10,20
) $33.00 $33.85

The average change in pork prices is computed by comparing the sum of the cost weights in October with
the comparable sum for September, as follows:

October cost weight $33.85 ‘
October cost WeIBL . == X100=
September cost weight 833.00)(100 102.6

This means that pork prices in October were 102.6 percent of (ot 2.6 pescent higher than) pork prices in
September.

Although the second method may appear simpler, in reality it is nots Deriving the implied quantity f
weights is an extra operation. Furthermore, the second formulation greatly complicates the handling of the
numerous substitutions of reporters and items which occur constantly in repetitive index work. Conse-
quently, the first method is the one actually used for the CPL The second {llustration, however, may assist
" the user to understand the meaning of the index mechanism.

After the cost weights for each of the items has been calculated, they are added to area totals for
commodity groups and all items. The U.S. totals are obtained by combining area totals, with each area total
weighted according to the proportion of the total wage-earner and clerical-worker population which it repre*
sents in the index based on 1960 Census figures.s In this process, it is necessary to make estimates for
cities in which price data are not collected in 8 given month, Finally, the U.S. totals for the current and
previous Gnonths are compared to compute the average price change.

Limitations of the Index

The Consumer Price Index is not an exact measurement of price changes. It is subject to sampling
errors which cause it to deviate somewhat from the results which would be obtained if actual records of all
retail purchases by wage earners and clerical workers could be used to compile the index. These esti-
mating of sampling errors are not mistakes in the index calculation. They are unavoidable. They could be
reduced by using much lager samples, but the cost is prohibitive. Furthermore, the index is believed to be
sufficiently accurate for most of the practical uses made of it

Another kind of error occurs because people who give information do not always report accuratelys
The Bureau makes every effort to keep these errors to a minimum, and corrects them whenever they are dis-

covered subsequently. Precautions are taken to guard against egrors 10 pricing, which would affect the in-
dex most seriously. The field :epresentatives who collect the price data and the commodity specialists

8Table 1 shows the cities included in the CPI as of Januaty 196, their population weights, and their pricing
schedules.




In many inscances, changes in quoted prices are accompanied by changes 'in the quality of consumer
80ods and setrvices, Also, new products are introduced frequently which bear little resemblance to pro-
duces Previously on the market; hence, direce Pprice comparisons cannot be made, The Bureau of Labor Sta-
tistics makes every. effort to adjust quoted Pprices for changes jn Quality, and has de:veloped ‘special pro
cedures for this purpose, including the yse of technical specifications and highly traineq personnel referred
to previously, Nevenheless, some residual effeces of quality changes ‘on quoted prices undoubtedly do af.
fect the movement of the Consumer Price Index either downward of upward from time ¢o time,
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ary, oversimpiiﬁ

ajor revisions.
tpq’ values

ng 8 price index formula to show that the Q’s are
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separated.

ed way of writi
In actual practic

This is the custom
(n's and Q’s) are not

nt between m!
ements of the

held coasta
quantity and price el

With a weight ‘revision, the formula becomes:

(2)‘ I - 200"3-»52' - Z ,(qapg): « 100
b ' 23(%"0) T Z(qap',ifs) : i -
quantities purchased in a weight base period for ‘n’b‘\uidble " .

£ the anymml
d by the spec

be represente ific item priced.

where Q. is a derived composite ‘0!
; of goods and services to
erage prices of the specific commodities of services selected for pricing (the.
prices are 0ot necessarily derived from identical samples

at the average

p and D! ate the av
jons over long periods)

superscript indicares th

of outlets and specificat
i-s isthe month pzeceding a weight revision (most recently, December 1963)

urrent month

i isthec
from which the revised

a s the period of the most recent consumert expenditure SUrvey (1960-61)

weights were derived : . :

ciod of the i'ndex,(1957-59).
endi;ﬁrcs in.

em ate the average exp
of othet sim-

is the refetence base pe’
fot the item itself and

o

The (qopo) of qapi-s
a weight base period tepresenccd
ilar non-priced items).

) base “weights’ for a given priced it
by that item (including expenditures

In actual practice, this expenditure is projected forward for each pricing period by the price relative

for the priced item:
: () ° (qani,,)(_L)
; o A Nl




In practice;, then, the index formu]a is as follows;

e
s %P ’ LN E(qapf&l) T") e
P o %x %(("Tx;" L Z(«,mﬂg)m %o

R Thﬁa, although the cose weiglte éhangeii with every change ‘jn. Pprice, the implicje Quantity ( qo) or
(&) femains fixed between major weighe fevisions, o ) .

. # e 7 S P\
The long-term price relative for each peiced item ("5‘*) in reality. js;
: B o/ g

That is, R is the produce of & number of short-term relatives, The superscripts on the p's ihdica;e

. that these average. prices are 110t necessarily derived from identica] samples of outles and Specifications

over long periods, This chaining of monthly, or Quarterly, price relatives baged on comparable Specifica-
tions' in successive periods allows the requisice flexibility to make substitutions of items, Specifications,
and outlets, : ) :
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Table 1. Cuves, Population Weights, and Pricing Schedw.
' for the Revised Consumer Price Index

PRICING SCHEDULE?
OTHER ITEMS
SCHEDULE?

wlal2}s

POPULATION

CITY AND SIZE STRATUM WEIGHT!

A. Standard Metgopolitan
Statistical Areas of 1,400,000
or more in 1960:

Baltimore, Md=---* R 1.402 1A,2B x
Boston, Mass==+""""""" 1.930 1A,2B x
Chicaj o-Nor:hwes:emIndnnn 5.552 1A,1B,2A,2B | *
Cleveland, Ohio ======="""" 1.325 1A,2B x
Detroit, Mich «======*="" """ 2.895 1A,2B x
Los Angeles-Long Beach, Calif == 7 5.017 1A,2B x
New York-Northeastesn New ]ersey“ 12.577 1A,1B,2A2B 1A,2B x
Philadelphia, Pac--=s=="""""""" 2.703 1A,2B x
Pittsburgh, Pa-===""""" R i 1.565 1A,2B x
St. Louis, Mo e====="="""" 1.428 1A,2B x
San Francisco- akland, Calif===°" 2.372 1A,1B,2A,2B x
Washington, D. C wememsmemomeeT 1.255 1A,1B,2A,2B x
B. Standard Metropolitan
Statistical Areas of 250,000
to 1,399,999 in 1960:
Atlanta, Q8 ====="*=""727 T 3,267 1A,2B x
Buffalo, N. Y ===~ 2.347 1A,2B x
Dallas, Tex=--"~ 3.267 1A,2B x
Dayton, Ohio =====°" 2.210 1A,2B x
Deanver, Colo ======"=""""" - 2,174 1A,2B x
Hartford, Conn===2=""" - 2.348 1A,2B 1 x
Honolulu, Hawaii === aeees 354 1A,2B x
Indianapolis, Indeseeee=cmo"""" 2.209 2 x
Nashville, Tenn-esom==s""""""""" 3.266 2 x
Seattle, Wash-=- sememmenent 2,173 1A,2B x
Wichita, Knns-------------------- 2.210 1A,2B x
C. Standard Metropolitan
Statistical Areas of 50,000
to 249,999 in 1960
Austin, Tex ====°""" P Ak 1.250 1 1 x
Bakersfield, Calif----* 1.323 2 2 x
Baton Rouge, La-=-°"" 1.250 2 2 x
Cedar Rapids, Iowa -°* 1.284 1A,2B 1A,2B x
Champaign-Urbana, U =semememect 1.284 1A,2B 1A,2B x
Durham, N. C. ceassemasesenesn 1.250 1A,2B 1A,2B x
Green Bay, Wis == 1.284 1 1 x
Lancaster, Pa-" 1.803 1 1 x
Orlando, Fla - 1,250 1A,2B 1A,2B x
Portland, Maiies=a=ssess==""""" 1.803 2 2 x
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Table 1; <ities, Population Woighh, and-Pricing Senviire
for the Revised Consumer Price lndcx--Conﬁnutd

_PRICING SCHEDUL E2
OTHER iTEMS
SCHEDULE3

CITY AND SIZE sTRATU WEIGHTI

D. -Urban Places of 2,500 to
49,999 in 1960:

Anchorage, Alaska ----.o. ||

Crookston, Ming---..

- x

Devils Lake, N. D -. x
Findlay, Ohio --.
Flotence, Ala weeeio 0T
Kingston, N, v x
Klamath Falls,
Logansport, Ind--- -

angum, Okla - - x

McAllen, Tex .-...._ Semseeeaall
Millville, N, J-
Niles, Mich---
Orem, Utah~u....

1'l'he 12 largese Standard Metropolitan Statistica] Areas as defined for the 1960 Census of Population were se.
lected on a certainty basis and represent themselyes only in the population weight patterns. The other sample se-
lections carry not oaly thejr OWh population weights byt also prorata shates of the Population weights of al] cities in
their region in the same Population class.
Item samples are jtendified as samples *'|v 44 “2." Oueler Samples- are identified as Samples *“Avg04
“B."" The determinln'on as to the extent of sampling within an area dependeq on plans for publishing S€parate area
indexes and on plans for developing estimates of sampling error and its components.,
Foods, fuels, and several other jtems are priced every month in al] cities, Prices of a few items are collected
semilnnnn“y or annually jn ajf cities, - Prices of other 890ds and services are obtained oq the schedyle indicated;
M= Every month.
1= January, April, July, and October,
2= Fébrunry, May, August, angd November,
3 = Murch, June, September, ang December,
4Standard Consolidated Areas,

-10-




Table 2, Groups of

Their Decamber 1963

i e

GROUPS

sAll items

*Food

*Food at home

+Cereals and bakery products
Cereals 3

Bakery products - =

and fish---°

Meats
Beef
Pork-===-""""
Other meats

*Dairy products
*Fruits and vegetables---"""
Fresh fruits
Fresh vegetables
Processed fruits and
vegetables
#Qther food at home -
Eggs “
Fats and oils
Sugar and sweets
Nonalcoholic beverages -
Prepared and partially

prepafre foods ====""""
+Food away from home -===="""
eitousing s rmmosRE eI
sShelter -~
*Rent -==-"""""""
Hotels 2 -
*Home ownership=-===""""""

Purchase and financing =~
Taxes and insurance ="
Maintenance and repairs--
Commodities
Services

+Fuel and utilities ===~
*Fuel oil and coal ---
+Gas and electricity ==
Other utilities
+Household fumishings and
operation
Textile
Furniture
Floor coverings
Appliances
Other housciumishings aae-
Housekeeping supplies -=°~
Housekeeping services <=°°

88-533 O - 68 - 8

Goods and Ssrvico‘s Priced for

97

Relative importance,

RELATIVE IMPORTANCE

1.65

4,45

33.23

.11 -

the Revised

and Number of item

Consumer Price Index,

2,217
1.30
94

98
2.05

s Priced
NUMB
ITEMS
398
105
96
9
8l
18
10
! 53

ZR OF
PRICED

29

22
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Table 2, Groups of Goods and Services Priced for the Revised
Their December 1963 Relative lmpommeo, and Numb,

Consumer Price Index,
er of Items Priced-.Con tinved

GROUPS

ceana

appare]

*Footwear

Other appare] ea.,..
Commodities .. .

Auto pars
Automobjje

*Health ap
*Medica] care ....00 "7 -
Drugs and Prescriptions .
Professiona] services -«
05pital services ..
Health insurancel

*Other goods and services
obnccoproductg ceeean

published monthly,
by prices of hospita] anq Professiona] services, mose of which are included in the count of Aumber
of items priced for other mb;roup- of medica| care, and the Overhead coge of insurance, The four items shown are
hree additiona] services noe included jn other subgroups ang the overhead cost,
Not Ppriced; imputed from priced items,

-12.
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Mr, ROSENTHAL. The next Witness wi]] be Dr, Doroth

¥ 8. Brady,
STATEMENT oF pp, DOROTHY § pRapy PROFESSOR o
UNIVERSITY 0

‘ EGONOMIGS,
F PENNSYLVANIA RMER MEMBER, PRESI-

DENT'S G’ONSUMER ADVISORY COUNGIL)

Mr, ROSENTHAL. Dr,

ave written Something dovvn2 Mr. Chairman, ,

I. RoseNTH, 1, € would be Pleased to hear it .

I. Wyprer, M, jus Comment, Doctor, it js a delight to have,
Occasionally g least, 5 Member of Your sex appeay here on behalf of the
consumers, ‘Since you are, in mogt cases, I thinlk Practically in a]] cases,
Xpends aboyt 9¢ Percent of the consuming doJlay.
that had beep made one
S made by the Department of
uoting it eyep since, :

OW much was thaty

g

a considerab]le amount
*Prody Price
2 JOU Were a mempep of the Prog;.
nsumer Advmory Couneil? ‘ -
Brapy, am on the Advisory Counci] of
Ministration Presently, anq Some problems pe.
lating to Prices come up there as yoy know, ' ‘
i i the problem of cut-up chickep being not
it ought to be wit Pect to varioug infe‘ctions_, and yet
fully awape that thig

1S a mag-
v € population groups, particylap
Ome areas, and that th
> market,

erefore, it must not be takep

the Supermarket where

bermarket ip Philadelphia ‘

y for pm::ies that Something Jike' the
ound.
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Now, a few of the statisticians are interested in the statistical tech-
niques for the measurement of roduct diversity, but mainly they

want to do something in the way of revising the price 1ndex formulas
to allow for the fact that consumers have much more choice in the way
~ of products in the market than we did even at the close of World War

TI. Now diversity is, in some Ways, of great value to the consumer.
- One example I use In my historical research is lasses. Eyeglasses,

su:e,.ﬁtted to our special needs as individuals. Around the time of the
Civil War there was a VeIry minimal amount of variations in eyeglasses
that would fit the product to the individual needs. Shoes are another
example. So that we have had a ma nificent history of the develop-
ment of various varieties to suit in ividual needs of a wide range
of products. , e s ; .
Now, there is another aspect of diversification in products that we
don’t feel quite so certain of. There is some concern of diversification
that is, one of my colleagues 15 years ago called it nonprice competi-
tion where you ntroduce 2 ont deal of the variety in particular -
products to place the competition between qualities or varieties instead
of on the price level, when it comes to the ultimate consumer inside
the grocery store or depﬁrtment store. , e

Our knowledge of the factors that explain changes in the prices of
particular goods and services can only be extended y increasing very i
considerably the amount of ‘nformation available on the variations in.

. . . v

rices at a given time and the variations in prico changes over time.

.

here is a quality range 1 most products purchased by consumers
and within each quality level there are numerous varieties dis-
tinguished by fashion st les and brands. n T
~The diversity in quality and in varieties complicates the measure-
ment of price changes and 'mcreasin%ly has limited determination of
meaningtul measures of the absolute evel of prices to those commodi-

ties which are rovided in recognizable and standardized grades.

pilation of ]fsffice statistics for such commodities and services presents
no great di culties in concept measurement or interpretation. Take
salt, for example. L

The Jetermination of the average rice of salt or of the average
change in the rice of salt in a given ocation is not likely to stir up
controversies about definition and accuracies among statisticians an
economists. Products like salt, sugar, vinegars and chlorine bleaches
are, however, becoming more and more exceptional. : V
“The qualities and varieties of things that consumers buy are being
increased continuously and the differences between ualities have
become more and more difficult to define either for identification in sta-
tistical measurement or for the understanding of the consumers. AS it
becomes more difficult to discriminate among quality levels, this dis-
tinguishes between qualities and varieties, that is styles and fashions,
become blurred. S v =
The quality of & roduct is in some Way associated with its price.
Consumers given different purchasing power are willing to pay more
for higher quality. It costs more to provide goods of higher quality
judged by some of the attributes that are generally recognized as dis-
tinguishing levels of excellence in workmanship and performance.

- The range o quality and the number of varieties for some roducts, -
differ little from place to place and change slowly over time. The com-



there are different locations, ‘sections or areas, where" low-,,inc()me,
jmlddle-.m'con.le, and upper-income consumers try to satisty their wants.

brands which appear at higher prices anqg may be really no different
In quality. : ; :

analytical potentia] and contribute t¢ the local consumers’ understan -

 ingof price develoment,

@ range in prices for specific goods and services among different

types of establishments iy, different locations in metropolitan dis-

tricts could be uged to describe the consumers alternatives with respect
to quality and variety or differences, Such Summarizations might Jead
o questions on marketing - practice that would require some

If the range of prices for standard brands of coffee were higher
consistently in Supermarkets of middle-income suburbs—whether you
call N assau-Suffolk midqle income or not, Fehom

r. RoseNTHAL, Uppermiddle income ? ;
r. braDY. Than in center city locationg catering to a similar popula-

tion, the,expl-an'a,tion might be found in the relative number of brands
' ked ; , : : ,

- Sign and on the structype of prices. When consumers? incomes increage,

they seek for better quality and more varlety in what they buy. In the
ong run, greater variety meang higher prices relative to, say the goods i
that are standardiged, say as salt and sugar. e T
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Knowing how price changes are distributed by location—
cation 1 mean the markets “within the big metropolitan areas—Ccoul
throw light on the process by which they spread and affect wider areas
and other products. The value of publishing current releases o ranges
issi Ross mentioned this Pos—.
sibility 1005 JTam underscoring what he said) within locations and types
of establishments, would be greatly increased, if benchmark*s’cudies of

rices could be undertaken. : , o _
Now what I mean by a benchmark here, is something o the order of
those special surveys in poor areas, sn middle-income areas, that .
has already conducted, but on & much wider and broader scale
benchmarks would involve 2 gener: : he qualiti
and prices of :representa}tive products in the marketatimtervalsof,. says
three and not more than 5 years. These surveys WO - greater
detall on products and prices than is feasible in the monthly col
of data for the Consumer Price Index. Observations would have to be
made several times in the year, on the commodities and services affecte
by significant seasonal movements in prices. - st '
Such benchmark surveys could revea _whether the sources of differ-
ices or in price changes between Jow-income, middle-income,

enceis in prl ]
and high-income shopping locations or in the types of goods sold an
the servicesoffered. : o

could show how much of the

Such a series of benchmark surveys 10V \ :
differential rice increases OVer time can be traced to shifts 1 the kind
of goods 0 ered by various types of establishments and how muc
might be attributed to the widening of the quality range Or the in-
creases in the number of varieties of particular products. e
Consumers need to know W ether price declines are real, as in
white sales, or whether rises in prices are temporary and localized. BY
giving attention to yarious means ofdescriging the distribution of
price changes among various classes of consumers, the economic pro-
fession could contribute to its own benefit, a8 well asto the education O
the consumer. b : : fet e
Tt takes time to collect the source data and to prepare the summary
price ctatistics for an economic indicator like the Consumer Price
Index. Tnformation on prices and price changes, 2 month ago, can
have little value for consumers in the market today unless it provides '
1 2 ce. If the prices © ‘

a framework for interpretmg'the current experien
' > in all types of establishments 11 2%

pork rose last month, and rose M
Jocations, consumers in a particular Jocation can interpret a Pprice
inuati 1 movement. 1f, by contrast, the
i & suburban
] of no general changes in the

h in the metropolitan area, they can ' cl

stitutes in other brands offered in their Shopping centers. T -
duce their consumptionofporkchops when the
i d shift to relatively lower priced brand

d.
The price statistics published by the BLS are averaged for metro-
olitan areas and for the country as 2 whole. Consumers are aware of
their alternatives in knowledge of the variations in prices at & given

i time that is not revealed by the BLS

time, and in the price changes over
averages.




in the shoppin’g centers in upper income,distrlcts. : e ‘
. For goods that come In varieties not found in 4] establishments and
in a]l Iocations, the ranges, that ig the high ang low Dbrices, could
~be used to describe the alternatives to be found Within the same kinds

ricts,

more and gre submitted to more frequent changes in prices than oceyp

of the markets to be found Within metropolitan areas, , -
Credit, delivery, and checlk cashing, are among the Services that
surely affect the prices of &o0ds sold, anq very likely will influence the
es : : »

various combinationg of Services on the price .level, ~they>m1'ght ‘exert
Some influence oy the composite of goods and services they pay for -
e benchmarlk Surveys could offep the basis for detecting signifi-
cant trends in the Structure of Prices between and withip locations:
where different economic 8roups do theip _buyin'*g.; Rising income and
more generally regular income among some classes of ‘Consumer, along
with the greater use of credit, have had an. impact on thev»-fqua]ities
alid varieties of goods that are offered jn the various markets, The
107

0
the short.ryup Price changes that are measnreq bresently by the CPIL.
Mr. RosenTryy, If the housewife haq this 1nformation, could it be
more usefy] to her and could yoy give us an example of how?
r. Brapy, Well, T wil] use myself ag an example. T Jike & particulap
brand of coffee, but if my supermarket decides for SOme reason to
- eliminate it, then I know what is being substituted, and it ig 10 centg
more. The very obvious thing T do, if T want to stick with my brand,
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is to go and find out what the price is where it is being offered, and if
its price hasn’t gone 1(11}), then I simply switch my alle jance to the
store offering the brands that T am accustomed t0, and which have not
evidently increased in price.
Mr. RosenTHAL. Let me ask you a question.
1f the Bureau of Labor Statistics reported to the housewife, for
~ example, that we have had made a survey of market conditions out
‘Woest, and we anticipate a great flood of meat on the retail market in
the next 4 or 6 weeks, or the reyerse, that we expect & shortage and
~ prices will rise in 6 weeks, could the housewife make a decision that
che should buy 2 lot of meat todays and put it in the freezer, or not
to buy a lot today?
s this one example of how this information could be used?
Dr. Braoy. I think it is 2 good example. If the information
reached the consumers about developing seasonal movements 0T de-
veloping shortages or developing surpluses. This information could be

used within the particular shopping district where consumers buy.
T have a feeling that those consumers who shop in the bigger super-
markets are fully aware from what is offered where there is plentitude
and where there tends to be seasonal scarcity. I am thinking particu-
larly of the imeats and poultry and the fresh produce departments that
you see in all types O supermarkets. So that consumers are not un-
aware of the seasonals, but they perhaps could profit by what Commis-
sioner Ross suggested, that the Bureau maxe known for specific

roducts what have been the seasonal patterns in the past, and changes
in these seasonal patterns, if there are changes oceurring, depending
on new sources of supply for particular products.

Mr. ROSENTHAL- Do you think any housewife would pay attention
to this information, if Commissioner Ross’ department, for example,
found a way to disseminate it?

Dr. Brapy. Well, I have 2 notion that the newspapers are 2 good
source. Especially if some Way could be found to get this information
more frequently and more regularly on the women’s pages. ome
New York newspapers used to publish information on the Department
of Markets, and what are good buys in the market today.

1£ some device could be discovered for getting information that
the editors of the women’s pages Wou d find useful to insert at regular
times, it could include the information about the most current re ease
of the index. This other type of information about general movements
in seasonals and ranges in prices for what apparently is the same
qua(la:lty of—canned goods, household—can be of greatest interest to the
readers. :

Mr. ROSENTHAL. Do you think some of the ipformation collected

by the BLS can be converted into useful information to the housewl ef

Dr. Brapy. Well, I know some of my former associates among the
home economists have made valiant efforts to do just that at times
past_in connection with the food budgets. Also, a point mentioned
by Commissioner Ross, the Department of Agriculture, many years
ago, put out three recommended food budgets, low-cost budget,
me(iium-cost budget, and high-cost budget, and they did undertake

ricing of various kinds during the year for the purposes of enlighten-
ing the consumer on the choices within the frame of these budgets
that he could make. Choices say, between the green and leafy vegetables

- ————
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that are so rich in vitamin Q, You choose different oneg according to
the seasonals for the various vegetables,
So, I think that there are possibilities in thege directions that need
0 be explored,
I. ROSENTH AT, Thank you,

Mr. Myers? ;
Mr. M{fmns I think yoy mentioned, and it has been mentioned here

off the Pricing so that actually there would be a result in a'more equi-
t%b e pricing even though maybe the consuming public wasn’t aware
of it.

Do you think this is possib]e ?

I. BrRaDY. Well, econo
there in the market, but there are certain things that would result
from a consumer reaction, let’s Say, to an almost constant price in his
Supermarket for, say canned Pineapple. If 3] brands were the same
price, he would haye Some reason to wonder whether there was a range
1n the prices of canned pineapple in other locations In the same metro-

Generally Speaking, what happens, You see, is——q commodity is of-
fered in 5 great deal of variety by a great many producers, Then, the
lowering the price by one producer, will indycg tﬁe consumer to shift
to the lower Price article,

What does this mean in the long run in termg of the development
of our ]lo)roductlve capacity for making good quality goods cheaper and

nstance. This ig 5 Very complicated
Y, but it has all of these possibilities

If we do promote the knowledge that one 8roup in one sector of
the economy, the consumers, is able to operate as we Specify in economic

theory, then g chain of activities is set in motion and yoy might
i i ts.

r. Mygrs. As an economist, I take it You do believe in supply and

certain times of the year, and will quit buying so the seller will have
to reduce prices—don’t you think there wi] be some benefit, even
though Sveryone doesn’t have thig information ¢

)r. BRADY. Yes,

.
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"his is in accord with the theory that if lettuce is too expensive, there
are always 2 certain number of people who are perfectly willing to

shift from lettuce to an alternative green vegetable until the price 18
reduced. This is the substitution that goes on within the meats and
within the yegetable categories quite generally on the part of
consumers.

Mr. Myzgs. You talked about substitutes, and sO gorth. A lot of
people 1 note todai think that the presentation of food products has
caused some of the cost increase, such as packaging and prep-
arations.

Do you think this has some influence?

Dr. Braoy. It certainly does. 1 should have mentioned those in
conmection with the bundles of services that I am talking about.

1 left the University of Chicago more than 10 years ag0 but at the
time, there was One of the Ph. D. students under heodore Shultz who
was writing 2 dissertation just on this point. How much, what has
the packaging and other services added to the price of foods in the

he finally finished the Jissertation, but up to somewhere in the middle
1950’s—1t was accounting for & really sizable part of the price in-
creases that consumers pay: For having things readily available, pre:
packaging and the various substitutes for the housewifeas & cook coul
come in one form OF another. All these things have added to the cost

My answer to a question about this, 18 that this may be a defect In
our quantit-aative measures of economic activity in economys because i
we added to the 5 cents a pound that consumers paid for meat, aroun
1860, for almost any kind of meat except ham OT bacon, all the house-
wife services that went to preparing this meat and preserving it, we
might find that meat was just as expensive as it is now.

We measure what goes on in the market, not in the household. I
admit I know of a good many reasons why we have to stay with this,
but it does seem We need to remember it every once in a while.

The thing I think we want to remember about this whole question
of brands and varieties is that the consumers’ demand curve for dif-
ferent brands is about as sensitive as 1t is for something that is exactly
the same brand, because they shift from one brand to another, accord-
ing to these diverse appeals put on the cans at the canned fruit counter,
they are also labeled according to content,and quite transparen“oly have
differences in prices.

Mr. Myess. 1 see you also served on the President’s Consumer
Committee.

Have you gone into this area of packaging versus bulk food ¢ Have
you ever gone into that at all?

Dr. Brany. Well, it is an old, old story- 1 have gone into it only to
the extent of trying to trace, you see, the shifts In pnoe,s——j}xst prices
as prices, the way (Commissioner Ross said—without talking about
other services. 1 hope to have some of my students kind of take the
history way back into the first bags of flour and the first bags of
sugar. From the point of hygiene, paokaging has been & great boon
to the consumer, and I wonder if any of us would really want to g0
back to the cracker barrels, when We think of our modern notions 0
cleanliness and public health and so oD

88-533 0#68—’—9
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versus Prepackaged bacon,

Dr. Brapy. Yes. That is different, '

Here, I have to talk, really, in the Past tense. At the time T wag gt
the BLS, ang we were Preparing the first of the family budget

Mr., MYERS There is just as much food value i aslab of bacon that
You slice yourself, as there Is.in Prepackaged, ang Presliced, anq every-

low income, ap income incrt?aSe among jtg customers, because it has
cut down on the extent to which they offereq the varioug hams that gre
j So-on.

T- DRADY. Well, it i & good example of What we neeq to study
more. There gre varieties and there are quality differences iy all
processed foods, and this is whepe BLS has to but a great deal of effopt

I trying to holq quality constant, whep they collect Price statisticg.
hey are, however, not yet brepared to te]] Iyou what the w ole variety
i : it ces.

r. MyErs. T fip myself in the middle here, am concerned ahoyt
Seeing that we get the cheape§t food on the table for the consuming pybh.

. Myggs, They have 5 lot of chicken CoOps, or whateyer You call
. them, that aTe empty because they aren’t making any money at the
t prices,

O We are met with & problem. T thinj Packaging ig bart of the
story, but I don’t think it {g all of it, T think that 18 used ag apn excuse
too often, ‘

Well, thani you very mych,

I. RoseNTH,p, ° ank yoy Very much, Dy, Brady. we are ve

much indebteq to you for taking the time to come plown_ here this
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PREPARED STATEMENT OF DoroTHY S. BrADY *
PRODUCT DIVERSITY AND PRICE STATISTICS

Our knowledge of the factors that explain changes in the prices of particular
goods and services can only be extended by increasing, very considerably; the
amount of jnformation available on the variation in prices at 2 given time and
the variation in price changes over time. e i

There is-a quality range in most products purchased by consumers and within
each quality‘level there are numerous varieties, distlnguished by fashions, styles,
and brands. The diversity in qualities and varieties complicates the measure-

ment of price changes and, increasingly, has. limited the determination of mean-
ingful measures of . the .absolute Jevel of prices to those commodities that are

change slowly over time. The compilation of price statistics for such com-
modities and gervices presents no great difficulties in concept, measurement; oI
interpretation. Take salt for example. The determination of the average price
of salt or of the average change in the price of salt in & given location is not
likely to stir up controversies about definition and accuracy among economists
and statisticians. Products like salt, sugars, vinegars, and chlorine bleaches are,
however, becoming more and more exceptional. The qualities and varieties of
the things consumers buy are being increased continuously and the differences
between qualities have become more and more difficult to Jefine either for identi-
fication in statistical measurement or for the understanding of the consumer.
As it becomes more difficult to discriminate among quality levels, the distinction
between qualities and varieties, that is, styles and fashions, becomes blurred.

The quality of a product is, in some way, associated with its price. Consumers,
given sufficient purchasing power, are willing to pay more for higher quality.
It costs more to produce goods of better quality, judged by some of the attributes
that are generally recognized as distinguishing evels of excellence in workman-
ship and performance. The variation in prices charged for some one commodity
in a given metropolitan district at a particular time cannot, however, be taken
to represent quality differences judged by consumer preferences or the costs of
production and distribution. ‘Within a metropolitan Jistrict there are different
locations, gections, Or areas, where low-income, middle-income, and upper-
income consumers try to satisfy their wants. The varieties of products to be
found differ among locations and within locations between types of establishment.
So do the prices, for what appears to be equivalent articles or gervices.

Changes in the prices of different varieties of 2 product are not likely to be
uniform over & metropolitan district because new variants appear at different
times in the locations where the various classes of consumers do their shopping.
The new variants may and probably do affect the prices of the product in those
locations. Under the circumstances consumers have no way, presently, of knowing
whether & price change is quite general oF how persistent it is likely to be, or even,
in some instances, whether & price change has taken place. If new brands appear
and familiar brands disappear, the possibility of comparing prices is eliminated.

Within the present program for the collection of price statistics by the ‘Bureau
of Labor Statistics there are some methods for describing the variation in prices
and in price changes that could improve the analytic potentlal and contribute
to local consumers’ understandlng of price developments.

The range in prices for specific goods and services among Jifferent types of
establishment in different locations in metropolitan districts could be used to
describe the consumers’ alternatives with respect to quality and varietal differ-
ences. Such summary descriptions might lead to questions on marketing practices
that require explanation. 1f the range of prices for standard prands of coffee
were higher consistently in supermarkets of middle-income suburbs than in
central city locations catering to 8 gimilar population, the explanation might be
found in the relative number of prands that are stocked.

Similar schemes for describing the ranges in price changes could be developed.
When the prices for particular products change the effects on different classes in
the population can be judged py such ocational classifications of the reporting
establishments. A knowledge of the concentratlon of .price changes by location
and type of establishment could contribute to our understandlng of the impact

1Proi!essor of economics, University of Pennsylvania.
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The New York City éouncil on_ Consumer Affairg urges that Federa] pur-
chasing standards be made bublic. We Support appropriate administrative action
or legislation to accomplish thig objective, :

Mr. RoseNTra®, The subcommittee stands adjourned.

hereupon, at 12:10 bm., the subcommittee was adyourned.)




APPENDIX

EXHIBIT 1

FEDERAL SPECIFICATIONS

Speciﬁcations are descriptions of the technical performance requirements for
materials or products to be used by the Governme: t. They specify the minimum
requirements for quality and construction of materials and equipment necessary
for an acceptable product.

Development of specific tions often jnvolves extensive research and testing.

The following is a collection of abstracts of Federal speciﬁcations prepared by
the Federal Supply Service, General Services Adm‘inistration (GSA). This rep-
resentative sample was selected from & 1ist of over 900 GSA consumer-type prod-
ucts on which specmcations have been developed. .

Information has been abstracted from each speciﬁcation which was thought by
the committee staff to be useful to the consumer in his selection of gimilar
products in the marketplace.

The original speciﬁcations too voluminous for reprinting are being held in

committee.
Federal Speciﬁcatiow———OO—MWOGSlc, Mowers ; Lown Power

1. SCOPE AND CSLASSIFICATION.

11 Scope.—This speciﬁcation covers lJawnmowers with gasoline-engine power-
driven cutting devices, which are self—propelled, also rotary flat-knife type which
are hand pushed.

3. REQUIREMENTS.

32. M aterial.——-Materials used in the construction of 1awnmowers, gang cutting
units and attachment units, shall be of the highest grade. Castings shall be
smooth and free from plowholes, pits, foreign material, OF other defects.

3.3.2. Guardrs.——Effective guards shall be provided to overcome hazards created
by reciprooating, rotating, O moving parts such as chains, belts, sprockets, gears,
etc., that are exposed to contact by the operator or others.

3.4.2. Operation oW level grmmds.—-—Au self-propelled lawnmowers shall be cap-
able of continuous cutting at a speed of 3 miles per nour on firm and fairly level
grounds or lawns. [This requirement might seem unnecessary when relating i
to consumer needs, but it might be worthwhile if a buyer wants to know if the
mower can maintain a steady speed or if he would have to keep giving it more
gas at intervals to maintain this desired gpeed.]

3.4.4. Adjustable operating speeds.——'l‘he cutting speed of ‘seif-propened mowers
on level lawn and on grades shall be readily varied over @ range of speeds which
shall include 2 miles per nour. There shall be multiple ground travel speeds at a
constant engine RPM. The relation of cutter blade speed and engine speed shall
be constant. All cutting speeds specified herein, and any additional speeds at
which the mower may be designed to operate continuously, shall be controlled
either by a throttle, an automatic or manually adjustable speed governor, gear-
shift transmission or a combination thereof.

3.5. Bawnce.——Lawnmowers shall not tip over of their own accord when placed
in either direction of travel across a 30-degree slope.

3.6. Engine.——Engines shall be SO mounted that the air passages of the cooling
system will not become clogged with cut grass of clippings thrown by the cutting
device. The engine shall not stall, excessively overheat, or unduly smoke.

3.6.1. Fuel 8y8tem.-—Exhaust shall be directed to the right or left, away from
the operator.

3.8. Controls.-—-Handle-grip controls and lever controls shall be positive in
action and shall remain locked or fixed in any required position under all operat-
ing and handling conditions of the mower.

(117)
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- 3.10, Handle frame.—’.[‘he handie framesg shall pe of metal construction ang
shall be sufficiently rigid to Prevent whipping action or noticeable deformation
when the mower ig manipulated op turns or hills,

3.11. Lubrication.~Gears and bearingg shall be accessible for lubrication,
3.12. Riding mower op detachaple SUlky.—When riding mowers qre furm‘shed,
an operator’s Seat and footrest shall pe provic}ed as integra] barts of the mower,

and be substantiauy constructeq throughout. The sulky chassig and drawbap shall
be of stee] and shal] be readily attachaple and detachab]e,

3.14, Instruction, book.—The contractor shall furnish with each lawnmower,
either g booklet or Pbamph]et giving complete instructiong for the Operation,

of buckhom, crowfoot, dandelion, milkweed, thistle, tung grass,

Bermuda, foxtail, and Johngsop 8rass, wire grass, ragweed, foxgrass, and similgy

xfield growths, They shall also be capable of cutting lawn 8rass on developed lawng
i er.

3.17.1.1. Height of cut aboye the ground.~Except for Rotary ﬂat-knife, medium
duty type 11, class 1 mowers, the height of cut above the 8round shall he adjust-
able ang located conveniently go that the setting can be made by hang,

3.17.2, Cutter bla(les.~0utter blades for type IT rotary mowers ghal] be of one
DPiece ang fastened to the vertical drive shafts witp screws or bolts, or other
Suitable means, anq shall be readily detachable,

3.17.7. O'szormanoe to ASA Standard.~The contractor shall submit DProof to
the burchasing agency that the type IT mowers he Proposes to furnish under thig
Specification conform to American Standarq Safety Speciﬂcation for Power Lawn
Mowers, ASA B71.1-1964,

Federay Speciﬂcation—GG—C’—Sﬂb, coffee-makep set, vacuum, (gas or electric)

1.1. Soome.+The coffee makerg covered by thig Specification COnsist of twy.-
bowl unitg (metal op glass, or combinationg thereof), of 12-cup brewing capacity,
They are heated by meang of gas or electrie hot-plate-type stoves or ranges,

Fire ang casualty hazn/rda.—fl‘he bidder shall submit to the burchasing
agency proof that the appliance he Proposes to Supply under this Specification
conformg tg the standardgs of the Undel"writers’ Laboratories, Inc. partg of Ameri-
can Gag Association’s Appliances Z21.31 fop 8as-heated applianceg regarding fire

,2.2, Glass.~'.l‘he glass shall be broperly annealed, heat-resistant, and therma]
shock-proof glasg capable of being heated in an oven to 3pg° F., then blunged ingo
ice water go° to 40° . Wwithout damage, [Although this Government requirement
is much higher than a consumers, it would be to the Consumersg advantage to
know that the glagg Wwhen extremely hot will not crack when blaced into cold

] ‘ i

3.3. Coffee makers op bre'wers, ( nonwtomatic}wateriwl& I and 17— I, metal

II, metay upper bowl, glass lower bowl, Egch bowl shaly be of 12-cup usable
brewing capacity, A handle shall pe provided on the lowep bowl to brevent the
operator’s hand from coming inte contact with the bowl during hormal yge,
shall pe fitted to the neck of the bowi in g ‘manner to Prevent

3:3.1. Materiqy 1 (metal) ~—Coffee makers ( brewers) made of materia] 1 shall
consist of upper and lower bowlg made of corrosion-resi‘sting Steel,

3.3.1.1, Deez‘an——metal upper bow!l.—The upper bowl shall be brovided with a
Stem for insertion into the lower bowl, It shall be fitted with a bushing ( gasket)
that Provides an effective seal with any lower bow] within the.speciﬂed dimen-
sions, When assembleq with any such lower bowl, the bottom of the stem of

S ———
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the upper powl shall be not more than 1 inch or less than one-half inch above the
inside bottom of the lower bowl.

3.3.2. Material I I (metal upper bowl and glass lower. bowl).——Gofi’.ee makers
made of material IT shall consist of an upper bowl made of metal and a lower
bowl made of glass.

3.3.2.1. Des@gn——metal upper powl—The metal upper bowl shall have a stem
with approximately 1-inch clearance between end of tube and bottom of lower
powl when placed in brewing position. 1t shall be provided with a rubber bushing
(gasket) to effect a 1eakproof seal when the bowl is nested in the lower bowl

3.4, Method of opemtion.——’l‘he vacuum-type coffee maker shall heat fresh tap
water to the boiling temperature in the lower bowl by means of gas or electric
heat, a8 speciﬁed in the invitation for bids. The pressure generated in the lower
pbowl shall then force the water up the stem of the upper bowl, through the filter,
and into the upper bowl containing the ground coffee. After removal from heat
source, vacuum generated in the lower powl shall draw the brewed coffee through
the filter to the lower bowl. Brewing time shall not exceed b minutes. Brewing
time is defined a8 the time lapse (after the upper bowl containing filter and
coffee is inserted into the lower powl of boiling water) to raise the water to
the upper powl and, by condensation vacuum in the lower pow], return the
prewed coffee to the lower bowl.

3.5.2.1. Electrically heated heating elements.——Eiements shall have 2 life of
not less than 1,000 hours operating time when used with pame plate voltage.

3.5.2.2. Switches.——Each electrical heating element shall be controlled by @
make and break indicating rotary-type switch. Switches ghall have “high,”
“warm’” Or «1ow,” and «off”” positions. At the option of the contractor, additional
heating positions may be supplied.

3.5.2.3. Wiring and connections.——Wiring and connection between parts shall
be concealed and enclosed oT adequately protected from spillage. Plectrically
heated type coffee makers shall be furnished with flexible heater cord 31, feet
long minimum with cord grip, moulded plastic, or rubber cap on free end.

Federal Speciﬁcatim——-W—H—OOlQSa Heater, SPACE Electric (Portwble)
11 Scope.——‘This srpeciﬁcation covers portable electric space heaters.

3. REQUIREMENTS.

3.1 Portable space heaters.——Porta‘ble space heaters furnished under this
speciﬁcation ghall conform to the requirements of UL 573.

311 H andles.——Aii heaters ghall be equipped with a suitable carrying handle.

8.2 Fire and casualty hazards. :

3.2.1. Each contractor shall submit to the contracting officer proof that the
portable electric heaters he Proposes to supply under this speciﬁcation conform to
the requirements of the Underwriters’ Taboratories, Inc., Standard ULBT3,
Electric Space—Heating Equipment. The label, or listing with reexaminat‘ion,
of the Underwriters’ Laboratories, Ine., may be accepted as evidence that the
electric heaters conform to this requirement.

3.2.4. Tipover switch.—Type 1, forced air; type 11 base poard ; type 111 radiant
convection———Unless otherwise specified, types I, 11, and 111 heaters shall be fur-
nished with or without a tipover gwitch at the option of the manufacturer.
‘When gpecified types I, 11, and III heaters shall be furnished with a tipover
switch that will- »automatically cut off the power supply when the heater is
accidently turned over from its natural operating position. Tipover gwitch ‘shall
automaticaliy reactivate the power supply when the heater is returned to its
normal operating position. \

3.8. Type forced air.—Heaters shall be thermostaticauy controlled and shall
be equipped with a suitable fractional horsepower motor and fan for circulating
the heat. Heaters shall be equipped with a minimum of 6 feet of cord. !

Federal SpeciﬂcatioMO—M—G’?lc Lawnmower, Hand

1. SCOPE AND CLASSIFICATION .

11 Scope.——This speciﬂcation covers standard cutting reel and hand lawn-
mowers that are pushed or propelied by manual effort. It is used for cutting grass
ordinarily grown on lawns. ‘Average-duty mowers are for use on ordinary lawns,
and neavy-duty mowers are for lawn areas with extra-tough, matted or high
grasses. )

3.8. Duty. ’

- 831 Average dutu.—-—Average-duty mower shall be 80 Jesigned and constructed
that it will cut grass ordinarily encountered on lawns. It shall cleanly cut grass
from fine shade grass to matured crab grass.

| |



not pe acceptable. :

3.12. Handle and handle grip.—The handle shajy be construeted of Steel or
hardwoog, The handle braces shal] be constructed of stee] and shall pe attached
to the handle by not legs than two bolts with nuts, When wooq is used, the
handle grip shall pe Securely bolted tq the handle ‘through blates or brackets,
When meta] is used, the handle 8Tip shall pe Securely fasteneq to the handle

3.16. Identification marking.—Each lawnmower shall pe bermanently marked
with the model numbper and manufacturer’s name or trademark of such known
character that the source of manufacture may be readily determined.

3.18. Finish.—The exterior surfaceg of the lawnmower shall pe properly
Painted unlesg of noncorrosive material or finish. Wooq handles shall be either
varnished or lacquered.

Federal Speciﬁcation—GG-B—OOé‘O-c Ballpoing Pen, Single Cartridge

1. Scopk anp CLASSIFICATIO .
© 1.1, Scope.—’.l‘his Specification covers single cartridge ballpoint bens and re-
blaceable ink cartridges ( refills).

3. REQUIREMENT.

3.2.1. Plastic.-PIastic shall be of 800d quality ang of suitable hardness ang
rigidity, anq have low moisture absorption under wide humidity angq temperature
conditions, The plastic shall retain its design contours without warping, crazing,
cracking, or discoloring in service or in storage, Plastic useq in pen barrels shal]
be such that the barrels remain straight and rigid * * * and shall be nonfiam-

3.2.2.2.1. Writing tip.—The writing tip shall pe of metal which ig compatible
with all othep components,

32223 Ini tube.—The ink tube shall be brass,

3.2.8. Ink—The ink shall be of such chemica] composition as to pe compatible
with all components with Which it comes in contact, . 5

3.4.1, Barrel.—The barrel shall pe designed and constructed to fit ang funetion
satisfactorﬂy with the ink cartridge. The barrel shaj] be made of plastic or
metal, or g combination of these materials, and shall be Smoothly finisheq. The
barrel may be round, hexagonal, or octagonal. The center line of the barrel shaj]
be straight. The barrel shall be Smoothly tapered, from the maXimum diameter
to the writing end, to form g comfortable finger grip. Barre] shall be go con-
structed as to provide continuous equalization of air pressure between the non-
writing end of installeq refill and ‘the outside of the barrel. The barrel shall
consist of two Sections. The sections shall pe provid i

i ich, when i
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34.23. I nik.—Ink in sufficient quantity to write a line not less than 5,000 feet
in length, shall be contained in the ink tube. R A :
3.5.5. Drying time.—Writing shall dry within & seconds and shall not smear:
3.5.6. Feat hering.——-Writing shall pot feather o gpread. ) 'j )
3.5.7. Penet'ra.tion.—After, 48 hours writing shall not have penetrated to the .
reverse side of paper. : . .
3.5.12. Repmduction capabiu‘ty.-——An colors shall pe capable of reproduction
by microﬁlming and black ink shall be capable of reprodnc’tion by thermography,
dry copying, and direct-image offset processes. The writing shall be distinct an
legible. . k
Federal Speciﬁcation H-T-560, Toothbrush (Adults and Child’s)
1. SCOPE AND CLASSIFICATION. :
11 Scope—This specification covers the requirements for toothbrushes suit-
able for use by adults and children. - :
3. REQUIREMENTS. : i
311 Handle stock.—The handle stock for the adult’s and children’s tooth-
brushes shall be made of suitable plastic,,ﬁre retardant, jmpact resistant, solid
or t.ransparent in color, and free from objectlonable'odors. The ﬁnishedhandl,es
shall not soften when tested. ‘
31.2.2.1. Tastness 10 boiling water stiﬂness.———'l‘be plastic pristle stock shall
show 1o marked disco. oration Or appreciable change in stiffness when tested.
3.2.1.1. Adult’'s toothbmsh.ﬂ',[‘he handles for the adult’stoothbrush shall be
not less than 6 inches in length. : : :
2.1, Cnild’s too’thbrush.’«'l.‘he pandles for the child’s toothbrush shall be

+ ngth.
3.3 Fc’m’sh.———'l‘he pristle stock shall be neatly and evenly trimmed according
to type and the handle stock shall be smoothly finished with rounded corners.
34 I dentification marking.——Each toothbrush “ghall be permanently and
1egibly marked with the manufacturer’s name Or easily jdentified trademark
embossed o stamped on the handle stock.

3.5 Workmcmship.———All surfaces of the finished toothbrushes shall be,smooth
and uniform in texture. The toothbrushes shall be clean and free from sha

Federal gpecification W-F-4210, Flashlights, Electric, H and

1. SCOPE AND CLASSIFICATION.

11 Scope.—This speciﬁcation covers flashlights of tubular construction for
general use and for rough gervice.

1.2 Classification.—

121 Classes and $i2es—

Class 2 General gervice.
Size 1:Two cell.
Size 2: Three cell. i

33 Design— :

3.3.1 General—The flashlights shall be of tubular construction and shall
project their beam 10ngitud‘ma11y. They shall be furnished complete with lamps
but withoutadry‘cells. .

3.3.3 SQwitch.—The gwitch shall be mounted on the side of the case and shall
pe a slide type which provides a locked «off” and & positive “on.” When speciﬁed,
a “flashing” position shall be pmvided. Switches shall resist accidental movement
to the “on” position. The switch slide or putton, shall pe designed sO as to permit

~easy manipulation with one hand. . . :

3.3.7 Finish and workmanship.»—'[‘he finishes of all components and of the
assembled flashlights shall be equal to or petter than those recogmzed as good
commercial 'practice for the material in the same OT similar applications, and
shall evidence 1o indication of deterioration when the flaghlights are subjected to
the tests. L o
4413 “Test cell selection.—-—'_t‘he flashlight shall be loaded with the required
pumber of selected size D mercury cells (Mallory No. RM42R or equal).

NotE :— It has been determined that fnercury-type cells provide 2 more stable

- current supply than regular zinc-type dry cells for Qetermining the light-pro-
ducing performance of flashlights. . : s

Federal Speoiﬂcwtiow p-D-2204a, Detefrgcmt, General Purpose
1. SCOPE AND CLASSIFIGATION. ¢ o i

1.1, Scope.——'l‘his speciﬁcation covers general maintenance commercial clean-
ing compounds containing synthetic detergents. Typical uses are in removing

e
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occupationa] 80il from bainteq Surfaceg and-in general goi] removaj ‘from floor-
ing, ceilings, and equimnent, by application from Solution With'afcloth, mop,
brush, op spray €quipment, ; i :
3. REQUIREMENTS. n S _ -
9.1 The Compoung shall pe 2 uniform broduet, free from any objectiona‘ble
} o

odor, ang shall contain Synthetie Organic detergents, It shajj contain n abra
sives op fatty acig and shall pe nirritating to the skin 11 be satig
aci(cio Or use ipn floor ap wall maint, nance cleaning’ OPerationg With soft or
ar ; i
3.6.21 Liquid; regular (19 DPercent active) type 17, class 1.—A Solution of
1 percent volu one volume Ompoungq tq 99 vo megs of Synthetic hard
Water) shajy exhibjt cleani 1eney of pot less than 80

n : : L
quid ; Concentrate (20 bercent active) type 1, clags QA
y e-half of compoung ¢ 99.5 Volumeg of
Synthetic harq Wwater) shalj exhibit g cleaning eﬂiciency of ot lesg than 8¢

DPercent,
3.10 Labeﬁng- :
3.10.1 Foy Powdey Nake liguid , ,concentmtev 20 Dbercent ) s paste
Foyp type I type IT class 2 . and type Irr.—. ach container of tergent o, Speci
Ybe and ¢] 2 applicable shall. pe urably. anq legibl arked with
the following inform : Drecautjong, and directjop, £ :
Nonabragjve detergent for use in hard ang S0ft watep for the general maiy..
tenance and cleaning f floors, walls, anq Woodwork, Caution ; do not use on aip-
craft surf, o i

'Dz'rectiom for use.—Adg % to 1 ounce of detergent to each gallon -of ‘warm
Water useq, Increage this amount of detergent but not to exceeq 4 ounceg of deter-
gent to egeh gallon of warm watep ir Tequired to clean in har, “Water solution op
to clean heavily Soiled Surfaceg, Prepare fresh Solutiong Wwhen c]eaning Solution
becomeg dirty, Ringe the Washed Surfaces with fresh water to remove loosened
soil,

3.10.2 Fop Uiquia, regular (19 bercent active), pop type 11, class'l.smach
container of‘dete‘rgent of Specifieq type and. clags, Where applicable, shall pe
durabply and legi 1y markeq With the following information, precautions,-and
directions for uge: ! .

Nonabragjve detergent for use in ‘hard ang SOft water for the 8eneral maiy.
tenance and cleaning of floors, Wwalls, anq Woodwork, Caution : do not use on
aircraft Surfaceg, . : .

Directiong for Use.—Add 1 ¢ 2 ounces of detergent ¢ each gallon of warm

Federgg Speoiﬁcation P~D-4.@5o, Dishwa&hmg Oompoimd, Machine”

1.1 Scope.~This speciﬂcation Coverg free-ﬂowing, Solid. form dishwashing*‘
Compoundg Suitable fop use in Spray-type Mechanjeg) dishwashing machineg, -
3. Req MENTS, : ;
3.1 Material.—-No‘agents shall pe used ‘whieh contribute to excessive foan,.
ing under conditiong of use, oo S : s : e
2 or.~Dishwaghmg ¢ompoungd shall be free from objeetionable odor in

‘3.8 Fomm'ng.~c<)mpound shall not foam to the extent as to interfepe ‘Wwith
80il remoyg] and rinsing of Utensils anq disheg during dish'washing. iR
3.1 z’nene;vs.~'1‘he barticle size.of mechanical»mixture ofri.ngredients shall .
normally uniform An order to minjmize Segregation of the ingredients. s

3.17 Orkmanship, Che materia] ghay be thoroughly mixed'and Dresent
10 evidence of Segregation of individu‘al‘constitnents ‘Or of lumping Oor-caking,
5. ON FOR RY, e . : !
5.1.1.1 wo Pounds.—mqch hox shaiy ‘be lineq With g ‘sealed glassine op wax
baper op other Suitable liner materia] to Prevent contents from sifting, and for
o Drotection against atmospheric or contaminating conditions. . b
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Federal Specification p-8-311c, Scouring Powder

1. SCOPE AND CLASSIFICATION.

11 Scope—This gpecification covers powdered scouring compounds for the
cleaning of porcelain gurfaces (vitreous types) and for general kitchen use.

1.2.1 Types and olasses.—-Scouring powder covered by this specification shall
be of the following types:

Type I—with bleaching agent.
Type II—without bleaching.

8. REQUIREMENTS.

3.1 Materml.——Scouring powder ghall be a white or of an attractive pleasing
color, scented or unscented, and of uniform composition.

34 EBacluded material—The seouring powder shall not contain any ben-
tonites. The contractor will be required to furnish the contracting officer a cer-
tificate of compliance that bentonites are excluded from the finished product.
The product shall contain no ammonia forming compounds.

Fedemlﬂpealﬂoatio'n Pp-8-3206, Scouring Powder (Glass Oleaning)

1. SCOPE AND CLASSIFICATION.

1.1 This speciﬁcation covers one type and grade of scouring powder for ¢lean-
ing highly polished glass surfaces which must transmit light efficiently.

3. REQUIREMENTS.

31 Materials.——-'l‘he scouring “powder shall be a mixture of detergents, alka-
line salts, and abrasives.

3.3 Soil removal.—The scouring powder shall remove all soil leaving no
scratches or streaks.

34 Labeu‘-ng.——Each unit container shall have the following 1abel clearly and
legibly lithographed or stenciled on its face:

Scouring Powder (Glass Cleaning) Specification P-§-320, 14 ounces, Stock

ber.

Directions for use.—Apply the scouring powder to & clean dampened cheese-
cloth and rub onto the soiled glass surface with a circular motion. Let it dry and
then wipe off the dried film with a clean, soft, dry cloth.

Manufacturer’s name; manufacturer’s address; contract number; date.

3.5 Workmanship.-—'.[“he scouring powder shall be uniform, homogeneous,
1ump free, free from foreign matter, white or light gray in color, clean, and of
pleasant odor.

6. NOTES.

6.1 Intended use.—Scouring powder covered by this specification is intended
for safe cleaning of glass or other vitreous surfaces.




EXHIBIT 2
QUALIFIED Probucry List

As a meansg of expediting contract awards angd deliverieg of certain Products
the manufacturers gare Sometimeg required by the Federa] Government to have
their products Dretested, either by a Government Or a designateq independent
laboratory, to determine Whether the Products meet Government Specificationg,
If a broduct meetg Specification requirements, the manufacturers’ product may
be placed on a qualified broducts ligt (QPL), Assurance that the proper quality
is being maintained ig achieveqd by adequate retesting of deliverieg under each

Widespreaq Dublication of broducts identifieq as ‘“qualifieq” would, with cer-
tain important qualiﬂcations, DProvide consumeryg With an important indicator
of product acceptability in the commercig] marketplace, Presently, manufgc-
turers are not Permitted to advertise or bublicize the fact that their broduct ap-
pearson g qualified broducts list.

Government, never submitteq his product for testing, Tt might algo indicate, on
the other hand, that the product failed to meet the leve] of Derformance required
by the U.S. Government. To date, public access to the identities of products
falling into this latter category ig forbidden,

(124)




125

QPL-JJ-B—lﬁS—é
Decembel 11, 1963
SUPERSEDING
QPL-JJ-B-185-5
July 10, 1962

FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST '

OF

PRODUCTS QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERAL sPEDlFIGATlON
JJ-B-1852
BELT; SEAT, PASSENGER TYPE, AUTOMOTIVE

This list has been prepared under the authority of the General Services Adm{nhtrnion for use by
or for the Government in the proc\lrament of products covered by the subject ipocuic;tlon and such
listing of & product is not intended to and does not connote indor sement of the pr oduct by the Federal
Government. All products listed herein have been qua.liﬂed under the require

as specifiedin the latest effective issue of the applicable specification. This listis subject to change
without notice; revisionor amendment of this list willbe issuedas necessary. This listing of a pro-
duct does not release the supplier from compliance with the -pecuicalon requirements. Use of the
informationfor advertising oY publicity purposes is expressly forbidden, and such use will be grounds
for removal of the product 80 advertised from the list.

The activity’ responsible for this Qualified Products List is the Federal Supply Service, General
Services Administration.

Test or
Qualification
Reference

Manufocturer's
Name and Address

Government
Designotion

Manufacturer's
Designation

A5100 Lyfe Belt F50/8-1-61

Grand Rapids 8, Michigan

AS-1960-1 FS0/11-9-61

American safety Fk;uipment,
Corporation
216 Madison Avenue
New York 16, New York
(pistributor)
Plant: Hickok Mfg. Coes

nce
Rochester, New York

SM-1960 B

FS0/6-21-62 do.

x-15 FS0 /4-25-62

Atlas Safety Equipment
m] , Inc.
175 N. 10th Street

stock 100,

Model BN 3-1501

FS0/8-8-61

Auto-Crat Mfg. Co.
2425 San Fernando Road,

FOMDO0 C2AZ 62612008 Fs0/8-2k-61 " do.
Stock 250
Model BN3-7001 FS0/6-15-62 do. and

2850 Tyler Road
‘ipsilanti. chigan

1500 FSO /4=-26-62 Auto Safe Corporation
633 E. st. Clair Street,
Irdianapolis 2, Indiana

plants ~Same Address

Page 1 of 8




QPL-JJ.B-185-6

SUPERSEDTNG )
.?PWL'J{EB'igsséj FEDERAL QUALIFIgp PRODUCTS 1357 CONTINUATION sugpr

Governmeny
olllgna'ion

Manufacturer's
Designation

Manufocturer’s
Nome and Address

FS0/10-14.63

Auto Safe Gorporation
633 E, St. Claip Street,
Indis.napolis 2, Indiana
Plant: gape Address

U300
B100o

FS0/5-10.63
FS0/5-10-63
FS0/6-27.62

Style No, HB-1

Barlow Mfg, Company
10 Leohard Street

Mstexvdam, New York
Plant: Sane Address

Premium #1900 FS0/8-8.61

Deluxe #200
#500

FS0/8-8-61
FS0/8-10-61

200 SH

Impact 4

Ray Brown Automotive
910 North Orange Drive
Los Angeles 38, Calir,
Plant: Same Address

Impact B
Impact ¢
Impact p

do.

FS0/6-15-62

do,

FS0/8-10-61 do,
Impact E FS0/12-22.61 do,
FDC-2700F1 - Fs0/7-28.61

Davis Aircraft Pmducts,
Incorporated

Scudder & Woodbine Aves,,

Nox’thpol't, L. I, N, Y

Plant: same Address

FDC-4200F1,

FS0/7-28-61
Fs0/ 2-13-63

do,
Model 1000

Frielich Bros, Cox-poration
29 West Fourth Street
New York 12, New York
Plant: same Address

Safemasten 207 FS0/10-12.6)

The Oreenfielq Comp
2100 Estes Avenue

Elk Grove Village; 113,
Plant: Sapme Address

FS0/2-21.62 do,

do,

do.

FS0/3-27-63
F50/3-27.63

do,

Page 2 of 8
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FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST CONTINUATION SHE&W 10

QPL—JJ-B—].85-6
f X

SUPERSEDING
QPL-JJ-B-185-5
1962

Monvfacturer's
Nome and Address

Government Manufacturer's Test or
Designation Designation 0';:;1‘:{::"
Type 1 Model 66 F50/1-9-63
5032 FS0/8-13-62
5036 FS0/8-13-62
5037 FS0/8-13-62
5038 FS0/8-13-62
5039 F50/8-13-62
Model No. 579A FS0/7-6-62
1D-51-198-1 FS0/8-8-61
Model 665T-C FS0/1-31-63
Model 77ST-C FS0/1-31-63
Model 995T-G FS0/6-27-63
| JA-lLsc Safe-T-Mate F50/5-21-62
JA-55 Lifemate FS0/5-21-62
JA-55PW Lifemate FS0/ 5-21-62
JA-65 Lifemate FS0/5-21-62
JA-75 Trav-L-Mate FS0/5-21-62
Model 60158 FSO/11-14-62
Model #40 FSO/ 5-18-62
Model #20 FSO/11-7-62

The Herton Co.» Inc.

260 Fifth Avenue

New York 1, New York

Plant: Delmarva
Narrow Fabrics, Inc.

Faston, Maryland

Hinson Mfg. Company
Waterloo, Iowa
Plant: Same Address

Hubsch Mfg. Company
3856 Grant Road
Jacksonville, Florida
Plant: Same Address

Irving Air Chute Co.» Inc.
1315 Versailles Road
Lexington, Kentucky
Plant: Same Address

dos
do.
do.

Jeffery-Allan Industries,
Incorporated

1139 South Wabash Avenue,

Chicago 5» Illinois

Plants Same Address

do.

Jervis Corporation
Pp. 0. Box 86

5 Duffy Avenue
fiicksville, New York
Plant: Same Address

Lapstrap, Incorporated
P. 0. Box 1691

Wichita, Kansas

Plant: Kansas Foundation
For The Blind, Inc.s
Whichita, Kansas

do.

page 3 of 8
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QPL-JJ. =B=185-6
December 11, 196
SUPERSEDING
QPL-JJ. ~B-185-5
July 10, 1962

FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST con TINUATION SHEET

Test or
Qualification
Reference

Government

Manufacturer's
Designation

Name and Address

Manufacturer’s
Designation

Market Forge Company
35 Garvey Street
Everett 49, Mass,
Plant: Same Address

Type I SB100-200 Fs0/12-21.61

FS0/5-16-62 Mine Safety Appliance Co, A
201 North Braddock Ave, ,
Pittsburgh 8, Pennsylvania

Plant: Sape Address

CF-77991

Model #100 Fs0/6-21-62 National Industries fop
The Blind

1120 Avenue of The Anmericas

New York 36, New York

Plants Industrial Home for
the Blind

57 Willoughby Street

Brooklyn, New York

Model A FSO/1-29-63 do,
Model Ac FSO/l-29-6} do.

Model A FS0/1-30-63 National Industries for
the Blind

1120 Avenue of the Americas

New York 36, New York

Plant: Kansas Foundation
for the Blind, Inc,

Wichita, Kansas

Model A FS0/1-30-63 do,

Model A FS0/2-8-63 National Industries for
: the Blind

1120 Avenue of the Americas
New York 36, New York
Plant: san Diego Center,
California Industries for

the Blingd,
1344 F, Street,
San Diego 2, California

Model Ac F50/2-8-63 do.
Model B FS0/10-21.63 do,
Model BC FS0/12-6-63 do,

SB~100 FSO/4-16-63 National Safety pe1t Corp,
2032 E, Dauphin Street
Fhlladelphia 25, Penn,
Plant: Same Address

. B~750 FS0/6-27-62 Products Research o,
Cummings & Sander Division
2900 Denby Avenue

Los Angeles 39, Calif,
Plant: Same Address

Model 3700 FS0/6-19-63 do.,

Page 4 of 8
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QPL-JJ -B-185-6
Degember Ll 1963
SUPERSEDING
QPL-JL-B—I& 55
July 10 1962
FEDERAL QUALXF!ED PRODUCTS LIST CONTmUATION SHEET

Test or
Qualification
Referonce

Government

acrure’
Designation Manufacturer s

Name and Address

Manufacturer's
Designation

Type 1 Model M-200 ¥50/9-17-63 Ratsey Safety Belts: Inc.

East Schofield Street

New York 64, New York
Plant: Same Address

Rayco #3

yoo Mfg. Co.y
E221 State Highway L,
paramus, New Jersey
Plant: Same Address

R.M.C. Model 1-C do.

FSG/l-2h-62

500A FSO /5-m—62 Tne. Roberk Co-
Norwalk, cormecticut

Plants Same Address

Rose Mfg. Co. .
2700 West ‘Barberry Place
penver ¥» Colorado
Plant: = Same Address

FS0/8-9-61 dos

FS0 [1-16-62

Federal Model 3095 Service Belt Co. InCss
810 Broadway
New York 3 New York

plant: Same Address

star=Lite Industries
1026 South santa Fe Avees
1os Angeles 21, calif.
Plants Same Address

FS0/3-13~62

F50/3-13-62 do.
FSO [6-4=62 g do.
FSO [ 6-4-62 do.
FS0/6-4-62 do.

sturges Mig. Cosy Ince
P, 0. Drawer 59
Utica, New York
Plants  Uticd, New York

dos

Superior Industries Ince
14721 Keswick Street
yan Nuys, calif.

plants Same Address

790 /11-15-62 do.

page 5 of 8

88-533 O - 68 - 10




QP[.-JJ-B-185-6

SUPERSEDING
QPL~JJ-B.185.
July 10, 1985

Type II

Page 6 of' 8

Governmeny
esignation

Manufactyrer's
Designation

Manufacturer's
ame and Address

Sutone Corporation
7701 E, Compton Blvd,
Pax'amount. Calif,

Plant: sapme Address:

SCR-1

F80/7-6.62
F50/3.12.62

do,
150 Guardian

I\xlaralntt, Inc,

330 Bast Sap Joaquin
P. 0. Box 248
Tulare, Calif, )
Plant: Sape Address

200 Cragh Guardian
125

Fs0/3-12.62
F50/9-16.63
Fso /9-16-63
Fso /9-16-63
F50/9-16.63

Fs0/8-1.61

do,

do,
175

200

do,

do,
300

do,

Alofs Mfg. Co,
5 32nd Street, s, W,
Grand Rapids 8, Michigan
e Address

A5200 Lyfe Belt

SM-1960H2

American Safety Equipment,
Corporation
216 Madi son Avenue
New Yori 16, New York
Distributor)
ant: Hickok Mfg, co
'Rochestex-, New Yori

+s Ine,

FS0 /42562

Atlas Safety Equipment,
Company, .
175 N, 10th Street
Brooklyn 11, New York
Planv: same Address

Stock loox,
Model BN3<1501x

Auto.Cpat Mfg. Co.
2425 san Fernando Road

Stock 250X, |
Model BN3-7001x

dv, = ang
2850 Tylep Road
Ypsilants, Michigan
Beamt s Mfg. co,
1327 North Robinson
Oklahoma City, Okla,
Plant: same Address

2008H-Mo e

Impact.p.)

Impact.p.p

Impact-c-j

Impact-p.i

FS0/2-20-62

Impact.p.. 5 Fs0/ 12-22.61
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QPL~JJ-B-185-6
Degember LL, 1963

FEDERAL QUALIF: {ED PRODUCTS LIST CONTINUATION Sl-lﬁgﬁy 10, 1962

Test o
Qualification
Reference

Manufacturer's
Nome and Address

Government Manufacturer's
Designation . Designation

Type IT FDC~2700F2 FS0/ 5-18-62 Davis Arcraft Products,
Inc.
Scudder & Woodbine Aves.,
Northport, Le I.; N Y.
Plants Same Address
Model 77ATH FS0/10-30-62 Trving Alr Chute CO.s Inc.
1315 Versailles Road
Lexington, Kentucky
Plant: Same Address
JA+5C-SH FS0/6-15-62 Jeffrey-Allan Industries,
Ince
1139 South Wabash Ave.
Chicago 5» Illinois
Plant: Same Address

JA-55-SH
JA-55-PH-SH

FS0/6-15-62 do.

FS0/6-15-62 do.
JA-65-SH do.
JA-75-SH

Model 200

FS0/6-15-62

FS0/6-15-62 do.

FS0/6-21-62 National Industries for
the Blind

1120 Avenue of the Americas

New York 36, New York

Plants Industrial Home
for the Blind

57 Willoughby Street

Brooklyn, New York

Model A-1 FS0/1-29-63 do.

Model A-1C FS0/1-29-63 do.

Model A-1 FSO /1-30-63 National Industries for
the Blind

1120 Avenue of the Americas

New York 36, New York

Plant: Kansas Foundation
for the Blind, Inc.

Wichita, Kansas

Model A-1C 70 /1-30-63 dos

Model A-l " / 248-63 National Industries for

the Blind

1120 Avenues of the Americas
New York 36, New York

Plantt San Diego Center,
california Industries for
the Blind

134 Fo Street,

San Diego 2 california

Model A-1C 2-8-63 dos

B-070 6-27-62 Products Research Co.
Cumnings & Sander Division
2900 Denby Avenue

Los Angeles 39, Calif.
Plants Same Address

500R FS0/ 5-10-62 The ‘Roberk Company
Norwalk, Connecticut

Planti Same Address

page 7 of 8
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QPL-JJ-B-l@S‘é
December 11, 1963
SUPERSEDING
QPL-JJ-B-185.5
July 10, 1962

FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST CONTINUATION SHEET

GW_'"""?"' Manufacturer's a Tf.f.' °:‘ Manufacturer's
esignation lesignation 'g.;.'f.:‘;:" Name and Address

Type II Rose Mfg. Company

2700 West Barberry Place
Denver 4, Colorado
Plant:. Same Address

5200-1 FS0/8-2-62 Starlite Industries
1026 South Santa Fe Ave.
Los Angeles 21, Calif,
Plant: . 5ame Address

6200-1 FS0/8-2-62 do.

Model UTK5600-2 F30/11-7-62 Sturges Mfg, Co., Inc.
P. 0, Drawer 59
Utica, New York
Plant: Utica, New York

Model 980-70 FS0/6-11-62 Superior Industries, Ine,
14721 Keswick Street
Van Nuys, California
Plant: Same Address

Model 985.70 FS0/11-27-62 do.

Page 8 of 8




This list has been prepared under the authority of the General Services Adminiatration for use by
i d

as 8 ecifiedin t!
without notice: revisionor amen

jnformation for advertisingor publicity purposes js expressly forbidden,

The activity
Supply service,

Government
Designation

Antifreeze

dos

do.

do.

do.

do.

responsible for this

133

QFL—O-A—ShBa-é

oOctober 17 1966
S
QPL-O-A-—ShB--S
September 18, 196h
FSC 6850
FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIsT
OF
PRODUCTS QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERAL 5PEG|F\GAT\0N
0-A-5L62
mIFREEZE, ETHYLENE GLYCOL INHIBITED

TYPE 1T

the ptocuremen! of products covered by the subject speciﬂcation and such
and does not connote indorsement of

the product by the Federal
roducts listed herein have been q\xa}ihed under: the

requirements for the product
. ‘This listis subjectto change
This listing of a pro-
compliance with the speciiication requirements. Use of the
and such usé will be grounds
the list.

Qualified Products
Services Administration.

List is the Scmdardizabion pivision, Federal

General

Test or
Qualification
Reterence

Monufacturer's
Nome and-Address

Munufuctursr's
Designation

Prestone 6-36534 Union Carbide Gorporation,
Consumer Products pivision
270 Park Avenue

New York 17, New York
do.

Uc-300
uc-3175
Carbide 6-109

G-35372
6-35372
NBS-G-2L622 (Part 2)

do.
do.

permanent PyTo Qr-3(82) 0Olin, Organics pivision
1460 Park Avenue
New York 22, New York
do.
do.

do.

-75 6-3653L
6-36534

-26072

93-B
Pyro Permanent (1959)

TX-5887, B1410-5 6-3653h rexaco Inc

135 East L2nd street.

New York 17, New York
TX-5888, BLL96-5 6-3653L do.
Startex J.B- 1259-5 6-3653U do.
Jefferson J-53 Qr-5(s?) Jefferson Chemical Companys Inc.
p. 0. Box 30
Houston 1, Texas

10of 2
QFL-O—A-SLB&- 6

Fss L 151
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QPL-0-4.5),84.4
October 17, 3 66

QPL-0-A-5);85.5
" September 18, 196}

Governmeny
esignation

Manufacture’s
‘esignation

Test or
Qualification

Manufactyrer's
sference

Name and Address

Antifreeze
do, D51y-171 QT-10(s2) The Dow Chemical Company
mdllnd, Hichigln .
QT-10(s2) do,
QT-10(s2) do,
G-26073 do. -
do, Wyandotte &, D. QT-4(s2)
Wyandotte Chemical 'carpounon
Wylndotte, Hiehtg&n
do, Wyandotte Chemical NBS - g-2622 (Part 1)
Specifycats - . do,
U-3538p on 877-101 G-35372 do,
do, Culf Antifreeze and 7.5/156-69 Gulf Tire gng Supply
Summer Coolant P. 0. Box 1166
Pzttsburgh 30, Pennsylvanis
do. Zerex Anti.Ryst G-26304 E. 1. du Pont de Nemours
Anti-l"raou Compurw Ineorpcuted
Industria) &nd Biochemicals
Department,
do,

Wilmington og > Delaware

Telar Anti-Fregze and
Summer Coolant

do.

2 of 2
QPL-O-A.5h8.-6

O84°0¢ 67,70,

FSs rery 339
AUGUST 1962
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QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST OF PRODUCTS QELN-8-5069
QUALIFIED UNDER SPECIF ICATION 8 April 167
(AR 715-10) m".s_
3 MILITARY & FEDERAL 1 May 1965

W-8-506
SPARK PLUG

This 1{st has been prepared for use by OF forﬂnoaven—m. 4n the procureme! produc
the subject lpeuiccﬁm and such 14sting of & product 1s not 1 4o and does not connote indorsement
of the product by the ¢t of Defense. a ts 1isted herein have been qualified under the re-
irements for the product a8 specified in the latast effective issue of the sppliceble specification. This
notice; :vuion or amendment of
.

qu
1ist is subject to ‘change without this 1list will be 4ssued as necesssry.
produc supplier from complisnce with

+ does not the lpoeulcsuon muimnn.

The 1isting of & relsase
4nf tion for advertising oF publicity purposes is expressly forbiddens
111ty Coumand, ATWY Tenk-

Use of the rora
The activity responsivle for this Quelified Products List is U, S. AWy Mob:
Automotive Center, Warren, Michigan 48090,

TEST OR
QUALIFICATION
REFERENCE

MANUFACTURER'S _NAME
AND ADDRESS

MANUFACTURER'S
OESIGNAYK)N

GOVERNMENT
DESIGNATION

Type 1, Classes AuB
(8ee Notes on Pege 3)

HS-35909=1 X0-1k 50 Champion Sperk F1ug Company
AR-58 226 TFord Motor Compeny
#337 Motor Master Product CO. (pistr)
"ﬁk"‘“ Plug Division of GMC.

MS-35909-2 x0-17 3230 Chempion
AR-T8 226 Ford Motor Compeny
MSR-6F-15 u627 Motor Master Product Co. (Distr)
WR-46 11 A. C. Spark Plug Division of G,
Zeller Corporstion

M8-35909-3 10420 9230 1on
AR-95 ag}él Ford Motor Compeny
-6113 Motor Mester + Co. (Distr)
WRBT Tl A. C, Sperk Plug Division of @C.
8R-6F13 ué27 Zeller Corporstion
uS-35909-4 00-12 agzao Champion Sperk Plug Compeny’
AER-38A 6 - pord Moter Company
WsR-8F23B w627 Motor Master Product GO (Distr)
4287 A. C. Sperk Plug Division of GC.
‘Zeller Corporstion

Chaxpion spark Plug Compeny

MS-51009-1 00-21 . 9230
ER9S X 7513 Ford Motor Compeny
WR-87 T A. C. Spaxk Plug Division of GC.
SROR1L3 T109 Zeller Corporation
H5-51009-2 00-18 9230 Champion gperk Plug Company
ERTS 513 Ford Motor Compeny
WR-86 524 A. C. Sperk Plug Division of GC.
T109 Zeller Corporstion

1otk
QPL-W-5-506-9

SINIEN 94

-




(AR 715.10)
QPL-W-5-506.9
8 apria 1967

GOVERNMENT

TEST OR
DESIGNATION

QUALIFICATION
REFERENCE

MA NUFACTURER'S
DESIGNATION

MANUFACTUREﬂS NAME
AND ADDRESS

Type I, cluulAcndB

(Contt)
(See Notes on Page 3)

16.51009.3 “9"5 ,Cio:::pion Spuk Plug Company
WR-8l 752k A. c, Spu-k Diviston of @,
SR8E20B T709 s

Zeller Corporation

10863369 XMH-12

9230 Champion Sperk Plug Coarpany
AGR3s 8457 Ford Motor Company

Type I, Class B
8668752

Champion Spark Plug Comparny
b2o6 Ford Motor c.
WR-43LR 4287 A. C. Spark Plug Divigion of GMe,

II, Classes A and B
171(;;“ Notes on Page 3)

MS-35908-1 Champion Spu-k Plug Company
£ 7':339 Ford Motor o
SR-UTE 35 A, C, sm- Pl Mvhlon of oM,
SR-6F14 Thhl Zeller Corpora “‘
M5-35908.2 XBJ-7 Lgg3 Champion Spu-k Plug Company
AR-Ls 4889 Ford Mo cqpu\;vlg
SR-U4E 7435 A, C. Sp-.rk Plug Dlvinl.on of a,
SR-6F20C Tk Zeller Corporati,
M45-35908-3 XEH-11 hlqp!on Spu-k Plug Company
4889 Ford Mo
SR-k71E Th35 A.C, spu-k Plug mvuxon of o,
SR-TF14 Thebely Zeller Corporati,
M5-35911 1 *XED-16 Lol Champion k Plug Company -
*BR-85 k678 Ford msm- v
#SR-86E 7035 A. C. Spark plyg D!vhion of aqc,
*SR-8R158 491k - 7010 Zeller Corporati,

Ms-35011.2 XED-14

Lo7h Champion Spnrk Plug Company
BR-ks boly Ford Motor
SR-84E 7035 A. c, sxm-k Plug muuon of &,
SR-8E20 kork . 7010 Zeller Corporatio

CONTINUATION Pace &E'h

TS o7

8+506.9




(AR 715-10)

~W-5-506=9

URER'S NAME

8 Aprid 1967
3 TEST OR
ERNMENT MANUFACTURER'S QUALIFICATION MANUFACT
DESIGNATION REFERENCE AND ADDRESS'

D!SIO“ATION

1226
14337 - 7303
8elo

Class A
Autolite
Motor Master
prestolite
4287
Blue Crown 4337 - 1303 Zeller Corporstion
Class B 4280 Chepion Sperk Plug Compexy
Autolite 14226 Ford Motor Compeny
1121 Genersl Battery & Cersmic COTP:
Motor Master w627 - 1303 Motor Mester Products CO« (Distr)
prestolite 8240 The prestolite Compeny Div of Eltrs
™EP 1T5 - 210 WlksT3 Bosch Corporation
MEP sbove 210 W175T3 ‘Bosch Corporstion
nEp 185 - 20 AnSB - 1368 8972 c
S0-MA=1UP : 89Tk e sorpore’ i
MEP above 210 pENSO-W-LTF 897k T1IC Treding Corporstion (Dist®
4287 . C. Sperk Piué Division of G«
DENSO-W-1TES 897w TIC Trading Gorporstion imm-;
DENSO-W-1T 897k T7C Treding Corporstion Distr
Blue Crown L6271 - 1303 Zeller Corporstion

of the same typee

NOTE: Listing under any Militery standard (m8) spexk PLUE covers 8y non-MS sperk plug
» Plugs vested in Continentsl Engine Model PE-150
* Plugs yested in Co!\tl.nﬁnt.l Engine Model PE-90.

3ot h
@‘D-V-B-M-Q

N Paat

CONTINUAT!O!

PFORM
aratet 918
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MULTIPLE ADDRESS | I8TING

QPL-V'S-%—Q (Mi0itary ang FodcrllVOullI”“ Products Liste)

8

(AR 715.10)

MANUFACTURER's NAME,
ADORESS AND pLANT

UAMFACTURER'S NAme,
ADORESS ANp PLANT

Company

Dearborn Michigen
Plants; 'lnru: Union

Fostorta, Ongo

Battery ¢ Ceramic Corporation

Sox 1362

Same Addregy

boty
QPL-t-8~506.9

LIsTING oF MANUFACTURER:g CONTINUATION pagy

OTA FORM
23 AUG ¢ ,7‘
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NOTICE: idis List may be made available ¢, i
o contractors, prospective bidders of suppliers who
njr: r:quwgd to procure items Listed hereon to fulfill the requirements of a contract. Requests
v this List shall include the number of he contract or Invitation for Bid for which it is required

MILITARY. QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST QPL-W-B-131

1
21 Jamaxy 1965

SPECIFICATION

PRODUCTS QUALIFIED UNDER MILITARY
WeB-131

BATTERY, STORMIER VERICULAR, IONTTION,
{ 7oHTING, AND STARTING

y or for the Government in the procurement of products

FSC-6140

This list has been prepared for use b:
covered by the subject specification.

. All products listed herein have been quelified under the requirements for the product as
apecified in the latest izsue of the applicable epecification. Revision of amendment of this
List will be issued as pecessary. The listing of a product does not. rel the manufacturer
from compliance with the spe fication requirementa. Reproduction of this 1ist in whole or
in part, except by the Government, or use of the information shown for advertising purposes

ia expressly forbidden.

The activity responsible for this Qualified Products List is

U, S, Army Mobility Cosmand, ATy Tenk-Autcmotive Center, Wexren, Michigan 48050.
- e e

Manufacturer's Neme
and Address

Manufacturer's
Designation

Test or
Government Qualification
Reference

Designation

¢ 2 Somcificstion H-B-1311. Pending Lo astablish-
1965, »o vatteries have besn qualified under Federsl Spec: Mot She
aucts

4 As of 21 Jemary

ment of & qualified Products List or the spprovel of & product for {nclusion on & Qualified

tion requirvement (peragraph 3.1) of Federsl Bvleiﬁnﬂon W.B~1311 shall be waived; however, the Pro b Nmi::oai\:br
Federsl sytciﬂosuou WeB-1311 shall be capeble of passing the qunl!.finuon tests, and agens: :;a nzm = :\:
contractors to furnish specimens of the petteries that they propose to supply for oaver::; inspection o

approval. Procurement sgencies shall specify the pu-ticnhr tests necessary for contrac o) .

s established for Federsl Speciﬂenxon W.B-)311, thie Fotice showld be anstroyed.

When & Quelified Produets List §

WoB=1311 has been assigned
cts for listing on thin
ARMY TANK: TVE

pons: {cation

The res: 1pilivy for establishment of & Qualified Products List for Federsl Specif

nt of the :vm, Washington 25, D. Co Information wminiu w0 quﬂiﬂeg}:xn of produ
COMMAYD,

to Def
Quelified Prodncts List may e obtained from the Cowmending Genera), U. S. ARMY MOB!
, WARREN, ML 148090+

00 FORM Replpces 00 Form 1£37-1 dated 1 Oct §9 which is obsolete.
1637-1 oip

| dac 80




NOTICE: This ligs

®ay be made available to sy
in )'urnl't“n' suppl e

ies to the £
part for other purposes 15 prohibit,

ppliers or prospective bidders who re
al ogencies.  Reproduceion OF.use of the list in

on will be cause Jor re:

FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS L1sT

quire the Lise
whole or yn

noval from this lint.qmz.m-;.g

ed, and violgts

QPL-27-B-4)" 'I’-;”
PRODUCTS QUALIF1ED UNDER FEDERAL SPECIFICATION 18 Kovember
2Z-H-617
HOSE, RUBHER; WDDSHIELD wrpeg FBC-4720
This fiat has been *d for use in connection with Covernment Procurement of
Producte covered by the t n)tnl“eltlon.
Uets ligted herein have been qualified under th, 'quirementy for the
Specified in the lat iosue of the “pplicable ification. Revi ons of
411 be issued o nec The listing oduct does not release the
from compliane, *cification quireaents , Rc'redueuan of or
reference to this 1i4¢ in whete of in part for ld'trllnln( Purposes iy expressly forbldd-n.
The activity Fesponsible for thig Qualifieq Producta List g a
Tank-Automotive Commana, Detroit Arg,

TRy Ordnance Corps Ordnance
enal, Center Line, Michigan,

Governsent
Designation

Test or .
Qualification
Reference

Manufacturer's Name
Address

B, F. Gocdrien Company (The)
500 South ¥ain Street
Al , Ohto

$ s Plant:  game Address
59vBaL :
Sizes 5/30 ana /32
inches I,p,
Ciass 1 4369 Crown Product:,
Ralston, Nei
s,‘,;;;f{?g_"‘ /32 Plant: 'Seme Address
INT Gates Rubbey Company
; Clase 1_;732 4251 aa ¥ Denver, Colorado,
4‘1). Flant: " Same Address
Type II, Class 11, | bas1cn 4153
Sizes 5/32 and /32
inches I.p,
11, Clase 1 4251 ac 4153
Sieee 5/32 am 1) he57
inches 1.D,
Sheet 1 or 1
. QPL-Z.Z-H-517-3
00 Form
1ot 1897-y




QPL VY -8-680-3

2 November 1965

FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LisT

0 UNDER FEDERAL SPEC\FICATION
Vy-B-680 FSC 9150
RRAKE FLUID; AUTOMOTIVE

~PRODUCTS QUALIFIE

overnment in the procurement of pro=~
of a product is not intended to
of Defense- Al products

r the requirements for the product as specified in the

£ the applicable svec\flcatlon Thi
N is list is subject to chan
ame:dmenl of this 11st will be issued as necessarys The %:sﬂng
:w:uppller from compliance with the svec&ficution require-
n hereon for advertising or publicity purposes is

Tnis 1ist has been pre| red tor use

ducts covered by the subgec?spe e i
and does not connote indorsement o
listed herein have
latest effective issue O
without notice; revision or
of a product does not release t
ments. Use of the information sl
expressly forbidden: 3

Lified Products List ‘G US ARMY

ible for this Qua
ABERDEEN PROVING GROUND, MARY LAND

The activity respons

COATING AND CHEMICAL LABORATORY

Kﬁ\uiwturor' s Kame
and Address

Test or
Government Nmuiuturer' s 1
pesignation Designation Q‘a:"‘"‘.:::“”‘

Al Car Heavy Duty M-9265 Al Car Motor Parts corporation
VENDOR ONLY
All.Car Mot

A1l Car+Super Heavy DUty M-9263
VENDOR ONLY

or Parts Corporation

The Bendix Corporation

Bendix Heavy puty Brake
Fluid #115597 M-9266
uid 1155988 M-9275 The Bendix Corporation

Bendix Brake Fl
Chrysier Corporation

———— Chrysler: Parts Hi-Temp MS 1146 Mgkl
—-=- Chrysler HD~619 M-9233 Chrysler Corporation
e Conoco Hydrautic Brake Fluid  continental 011 Company
super Heavy Duty M-9262 VENDOR ONLY
DELCO 11D M-9232 Delco Moraine, Div. of General Motors
DM 614 M=9254 pelco Moraines Dive of General Motors
DM-616D M-9271 Delco Moraine, pive of General Motors
- oH-619 19274 betoo Horalne Dive of general FOtET?
DM-618A -9276 notco Horaine, Dive of general Motors
—m-= -6l 1-9264 Delta Petroleum Company, lnce
w—— HD 20-6 M-9251 Dow Chemical Company
= HD 20-7 M-9260 Dow Chemical Company -
HD 30-3 M-9230 Dow Chemical Company
—-a= HD 35-6 ¢ M-9252 pow Chemical Company.
- HD 35-7 M-9261 Dow Chemical Company
- HD 717 M-92u6 Dow Chemical Company
L dupont No« 7 super Heavy 7 Bl 1s duPont de Nemours & Cosy Ince
puty Brake Fluid M-9252 VENDOR ONLY o
s aupont No 7 Heavy DUty €. 1. duPont de Nemours & Coey Ince
Brake Fluid M-9251 VENDOR ONLY
Grey-Rock Super Heavy Duty Grey Rock Dive of Raybestos=
M-9237 Manhattany Ince
al _ VENDOR ONLY

Brake Fluid
1 of b
QPL VV-B-680-3
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) ——————
i
UL VY680 .3 R
16 Zine 1966
{
Government ¢ ' Test or Manufacturerty Name
bosIgnation M;:::;:::f:: ° Qual ificatjon and Address
Reference

725978

M=9243 Re Mo Holllngshead Corporation
72940¢ m9257. g, He HoTlingsheaq Corporation
. 726077 M-9238 Re Mo Hol”ngshead Corponatlo"n
=== 72975-¢ M-9262 Re Mo Hp”lngshead Corpo‘ryacfonr
.- 728848 M=9253 Re M. Hollingshead ‘Corporatjon
- 72398¢ M-9235 Re Mo HO11ngshead Corporation
- 73109A M-9270 Re M, Hol!lngshead Corporation
ERt) HD-P 458 H-9256 Olin Mathieson Chemical Corporation
:HDS~70,(8‘42906) M-9278 Olln ha’thluon Chémlcal Corporati on
. 4
e HDS~70(B‘6%IS) M-9277 0lin Mathleson Chemica1 Corporation
eee ) 1bs-71(844u8g) H~9280 Olin Mathieson chermica) Corporation
——- Hos-73 H-9267 011n Mathieson Chemical Corporation
—a- uns-rk(seslsz) M-9269 0lin Mathieson Chemica) Corporation
———— X-817 M-9273 Permatex Compar)y, Inc,
s=-- Raybes tos Super Hu'vy Duty . Raybestos DIvision of Raybestos
Brake Fiuid .\ M-9237 Manhattan, |nc,
VENDOR ONLy
P Raybes tos Formula 48 :
Heavy Duty Brake Fluld M-9279 Raybestos Division of Raybestos -
mnhnttn, Inc,
VENDOR ONLY
[ dobl 1 Hydraulic Braks Fruq Socony Mob | 011 Company, - fne,
Super Heavy puty M-9243 VENDOR ONLy
Cemaa Prestone Super Heavy Duty M-9263 Unlon Carblde Corporation
: VENDOR ONLy
m——— Prestone Heavy Duty M-9265 Unlon Carbjde Corporation
VENDOR ONLy
—— Prestone Super Heavy Dutg (%) Unlon Carblde Consumers Products Co.,
(winy be removed 15 Aug 66) M-9237 Division of Unfon Carbj de Corp.
. VENDOR onLy
.- Prestone Heavy Outy (W) . Unlon Carblde Consumers Products Co.,
(Wil be removed 15 Aug 66) M-9279 Division of Unlon Carbide Corp.
s ucon 102661¢c M-9248 _Chemicals DIV-; of Unjon Carblde Corp,
anaa UCON 11265 M-923) Chemicals Dive, of Unlon Carblde Corp,
amie ; “Ucon 51561A5 M-9263 “Chemlcars DIve, of Unjon Carbide Corp,
m——. UCON 50164 M~9265 Chemicals Dive, of Union Carbjde Corp.
m-a— UCON 10266 1¢-4 M<9258 Chemicals DIve, “of Unjon Carblde Corp.
.- . . UcoN 10266 1€ M-9250 Chemicals Dlve, of Unlon Carbide Corp.

2 ot 4
QL V-B-8g 3

e —— e
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QPL VY
10 duie

e e s e e

e

SRS S I

Government Wanufacturer's Test or Hanufacture) s Neme
Designation Designa:idn Qualitication and Address
Reference

RUEPREEENS e o T

UCON 81542 M-9201 Chemicals Dive, of Unica Carhive Carp

cHS -6 w272 Ghemicals Divep of tnion Carbidde Corpe

United Super Heavy Duty United Parts pivision

Brake Fluld M-9237 The Echiin Manufacturing Company
VENDOR ONLY

United Heavy Duty United Parts Division

srake Fluid M-9279 The Echlin Hanufacturing. Gempany
VENDOR ONLY g

Wagner Lockheed ~H-58 M-9237 Vagner Electric Corporation

Wagner Lockheed H-61a M=9279 Wagner Electric Corporétion

Wagner Lockheed H-63 M-9268 Wagner Electric Corporation

3 of U
QPL VV:B-680-3
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QL W-B-680

ADDRESS L1§T)Ng

6l Qualified Products Lists)

Ji
10" June’ 166 "”LT’PL[
(Wititary ang Fede:
Reference Manufscturer’s Name
Nunter Address and Plant

All Car Motor Parts Corpn .
Chemicels Division of Unjon Carbide Corp.
270 Fark Avenue

New York 17, New York

Plant: Same address

Bendix Corporation
South Bend 20, Indjana
Plant: Same address

Chrysier Corporation

PO Box 1718 o

Detroit 31, Michigan

Plants; 7000 E. Eleven Mi'le Road
¢ Centerline, Michigan

Continental 0il Company

Re M. Hollingshead Corp.

Camden’ 2, New Jersey

Plants: " Camden 2, New Jersey
Sunnyvale, calif,

Delco Moraine
Division of General Motors Corp.
1420 Wisconsin Blvd,
Dayton 1, Ohio
lant: Same address

Delta Petroleun Company, [nc.
PO Box 10397

New Orleans, Louisiana 70121
Plant:  Same address

Dow Chemical( Company
Abbott Road Buildings
Midland, Michigan

Plant: - Same address

E. 1. duPont de Nemours ¢ Co., Inc.
Dow Chemical Company

Abbott Road Bui 1dings

Midland, Michigan

Plant:  Same address

Grey Rock Div. of Raybestos-ﬂanhattan, Inc,
Wagner Electric Corporation

6400 Plymouth Avenue

St. Louis 33, Missouri

Plant: Same address

R« M. Hollingshead Corporation

Camden 2, New Jersey

Plants: Camden 2, New Jersey
Sunnyvale, Calif.

0lin Mathieson Chemical Corp.
Organics Division &
275 Winchester Avenue

New Haven 4, Connecticut
Plant: Same address

Permatex Company, [nc.

1720 Avenue Y

Brooklyn 35, New York

Plants: Brooklyn, New York
Kansas City 15, Kansas

boof 4.

— OPL VV-8-680-3

Hany facturer' S Nane

Reference
Number _Address ang Plant

Raybestos Division of Raybestos-Manhattan, Inc.
Wagner Electric Corporation

6400 Plymouth Avenue

St. Loujs 33, Missouri

Plant: Same address

Socony Mobil oj} Company

R. M. Hollingsheaq Corp..

Camden 2, New Jersey.

Plants: " Camden 2, New Jersey
- “Sunnyvale, calif B

Union' Carbide Consumers Products Co.
Division of Unjon Carbide Corporation
270 Park Avenue

New York 17,- New York

Plant: s, Charleston 3, W. Va,

Chemicals Division of Union Carbide Corp..
270 Park Avenue

New York 17, New York

Plant: s, Charleston 3, W. Va.

United Parts Djy - The Echlin Mfg. Co.
Wagner Electric Corporation
00-P Iymouth Avenue
Ste Louis 33, Missouri
Plant: " Same address

Wagner Electric Corporation
6400 Plymouth Avenue

St. Louis 33, Missouri
Plant: Same address
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FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST

OF

P-F-00430 (GSA-FSS)

FLOOR FINISH, WATER EMULSTON

Administration for use by or for the
covered by .
intended to and
Government. ALl products listed herein have

spegification. This list is
_emendment of this 1ist will be issued a8 necessary s

gervice, General gervices Administration.

Government Manufacturer's Test or
Designation Designation Qualification
Reference
Int. Fed. Spec. Candy "CC-12015" R3-3
P-F-00430 }GSA-}':‘SS),
dated 10/8/6k
' P-0430 R3-b
Solarine "G-25" R3-5
‘Borax-"Columbia R3~T
products G"
Tumbler "No. 501" Rr3-8
Formula #6551 R3-10

Colurbia Products ugt R3-12

Barrier "g-33" R3-2A

G6SA DC 877748

. 88-533 O - 68 - 11 .

PRODUCTS. QUALIFIED UNDER INTERIM FEDERAL SPECIFICATION

(FOR USE ON LIGHT COLORED FLOORS)

This 1ist has been prepared under “the aiu'bhori‘r}y 'of the General Services -
Government in the procurement of products

t by the Federal

veen qualified under the requirements
for the product as specified in the latest effective issue of the applicable
subject to change without notice; revision or

This listing of &
does not release the supplier from compliance with the specification requirements.
Use of the information for advertising O publicity purposes is expressly forbidden,
and such use will be ground.s for removal of the. product 80 advertised from the 1list.

The activity responsible for this Qualified Products List is the Federal Sup‘bly

QPL~P-F-00430-2
mber
SUPERSEDING
QPL P-F-00430-1
. November 19, 1965

product is not

product

Manufacturer's
Neme snd Address

candy & COey Inc.
2515 West 35th St.
Chicago, Illinois

purex Corp. Ltde
5134 Lancaster Ave.
Philadelphia, Pe. 19131

The Solarine Co.
4201 Puleski Highway
Baltimore, Md.

United States Borax &
Chemical Corpe

530 Riverdale Drive

Glendale, California

J. A, Tumbler Taboratories
Suite 1211

One Charles Center
Baltimore, Md. .

Buckingham Nulife Co., Ince.
Van Dam & Borden Ave.
Tong Island City, Ne Yo

Texize Chemical, Inc.
P, 0. Box 3
Greenville, South Carolina

Barrier Chemicals, Inc.
Route #515, Box: 11
Vernon, New Jersey

" page 1 of 1
QPL P-F-00430-2

FSC 939
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QPL P-i~155~14
Septembe: 1
gPL P-ij~155-13 -
FEDERAL QUALIFTED PRODUCTS L1em My 9, 3965
' FSC 7930

; OF
PRODUCTS QUALIFTED UNDER FEDERAL SPECIFICATION
P-W-1558
WAX, FLOCR, mm-mns:row, -SLIP-RESISTANT

supplier from compliance with ‘the specification Tequirements,  ge of the
information for advertising or ‘bublicity burposes ig expressly forbidden,

and. such use w111 be grounds’ for removal of the product so advertised from

the 1ist, : N

The activity responsible for thig Qualifieq Products 1ist 1s_the Stendardization
Division, Federal Supply Service, General Services Administration. i )

Government Manufacturer!s Test or : Manufacturer's

Designation Designation Qualification Name and Address
. Reference . . .
12 Percent Candy's No. 1012 Loy Candy & Co., Ine,
- Concentration 2515 West 3§th Street
===sntration

Chicago 32, I 1linois

Candy's No. 1012-3 451 . do
Candy's No. 1012-¢c - k67 E do
Candy's No, 1012-p 248 do
Columbia Saf-r-poy 188 Texize Chemical ¢
12 330 Riverdale Drive ‘
Glendale 4, California
Columbia Snug 12 3m do
Du-Ev Antt s11p L26 Du=Bv Products Co., e,
Wax 12 630 Driggs Avenue
Brooklyn 11, New York
WV 12% Wax 431 : do
42300 . 46 Purex Corporation

22k Flston Ave,
Chicago, Illinois .

Page 1 of 3
QPL PW-155-14
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QPL P-W-155-1k
Septenber 26
SUPERSEDING
QPL P-il=155-13
July 9, L
FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST CONTINUATION SHEET
Government Manufacturer's Test or Manufacturer's
Designation Designation Qualification Name ‘and Address
Reference
12 Percent Franklin T83-C 488 purex Corporation, Ltd.
Concentration 5134 Lancaster Avenue
Philadelphia 31, Pa.
Franklin 1172A-12 551 do
Test Wax 12 435 Texize Chemical Company
Lisbon Road
Cleveland 4, Ohio
Johnson's k29 §. C. Johnson & Son, Inc.
w-2633-12 Racine, Wisconsin
Shurstep 590 C. B. Dolge Company
Westport, Connecticut
6-08705-A22420 501 Texize Chemical Company
Lisbon Road
Cleveland 4, Ohio
B 155-12 325 purex Corporation, ILtd.
25920 Belle Porte Ave.
Harbor City, California
TO34H 601 do
4512 Wax 595 Purex Corporation, Ltd.
224l Elston Avenue
Chicago 14, Illinois
4612 Wex 228 Ao
Hollingshead 059 R. M. Hollingshead Corp.
T2705-C 16th and Mickle Streets
Camden, New Jersey
Sanisheen 307 sanitek Products Inc.
3959 Goodwin Avenue
Tos Angeles 39, California
Floor Mate 355 Hysen Products Co.
919 W. 3lst. Street
Chicago, Illinols
16 Percent Condy's No. 1016 3104 Candy & Company, Inc.
Concentration 2515 West 35th Street
Chicago 32, I1linois
Candy's No. 452 do
1016-B
Candy's No. 250 do
1016-D
Page 2 of 3
QFL P=155-14
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GPL P-W-155-14
September 26, 1966

SUPERSEDING
QPL P-W~155-13
; July 9, 1965
FEDERAL  QUALIFIED PRODUCTS' LIST CONTINUATION SHEET
Government. Manufacturer's Test or Manufacturer's
Designation Designation Qualification Name and Address B S
Reference
Columbia Saf-T- 202 Texize Chemical Company
Pol 16 530 Riverdale Drive
Glendale 4, California
Columbia Snug 16 312 < do
Floor Wax 377 Texize Chemical Company
6-08512 Lisbon Road
Cleveland k4, ohio
Du~-Ev Anti Slip 4012 Du-Ev Products Co., Ine.
Vax 16 630 Driggs Avenue
Blue Label Brooklyn 11, New York

Ruff-Sheen Synthetic 212
Floor Finish

Johnson's W-2634-16 . 430

Dura Sheen Super b3
T3173C k0
6-0870-A22390 503
T166C 605

Sanitek Products
3959 Goodwin Ave,
Los Angeles 39, California

8. C. Johnson & Son, Inec,
Racine, Wisconsin

Pine International Chemical
3140 S0, Canal St.
Chicago, Illinois

Hollingshead Corp.
932 Kifer Road
Sunnyvale, California

Texize Chemical Co,
Lisbon Road
Cleveland 4, Ohio

Purex Corporation, Itd.
22Ul Elgton Ave.
Chicago 14, Illinois

Page 3 of 3
QPL P-7-155-14
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WL-—W—B—].O].AIZ
September 30, 1966
SUPERSEDING
QPW—B—IOI-IZ\
December 30, 1965

FSC-6135

FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST
OF
PRODUCTS QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERAL SPEGIFICATION

W-B-10L£
BATTERY, DRY

This list has been prepared under the authority of the General Services Administration for use by
or for the Government in the procurement of products covered by the subject specification and such
listing of & product is not intended to and does not connote indorsement of the product by the Federal
Government, All products listed herein have been qualified under the requirements for the product
as specifiedin the latest effective issue of the applicable specification. This listis subjectto change
without notice; revisionor amendment of this 1ist will be issued as necessary. This listing of a pro-
duct does not release the supplier from compliance with the specification requirements. Use of the
information for advertising or publicity purposes is expressly forbidden, and suchuse will be grounds
for removal of the product 8o advertised from the list.

- The activity responsible for this Qualified Products List is the Federal Supply Service Genereal
Services Administration. .

Test or
Qualification
Reference

Manufacturer’s
Naome and Address

v

Government
Designation

Manufacturer's
Designation

AhA-Size Cells Eveready No. 912 F8/9-21-66
F8/9-27-66
F8§/9-27-66
F8/12-2-65
F8/9-27-66

F$/9-27-66

Union Carbide Consumer Products
Compeny (E)
Do (A)

Ray-0-Vac Company

Marathon Battery Cow

Union Carbide Congumer Products
Company

Union Carbide Consumer Products
Company (A)

Union, Carbide Consumer Products
Company (A

Union Carbide Consumer Products

Eveready No. E9L
Ray-0-Vac No. R
Merathon 170

Eveready No. 95

AA-Size Cells
Do

Do
Do

C- Size Cells Eveready No. E93

Do Eveready No. 935 78/9-27-66

D~ Size Cells Eveready No. D99 FS§/9-27-66

Do Ray-0=Vac Company
Do Bright Star Industries
Do Marathon Battery Cov
Do Undon Carbide Consumer Products
Company 3
Industriel Fleshiight Cell ;
D- Size Cell ¥8/12-2/65 Union Cerbide Consumer Products
Company (A
Do Eveready E 95 F8/12-2/65 Do
Do Ray-O-Vac 3 D 75/12-2-65 Ray-0-Vac
Do Bright Star 10MC F8/9-27-66 Bright Star Industries
Do Eveready No. 1150 F§/12-2-65 Union Carbide: Consumer Products
Company (8
mmmﬂmﬂ
Type 4Fd Marathon 49O0RR F8/12-2-65 Marathon Battery Co.
Do Ray-0-Vac WM20 F8/9-21-66 Ray-0-Vac Company
Do Eveready No. 409 FS/9-27»66 Union Carbide Consumer Products
Company (C)
Type 4F2d |zveready No. 731 F8/12-2-65 Do

Footnote|L/ See Page 3
Footnote|2/ See Page 3

Footnote|3/ See Pege 3 1of 3 QPL-W-B-101-12

PSS vépﬁa'lﬂ




Government
Signation

C~  Size Cell
D~ size Cell

Radio M EESQE’TEE
Type F2
Type 5F96

Type F4D

Type F4D

Type 3D .

Type 3G

Type 15F 15
Type 15F 20

Type 15F 20 .
Type 15F 80

Type 30 Aa
Type 30 AA

Type 30F 40
Type 30F 90
Type ‘30F 96

Type 30F 96
Type 30F 100
Type 306

Type 45F 25

Type 45F 30
Type 45F 30

Type 45F 40
Type 60 F 40

Radio Mph.npn Batteries

Type (6CD/6OF 60)

Radio ncw thggx:igg
Type 38

Type 5B
Type 15B
Type 200 F20

Iransistor Batteries
AA~ " Size Cell

Type C- Size Cell
Type D~ Size Cell
Type 3F 12-2

Type 3L 01

Type 6F 22

Type €F 24

2 of 3
QPL-W~B~101-12

Manufacrurer's
lesignation

Eveready No, &15
Eveready No. 835
Eversady ‘N, 850

Eveready W353
Eveready 7.7
Eveready 742
Eveready 744
Eveready 726

Eveready 746

Eveready No, 505

Eveready No, 422
Burgess U15
Eveready No. 763

Ray-0-Vac No 205
Eveready No, 738

Eveready No, 455
Eveready No, 4&2
Eveready 48

Eveready No, 7628
‘Eveready No, 487
Ray-0-Vac No, 727

Eveready No, 477

Ray-0-~Vac 203
Eveready No, 457

Eveready No. 467
Eveready No, 490

Eveready No. 756

Eveready No, 781
Eveready No, 773
Eveready tlo, 778
Eveready No, 493

Eveready No, 1015
Eveready No. 1035
Eveready No, 1050
Eveready No. 333
Eveready No. 523
Eveready Ho. 216
Eveready No. 226

FS/12-2-65
FS/9-27-66
| 78/9-27:66

FS/9-27-66
F8/12-2-65
PFS/9-27-66
PS/9-27:66
FS/9-27-66

F5/9-27-66

FS/12-2-65

FS/12-2-65
PS/522-65
FS/9-27-66

FS/12-2-65
FS/9-27-66

FS/9-27-66
F8/9-27-66
FS/9-27-44

FS/12-2-65
F§/12-2-65
FS/9-27-66
FS/12-2-65

FS/12-2-65
F8/9-27-66

FS/12-2-65
FS/9-27-66

FS/12-2-65

F8/9-27-66
FS/9-27-66
FS/9-27-66
FS/9-27-66

FS/12-2-65
FS/12-2-65
FS/9-27-66
F8/9-27-66
FS/12-2-65
FS/12-2-65
FS/12-2-65

Test or
Qualification

eference

Manufacturer's
Name and Address

(E
Do (4)
Do (c)
Do (c)
Do ()
Do (c)

Do (c)
Union Carbide Consumer Products
Company (C)

Do (c)

I Union Carbide Consumer Products
(L)

*-Compeny

Do (F)
Burgess Battery Co, 3
Union -Carbide Consumer Produets
Company (B)
Ray-O«Vac Company 5
Union Carbide Consumer Products

Company (E)

Do (B)

Do (8)
Union Carbide ‘Consumer Products
Company ()

Do 4B)

Do ¢ (3)
Ray-O-Vac Company -
Union Carbide Consumér Products
Company (F)
Ray-0-Vac Company
Union Carbide Consumer ‘Products

Company (B)
Union Carbide Consumer Productg
Company " (B) Py
Do (B)
Do (B)
Do (c)
Do (c)
Do (c)
Do (F
Do (E)
Do (4)
Do (c)
Do (L)
Do ()
Do (F)
Do (L)

FSS FoRn 339
AUGUST 1962
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FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST CONTINUATION SHEET

Test or

ch?rnmgnt Manufacturer's Ouolificati Manufacturer's
Designation Designation ui:oh‘:m‘:? Name and Address
) v

General Purpose Bright Star No. 6 @ *FS/9-28-66 Bright Star Industries
Do Ray-0-Vac No. 6 Ign. F5/12-2-65 Ray-O-Vac Compeny
Do Eveready No. 6 Ign. F8/12-2-65 Union Carbide Consumer Products
company (P)
Industrial Eveready 6RR and IND F8/9-27-66 Do (p)
Regular Grede Telephone
Celle
Do Bright Star No. 6. Tel. F8/12-2-65 Bright Star Industries
Do Ray-0-Vac No. 6. Tel. F8/12-2-65 Ray-0-Vac Company
Do Eveready Columbia Gray F5/9-27-66 Union Carbide Consumer Products
Label Company (D)
Alarm Bright Star 6AL F$/9-28-66 Bright Star Industries

dresses lanufactur ants 8
cme rp., SH , Conn.

Bright Star Irjdustries, Clifton, New Jers
Burgess Batterp Company y Freeport, Illino
Marathon Batteqry Compeny, Wausau, Wiscons
any, Madison 10, Wisconsin
Union Carbide [Consumer Product s Co., Dive
Union Carbide Consumer producus Co., Dive
Union Carbide onsumer Products Co., Dive
Union Carbide [Consumer Products Co., Dive
Union Carbide Congumer Products CO«y Div.
Union Carbide Consumer Products Coes Dive
Union Carbide fonsumer Products Co., Div.
Union Carbide [fonsumer Products Co., Dive

& amford

of Union Carbide Corp., Ashgporo, N. C. ()
of Union Carbide Corpe, Chaflotte, N. C. (8)
of Union Carbide Corp., Cleyeland, Ohio (c)
of Union Carbide COTrP., Fregont, Ohio (®)

of Union Carbide COrp., Gredoville, N. C. (8)
of Union Corp., Red Oak, 1o
of Union Carbide COTrpP., Lal
of Union Carbide Corp., st.

F)
atory, Benningtc ve. (L)
bens, Vb, (S)

2/ Letter designgtion, Viz., Ay By c, etc., ollowing "Unicn Carbide
Consumer Prodycts Co." indicates specific plant address.
See footnote Ww.

3/ The numerels 3 the reference indicate th
example, FS/9 b7-66 indicates approval of
September 27, 1966,

date of approvel. For
the product as of

30of 3
QPL-H-B-lOl-lZ‘

asa DC 87:3988 ?Ugugﬁ?%ég
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QPL~H~Fe}21-5

Superseding

QPFLif=F=}2],
June 30, 19¢,,

FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST
OF

PRODUCTS QUALIFIED UNDER -FEDERAL SPECIFICATION

FLASHLIGHTS; ELECTRIC, HAND
W-F=4 21

Without notice;
duct does not release the supplier from Compliance with the 8pecification Tequirements, Uge of the
information for adverﬁllng or publicity Purposes is expreulyforbidden, and such use wil] be grounds
for removal of the product 80 advertised from the list.

The acti itﬂr sponsible for thig ified Products List is the Fq Si
Seze-vi :esv ‘ag,‘;-:tion‘; o RQual. Federal upply Service, General

—

Test or .
Government Manufacturer's Qualificar: Manufocturer's
Designation Signation Re‘;:':"'m Nome and Address

—— ]

Class 1 - Rough Service
Size 1 - Two Cell 1818 FS/7-9-56 Bright Stap Industries

600 Getty Avenue
, New Jax'sey

do do 5590 FS/6~21-65 Bridgeport Mstal Goods
M&mfacturing Co.
Bridgeport 5, Connecticut

do do 38 FS/5-16-60 Fulton Mtg, Corp.
VWauseon, Ohio 43567

Size 2 = Three Cell 1825 FS/12-7-56 Bright Stap Industries
600 Getty Avenue
on, New Jersey

do do P35 FS/7-9-56 Fulton lifg, Corp,
Wauseon, Ohio 43567

Class 2 - General Sesvi
Two Cell

Sige 1 - 235-5 FS/l=20-62 Fulton Mfg, Corp,
. Wauseon, Ohio 43567
do do Eveready 319-9 FS/7-28-59 Union Carbide Corp,

Consumer Products Division
270 Park Avenue
New York, New York 10017

do do Eveready ‘2951 FS/7-10-57 Union Carbide Corp,

New York, New York 10017
do do 5198 FS /62659 |Bridgeport Metal Goods Mfg,

i Co. Bridgeport 5, Conn,

1 of 2
QPL~~F=}21

FSS 5% 151
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QPLAW-F=L21 =
INUATION SHEET

P g
Supersedi.ng 5
QPL-W—F-I.Zl—h FEDERAL QUALIF[ED PRODUCTS LIST CONT:
June 30, 196k
Test or ,
Government Manufacturer's D Manufacturer's
Designation Designation o“;l"':;‘::" Nome and Address -

Class 2 = General
Service (Continued) :
FS/7-9-56 Fulton Mfg. Corp.
Wauseon, Ohio 43567

Sige 2 - Three Cell

F5/8-15-62 Union Carbide COrps
Consumer Products Division

270 Park Avenue

New York, New York 10017

Bridgeport Hetal Goods
Manufacturing Cos
Bridgeport 5 Connecticut

do do

do do FS/5-14-63

FS/7-9-56 Fulton Mfg. Corp.
\auseon, Ohio 13567

sige 3 - Five Cell

l1of 2
QPLAW=F~42L

FSS FORM 339
AUGUST 1962
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m This List i available persons employed by the Pedera) Government, QPL-u-L-SUu-J.
it in the Procurement, of Supply items 1js. rein, Peder;

Qualifieq Products Lists sha)) made available to any other Person except,

48 provided herein, Qualifieq Products Ligs 8 may b to p; contrac. . Q"L-U-L-JJJ.-S

’ ed
Others, materials, parts, ts or subassemblies listed on a Qualifyed

componen
cts List ip the Production of the item(s) covered by hig prime contract,
Reproduction of this List in whole op in part ig expressly Frohibited,

Government
Designation

Manufactyrar’s
Signation
2/

eference

Type I e floor lamp
Incandesanse 300/200/106
watt

Style A< Conventdona.'l.

design Artistic Lamp Mtg, Co., Inc,
do Mario Mg, Co,, Ine,
do Sudler—muvd.rth, Inc,
do MutualeSunget, Lamp Meg, Co,,

Ine,

do Artistic Lamp mpg, Co., Ine, >
do Artistie Lamp Mg, Co., Ine,
do Artistio Lamp Mrg, Co., Ine
do P& Products
do G-P-C Mtg, Co,, Ine,
do 1 swuamlhu\d.rth, Ine,
do f Artistic Lamp 8+ Cou, Ing,
do G-PoC Mfg, Co., In

Style B Modern design " Artistic Lamp Mg, Co., Ino,
do

Artistic Lamp Mrg, Co., Inc,

do Marib Mg, Co., Ing,
do llutlul-&maet Lamp Meg, Co,,
Inc,
do N, Stadlar-nemdrth, Ine,
do P4 Products
do 127 G-P-C Mtg, oo, Ino,
do or-Neuwdirth, Iny,
do Mario Mfg, Conpw, Inc,
:o bt G~P-C Mtg, Co., Ino,
o Co, of if,,
do rgmletohnc:l Mty gae
do M60&u ot Meg, Co,
do 5001 Mutual sunet Lamp Mfg. Co,
Style C- Colonial destgn 7005 Troptoal aun ¢
o 03971 Artistio Lamp Meg, Co,, Ing,
do C-49-71 Artistic Lamp urg! gor! Ine,
do N3/, Sbcdler-wazrth, Ino,
do M2.101 Mutm-&maet Lamp Meg, Co,,
Ino.
do 0-39-100, Artistio Lam g, 0o, Ino,
do 128 G-P-0 Mfg, Co., Inc,
go g? G-PC Neg, Co,, Ino,
o Artistio Mfg, Co Inc
do CRPL8-¢ P3/5.29_59 Calpa Products Gompeny’ 1%
do : MAR6 PS/6ulasg Mario Mtg, Company, Ine,
Pootnotes 1/ and 2/
1ot
See Page 7ot 7 PLR-L-314,

8151
Mvesriggy
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QLR
SOPERSED:

QPL-W-1~314-3
June 29, 1959

Test or
Qualification
Reference

Government : Manufacturer’s

Manufacturer's
Designation Designation

Name and Address

Type I~ Large floor lamp,
incandescent 300/200/100

watt (Cont'd)
Provincial design M2-103 PS/5=12=59 Mutual-Sunset Lamp Mfg. Coep
Inc.
do €39-1008 FS/5-24=4C Artistic Lamp Mfg.Cos, Ince

do N0 Ps/6-1-59 Stadler-Neuwirth, Inc.
do 00 F8/11-19-59 G-F-C Mfg., Cos, Ince
do : €39-1010 ~ F5/5=24-60 Artistic Lamp Mfg. Coe

Rattan and Wood G.S.L.38 F5/6-10-60 Golden State Lamp and Shade

Cos
Type 11 - large table Lamp,

incandescent 300/200/100

watt
Style A- Conventional

deseign M12-103 PS/4-8=57 Mutusl-Sunset Lemp Mfge 00¢
Ince
do C-~1601 Artistic Lamp Mfg. Coey Inc.
do MA-11 Mario Mfg. Co., Incs
do Stadler-Neuwirth, Inc.
do C1607 Artistic Lamp Mfg, Coe, Ince
do FS/12-2U~. G-P=C Mfg. Co., Ince
. do ACET-AX F8/3-18-60 Calpa Products Coe
Style B- Modern design M12-102 FS/4-8=5T Mutual-Sunset Lamp Mfg. Coey
Inc,
do MA-12 F8/5=3=51 Mario Mfg. Co., Ince
do C1599 FS/5-24~60 Artistic Lamp Mfg. Coey Inc,
do AC-8T FS/ly=28=58 Calpa Products Company <
do sN58 F8/4=17-51 Stadler-Neuwirth, Ince
do 400 P8/5-12-59 G-F~C Mfg, Co., Incs
do €1605 P5/5-24~60 Artistic Lemp Mfg, Co., Ince
style C- Colonial design M12-101 PS/2-1U~5T Mutual-Sunset Lamp Mfg. Coey
Inc.
do €1602 Artistic Lemp Mfge Cosy Inc.
do MA-10 Mario Mfg. Co., Inc.
do SN-78 Stadler-Neuwirth, Inc.
do : 101 FS/5-25=59 G-F-C Mfg, Co., Inde
do ©-1606 PS/5=2L= Artistic Lamp Mfgs Co., Ince
do ACET-C PS/5-29-59 Calpa Products Company
Provincial design M12-104 Fs/5-12-59 Mutual-Sunset Lamp Mfg. 0oy
Ince
do 0-1608 PS/5-2-60 Artietic Lamp Mfg. Co., Ince
.do N55 Fs/6-1-59 stadler-Neuwirth, Inc.
do 122 F5/2-25-60 G-F=C Mfg. Coe, Ince
Type III - Junior floor
lamp. 4ncandescent
150/300/50 watt
Style A= Conventional
design
MO-102 Mutual-Sunset Lamp Mfg. Coey
do C56=25=SP Artistic Lamp Mfg. Coep Ince
do ©56=-1005 Artistic Lamp Mfg. Coe, INce
do ¢56=1007 Artistic Lamp Mfg. Coe, Ince
do CRP37 Calpa Products Company
do MA22 Mario Mfg. Co., Ince
do 12 G-F-C Mfg. Co., Incs
Style B~ Modern design 5652 Artistic Lamp Mfge Coey Inc.
do 100 G-F-C Mfg. Cos, Ince
do ¥0-103 Mutual-Sunset Lamp Mfg. Coey
Inc,
2027

QL1230
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Government

Manufacturer’s
Designatian

signation

Type III - Junior floor
lamp, incandescent :
150/100/0 watt, (Contra)

Style B - Modern design
do
do
do

Style ¢ ‘Colonia) design
do
do

do
do
do
do
do

Provincial design
do
do
"No style designationt
No style designationn
Type V- Swing-arm £1o0p
lamp, incandescent,
150/100/50 wats

Btyle A- Conventiona)
design

Style B Modern design
do

do
do

do
do
do
do
do

Style C- Colonial design
" do

QPL~~L~3]

QPLH~I~3143
June 29, 1959

Manvfacturer’s
Name and ‘Address

Artistio Lamp Meg, o, Ino
G-F-C Kfg, G5,, Ino, ~* "0
Sunset,’

Mutual. Lamp Mtg, Co,,
Ine,
Am;td.o Lamp Mtg, Co., Ino,
8. oy Ins,

x;;m-sm.e Lamp Mtg, Co.,
Artistio Lamp ueg, ®., Ino,
Ine,

Artistic Lamp Mfg, Co, » Inc,
Mario Mtg, Go,, Ine,

X
Artistie Lamp Mtg, oo, Ine,
Artistio Lamp Meg, gor! Too®
A .
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o?n-w-xﬁlhig“

QPLW-1-314-3
June 295 1959

Manufocturer's
Name and Address

Test or
Quolification
Reference

Manufacturer’s
Designation

Goverament
Designatian

Type V- Swing-arm floor .
Lamp 1mtndencmt
Lt 0750 wetu(Cont @)
‘Provincial design ps/5-12-59 Mutuel-Sunset Lemp Mege COus
Ince
do F/5-2=60 Artistic Lamp Mfge Cows Ince
do Fs/6-1-59 tadler-Newwlrthy Ince
do ps/12-2459 Gop-C Mfgs Cosp INCe
pattan and Wood @.8eLe 39 78/6-10-60 Golden State 1amp and Shade Co«
R9=5107 75/6-13-60 Artistic Lamp Mege Cosp Ince

nNo Style Designauon"

Type Vi~ Large teble Lamp,
incandescent 150/100/50

watt
style A~ Gonventional
design ps/5-23-56 Mardo Mfg. COes Ince
do s/ 520456 Mutual-Sumset Tomp Mfge COvs
Ince
§5/5-23-56 stadler—Newirth, Ince
Ps/5-20~60 Artistic Lamp Mg, Cosy INCe
FS/&M Artistic Lemp Mege Coey InCe
Fs/5~24-60 Artistic Lemp Meg. Coey INCe
¥/ 5-2U~60 ‘Artistic Lamp MIg. Co., Ince
Fs/ Artistic Lamp Mfg. Co.p Ince
Artistic Lamp Mfge C0os Ince
Ince

Artistic Lemp Mg, Coes
Artistic Lamp Mege C
Artistic Lamp MEgs Coey
Cal) Products, Company
Artistic Lamp Mfge Coey
Artistic Lamp Mfge Coes
G-F-C Mfg, C0sp InCs

sbsdlsr—wvuvd.rth, Ince
0-F-C Mfge Coey InGe .
Ince

Ince
Artistic Lamp Mfg. Coes

G-P~C Mfgs COo» Ince
Products Company.

G.F-C Mfg, Cosy InCe
Artistic Lamp Mfg. Coe»
Artistic ‘Lamp MEge COey ince

Mario Mg, Coey INCe
Mm.ual-mneeb Lamp Mfge Coes

Ince
Shadlor-NeuMh , InSe

Fg/5-23-56
Fs/! M\mul-smut Lamip Mfge CO¢»
F8/5-25=59 G-F-C MEge COey Ince
P8/5-2m60 Artistic Lamp Wfge Coey
p8/5-29-59 Calpa Products Company
?rovincia‘l dosign ps/5-12-59 M\i_\;\xal-smset 1amp Mige
1IC o
do F5/5-20-60 Artistic Lemp MIBe Coss
do F5/6-1-59 stadler-Nevwdrthy Ince
do F8/2-25-60 GuFwC  MEBe COes Inos

bof'
Q‘PL-W-L‘BM
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L e

3043
m 1959

Governmens

b ’, Test or
Manufactyrer’s
Designation Dnlqm”{lon q.l‘;.';m"mmm”

VI~ Large table 1,
Ian:tnducont 150/100/;? ’
watt (Contrq)

"No style designationn

"No style designationn

e VIl Study table
%:Mum 1.2)/100/};”p
wat

Style A- Conventionay
design

M;l;:u-amgat Lanp ueg, Co.,
Abiotio Lag Mfg. Go., Ine,

Mario Mg, Co., Ins,

do ox\-um‘d.nh, Ino,

do Mu Sunset Lamp Mg, Co,,
do Artistie Imp‘ltgnco., Ine,
do Artistio Lamp Meg, Co., Ing
do C Mfg, Cos, Ino,

do Calpa Products

Style B. Modern design
do

G=P-C Mg, Co,, Ine,
0 Mfg. Co, » Ino,
do Ilntual-amsot Lamp Meg, Co,,
o S
do Stld.laxs!hmd.rth Ing
do Artistio Lanp e, Cos, Ins,
do dstic Lamp Mfg, Co, Ine
do P8 Products Gompany’ ~2°*
Style C. Coloniay design Artistic Mfg, Co Ino,
do Stie Lamp Neg, Goy? Tro
do Mfg, Co,, In N
do Mario Mtg, Co,, .
do Stadlon-}m»d.rbh, Ine,
do Mutual-Sunget, Mg, Co,,
o,
do M—ctnrg. Co,, Ino,
do Artistio Lamp Meg Co., Ine
do P& Products Gou;p ! ?
do Tropd cal Sun
Provinesa) design Mutunl-&mut Lamp Mrg, Co,,
v Ine,
do Artistic Lamp Mfg, o, Ine,
do Stadle, rth, Ine,’
do G-F<C Mfg, Co,, o,
Rattan ang Wood

Golden State Lamp ang Shade
Company,
Type VIII~ Dresser
incandescent, 100 watt,
Style A- Conventiona]
design
| do

FS/5.3.57

Mario Mfg, Co, Ino,
Fs/5-27059 L

Hutm-sunnt Lamp Mtg, Co, »
Ino,

Style B Modern design
do
do

Pg; 2
FS/5.;
rs/5-27~5;,9

* Style C- Goloniay ge, /5357
do i glwea.ss

Provineia) deaign

PS/5-27-59 Mutual-Sunset, Lo, MLz, co.,
In,

5ot 7
WL-H-L-}U&-!‘

N ———
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QPH'D'SM
15, 1
@lﬂ‘-lrﬁl‘v‘3
Jane 29, 1959
Goverament Monufacturer’s Test or Manufacturer's
Designation Designation Q"sl"ﬂf?'::" Name and Address

Type IX- Dressing table
lanp, 1ncandescent 100

watt
style A= Conventional
design Mario Mfge C0es Inos
Mutual~Sunset Lamp MEgs Coes

.

Arbi-big Lamp Mfge Coes Ince
Mardio Mfg. Coe Inc.
¢ Lomp Hfe.

Style B- Modern design
do
~do Mutual=-Sunse Coes
Ince
Style C- Oolomal
design MALE Mardo Mfg. C0s, InCe
do Mumal-smaet Lamp Mfge Cosy
Inc, ;

ps/5-21-59 Mutual~Sunset Lamp Mfg. Coep

Provincial design
Ince

Type X~ Tall table lamp,
‘incandescent 150/100/50

watt
Style A- Conventional
design rs/;—m—éo Calpe Producte Company
do Fs/3-11-80 O-F~C Mfge COe» Ince
do . Fs/-llr@) Mario Mfge Coes Ince.
do Fs/3-15-60 Mutual-Sunset Lamp Mfg. Coes
Ince
do F8/u~18-60 adler-Neuwirth, Inc.

Style B- Modern design P5/11-3=59 Mutual-Sunset Lamp Mege COep
Inc.
Calps Products Company

F8/3-20-60
G-F=C Mfge Coe» Inc.

do

do
do F’sé-m—&) Mario Mfgs Coe» Ince
do -15-60 Mutual-Sunset Lawp Mfge Coes

Ince

do F8/l-18-60 stadler-Newdrth, Ince
style O Colonial design Calps Products Company

do . G-F-C Mfg. Coes Co

do MA-2T Mario Mfg. Cos, INCe

do Mutual-amut Lamp Mfg. Coes

Ince
Tropical Sun Company
sudler—llmmlrbh, Ince

do
do
Provincial design 704 G-F-C Mfgs Coes Inc.
do MX-111 Mu;mul-amut Lamp Mfge Coes
do w258 stadier-Newdrth, Inoe

Rattan and Wood GoSeLeld Golden State Lamp and Shade
Company
Artistic Lamp Mege ey Ince

"No style designation” R9=5108

Type XI- Extra tall table
Lemp, immduum

150/400/50 watt

s:’nmh- o sasonl Products Company’
88 8

do 0oP-C Meg. Coep InCe

601
FL-W-L-3L




160

s oW
TP

QPL~-1~314,<3
June 29,1959

Test or
Qualification
eference

Government

ornme Manufacturer's
Signation

Manufacturer’s
Signation

Name and Address

Type XI- Betra tall tahle
lam;)i incandescent,

150/100/50 wat, (Cont1q)
Style A~ ccnventioml 3
design MXT-116 Fs/3-15-60 Mutusl-Sunget Lamp Mrg, o, 3
Inc,
do N-3,8 FS/lm18-60 szadlen-mum-m, Ine,
do MA-32 Ps/3-1,-60 Mario Mfg, Company, Inc,
Style B~ Modern design CRP11TB FS/3-10-60 Calpa Products Comparny
do 707 Fs/3-11-60 G-F~C Mfg, Co., Ine,
do MXT-114 Fs/3-15-60 Mutual ~Sunset, Lamp Mfg, Co, '
Inc
do’ 3% Fs/3-29-60 Hodeil.ne Co, of Calif,, Ine,
do 410 Modeline Co, of Calif,, Ing,
do SN-328 PS/l-18-60 Sbadlex’-lleuvd.rth, Ine,
do 515 F8/5-11-60 Modeline Go, of Calif,, Ine,
do MxI-511, FS/5-16-60 Mutual-Sunget Lamp Mfg, Co, 5
Inc,
4o MXI-5115 FS/5-16-60 Mutual-Sunset Lamp Mfg, co, "
Inc,
do MXI-5113 FS/5-16-60 Mutual-Siset, Lamp Meg, Co,,
Inc,
do MA-30 FS/3-14-60 Mario Mrg, Company, Ine,
Style C- Colonial design CRPLITC FS/3~10-60 Calpe Products Company
do 701 F5/3-11-60 G~P-C Mfg, Co,, Tn,
do MXI-117 FS/3-15-60 Mutual-Sunset, Lamp Mg, Co.,
Ine,
do © o SN-338 FS/l-18-60 seadlen-uauvdnh. Ino,
do MA=31 FS/3-14-60 Mario Mfg, Company, Inc,
Provineial design 705 FS/3-1160 G-F-C Mg, o, Ine,
do MXT-115 PS/3-15-60 Mutual-Sunset, Lamp Mrg, Co.,
Inc,
do N-558 Fs/l-18-60 Stad.lan-"au\d.nh, Inc,

1/ Addresses of Manufacturdrst Plants ares
Artistic Lamp Mfg, Co., [Ine, 109 Righth Street, Pag dic, New Jergey
Calpa Pmducts'compaxw, <b~28 Paschaly Avenue, P ladelphia 15, Penna,

G-P-C Mtg, Co., Ine,, G50 West 21st Street, Broo 24, New York

Mario Mfg, Go., Ine,, 13 East 26th Street, New York 10, New York

Modeline o ife, v, 110 N, Avenue, 105 Angeles Califo; .
MutualeSins, Lamp Mfg. Lo e Bupire State Bug. ding, New York 1, New York,

£ Teef
Golden State Lamp and Srde Cos, 855 Folsom S.r;et, San Francisco 7, California
Studlsr-Ncuuinh, Inc., }0-36 22nd Street, Long Tsldnd City, New York
Tropical Sun Co., 120 & th ornia,

2/ Mamufacturerts catalog nimhey of lamp gs modified td meet the Trequirements of Specification W-L~314a,

7ot 7
QPLN-Lm314yms,

G5A WASH OC §1-18y1
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QPL-W-T-0070= 16

AMENDMENT-2

14 April 1967
NOTICE.—This list may be made available o contractors, prospective bidders vr sappliers wie are reqired SUPERSEDING
to procure. items listed bereon. n[ul/lll the nq..im-n“ « contrack R:qadl/or 1his list shall include QPL-W-T~OO70-16
Ihe nutnber of the combract o Invitation for Bid for which it is required’ AMENDMENT-1

2 March 1967

QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST

o 3
PRODUCTS QUALIFIED UNDE&EEDﬂlAL SPEClF\CAﬂQN m

TAPES, RECORDING, SOUND AND INSTRUMENTATION,
MAGNETIC OXIDE COATED, GENERAL SPECIF!CATXON FOR

Tivie Yoor W e propared for use bY OF for the Govesnment i the procurement of pmducts covered by the subject specification. All products listed herein have been
qualified ander the requirements for the product a3 specified in the latest effective issuc of the applicable specification. Revision of amendment of this Jist will be issued 38 necessary-
he listing of a product does not releass the manufacturer from compliance with the specification requirements- Reproduction of this list, in whole or in Par® except by
the Government, Of Us¢ of the information sho®a thereon for advertising purposes is expressly. forbidden.

The acevity responsible for chis Qualified Products Lise is the Nayal Ship Enaineering Center

MANUFACTUIE‘S NAME
AND AADDRESS

v MANUIAC'UI“'S
DESIGNATION

-W-T-0070—16
THES W‘ FORMS A PAKT OF o, 9 DATED

5 January 1967

page 5t pelete the following products?

Ampex Cate No- 737 Ny 5991-9, Final Report Ampex Coxporation
MaTvyn Road
Opelika, Alabama 36801
plant: Same address

TIT-A-HR

Ampex Cat. Noe 747 NY 5991-1B, part 4 ) Ampex Corpox‘ation
Marvyn R ad
Opelika, Alabama 36801
plant: Same address

TIT-A-HT

AmpeXx cat. No. 731 NY 5991-10, Final Report Ampex Corporation
Marvyn Road
opelika, Alabama 36801
plant: Same address

TIT-B-HR

Ampex Cat. No. 741 Ny 5991-1B, part 4 Ampex Corporation
Marvyn Road
opelika, Alabama 36801
plant: Same address

T1T-B-HT

page 5t Aud the following product?

#o1-7 N.Y. 9200-222 Audio Devicess Xr\corporated
Final Report 235 E. 42nd street
New York, New York 10017
plant: Glenbrooks Conn. 06906

TIT-B-HR

page Tt Add the following products?

scotch prand 870 NoYe 9200-2233 Final Report Minnesota Mining & Mfa. Coe
N.Y. 9200-227» Final Report 2301 Hudson Road
St. Paul, Minn. 85119
plants: Freehold, Ne Je
‘Camarillo, Calife

TIT-B-HR

T1T-B-HT scotch Brand 871 N.Y. 9200-224) Final Report Mirnesota Mining & MEg. Cos
2501 Hudson Road
st. Paul, Minn. 55119
Plantst Freeholds N, Je
Camarillos Calif.

10f 1

§8-533 O - 68 - 12
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QPL-W-T-0070-16 4
Nona.-ruw».,uwwwmm%»%wmw gui%%%ﬁu?“
,'Z.'::‘:Z,"Z;"».”:.”.‘.";‘.: :m‘;guﬁ' ik &4 o 1 o st et i QPL-W-T-0070-15
12 July 1086
QUALIFIED PRODUCTS List
| .
PRODUCTS QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERAL SPECIFICATION
W-T-0070

TAPES, RECORDING, soynp AND INSTRUMENTAT TN,
MAGNETIC OX1pg COATED, GENERAL SPECIFICATION: For
This lise has been prepareq for (e by ot for the Governmeny in the procurement of the subject specification, 4 Products listed herein have pegn
J1#lified under the requiremeny o the product as specified in ghe lacest effective ispue of the appi; tion. Revision or amendment of st will beissued as meceseyry.
The listing of 1 producy dons ot release che manufacrurer from, Omplitace with the specifin - Reproduction of th
the Government, or use of ghe information showa theseop for 3dvertising purpoges X

.
is list, in whole of jn Part, excepe by
The activiey "esponsible for this Qualifieq Products List is ¢he Naval §)

W-T-0070/1

TAT-A-Fg

Ampex Cat, No. 611

NY 5336-24
Final Report

Ampex Corporation
Marvyn R d.

Opelika, Alabama 36801
Plant; Same address

TAT-B-Fg

Ampex Cat, No, 618

NY 6399-2, 4

Ampex Corporation
Mazyyn Road

Optlika, Alabama  3680;
Plants sape addregs

TAT-B-FT

Ampex Cat, No. 628

NY 6399-2,5, Final Report Ampex Corporation

Tvyn: Road
Opolika. Alabama 3680)
Plant Same address

TAT-A-FR

Audiotape 24-5

NY 5336-8, Final Repopt

Audio Devices, Ine,
235 Eagt 4203 Street

TAT-A-Fy

Plant; Glenbrook. Conn,
Burgess 1)

NY 5336-75, Fina) Report Burgess Battery Co.

Freepox-t, Ilinoig
Plant: game address

TAT-A- Fr

A-303

NY 9200~61, Finay Report

Eastman Kodak Company
343 State Street
Rochester, New York 14650
Plant: sape address

TAT-A-Fg

Scotch Brang m NY 5336-1, Part a4,

Final Report

+ Lab, Spdlty,
9311SLW; g S65/L%
dtd, 23 Dec. 1953

Minnesots Mining g Mfg, Co,

2501 Hudson Road

St. Paul, Minnesota 85119

Plantg, Hutchlnsan, Minn,
Freehold, y, Je
Camrlllo, Calif,

TAT-A«Fg

Ny 9200-14, Fina) Report Radio Corp, of, America
th Sty

Indhnlpolh 1, Indisna

Plants Same addre
TAT-B-FR

NY 9200-15, Final Report Radio Corp, of America
6800 Eagt 30th Street
Indianapo1yg 1, Indiang

Plant, Same 2ddress

lofyg




OPL-H-T-0070

MANUFACTURER'S wror |
| b |
GPECIFICATION i-T-0070/1 )

Reeves Soundcx"aft

Div. of Reeves Industries Ince
Great Pasture Road ~
Danbury, Conn. E

Plants  Same address

NY 3336-7, Final Report

TAT-A-FR Sounderaft S Series

W-T=0070/2

SPECIFICATI!

Ampex Corporation
Marvyn Road

Opelika, Alabama 36801
Plants Same address

NY 5336:24, Final Report

Ampex Cate No. 631

TAT-A-HR

Ampex Cozporation
Mazvyn Road

. Opelikas Alabama 36801
Plants Same address

NY 5336-24, Final Report

TAT-AHT Anpox Cato Noo 641

Ampex Corporation
Mazvyn Road

Opelikay Alabama 36801
Plants Same address

NY 5336-54

Ampex Cat, Noo 638 i
pt, 1, Final Report

TAT-B-HR

Ampex Corporation

© Marvyn Road
Opelika, Alabama 36801
Plants Same. addrees

NY 6399-2.3y Final Report

Ampex Cate No. 648

Audio Devices, Ince
235 East 42nd Street
New York, New York
Plants Glenbrook, Conne

NY $336-8 & NY 5336-23
Final Reports

Audiotape 24-7

Audio Devices, Inc.

35 East 42nd Street
New York, New York
Plants Glenbrook, Conne

4= NY, 5 8 & NY 5336-23
Audiotape 24-6 1% niﬁoporﬂ L

Audio Devices, nc.

235 East 42nd Street
New York, New York
Plants Glenbrook, Conne

Audlotape 13-6 NY 6399-6.5

Mac Panel Company
2060 Brentwood Street
High Point, Ne Cs
Plants Same address

TAT-A-HR NY 9200-104, “Final Report

Mac Panel Company
2060 Brentwood Street
High Point, Ne Co
Plants Same address

NY 9200103, Final Report

Memorex Corporation
1180 Shulman Avenue .
Santa Claray California 95050
_ Plant: Same address .

NY 6399-3.7
Final Report

Memozex Coxporation
1180 Shulman Avenue

Santa Claray California 95050
Plant: Same address

NY 6399-3.5
Final Report

TAT-A-HT




T.?'-A-HR ‘
}AT-A-H'[
TAT-B-HR
TAT-TB-HT
'TAT-A-HT’
n;r-A-nn
Tf\T'B-HR
TAT—B-HT

TAT-A-Hp

TAT-A<HT

w~r~oo7o/a

Seotch Brand ‘102 NY 83351, Part 4
. Fina) Report

Mat, Lab, Spdltr,
93111y 865/1.5

dtd, 23 pec, 1953
« NY 5336-&, Finay Report.

NY 5336-1, Part 4

Final Repopt

Mat, Lap, Spdltr,
9311SLWssm S¢5/1 )
dtd, 23. Dec. 1953

NY 5336.20, Final Report

Ny 5336~-52, Part )
Final Report

Scotch Brand 150

Scotch Brang B-102

Scotch Brang B-150 NY 5336-2¢, Final Repopt

Scoteh Brang 813

NY 6390-3,5, Final Report |

Scoteh Brand 812

NY 6399-5,6 Final Report

Scotch Brand 812 NY 6§9§~5.é Final. Report

Scotch Brang 813 NY 6399.5,5 Final Report

NY 5336-70, Fina) Report

NY 5336-71, Final Report

PLen-T-0070

Minnggots Mining & Mfq, o,

< 2501 Hudgon Road 5

St. Paui, Minnssota 85119

Plants; Hutch:nson.’ Minn,
Freehold, N, 7,
Camari1yo, Calif,

Minneaota Min!ng & Mtq, Co,
2501 Hudson Road

S, Pau1, Minnesota 55119
Plants:. Hutehingon, Minn,

Minnesots Mining & wgq, Co,

2501 Hudgop Road

St. Pauy, Minnesots 85119.

Plantes Hutehingon, Minn,
Frechold, y, Ji
Camari]yo, Calif,

Minnesots. Mining & Mfq, co,
2501 Hudson Roaq b
St. Pau1, Minnesots 85119
Plantss Hutehingon, Minn,
Freshold, N, J.
Camardllo, cayyy, -

Minnesota Mining & Mfg, Co,
2501 Hudson Road :
St. Paul, Minnesota 55119
Plante; Hutehingon, Minn,
hesh‘ald.’". J.
Camaril)o, Calif,

Minnesota Mining & mgq, Co,
2501 Hudson Road
St, Paul, Minnesots 58119
Plantey Hutchinson, mypn,
5 Freehold, N, 7,
. Camarn;o, Calif,

Minnesota Mining. & Mg, Co,

2501 Hudson Roag

St. Paul, Minnesota 55119

Plants: Hutvhingon, Minn,
Freshold, N, e
Camari11o, Calif,

Minnesota Mining g Mfq, Co,

2501 Hudson Road

St. Paul, Minnesoty 55119

Plantes Hutchinson, Minn,

> Freehold, N, J
Camarillo, Calif;

Radis ‘Corp, of Amexica

6800 Eagt 30th Stree:

Indlanapelis 1, Tngizn
Plant: Same address

Radio. Corp, of Amszica
6800 East 30t Street
Indianapols 1y Indiana -
Plantg Salm(addx-en Y

3ofg




QPL~W-T=0070

GOVERNMENT
DESIGNATION

MANUPACTURER'S
DESIGNATION

TAT-B-HR

TAT-B-HT

TAT-A-HR

TAT-A-HT

TAT-B-HR

TAT-B-HT

TIT-A-FR

TIT-A-FT

TIT-B-FR

TIT-A-FR

TIT-A-FR

4 0f 9

SPECI FICATION

15M

MANUFACTURER'S NAME
AND ADDRESS

bi-T-0070/2

NY 5336-70, Final Report

10M

Sounderaft L Series

Sounderaft PL Series

Sounderaft GTM 1.5 Series

sounderaft GTM 1.0 Series

SPECT! FICATION

Ampex Cat, No. n1

Ampex Cate No. 727

Ampex Cat. No. 71

Autotape 50-5

Sounderaft ATA 1.5 Series

NY 5336-71, Final Report

NY 5336-13, Part 1
Final Report

NY 5336-13, Part 1
Final Report

NY 6399+5,1, Final Report

NY 6399-1,2, Final Report

-1-0070/3

NY 5991-9, Final Report

NY 5991-9, Final Report

NY 9991-9, Final Report

Ny 5991-2A, Final Report

NY 5991-4, Final Report

Radio Corp. of America
6800 East 30th Street
Indianapolis 1, Indiana
Plant: - Same address

Radio Corp. of America
6800 East 30th Street
Indianapolis 1y Indiana
Plant: Same address

Reeves Soundcraft

Div. of Reeves Industries Inc.
Great Pasture Road

Danbuzy, Connecticut

Plant: Same address

Reeves Sounderaft

Div. of Reeves Industries Inc.
Great Pasture Road

Danbury, Connecticut

Plant: Saie address

Reeves Soundcraft

Div. of Reeves Industries Ince
Great Pasture Road

Danburys Connecticut

Plant: Same addres$

Reeves Soundcraft

Div, of Reeves Industries Inc.
Great Pasture Road

Danbury, Connecticut

Plant: Same address

Ampex Coxporation
Maxvyn Road

Opelika, Alabama 36801
Plant: Same address

Ampex Corporation
Maxvyn Road

Opelika, Alabamd 36801
Plant: Same address

Ampex Corporation
Maxvyn Road

Opelikay Alabama 36801
Plant: Same address

Audio Devices, Ince
235 East 42nd Street
New York, New York

Plants Glenbrooks Conne

Reeves Sounderaft

piy. of Reeves Industries Inc.
Great Pasture Road

Danburys Connecticut

Plants Same address




GOVERNMENT
DESIGNATION

TIT-A-HR

TIT-A-HR

TIT-A-HT

TIT-A-HT

TIT-B-Hy

TIT+B-Hg

TIT-B-HT

TIT-B-HT

TIT-A-HR

TIT-A-HT

TIT-B-HT

TIT-B-Hp

Ampex Cat, No, 736

Ampex Cat, No, 737

Ampex Cat, No, 746

Ampex Cat, No. 747

Ampex Cat. No, 31

Ampex Cat, No, 738

Ampex Cat, No, 741

Ampex Cat, No, 748

Audiotape 50.7

Audiotape 80-6

Audiotape 51-¢

CEC type SX 231

'SPECIFICATIO

166

QPL-W-T-0070

MANU'AC’UII.‘S NAME
AND ADDRESS

W-T=0070/4

NY 9200-8, Fing) Report Ampex Corporation
Marvyn Road
Opelika, Alabama 36801

Plant: - Samg address

NY 5991-9, Final Report

Ampex Corporation
Marvyn Road

Opelika, Alabama 36801
Plant: Same address

NY 9200-9, Final Report

Ampex Cn:-porat!qn
Mazvyn Roag

Opelika, Alabama 36801
Plant: Same address

NY 5991-1B, Part 4 Ampex Corporation
Marvyn Road
Opelika, Alabama 36801

Plant: Same address

Ny 5991-10, Final Report

Ampex Corporation
Mazvyn Road

Opnllka, Alabama 36801
Plants- Same address

NY 9200-8 Final Report

Ampex Corporation
Marvyn Road

Dpauka, Alabama 36801
Plant: Same address

NY 8991-1B, part 4 Ampex Corporation

Marvyn Road
Opelika, Alabama 36801
Plant: Same address

NY 9200-7 Finay Report Ampex Corporation
Mazvyn Road

Opelika, Alabams 36801
Plants Same address

Audio Devices, Ing,
235 East 42ng Street
New York, New York

Plants Glenbrook, Conn,

NY 6399-6,3

NY 8991-2, Fina) Report Audio Devices, 1ne,
235 Bast 42ng Street
New York, New York

Plant: G) enbrook, Conn,

NY 6399-4.1, Final Report, Audio Devices, Ing,
238 Eagt 42nq Street
New York, New York

Plants Glenbrook, Conn,

Consolidated Electro-
Dynamics Corporation

360 Sierra Madre Villa
Pasadena 18, California
(Distributor)

Eastman Kodak Company

343 State Street
Rochester, New York 14650
Plant: Same address
(Manufacturey)

Sof 9
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QPL=W-T=0070

DESIGNATION DRSIGNATION QUALIFICATION

GOVERNMINT MANUPACTURIR'S Nrafved MANUPACTURIR'S NAME
REMIRENCE AND ADDRESS

SPECIFICATION W-T~0070/4

TIT-B-HT CEC type SX 233 9200-156 Consolidated Electro-
Dynamics Corporation

360 Sierra Madre Villa
Pasadena 18, California
(distributor)

Eastman Kodak Company
343 State Street
Rochester, New York 14650
Plant: Same address
(Manufacturer)

TIT-B-HR CEC type SX 331 9200-15% Consolidated Electro-
Dynanmlcs Corporation

360 Sierra Madre Villa
Pasadena 18, California
(Distributor)

Eastman Kodak Company
343 State Street
Rochester, New York 14650
Plant: Same address
(Manufacturez)

TIT-B-HR CEG type SX 333 9200-157 Consolidated Electro~
Dynamics Corporation

360 Sierra Madre Villa
Pasadena 15, California
(D1stributor)

Eastman Kodak Company
343 State Street
Rochester, New York 14650
(Hanufactuzer)

TIT-B-HR GEC ‘Type SX-33% NY 9200-214 Consolidated Electro-
Final Report Dynamics Corporation

, 360 Sierra Madre Villa
Pasadena 15, California
(Distributor)
Eastman Kodak Company
343 State Street
Rochestery N« Y. 14650
(Manufacturer)

TIT-A-HR 33A-F NY 6399-3.4 Memorex Corporation

’ Final Report 1180 Shulman Avenué
Santa Clara, California 95030
Plant: Same address

TIT-A-HT 33A-E NY 6399-3.1 Memorex Corporation
Final Report 1180 Shulman Avenue
Santa Clara, California 93030
Plants Same address

TIT-B-HR 33B-F NY 9200-132, Memorex Corporation
Final Report 1180 Shulman Avenue

. Santa Claras California 95050
Plant: Same address

6 of 9




168

QPLH-; T~0070

GOVERNMENT
DESIGNATION

MANUFACTURER'S
DESIONATION

TSI OR
QUALIFICATION
REFERENCE

MANUFACTURER'S NAME
AND ADDRESS

TIT-A-HT

TIT-Ady

TIT-A-RR

TIT-A-Hp

TIT-B-HR

TIT-B-tiy

TIT-B=HR

TIT-B<Hy

TIT-A-HR

TIT-A-HT

SPECIFICATION|

Scotch Brand 459

Scotch Brand 408

Scotch Brand 850

Scotch Brand g5y

Seotch Brand 860

" Scotch Brand 861

v

Scotch Brang B-458

Scoteh Brang B-459

15M1

lomr

W-T-0070/4

NY 5849-7, ‘pynay Report &
NY 5849-9, Fina) Report

NY 58497, Final Report &
NY 5849~9, Final Report

«

NY 6399-2,9, Finay Report

NY 9200~-135, Final Report,

NY 6399~2.7, Final Report

NY 6399-2,¢, Final Report

NY 599134, Fihal Report

- NY 5849-7, Final Repopt &
NY 5849-9, Final Report

NY .9200-16.- Finay Report,

NY. 9200~144

Minnegota Mining & Mfq, Co.

2501 Hudson Road

St. Paul, Minnesota 85114

Plantss Hutchinson, Minn,
Freshold, New. Jersey
Camarililo, Calif,

Minnesota Mintng & igq, o,

2501 Hudson Road

St. Paul, Minnesota 55119

Plantss Hutchingen, Minn,
Freehold, New Jersey
Camarille, Calif,

Minnesota Mining & Mfq. Co,

2501 Hudson Road

St. Paul, Minnesota 55119

Plants; Hutchinson, Minn,
Freehold, New Jersey
Camarille, Calif,

" Minnesota Mintng & ey, s,
d

2501 Hudson Roa

St. Paul, Minnesota 55119

Plants: Hutcehinson, Minn,
Freehold, New Jersey
Camarillo, Calif,

Minnesota Mining & Mfq, co,

2501 Hudson Road

St. Paul, Minnesota 55119

Plants: Hutchinson, Minn,
Frechold, New Jersey
Camarillo, Calif,

Mnnesota Mining & Mfa. Co.
2501 Hudson Road i
St. Paul, Minnesota 55119
Plantss Hutchinson, Minn,
Freshold, New Jorsey
Camarillo, Calif,

Minnesota Mining & Mpq, Co.

2501 ‘Hudson Road

Sti Paul, Minnesota 55119

Plants: Hutchinson, Minn,
Freehold, New Jorsey

Minhesota Mining'& Mfq, Co.

2501 Hudson Road

St. Paul, Minnesota 85119

Plants: Hutehinson, Minn,
Fréehold, New Jersey

““Radio Corp, of America

6800 East 30ty Street
Indianapolis 1 Indiana
Plant: Same address

Radio Cozp, of America
6800 East 30¢h: Street:

Indianapolys 1, Indiana
Plant: Same address

7 of 9
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QPL-W-T-0070

TEST OR
QUALIFICATION
REFERENCE

MANUFACTURER'S

MANUFACTURER'S NAME
DESIGNATION 'AND ADDRESS

SPECIFICATION W-T-0070/4

TT-ASHT NY 0200-144 Radio Corp, of America
6800 East 30th Street
Indianapolis 1. Indiana

plant: Same address

Radio Corp. of America
6800 East 30th Street
Indianapolis: 1, Indiana
Plant: Same address

TIT-B-HR NY 9200-17. Final Report

NY 9200-145

TTT-BHT Ragio Corp. of America
6800 East 30th Street
Indianapolis 1, Indiana

plants’ Same address

TIT-B-HT NY 9200-145 Radio Corp. of America
6800 East 30th Street
Indianapolis 1. Indiana

plants Same address

TIT-A-HR sounderaft ATM 1.5 Series NY 5991-4, Final Report

Reeves Sounderaft

Div. of Reeves Industries Inc.
Great Pasture Road

Danburys Connecticut

Plant: Same address

TIT-A-HR Sounderaft HRMB-1.5 Series

NY 6399-6.1, Final Report Reeves Soundcraf

t
Div. of Reeves Industries Inc.
Great Pasture Road
Danburys Connecticut
Plants Same address

TIT-A-HT gounderaft ATM 1,0 Serles NY 5991-4, Final Report Reeves Soundcraft

Div. of Reeves Industries Inc.
Great Pasture Road

Danburys Connecticut

Plants Same address

Sounderaft BTM 1.5 Series

TIT-B-HR NY 9200-33, Final Report

Reeves Soundoraft
Div. of Reeves Industries Inc.
Great Pasture Road

Danbuzys Connecticut

Plant: Same address

TIT-B-HR Sounderaft HRMB 1.5 Serles

NY 6399-6,1, Final Report Rosves Sounderaft

Div, of Reeves Industries Inc.
Great Pasture Road

Danburys Connecticut

Plants Same address

Reeves Sounderaft

Div. of Reeves Industries InCe
Great Pasture Road

Danbuzys Connecticut

plant: Same address

TIT-B-HT Sounderaft HRMB 1.0 Series NY 6399-6424 Final Report

TIT-B-HT NY 6399-5.3 Final Report Reevas Sounderaft

Div. of Reeves Industries InCe
Great Pasture Road

Danburys Connecticut

Plant: Same address

Soundcraft BTM 1.0 Series




QPL-W-T-0070
MANUPACTURER'S "'“M MANUPACTURER'S NAMS
SPECIFICATION N-T-0070/5
< E-H Ampex Cat.. No, 776 NY 9200-206, Ampex Corporation
b T Final Report Marvyn Road
Opelika, Alabama 36803
Plant: Same address
=E-HR CEC Type Wasq NY 9200-92 ™ #8 Consolidated Electro-
THR A Final Rop‘ort Dynamics Corp, ,
360 Sierra Madre V111,
Pasadena 15, caiif, -
(Distributor)
Eastman Kodak Company
343 State Street B
Rochnter, New York 14650
(Manufacturey)
THR-D-Hy 62D NY 9200502 Memorex Corporation
Tech. Memo #6 1180 Shulman Avenye
Santa Clara, Calif, 95050
Plant: samg address
THR-E~Hy 628 NY 9200-92 Memorex Corporation”
Tech. Mamo # 1180 Shuman Avenue
Santa Clara, Calif, 95080
Plant: Samy address
THR-E-Hg " 864 NY 9200-92, Ti g4 Minnesota Mining & Meg. Co,
Final Report 2501 Hudson Road
St. Paul, Minnesota
Plant: Hutchinson, Minn,
THR-E-H. 888 NY 9200-92, 1y #Ha Minnesota Mining & Mfg. Co,
T Final n.;oﬂ 2301 Hudson Road
St. Paul, Minnesota
Plant: Hutchinaon, Minn,
THR-D-HT 863 NY 6334 Tech, Memo Minnesota Mining g Mfg. Co,

No, 2, Final Report

2501 Hudson Road
St. Paul, Minnesota
Plant: Hutchinson, Minn,
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FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST
OF

FSC 7510

. PRODUGTS ‘QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERAL SPECIFICATION

L,u7-90c( Tnterim Amendment 2)
TAPE, PRESSURE-SENSITIVE ADHESIVE
(CELLOPHANE AND CELLULOSE ACETATE)

for removal of the product 8o advertised from the list.

Services Administration.

Thas list has been prepared under the authority of the General Services Administration for use by
or for the Government in the procurement of products covered by the subject 'peciﬂcaﬂon and such
listing of a product is not intended to and does not connote indorsement of the product bythe Federal
Government. All products listed herein have been qualified under the requirements for the product
as specifiedin the latest effective issue of the applicable specification. This listis subjectto change
without notice; revisionor amendment of this list willbe issued as necessary.
duct does not release the supplier from compliance with the specification requirements. Use of the
information for advertising or publicity purposes is expressly forbidden, and suchuse will be grounds

This listing of a pro-

The activity responsible for this Qualified Products List is the Federal Supply Service, General

. Test or Manuf 0
Government Manufacturer's e anufacturer's
Designation Designation Q"a‘l"‘.‘:x:" N?ms and Address
Type Class
I A 300 NBS Report G-24070 Behr-Manning Company
- Waterviiet, New York
I A 600 NBS Report G-24070 3M Company
Bristol, Pennsylvania
I A 600 Extension of NBS 3M Campany
Report G-24070 St. Paul, Minnesota
I A P-ik GSA-QED Report Permacel
2640254 New Bruswick, New Jersey
GSA-QCD Report
2650713
I A Tuck #2058 GSA-QED Report Tecnnical Tape Corp.
2612466 Beacon, New York
GSA-QCD Report
I A Tuck #2058 GSA-QCD Report Technicel Tape Corp.
2642729 Carbondale, Illinois
GSA-QCD Report
265402k
I A Black Wizard Extension of GSA-QCD Technical Tape Corp.
#1405 Report 2642466 Beacon, New York
Extension of GSA-QFD
Report 2654026
I A Black Wizard Extension of GSA-QCD Technical Tape Corp.
#4105 Report 2642729 Cerbondale, Illinois
Extension of GSA-QD
Report 2651024
Page 1 of 3
QFL L-T-90-10

PSS &% 151



QPL L-T-90-10

Noyember 14, 1966
SUPERSEDING

QPL L--00g
June 16, 1066

Government
Designation

"Manufacturer's
Designation

172

Test or

Reference

Type Class

Qualification

FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST CONTINUATION SHEET

Manufocturer’s
Name and Address

I B NBS Report G-24070 M Company .
(A1 colors) St. Paul, Minnesots
I B P-li5 NBS Report G-24o70 Permacel .
(A11 colors) NBS Report @-25355 New Bmsnwick, New Jersey
II A 810 NBS Report .G-24070 3M Company
. St. Paul, Minnesota
Ir A P-901 GSA-QCD Report, i Permacel
2610319 New Brunswick, ‘New Jersey
GSA-QCD Report B
2620738
T A 2046 GSA=QCD Report 1 Le Page's, Inc.
26614998 Gloucester, Massachusetts
II A 643z GSA-QCD Report 1 The Borden Chemical Company
26714533 Mystik Tape Divigion
Northrield, Illinois
II B 800 NBS Report G-24070 3M C ny
5t. Paul, Minnesota
IT B P90 GSA-QCD Report Permacel
2610318 New Brunswick, New Jersey
GSA-QCD Report
Utility Dispensers 2620739
T A €13 and C-k6 NBS Report G-24070 Behr-Manning Company
Hutervliet, Rew York
1 A 14ke90, 167.90, NBS Report G-24070 *3M Company
157-90
II A 171~90 NBS -Report G~24070 [*3M Company
Hutchinsun, Minnesota
I A 39M G8A-QCD Report 1 26614598 LePage's, Inc,
GSA-QCD Report 2671460k (Gloucester, Massachusetts
I A 3%0 GSA-QCD Report 1 26614998 LePage's, Inc,
GSA-QCD Report 26714605 [Gloucester, Massachusetts
I A Tuck #12058 GSA~QCD Report Technical Tape Corp.
26L2L67 Beacon, New York
GSA-QCD Report
2654026
I A Tuck #12058 GSA-QCD Report Technical Tepe Corp,
2642905 Carbondale, T1inois
GSA~QCD Report
2654024
Page 2 of 3
QFL L-T-90-10
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FEDERAL QUALIFIED PBODUCTS LIST CONTINUATION SHEET

Test or
Qualification
- Reference

Manufacturer's
Name and Address

Government
Designation

Manufacturer's
Designotion

Type Class

Tuck #1205C

1 A GSA-QED Report 2654026 Techinical Tape Corporation
GSA-QED Report 26714606 Beacon,: New York
I A Tuck #1205C GSA-QCD; Report 2654024 Technical Tape Corporation
i GSA-QCD Report 26711606 Carbondale, T11inols
1 A Black Wizard Extension of GSA=GED | pocnnical ‘Tope Corps
#1los Report 26U2L6T Beacon, New York .
Extension of GSA-QCD i
) Report, 2654026 "
I A plack Wizard Extension of GSA-GFD Technical Tape COTR.. -

#1005 Report 2642905
o Extension of GSA-QCD

Report 2654024

Carbondale, Tilinois

* Qualified tape from St.|Paul plant used in aispensefs.

B This i8 & tentative apprqval pending satisfactory tebt results after the one

yea: aging and
the aging Y 1ight requifed by 3.8 Stapility. .

Page 3 of 3
QFL L-T-90-10

_FSS FORM 339
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QPL-TT-C-830.2
; 15 March 1963
NOTICE.~ Tii i, Progecs s re ropuived SUPERSEDING
nmhwm»mw of « contracs, Rogocsts for this Lt shall suctonty ~TT-C~00830-
&%f&mnl‘%hlﬂ/w%hbw g:",,:;ﬁ 1962 Ly

COATING COMPOUND, RUST INMIBITIVE, Fron OIL: BASE

. mhhumuuyuuvﬁ.ﬁwam h&rﬁ'ﬂnmotm_mau the subject specification, Ay listed Nerein have been
;:ﬂm?hﬂﬁ:—hm.mhhu‘dﬁhd‘mmdm‘ mm:-...a:ﬂ:;mumq:um.
“ The. *:produce 80¢. pel mtmmﬂhm-kuhqwﬁua.. Juiremenes. this thhm‘ by
listing I-Mnm'uu ” pyiLasins roq ‘M ; excepe

mwthumeuumamﬁ
7 ’ TToR
SovEmmen MawracTRery QuAuRCATION  MANPACTORIS NAME

RUST-OLEUM 769
Damp-|

Robert W, Hunt Co',

RUST-OLEUM Corp,

Proof Rpt, K-4088 of 2428 Oakton Strees
1/23/62 Evanston, I1l1nots

- Red Primes
: “Planti” Samy addrees

NOTE+ M| additions oy deletions of the 3PPToved product have been mads)

6SA wasy 0C 63- 13514
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NOTICE: This List may be wade available to contracto ive bi
;:: ;;{":‘.4"0 procure items listed hereon to !u:lil:'th:’::::i:tz:n::‘:;': ::u::t:‘t‘";a::::u Q’LB!V-L-BOO-'{
is List shall include the number of the contract or Invitation for Bid for uhic‘h it is required &
MILITARY QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST g&;ﬁ.xqggj
o4
PRODUCTS QUALIFIED UNDER MILITARY SPECIFICATION FSC 9150
VV-1-800 :

LUERIOATING OIL, QENERAL PURPOSE, PRESERVATIVE, (WM'M-DISIWM, LOW TEMPERATURE)

This 1ist has been pr!pu‘ea for use by or for the governmerit in the
curement 0f ducts covered by the subject lpsoinontion and such liste
ing of 8 product is not intended to and does not connote indorsement of the
product by the Department of Defense. A1l products. 1isted herein have been
1ified under the requirements for the product as specified in the latest
effective issue of the lppncthle |pocinoltien. “This 1ist is8 subject to
change without notice; revision or amendment of this list will be issued as
necessary. The listing of a product does not release the supplier from
compliance with the specification requirements. Use of the information for
advertising or publicity purposes is expressly forbidden. .

The activity responsible for this Qualified !froduett List is

Rank Ialand 1 Rook. Ialand 1114na18.6120).
Government Menufacturer's Test or '
Designation Designation Qualification un::.:“‘::::,: Homd
Reference
' pq Rust Preventive u-6817 American 011 & Supply Co.
No. 172 238-260 Wilson Avenue
Newark, New Jersey 07105
Plant: Ssme address
Brayco 300 M-6811 Brl% 041 Co.
%2“ Medrord Street
8 Angeles, Carifornia 90063
Plants: Los Angeles, Ccalif.
nxqmm, calif.
Nox Rust 518 N-6812 paubert Chemioal Co.
Gode R-62-203-1 4700 8. Oentral “%8%‘
Ohicago, Illinois 38

Planti Ssme address
Rust Poil #2675 M-6813 Pranklin

Gosmoline 1116 u-6819 E. P, Houghton & Co.

303 West high Avenue

Philadelphie, Pa.

Plant: 1in 01l Corp.
Bedford, Ohio i

Ootodl 90 Lot P-1804 n-6820 Ootai:n process, Inc.

596 River Road
Ragewater, New. Jersey
Plant: Seme address

petrotect 800 M-6814 pennsylvania Refining Co.
2686 Lisbon Road
Cleveland, Ohl

0
Plant: Pranklin 0il Corp.
Bedford, Ohio

ot 1.8
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'L-VV-L-800-
g December '1;,66

Test or
Qualification
Reference

Manufacturer's
Designation

Government

Manufacturer's Name
Designation s

and Addres;

River: Roa
Hanover, New Jergey
Plant:  Same address

Tectyl 893 M-6815 .. Valvoline 011 o,
k . ke " . 'Division of Ashland 011 &
‘ Refining co,
Preedon, Pa,
Plant: Prankiin o011 Corp,
Bedford, Ohio -

Royeo 308 M-6816 Royal Lub:icants Co.
E (e}

Tectyl 800 M-6818 " Valvoline o11 co. :
: . . Division of Ashland 011 &

¥
i -
| %03.covemurs aorran ormc: ety
H

i

‘2ofp
QPL-VV-L-800-7

4
i
i
H
|
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QL-W-S=755-5

S EDING
QPL W=5-755~h
Mareh 31, 1959

FSC 6250
FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST

OF
PRODUCTS QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERAL SPEGIFICATION

Y-S=7550

STARTER, FLUORESCENT LAP

This list has been prepared under the authority of the General Services Administration for use by
or for the Government in the procuzement of products covered by the subject specification and such
1isting of -a product is not intended to and does not connote indorsement of the product bythe Federal
Government, All products listed herein have been qualified under the requirements for the product
as specifiedin the latest effective issue of the applicable specification. This listis subjectto change
without notice; revisionor d t of this list willbe jssued as necessary. This listing of a pro-
duct does not release the supplier from pli with the specification requirements. Use of the
information for advertisingor publicity purposes is expressly for dd and such use will be grounds
for removal of the product so advertised from the list.

The activity responsible for this Qualified Products List is the Standardization Division, Federal
Supply Service, General Services Administration.

Test or
Qualification
Reference

Manufacturer’s
Nome and Address

v

Manufacturer's
Designation

Government
Designation

1 - Glow Switeh,
with lockout
Clags A-ifanual reseb,
20 MG (15-20 vatt)
" "

n "

FS/3-U=55

Bryant Electric Co.
FS/5-114-57

Dura Electric Lamp Company
General Electric Coe

Hub Electric Mfg. Coe

Sylvania Electric Products, Inc.
Bryant Tlectric Coe

Dura Electric Lamp Coe, Ince
General Electric Coe

Bryant Electric Coe

| Sylvania Flectric Products, Inc.
Surelite Products Coe, Inc.
Bryant Tlectric Coe

Dura Electric Lamp Coe

Hub Electric Mfge Coe

" " General Electric Co.

" " Sylvania Flectric Products, Inc.
Sylvania Electric Products, Ince
Dura Flectric Lamp Company
General Electric COe

Sylvania Electric Products, Ince

40 MG (4O vatt)
" "

n "
" u

" "
90 KC (85-90-100 vatt)
u "

" n
90 1G4 (85-90-100 vatt)
(Four Pin) Bryant Electric Co.
" Dura Electric Lamp Co.
" w " General Klectric Co.
" w " Sylvania Flectric Products, Inc.
90 11GY (85-90-100 wratt)
(Series Sequence
lig,htina) (Four Pin)

" "

FS/3-L~55 General Electric Coe

Type I - Glow switch,
with lockout
Class D-hutona tic-reset

20 AG (15-20 att) FS-2NA FS5/5-L=57 Dura Electric Lamp Cos
" " TS=2NA TS/ ly=22-66 Sylvania Hlectric Products, Ince
10 AG (4O Viatt) FS-LNA FS/3~l~55 Bryant_Electric Coe
" " FS=ANA FS/5-1=57 Dura Electric Lamp Coe
Footnotp 1/ SEE PAGE 2

05,5323755_5 FSS J27%'151

88-533 O - 68 - 13
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FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LI1ST CONTINUATION SHEET

Government Manufacturer's Test or Manufacturer's
Designation D..i,m';ri:. o's’:;ﬁ:’ﬂ::" Nome dnd Address
I « Glow switeh,
el lockout
Class B-Automatic-reset
b .
40 AG. (40 Vatt) FS-/4NA FS/lm22-66 Sylvania Electric Products Inc,
wo FS=4/4,00N4 F5/7-13-66 General Electric Co. ’
40 AG 530-1;0 Vatt) FS=4O0A FS/6~20-56 Hub Electric Mfg. Co.
90 AG (85-90-100 Vagt ) FS-85NA FS/3~i55 Brysnt Eleotric Co.
" " FS-85NA FS/5-Lim57 Dura Electrie Limp Campany
" " FS-85NA FS/7-13-66 General Electric ¢
" " FS-6NA FS/lm22-66 Sylvania Electric Products, Ine,
90 Ach (85-90-100_\'1“.?») )
4 Piy, F3-85NAs I’S/f-l‘-SS Bryant Rlectric Co,
" ¥ oon FS<85NAL, FS/5-14~57 Dura Electric Com,
" " oon FS=-85NAl, FS/7-13-66 CGeneral Electric Com,
" L A FS/lm22-66 Sylvania Electrie Products, Ine,
Type II - Thermal [switoh
with lockout
40 MT (30-40 Watt,) TC-40 (Verd-A-Ray) FS/3=25-55 Industrial Starter Corp.
Type II - Thermal Switch
with lockout
20 AT (15-20 wm.g TCc-2 FS/3-26-63 Industrial Starter Corp.
40 AT (30-40 Watt, TC~4 FS/2-13-63 Industrial Starpep Corp.
20 AT (15-20 wm.g TGC-2 FS/km9=61, Industrial Starter Corp,
40 AT (30-40 Vatt TQC~4 FS/2-13-6, Industrial Starter Corp,
Type I - Simple Glow
Switch, without lockout,
) L]
8G (4~6-8 Viatt) FS-5 FS/3-4m55 Bryant Electrie Co,
8 " . FSa5 FS/5-14~57 Dura Electric Lamp Co,
" w Fs-5 Fs, 55 Electric Co,
" " FS-5 Fs, 13-58 Hub Electrig Mfg, Co.
" " : FS=-5 FS/lm22-66 Sylvania Electric Products Co,
20 G (L ~L5 =20 Watt) FS-2 ?sf-l«-ss Bryant Electric Co,
" " FS-2 FS/5-14~57 Dura Electric Lamp Co., Inc,
" " FS-2 FS/3-4-55 General Electric Co,
" n FS-2 FS/l1-21.58 Hub Electric Mfg. Co.
" " FS-2 FS /4 Sylvania Electric Mfg. Co.
Type IV - Thermal Switch
without lockout
(for shipboard use only,
3G (8 Watt) AT-58 FS/11-7-58 Industrial Starter Corp,
1/ Mdresses of Mamufactuders are:
Bryant Electric Cos ox D, Barnum Stationg Bridgdport Connecticut . 06602
gura Electrio Lanp Gou,] Ine., 64uth poos Bigelow Street; Newark, Nou Jerssy
General Electric Co., Hathaway Street; Providend e, Rhode Island
Hub Electric Mfg., Co,,| 523 Medfora Street; Charled town, Massachusetts 0229
Sylvania Elect; 8 Irio,; Waldoboro, Maine 04572
Industrial Starter Co; 5 Dean Street; Brooklyn] New York
Surelite Products Co., oy 2733 Avenue; &4!\: 51, New York
2o0f2
QL5755 5

O34 0 7. 1220
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@L-W-F-101-6

SUPERSEDING
QPL-W-F-101-5
May 13, 1966

. : FSC 4140
FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST

OF

PRODUCTS QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERAL SPEGIFICATION
V-F-101g :
FANS, ELECTRICH BRACKET AND DESK
RIGID BLADES, (FOR SHORE USE)

This list has been prepared under the authority of the General Services Administration for use by
or for the Government in the procurement of products covered by the subject specification and such
1listing of a product is not intended to and does. not connote indorsement of the product by the Feaeral
Government. All products listed herein have been qualified under the requirements for the product
as specifiedin the latest effective issue of the applicable specification. This listis subjectto change
without notice; revisionor amendment of this list will be issued as necessary. This listing of a pro*
duct does not release the supplier from compliante with the specification requirements. Use of the
information for advertising or publicity purposes is expressly forbidden, and suchuse will be grounds
for removal of the product 8o advertised from the list. . . .

The activity responsible for this Qualified Products List is the Federal Supply Service,
General Services Administration. «

Test or b
Government Manufacturer’s b Manufacturer's
Designation Designation 0"‘;:":'::;:" Nome ond Address
Type 1, Size 3 Model No. CG-16 FS/3-13-61 Hunter Division
Cat. No. CG-1657 . Robbins and Myers, Inc.
Memphis, Tennessee
Type 1, Size 3 Model No. 06-12 o FS/12-8-66 ‘;omb:x: D:;ll;a;;n
. No. s ors .
Cat. No. 0G-162-3 Memphis, Tennessee
Type 1, Size 3 Model No. CG-161 F5/12-8-66 Hunter Division
Cat. No. CG-16#-3628 Robbins and Myers
: Memphis, Tennessee
Type 1, Size 3 Model No. 7T9648-BD-N F§/3-13-61 Emerson Electric Mfg. Co.
: Kennett, Missouri
Type 1, Size 3 Model No. 79648-BD ¥9/3-13-61 Emerson Blectric Mfg. Co.

Kennett, Missouri

As of December 27, 1966, no type 111, Size 5, Fans are qualified under Federal Specification -F-101g.

lofl
@L-W-F-101-6

esn oc e7-10080 e FsS 4151
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QPL'-W-F-{7 7.

i Supersedixu
‘a : QPL~W=F=97-6
. . December 15 s 1964

FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUGTS LisT s

“oF
kPRODucTS QUALIFIED UNDERE FEDERAL SPEOIFICATION
bl W=F=~97¢ L <
FANS, CIRCULATING, coLumy (ELECTRIC, RIGID BLADES

NON-OSCILLATING, NoT FOR MARINE SERVICE)

This list hag been prepared under the authority of the Ganeral Services Administration for uge by
or for the Government in the Procurement of Products covered by the subject specification and such
listing of a Product is not intended to and does not connote indorsement of the Product bythe Federal
Government. A1} Products listed herein have been qualifieq under the Tequirements for the Product:
28 specifiedin the latest effective issye of the applicable specification, | 'This list is subject to change' -
- Without notice; revision Or amendment of this ligt Willbe issuedas necessary, Thig listing of a pro-
duct does not release the supplier from compliance with the specification requirements, Uge of the
information for advertis!ng or publicity PuUrposesis expressly forbidde~, and such use will be grounds
for removal of the Product so advertised from the list, i 3 . .

The activity responsible for this Qualified Products: List jg the Federal
General Services Administration,

g
:
2
Q
3

: _ : -
. - Test or '
Government Manufacturer's Qualification Manufacturer's
Designation . Designation Reference i Name and Addte;s
30-inch size Model No. P30TG-1 FS/3-13-61 ; Chelsea Products, Ine,
. . Plainfield, New Jersey
30~inch size Model No. FG-30p - FS/3-13-61 i Hunter Division
Cat. ijo. G-3058P i Robbins and Myers, Inc,
quphis, Tennessee
30-inch size . Model No, K55-TT-6591 FS/3-13-61 : Enerson Electric Mfg., Co.
' ! - Kennett, Missouri
30-inch size Model No. G3058¢ ﬁs/.u-zo—sl. - Bunter Division
. - | Robbins ang Myers, Ine.
Memphis, Tennessee
lof1l
QPL-VI~F=97-7
540 s 195pa i ) ‘ FSS 5, 151
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QPL-TT-R-OOZAS-Z
8 December 1965
Superseding
QPL-TT-R-0 248-1
6 July 1965

QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST

o .
PRODUCTS QUAL!F\ED UNDER FEDERAL SPEC\F\CAT!ON
TT-R:00248 ’ FSC’ 8010

REMOVER, PAINT AND LACQUER, SOLVENT TYPE‘

This list has been pre‘pared for use by of for the Government in the procurement of product‘s covered by the
subject speciﬁcoﬁon and such listing of a product is not intended to and does not connote indorsement of the
product by the Department of Defense. All products listed herein have been qualified under the requirements for
the product as specifiedin the latest effective issue of the applicable speciﬂccﬂon.Thls list is subjectto change
without notice; revision or gmendment of this list will be issued as necessary. he listing of @ product does not
release the supplier from compliance with the specification requirements. Use of the information shown hereon for
advertising or publicity purposes is expressly forbidden.

The activity responsible for this Qualified Products List is the Bureau of Naval Weapons.

GOVERNMENT MANUFACTURER'S TEST OR QUALIF!- MANUFACTURER’S
DESIGNATION DESIGNATION © " CATION REFERENCE NAME AND ADDRESS

None ’ “pennchem 2277- Report No. NAEC-AML- Pennsalt Chemicals Corp.

N-22" 2082 dated 10 Feb 1965 Three Penn Center
. Philadelphia 2 Pa.
Plants:

Los Angeles, Calif.
Dallas, Texas S

Cornwell Heights, Po.

College Park, Ga.

None Turco 4951-X Report Neo. NAEC-AML- Turco Products, \nc.
2082 dated 10 Feb 1965 24600 South Main St
Wilmington, Calif.
Plants:

Wilmington, Calif.
Houston, Texas

Joliet, Ilinois
Philadelphia, Pa; 19142

None HARCO 96 Report No. NAEC-AML- Harley Chemicals, Inc.
2321 of 24 Nov 1965 17th & Federal Sts.
. Camden, N. J. 08105
Plant: Same oddress

1ot
QPL-TT- R-00248-2
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L TT-515.3

UPERSED] NG
: '§n 'rr-e’-sxs-z
FEOERAL QUALIFIED. PRODUCTS List X 5 June 9“‘
PRODUCTS QUALTF1ED uNpER FEDERAL ‘SPECIFiCAT)ON [0 e

TT=E-5
ENAMEL, ALky, LUSTERLESS, - Quyck DRYING

- This Jise has been Prepared for yge by or for the Government in the Procuremen: or pro=
ducts covered by the subject specification and Such 1igting of o Product s not Intended t
and does ‘not connote Indorsement of the product by the Department of Defense. AJ) Products
Us‘tw;_horoln have been quallified under the requirements - for the product 3 specified in the
latest effect]ve 1s5us of the applicable specification. This 1ist js Subject to change
wi thout notice; revision or amendment of this )ist W11 be Issyed as 'mce:nry~ The Hsting
of a product does not release the supplier from compliance with the specification require-
ments.  Use of the Information shown hereon for advertl;lng or publicity Purposes |g
eXpressly forbidden. R

The sctiviey fesponaible for.eny, Qualified Products List {a Army 6ednane- Corps.
COAT I N ING GROUND, MARYLAND

G AND CHEM)CAL LABORATORY, ABERDEEN pRoy

Sovernnent

Manifacturer's
Oesignation

. Designation

30109 Qualification extended to Naroon No.
" 38¢c-30109
L | 103-R-85

103-R-89

TT¥ication exien led to Orange No.

" 6206036-¢ - 18,472 DeSoto Chemicat Coatings; fnc,
" ' B 38B-x3408y 22,344 Enmar, Inc.

n g 103-6-59; 18,710 ¥ePe Fuller ¢ Campany

" ' RGL-26157oc 18,538 ' The Glidden Company

L J-1340 17,999 Willlam An»sxrong Smith Company

" A-303 19,805

22,590
" 103-6-592

- 22,721
18, 702

18,902

103-y-83 18,709

) We Po Fuller & Company
" '388-33538 E 22,340

Enmar, fnc, * . .
w. p. Fuller & Compaqy

W P, Fuller & Company. -

Enmar, nc,

30257

Hatson-smndurd Company

Enmar, inc,

WePs Fuller & Company

1 of 3
PL TTE-515.3




9?1. TT-E-515-3
March 1965

Goverament facts 0 Test or Manufacturer's Name
Designation “;c‘h;ﬁ.‘:r.:: * Qual ification and Address
Reference

Light Blue No. 35193 = Qualif
W

ication extended to Medium Blue No. 3
431 gastern States Paint & varnish Coe

5109, Insignia Blue No. 3504t and Purple No. 371k
20,70}

" 388-35193 22,345 Enmar, Ince
" 103-K-503 18,705 W.P. Fuller & Company
" X~1623A 21,294 Suntry Paint & Chemical Company, Inc:

BTue Gray No. 3 231 = Qualification extended to Ocean Gray No. 3 176, Blue Drab No. 3 d Siate No. 2 132

and Light Yellow 33711

¥ 388-36231 22,589 Enmar, Ince
" 103-H=607 19,306 W. P. Fuller & Company
" RGL-28074=D 22,528 The Glidden Company

" E-2430 21,341 William Armstrong $mith Company

" 6202046A 17,930 DeSoto Chemical Coatings, in¢.
u 388-37038 22,342 Enmar, Ince

", 103-8-72 18,707 W. P. Fuller & Company

" RGL-26284=A 18,536 The G1idden Company

White No. 37875 = o extended to sand No-

" 6208128-C 18,471 DeSoto Chemical Coatings, Ince

" K-379-2 17,912 burako Paint & Color Corp:

" 38837875 22,192 Enmar, Ince

" 103-W-95 18,706 W. P. Fuller & Company

" RGL-26285-A 18,537 The Glidden Company

" £-1666 18,698 Willian Armstrong Smith Company
-

2 of 3
QPL TT-E=515-3
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MULTIPLE ApDRESS LisTINg
M1V 1tary and Fodordt quatg10g Products Listy)

QPL TT-E-515.3
3 March 1965

Reference
Number

Manufacturer's Neme
Address and Plant

—

DeSoto Chemica| Coatings, Inc, Sentry Paint Chenmica ) Covy Inc.
1350 South Kostner Avenue Mill g Lawrence Stregts
Pa.

Chicago 23, 111inois Darby,
Plants: Chicago, I11inois Plant: Sane address
Eastern Division
Pennsauken, N, 4.
Carolina Division
Greensboro, No, Carolina
Southwestern Division

Mmufuturor'a Nane

Reference
Number Address ang Plant

William Arwstrong smith Company
1561 Forrest Avenue

P.0. Box 430

East Point, Georgia 30044

Garland, Texas
Mlinots Division

Chicago, 111inois
Pacific Division

Berkeley, Calif.

Durako Paint & Color Corp,
6315 E. Seven Mile Road
Detroit 34, Michigan

Plants: East Point, Georgia
Reliance Chemical Co. of Kentucky
Richmond, California
Reliance Chemica] Co. of Kansas
Pauline, Kansas

Yatson-Standard Company
225 Galveston Avenue
Pittsburgh 30, pa,

Plant: Same address Plant: Same address
Eastern States Paint ¢ Varnish co.

Swanson & Mifflin Streets

Philadelphia 48, Pa.

Plant: Same address

Enmar, Inc.

25th and New York

P.0. Box 2153

Wichita, Kansas 67201

Plants: Wichita, Kansas
Little Rock, Arkansas

W P. Fuller & Company

450 East Grand Avenue!

South San Francisco, calif.

Plants:  So. San Francisco, caiif.
Los Angeles, Calif.
Portiand, Oregon
Seattle; Washington

The Glidden Company
900 Union Commerce Building
Cleveland, Ohio 4414
Plants: Cleveland, ohio
Reading, Pa.
Chicago, I11inois
Minneapolis, Minn.
St. Louis, Missouri
New Orleans, La.
Atlanta, Ga.
San. Francisco, ¢a)if,
Buena Park, calif,
Carroliton, Texas
Port land, ‘Oregon

3 of 3
QL TT-€-515-3
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e ——

o

QL TT-E-516-4
20 March | 6.
SUPERSEDING
QPL TT-E-516-3

FEDERAL QUALIFIED PRODUCTS LIST 28 June 1966

PRODUCTS QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERAL SPECIFICATION
TT-E-516

e

ENAMEL, LUSTERLESS, QuiIck DRYING, STYRENATED ALKYD TYPE FSC 8010

This list has been prepared for use by or for the Government in the procurement of pro-
ducts covered by the subject spe:lﬂ:uion and such listing of a product is not intended to
and does not connote Indorsement of the product by the Department of Defense. All products
listed herein have been qualified under the requirements for the product as spe:lfied in the
latest effective issue of the applicable spe:lflculon. This list is subject to change
without notice; revision or amendnent of this list will be ssued as necessary: The listing
of a product does not release the supplier from compliance with the specifl:ation require=
ments. Use of the information shown hereon for advertising or publicity purposes 1s
expressly forbidden.

The activity responsible for his Qualified Products List is Ariy
COATING AND CHEMICAL LABORATORY, ABERDEEN PROVING GROUND, MARY LAND 21005

Test or s Hame
Government Manufacturer's ticat Manufacturer's
pesignation Designation l:lf‘crlo::.lﬂ“ and_ Addre

Red No. 31136 PH-5386-A 16,589 Futomotive Finishes, Inc:

" 860-R-195 16,636 Cook Paint & Varnish Company

" c-3684 A 16,625 pesoto Chemical Coatings, Inc:
" €8-1010 16,554 Egyptian Lacquer Hfg. Company
" 36-31136 20,840 Enmar; Inc-
" 103-R=94 19,627 . P. Fuller Paint Company
" RGL-29009-C 16,561 The Glidden Company
i Q30R005 21,252 Interchemical Corp-
" F93 R CI4 19,067 Sherwin-Wi11iams Company

Tt. Red 3115 3-10897 2h, Allied Paint Wfg. Co-» Ingc.
" 36-31\58 22,593 Enmar, Ince
" 103-R-26 22,870 W. P. Fuller Paint Company
“ RGL-35025A 22,950 Thé Glidden Company

Inc.

Orange No- 3-10527 ATTTed Paint Hg. Coss
" c-1325A 16,663 peSoto Chemical Coatingss Ince
" 36-32246 21,258 Enmar, Ince
w 51024 23,980 1.V.C. Industrial Coatingss Inc.
“Tow No. 33538 3-10381 ATTied Paint Mtg: Co-s Tre-
" 71-613€12-1 16,583 Celanese Coatings Company
L 315 24,238 Con-Lux Paint Products; Inc
" 860-Y-149 16,634 ook Paint & Varnish Company
1 of 12

QPL TT-E-516-4




QPL TT-E-5)6-4
20 March 197

Government
Designation

Yellow No. 33538 (Cont 'd) 593-007
36-33538
103-v-89
RGL-29132-p
QBovoie
51023
2028-6¢

F93 ¥ ¢i2
E-2748G

LR-3087
i X-43-9335
| R-7575-5
| 9347
I A-31
l 7023

22-776
J " 300

’ 860-G-220

] 167619

| 3568

1071158

’ L4622

I 0552-1
36A-X34087
305160
103G~ 184

RGL-ZSO‘OS-B

60-5‘083

XD~2864

H5571

50957

2 of 12
QPL TT-E-516.4

Manufacturer's
Designation

186

Qualification
Reference

21,001

19,960
16,563
24,164
24,368
24,385
16,648
21,442

18,139
19,615
20,451
18,071
24,064
23,998
24,41
23,719
18,095
18,860
24,670
19,591
18,078
22,40]
20,839
23,636
22,931
18,658
24,579
21,297
17,931
23,977

19,687

mn‘uhctuur't Name
and Address

DeSoto Chemical Coatings, fnc,
Enmar, Inc,

We Po Fuller pajng Company

The Glidden Company
Intarchemlcal Corp.

Lwv.c, Industria) Coatings, inc.

Benjamin Moore & Company

Sherwin-yj| liams Company

The Voltex Company, Inc.

Akron Paint & Varnish Company
Allied Paint Mfq, Co.y Inc.
Armstrong Paint & varnjsn Works, ‘Inc.
Re A, Becker Company
Andrew Brown Company
Bisonite Coe, Inc.

The Chemical Coatings Co,
Con-Lux raynt Products, :nc,
Cook Paint & varnish Company
DeSoto Chemicat Coatings, Inc.

C. He. Dragert Company, Inc.

E 1. duPont de Nemours & Couy Inc.
Duralac Chemicaj Corporation
Eastern States Paint & Varnish Co.

Enmar, Inc,

Finnaren & Haley, inc.

We P. Fuller pajnt Company

The Glidden Company

Guardsman Chemical Coatlngs, Inc.

Hanna Pajint Hanufacturlng Company

industrial paine Company

lsVec, Industria] Coatings, inc.
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QPL TT-E-516-4
20 March 1967

Government Manufacturer's Test or Manufacturer's Name
Designation Designation Qual ification and Address
Reference

0live Drab No- X34087 - Qualification extended to Brown No. 30117 (tnnt'd)

" Q306059 18,647 Interchemical Corps

" 140868 20,174 J. Landau & Companyy inc:

" 43-127 23,517 Longhorn Paint Company, Ince

" 1-4001 23,712 Midwest Paint Mfg. Co

" 12402 18,139 Minnesota Paintsy Ince

" SA-181 18,044 Mobi 1 Chemical Company

" 52050 24,516 Napko Corporation

" B-1222 18,846 Niles Chemical Paint Company

" J610A 18,040 . 0. Plerce Company

" 6L-2686 22,168 H. K. Porter Cosy Ince

L) AT-266 23,898 Riverside Laboratories

" X5354 23,256 seibert-Oxidermoy Ince

" Xx-1528 21,140 Sentry Palnt & Chemical Cocs Ince

» F93 G €81 18,578 sherwin-Williams Company:

" 19-4058 24,027 speed-0-Lag Products Co<s Ince

" 2050 19,343 stabler & Companys Ince

" 14580-1549 23,493 standard Coating Corps

" 57-T-1042 24,496 Tenax Flnishing Products Co-z Ince
TX3522 24,622 Vestern Specialty Coatings Coe

Sook Paint & Varnish company

0-G=19!

36-34108 21,257 Enmar, Ince
" 103-6-610 19,681 W. P. Fuller Paint Company
i RGL-30113 165560 The Glldden Company
" Q306061 18,875 Interchemjcal Corpe

£93-6-C79 18,575 Sherwin-Wi1lians Company

Tum Blue No.

extended to Me

4310146 21,878 Allied Paint Manufacturing Co<» Ince

n 1561-1 16,558 pesoto Chemical-Coatings; Inc:

" 1071147 17,538 £. 1. dupont de Nemours & Co-s Inc.
" 139138 23,487 buralac Chemical Corps

" «  gs-l01 16,555 ggyptian Lacquer Mfg. Company

3 of 12
QPL TT-E-516-1
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QPL TT-E-516.4
20 March 1967

Manufacturer's Name
and Address

Government

Test or
Designation

Qualification
Reference

Manufacturer's
Designation

Light Blue No. 35193 - Qualification extended to Medjum Blue No. 35109

L) 36-35193 21,337 Enmar, Inc.

" 103-K-511 19,925 We P. Fuller Paint Company

K RGL~29970-8 20,055 The Glidden Company

u 50956 23,982 Lvec. Industria) Coatings, Inc.
" Q308006 18,874 Interchemical corp.

" H=2141 165587 Jones-Blair Paint Company; :nc.
" X-1838 21,977 Sentry Paint & Chemica) Co., Inc.
n. F93 L cis 18,577 Sherwin=Wi11jams Company

Blue Gray ‘No. 36237 - QuaTification extended to Light Green No. 34558, STate No. 26132, and Ocean Gray No., 36176

" 43-10171 22,000 Allied Paint Manufacturing co., :nc.
u A-507 16,919 Andrew Brown Company
" 860-A-164 16,718 Cook Paint & Varnish Company
" 112617 16,559 DeSoto Chemical Coatings, jnc.
" 1071-148 17,587 E:l. du-Pont de Nemours ¢ Couy Inc.
" E8-1012 16,556 Egyptian Lacquer Mfg, co.
" 368-36231 22,34} Enmar, inc.
" 103-H-606 19,300 We Pe Fuller Paint Company
i RGL-29332-p 18,736 The Glidden Company
n XD-1862 21,29 Hanna Paint Hfg. company
" 50960 23,976 [aVeCe Industria) Coatings, Inc.
A, : Q304036 18,873 interchemical Corp.
" B-1050 16,568 Niles Chemical paint Company
u X2458 24,602 Sentry Paint & Chemica) Co., Inc.
i F93 A cig 16,600 Sherwin=Wilians Company ;
i 19920 16,604 George D. Weatheril] ¢ Company
Black No. 3703 97 , 571 W—
n X-43-387) 13,845 Allied Paint Manufacturing co., :nc.
" X-124 9,660 John L. Armitage & Company
" A-59 6,929 Andrew Brown Company
" . b-629y 20,753 Celanese Coatings Company
" 616-3) 174 Celanese Coatings Company
" 9911 . 6,980 Conchemco, Inc.
bof 12
QPL TT-E-516.4 N
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QL TT-E-516-4
20 March 1967

Menufacturer's Name
and Address

Test or
Qual ification
Reference

Government
Deslgnation

Manufacturer's
Designation

Black No. 37038 (cont 'd) 860-8-4 6,616 Took Paint & Varnish Company

" 860-8-6 8,922 ook Paint & Varnish Company

» 7-11-598-011-1 19,841 pesoto Chemical Coatings: Ince
" 1071-123 9,192 E.1. duPont de Nemours & Couy Ince
n H-657-1 7,178 gastern Lacquer Corporation
" £8-282 7,276 Egyptian Lecauer Mfg. Company
" 36-37038 20,968 Enmar, Ince
" 103-8-9 8,127 \. P, Fuller Paint Company
" 103-8-78 19,667 W.p. Fuller Paint Company
¢ 39-8074 11,283 p.D. George Company
" 41218 7,163 The Glidden Company
" RGL-22818 7,353 The Glidden Company
" 60-0040 7,628 Guardsman Chenical Coatings; Ince
" H-LL76 12,684 Wi to Varnish Corporation
" 65PU3-7702 9,106 Interchenical corporation
" Q30K021 6,805 Interchemical Corporation
" 51025 23,975 1.V.C. Industrial Coatingsy Inc:
i K-%-89-9 6,753 Jones-Blair Paint Companys ince
" E-322 15,093 Kelley Paint  Company
" SE-5750 7,684 Merrimack Industrial Finishes, Ince
" 240-900-LB354 6,555 Mobi 1 Chemical Company :
" 5-3750 9,922 Mobi 1 Chemical Company
" u 4337 9,015 Monroe Sander Corporation
" 8-1 9,262 genjamin Moore & Company
" TR-18653 7,033 National Lead Company
w uc-35025 7,117 pittsburgh Plate G1ass Company
no K0328 10,997 prate & Lamberty Inc:
" 25-8-2353A 8,594 Reliance Universaly Ince
" X-4b3 14,095 sentry Paint & Chemical Companys lnc:
" £93 B €8 6,598 Sherwin-Wi11iams Company
" K-67 13,625 Willian Armstrong Smith Company
u 11880 8,961 sun Chemical Corporation
i F21563 12,698 Vita-Var Corporation

5 of 12 .
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QL TT-E-516-4
20 March 1967

Government
Designation

Magenta No,

6 of ]2

Designatio

27142 = Qualification extended to p
" 36-27142

103-p-2
50962

F93°p vy
3-1036]
36-17178
103-A-1
50961

PM-1192.4
A-58

9125

295
860-.1-81
11061-6
1071-146
36A-37875
103-w-29
Us-10919
RGL-29246
60-1062
50963
QBowoog
K-X-74-9
E-319
240-100
E-~5868
WH=4
46881
uc-35026

X243 )

QL TT-E-5164

Manufacturer's

190

Test or
ot Qualification
Reference

urple No. 37144
22,592
22,871
23,978

16,941
20,483
22,932
6,699
9,496
7,629
23,979
13,921
6,752
15,091
6,795
8,936
9,265
10,993
7121
2,344

Manufacturerts Name
and Address

Enmar, [nc,
We Po Fulier Paint Company
L., Industria) Coatings,. jnc.
Sherwin-Wi 11} ams Company

Allied Paint Manufacturing Co.
Enmar, (nc.

We Po Fuller Paint Company
LVeCe Industriag Coatings, :nc.
William Armstrong Smith Company
ATTied Paint Menufatturing co:
Automot ve Finishes, nc.

Andrew Brown- Company

Conchenco, [nc.

Con' Lux Paint Products, Inc,

Cook Paint & Varnigh Company
DeSoto Chemica) Coatings, inc.

E 1. duPont de Nemours & Couy Inc.
Enmar, jnc.

We Pe Fuller Pajnt Company
Gilmore & Nolan, jnc.

The Glidden Company
Guardsman Chemica) Coatings, :nc.
LVece industriag Coatings, [Inc,
Interchemica) Corporation
Jones-Blair pajne Company, [nc.
Kelley Paing Company

Hobil Chemica) Company

Monroe Sander Corporation
Benjamin Moore ¢ Company
National (eaq Company

Pittsburgh Plate g)ass Company

Sentry Paint & Chemica; [




Government
Designation

\hite No. 37875 (cont'd)

191

Manufacturer's
Designation

F93 W €9
18358

6687

LAFK 12113

;Qu

Test or
alification
Reference

QPL TT-E-516-4
20 March 1967

Manufacturer's Rame

and Address

sherwin Wi11iams Company

Titanine, lInce

Valspar Corporation

Wyandotte

palnt Products Co.

7 of 12
QPL TT-E-516-4




QPL TT.E-516.4
20 March 1967

"Adelphi Paint & cojor Works, Inc.
86-00 Dumont Avenue

Ozone Park, New York 11417

Plant: Same address

The Akron Paint & Varnish Co.
1390~Fi restone Parkway
Akron, Ohlo 4430)

Plant: -Same address

Allied Paint Hanufacturlng Cosy Inc.
834 West Third Street
Lansdale, Pa. 19L46
Plants: Lansdale, pa.
Cosden Chemical Coatings, [nc.
Beverly, New Jersey

John L. Armitage & co.
245 Thomas Street

Newark, New Jersey 07114
Plant: Same address

Armstrong Paint & Varnish Works, Inc.
1318-1500 So. Kilbourn Avenue
Chicago, I1linois 60623
Plants: Chicago, I11inois
Stewart Mowry Co.
Chicago, 111inois

Automotive Finishes, [nc.
PO Box 457, NW Station
Detroit, Michigan 48204
Plants: Detroit, Michigan
Dearborn, Michigan

R. A. Becker Company
2217 Langdon Farm Road
Cincinnatl, Ohio 45237
Plant: Same address

Bisonite Company, [nc.
2250 Military Road
Tonawanda, New York 14150
Plant: Same address

Andrew Brown Company

5431 S. District Blvd.

Los Angeles, calif 90022

Plants: Los Angeles, Calif.
Irving, Texas
Laurel, Md.
Kent, Washington
Marietta, Georgia

8 of 12
QPL TT-E-516.4
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Manufacturer's Name

Reference
Address and Plant

Number

IPLE ADDRESS LiSTING
and Fodord! Qualifieg Products Lists)

Llanuhctu(er's Nane
Address ang Plant

Celanese Coatings Company
224 E. Broadway
PO Box 1863
Laulsville, Kentucky 40201
Plants:
Jones-Dabney Division
troit, Michigan
Louisville, Ky.
Newark, N. .
Riverside, Calif,
Devoe Paint Division
Houston, Texas
Los Angeles, calif
Loulsville, Kentucky
Malden, Mass
Devoe: Marine Division
Newark, N. .
Riverside, calif.

Chemical Coatings Company
Dividend Road
Rocky Hil), Connecticut 06067
Plant: Same address

Con Chemco, [nc.
1401 Severn Street
Baltimore, Md. 21230
Plants: Baltimore, Md.
Boyde 11 Bros.
Detroit, Michigan
Seldlitz Paint & Varnish co. .
Kansas City, Mo.
He Bo Davis co.
Baltimore, Md.
John W. Masury & Son, [nc.
Baltimore, Md.
We H. Sweney & Co.
St. Paul, Minn.
Seidiitz Paints of Texas, [nc.
Houston, Texas
Masury Paints of Texas, [Inc.
Houston, Texas
01d Colony Paint & Chemical Co.
Los Angeles, Calif,

Con-Lux Paint Products, [ne.
Ethel and Talmadge Roads
Edison, New Jersey 08817
Plant:  Same address

Cook Paint & Varnish co.

1412 Knox Street

Kansas City, Missouri 644

Plants: pNo. Kansas City, Missouri
Detroit, Michigan
Houston, Texas
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. MULTIPLE ADDRESS LISTING . QPL TI-E-516-k
(W1 itary ond Federd! Quatified Products Lists) 20 March 1967

Kofarence
Number

DeSoto Chemical Coatingsy ince
1350 South Kostner Avenue .
Chicago, 111inois 60623
Plants: Chicagos {11inois
Eastern Division
Pennsauken, New Jersey
Carolina Division
Greensboroy Ne Co.
Southwestern Division
Garland, Texas
11linois Division
Chicago, 111inois
pacific Division
Berke leys calif.

¢. H. Dragert Company, Inc.
2518 Chalk Hi 11 Road

(PO Box 5690)

pallas, Texas 75222
Plant: Same address .

€. 1.~ duPont de Nemours & Co+s Inc.
Wi Imington, Delaware 19898
Plants: -Wilmingtons De laware
Phi ladelphia, Pa.
Fort Madisony Towa
Toledo, Ohio
Chicago, L11inois
So. San Francisco, calif.
Flint, Michigan

Duralac Chemical Corpe

84 Lister Avenue

Newark, New dersey 07105
Plant: Same address

Eastern Lacquer Corporation
1080 Eastern Avenue
Malden, Massachusetts 02148
Plant: Same address

Eastern States Paint & Varnish Co.
swanson & MIFflin Streets

Phi ladelphia, Pa. 19148

plant: Same address

Egyptian Lacquer Mfge Company
PO Box Lk
Newark, New Jersey 07101
Plants: Newarky No Jo
South Kearneys Ne Jo
Lafayette, Indiana

Enmar, Ince

25th & New York

(or PO Box 2153)

Wichita, Kansas 67201

Plants: MWichitas Kensas.
Little Rocks Arkansas

Finnaren & Haley lnc.!
5630 Summer Street =
Philadelphia, Pa 19139
plant: Same address

Reference
Number

Hanufacturer's Rane
Address and Plant

W. P. Fuller Paint Coe
450 East Grand Avenue
So. San Franciscoy callf 9u080
Plants: So. San Franciscoy Calif.
Los Angeles, calif
Seattle, Washington

P. De George Company

5200 North Second Street
St. Louis, Missouri 63147
plant: Same address

Gi Imore & Nolany Inc.
3308 East Pico Blvds
los Angeles, Calif 90023
Plant: Same address

The Glidden Company

900 Union Commerce Bui lding

Cleyeland, Ohio Lhiih

Plants: Cleveland, Ohio
Chicagoy 1iinois
Reading; Pa-
Minneapolisy Minn.
St. Louis, Mo«
New Orleans, La.
Atlanta, Gas
San Franciscos calif.
Buena Park, Callf
carroliton, Texas
Portland, Oregon

Guardsman Chemical Coatings; tnc.
1350 Steele Avenue, SeWe .
Srand Rapids, Michigan h9502
Plants: . Grand Rapids, Michigan
Lambert Corpe
Houston, Texas v
The Schaefer Varnish Co-
Louisvilley Kentucky

Hanna Paint Mfg. Cos
1313 Windsor Avenue
Columbus, Ohio 3211
Plants: Columbus, Ohio
James B. Sipe & Company
Pittsburghy Pa.
Hanna Paint Cosy Ince
Bi rmingham, Alabama

Hilo Varnish Corporation

Dive of Carpentor-&orton Company
376 Third Street

Everett, Massachusetts 02149
plant: Same address

Industrial Paint Company
Haysville Borough
Sewickleyy Pa 15143
Plant: Same address
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Nuaber

Manufacturer's Nape
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Interchemica) Corporation -
Finishes Division
* 1255 Broad Street
Clifton, New Jersey 07015
Plants: Newark, N. g, 07101
Elizabeth, N, . 0720}
Charlotte, N. C. 28203
Morganton, N. ¢. 28655
Detroit, Michigan 48370
Grand Rapids, Michigan 49509
Chicago, |11, 60638
Cincinnati, Ohio 45207
Huntington, ' [nd, 46750
Anaheim, Calif. 92803
Los Angeles, caljf 90054
Interchen Canada Ltd.
B Toronto, Ontario, Canada
Rinshed-Mason Co. of Canada Ltd. -
Windsor, Ontario, Canada
Scarfe & Co., Ltd.
Brantford, Ontario, Canada

1.Veg, Industria) Coatings, Inc,
2245.50 Valley Avenue
Indlanapolis, |ndjana 46218
Plant: Same address

Jones-Blajr Paint Company, Inc.
6969 Denton Drive ’
Dallas, Texas 75235

Plant: Same address

Kelley Paint Company
W45 So. 15¢th Strees
Louisville, Kentucky 40210
Plant: Same address

Js Landau & Coey Inc.

PO Box 135

Washington: Avenue

Carlsndt} New Jersey 07072
Plant: Same address

Longhorn Paint Company, [nc.
PO Box 5099

San Antonio, Texas 7820
Plant: Same address

Merrimack Industria) Finishes, fnc.
33 Railroad Avenue
Haverhil), Massachusetts 01830
Plant: Same 4ddress

Midwest Paint Manuhcturlng Co.-
17-23 Main Street
Minneapolis, Minn, 55413
Plant: Same address

Minnesota Paints, [nc.
1101-3rd Street South
Minneapolis, Hinn 55415
Plants: Atlanta, - Ga.
Hlnnalpolls, Minn
Ft. Wayne, Indiana
Dallas, Texas
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Mobi ) Chemical Company
1024 South Avenue g
Plainfield, N. 4. 07962
Plants:
Automotive Finjsh Division
Ferbert Schorndorfer
Cleveland, Ohjo
Maintenance Finish Division
Socony Paint
Beaumont, Texas
Los Angeles, Calif
Metuchqn, Neo .
Metal Finishes Division
American Marietta
Kankakee, |17
Louisville, Ky.
Arco, Cleveland, Ohio
Marietta Paint and Color
- High Point, ‘N, ¢.
Marietta, Ohio
Sewel | Paint, Kansas City, Mo. .
Packaging Coating Division
Stoner-Mudge
Azusa, Calif.
Pittsburgh, pa.
kochester, Pa.

The Monroe Sander Corporation
10-18 L6th Avenue

Long Island City, New york 11101
Plant: Same address

Benjamin Moore & Company
511 Canal Street
New York, New York 10013
Plants: Newark, N. J. 07105
Milford, Mass 01757
Jacksonville, Fla. 32202
Melrose Park, illinois 60160
Cleveland, Ohio 405
Houston, Texas 77007
Denver, ‘Colorads 80205
Los Angeles, calif 90022
St. Louis, Missourj 63104
Technical Coatings Corp.
Santa Clara, Caljf 95050
Thompson & Company
Oakmont, Pa. 15139
Dal-Worth Paint Mfg. co. .
Mesquite, Texas 75149

Napko Corporation

PO ‘Box 14509
Houston,Texas, 77021
Plant: “Same address

National Lead Company

2240 Twenty-Fourth Street

San Francisco, Calif. k107

Plants: san Francisco, Calif,
Los Angeles, Caljf.
Seattle, Washington
Perth Amboy, N, .
Chicago, I11inois-
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Reference
Number

Manufacturer®s Reme
Addressiand Plant

" Reference

Number

Hanufacturer's Nane
Address and Plant

Ni les Chemical Paint Company
3rd & Fort Streets

Niles, Michigan 49120
Plant: Same address

F. 0. Pierce Company.

2-33 50th Avenue

Long Island City, New York 11101
Plant: Same address

Pittsburgh Plate Glass Company
235 E. Pittsburgh Avenue
Mi waukee, Wi sconsin 53201
Plants: Mi waukee, Wis-
NewaFRy N Je
springdale, Pa.
Houston, Texas
Torrance; calif.
portland, Oregon
East Point, Gas
M. B. Suydam division
Pittsburgh, Pa.
pitzler Color Division
Detroit, Michigan
Forbes Finishes Division
Cleveland, Ohi
Thresher Paint &
Dayton, Ohio

°
Varnish Coe

He K. Porter Cosy Ince
Box

New Brunswicky New Jersey 08903
Plant: Same address

pratt & Lambert, Inc.
75 Tonawanda Street
Buffalo, New York 14207
plants: Buffalo, Ne Yo
Dibble Color Company
Detroit, Michigan
Waggener Paint Company
Kansas Citys Missouri

Reliance Universal Ince

1901 Sheridan Road

North Chicagos [1iinols 60064

Plants: N. Chicago, 111inois
Louisviley Ky-
Los Angeles; calif.
Houston, Texas
Irvington, Ne Jo
High Pointy No Ce
Roanoke, Virginia
Salem, Oregon

Riverside Laboratories
411 Unfon Street
Geneva, 111inois 60134
Plant: Same address

Sentry Paint & Chemical Coes Ince
Mi1l & Lawrence Street

Darby, P2 19023

plant: Same address

Selbert-0xidermo, Ince
6455 Strong Avenue
Detroit, Michigan 48211
Plant: Same address

Sherwin-Wi 11iams Company -
101 Prospect Avess N
Clevelandy Ohio R}
Plants: .
" cleveland, Ohio w113
Chicago, 111. 60628
Garland, Texas 75041
Los Angelés, callf 90023
Newark, New Jersey 07101
©callfi 94623
Morrow, Georgia 30260

Greensboro, Ne Ce 2
Acme Quality Paints

Detroit, Michigan 82
The Lowe Brothers Coey Ince °

Dayton, Ohio 45402
John -Lucas Company

Gibbsboroy Ne Js 08026
Martin-Senour Co« .

Chicago, 111 60608 °
Rogers Paint Products

Detroit,-Michigan 48211

Willian Armstrong smi th Company
1561 Forrest Avenue
PO Box 430
East Point, Georgla 30044
plants: East Pointy Ga.
Rellance Chemical Cos« of Kentucky
Richmond, Calife
Rellance Chemical Coe
pauline, Kansas

of ‘Kansas

Speed-0-Laq products Co.p Ince
970 Raymond Avenue

St. Paul, Minnesota 55114
plant: Same address

Stabler & Company, inc. .
3827 First Avenue North
81 rmi nghamy Alabama 35222

Plant: Seme address

standard Coating Corpe

461 Broad Aves .
Ridgefield, New Jersey 07657
plant: Same address

Sun Chemical Corporation

750 Third Avenue

New Yorks NeYe 10017

Plants: Industrial Coatings pivision
Northlake, 111inois 60164
Nutley, New Jerse: 07110
Cleveland, Ohio 1o
East Moline, 111inois 6124k

Tenax Finishing Products Company, Inc.
390 Adams Street
Newark, New Jersey
Plant: Same address

o714
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Titanine, Inc.

Morris & Elmwood Avenues
Union, ‘New Jersey 07083
Plant: Same address

Valspar Corporation
. 200 Sayre Street
“Rockford, 1111nols 61101
Plants: Rockford, Minois .
Detrolt Graphite Company
. Lyons, [11inois
Patek -Paint & Glass, [nc.
. Milwaukee, Wisconsin
Rockcote Paint Company
Rockford, Iinois
Orlando, “Florida

Vita-Var Corporation

46 Albert Avenue

Newark, New Jersey 07105
Plant:  Same address

The Vo ltax Company, Inc.

277 Mountain Grove Street
PO Box 3365

Bridgeport, Conn.. 06605

Plant:  Same address

Western Specialty Coatings Company
Div. of Western States Lacquer Corp.
4400 Singleton Bivd.
- Dallas, Texas 75212
Plants: Dallas, Texas 75212
Los Angeles, Calif 90023

George D. Wethersly & Company
113 Arch Street

Phlladelphia, Pa. 19106
Plant: Same address

andotte Palnt Products Co.
1430 Sycamore Street ;
Wyandotte, Michigan 48192

Plants; Wyandotte, Michigan
Detroit, Michigan
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